Famous &/or Notable Australian Freemasons

Compiled by WBro D Hudson, PM Lodge Devotion 723, PM Lodge Evolution 931 Copyright 2016 DL Hudson,

Version One First Published 2007

This Version 9, updated Saturday, January 2, 2016

Email; melbournemason AT hotmail.com (please use "Famous Australian Freemasons" as subject)

This list began as a short list of Famous Australian Freemasons in an edition of our Lodge Newsletter "Devotion News" and has grown to include over 600 notable and/or famous Australian Freemasons.

There are many lists readily available of famous Freemasons on the internet, but when this list was started in 2007, no extensive list dedicated to just Australian Freemasons existed. Never keen to simply duplicate web content from other web sites on our site www.lodgedevotion.com I set out to compile a list concerned with only Australian members of "The Craft". My list is now widely used by others – please cite our web address when using our content.

This list has been compiled over years. For some time, references were not recorded, but as the list grew, it was realized it could become an authoritative and comprehensive record of Australian Freemasons. It is now the most authoritative and comprehensive list of Australian Freemasons on the web and a useful resource for researchers. References are now being progressively added, but readers should note names have only been included when the source of the same was considered reliable. Unfortunately, not all of those named have reflected the greatest credit on our Craft, but the test for inclusion is reasonable proof of membership, not subjective opinion on their actions or the lives they led. For want of other phrase, I've included the bad apples.

It is hard to organize such a list – where do you put a Governor General who won a Victoria Cross? An Archbishop with a Military Cross? An actor who was Grand Master and a State Politician, or a "military man" who was a doctor, humanitarian and community leader? We suggest if you are looking for something specific either peruse the list or hold the Ctrl key and press "F" to search it, or if you have a hardcopy version – use the index. I do not (knowingly!) duplicate many names in the list with the exception of those under the first heading.

Some inclusions are not Australians – but such men have been added for their strong link and influence on Australia; early Governor Generals who were not "Australian" being a good example. Keep in mind this is a list of names, not a biography, I try to keep entries short but some details have been added for context and/or interest.

The real future value of the list might be to social historians examining how membership of the Craft influenced some of the great men recorded below, especially how being Freemasonry may have affected how they interacted with each other and society. This topic is yet to be meaningfully examined in an Australian context. With this view, there are now many on the list that may not seem very notable or famous, but the list is now being used as a starting point by many researchers, so we include such names with these researchers in mind.

Note - If you reproduce all or part of this list, you <u>MUST</u> cite the source. Good manners and the Law aside, my internet research is being greatly slowed by Google searches returning my own list quoted but not cited on other sites, especially lodge web sites. We do not knowingly add a name unless the person is deceased or agreed to be in the public eye as a Freemason.

A note on footnotes; Almost all footnoted sources mention the Masonic Membership of the individual in conjunction to the specific item footnoted.

Table of Contents

House Hold Names of Men who were not Primarily Politicians	3
Famous Freemasons; Australian Prime Ministers	3
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers	4
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – NSW	4
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – Queensland	4
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – South Australia	4
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – Tasmania	4
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – Victoria	5
Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers – Western Australia	5
Famous Freemasons; Australian & State Governors	
Famous Australian Freemasons; Australians of the Year	8
Famous Australian Freemasons; Australian (and Foreign) Explorers	8
Famous Australian Freemasons; Actors, Entertainers & Musicians	9
Famous Australian Freemasons; Sport	
Famous Australian Freemasons; Military Men – Victoria Cross Winners	10
Famous Australian Freemasons; Military Men of Rank or Note	11
Famous Australian Freemasons; Inventors & Business People	14
Famous Australian Freemasons; Architects & Builders	
Famous Freemasons; Architects	16
Famous Freemasons; Builders	
Famous Australian Freemasons; Artists	17
Famous Australian Freemasons; Aviation	17
Famous Australian Freemasons; Chinese of the Ninetieth Century	17
Famous Australian Freemasons: Convicts	18
Famous Australian Freemasons; Females (irregular)	
Famous Australian Freemasons; Medicine	19
Famous Australian Freemasons; Other Politicians	
Famous Australian Freemasons; Religious Leaders	24
Famous Australian Freemasons; The Law	
Notable Australian Freemasons; Still more	
Suggested names needing further research	
Suggested names needing further evidence, without further evidence currently being found	38
Sometimes Claimed, Unlikely to be Freemasons	40
Observations	
Sources - Web Sites of Note	
Sources - Useful books heavily used	
Articles acknowledged with special thanks	
A Note on Bias	
A Note on punctuation and Masonic Titles	
Books for the author to research	
Other Materials for the Author to Research	
Index	
FOOT NOTES	58

House Hold Names of Men who were not Primarily Politicians

(see sections below this one for references establishing Masonic membership)

- ➤ "Smokey Dawson" Herbert Henry MBE AM (1913 –2008), country music entertainer and community leader
- ➤ Sir Charles Kingsford Smith (1897-1935), aviator first to cross the Pacific from the US to Brisbane in about 1928.
- ➤ "Chips Rafferty" John William Pilbeam Goffage (1909-1971) Film actor
- ➤ Graham Kennedy (1934-2005), entertainer and the "King of Television". Lodge of St Kilda, 1955
- ➤ Charles "Bud" Tingwell (1923-2009) actor and spitfire pilot.
- ➤ Sir Donald Bradman AC (1908-2001), world famous Australian cricketer.
- ➤ Sir Hubert Opperman (1904-1996) world's fastest bicyclist in 1930s
- ➤ Sir Joseph Banks (1743-1820)..."Father Of Australia", botanist
- ➤ John McDouall Stuart (1815-1866), explorer, claimed he recognised a Masonic greeting when he encountered a party of traditional owners in northern Australia.
- ➤ Lachlan Macquarie (1762-1824), Governor of NSW (1810 to 1821)
- ➤ James Boag (c.1822-1890), brewer, founded "J. Boag & Son" in 1883.
- > Charles Brownlow, football legend.

Famous Freemasons; Australian Prime Ministers

- Sir Edmund Barton GCMG, KC (1849-1920), 1st Australian Prime Minister (1901-1903). 1 2 3 4 Initiated into Australian Lodge of Harmony No 555 English Constitution on 13 March 1878. 5 6 7
- ➤ Sir George Reid GCB, GCMG, KC (1845-1918), 4th Prime Minister of Australia ^{8 9 10 11}, Lodge Centennial No. 169, UGL of NSW on 16 Nov 1896 ^{12 13}
- ➤ Sir Joseph Cook GCMG (1860-1947) 6th Prime Minister of Australia^{14 15}. Initiated into Lodge Independent No 8 UGLNSW 12 Feb 1892. ^{16 17}
- Viscount Stanley Melbourne Bruce (1883- 1967) 8th Prime Minister of Australia¹⁸ ¹⁹ ²⁰. Only Prime Minister to lose his seat at an election in 1929. First Australian to sit in the House of Lords ²¹. Initiated at Old Melbournians Lodge No 317 UGLV on 12 June 1925. ²² ²³ ²⁴ ²⁵ ²⁶ ²⁷
- ➤ Sir Earle Christmas Grafton Page GCMG, CH (1880-1961) 11th Prime Minister of Australia^{28 29}
 ³⁰. Initiated at Lodge Prince Leopold No 87 UGLNSW on 4 Dec 1917^{31 32}
- ➤ Sir Robert Menzies KT, AK, CH, FAA, FRS, QC (1894-1978), 12th Prime Minister of Australia³³ 34 35 36 37, Initiated into Austral Temple Lodge No. 110, UGLV on 10 March 1910.³⁸ ³⁹(Initiated 1920?)⁴⁰ Received a 50 Year Jewel⁴¹
- Sir Arthur William Fadden GCMG (1894-1972) 13th Prime Minister of Australia 42 43 44 45 46 47. Initiated into Freemasonry at Caledonia Lodge No 737 Scottish Constitution in Queensland on 20 July 1915 48 49 50
- ➤ Sir John McEwen, GCMG, CH (1900-1980) 18th Prime Minister of Australia^{51 52}. Initiated into Freemasonry at Lauderdale Lodge No 361 UGLV on 28 July 1926^{53 54}
- ➤ Sir John Grey Gorton (1911-2002) 19th Prime Minister of Australia. Initiated into Freemasonry at Kerrange Lodge No 100 UGLV on 5 Feb 1948. ^{55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62}
- Sir William McMahon GCMG, CH (1908-1988) 20th Prime Minister of Australia. 63 64 65 66 67 Initiated at Lodge University of Sydney No 544 UGLNSW on 22 March 1974. 68 69 70

Famous Freemasons: Australian State Premiers

The list of Premiers has been expanded enough to warrant subsections. There are several below which generally do not appear in lists of Freemasons yet have reliable sources for inclusion.

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - NSW

- ➤ Sir Robert Askin GCMG ^{71 72}, , (1907 1981) 32nd Premier of New South Wales, member Boree Lodge 335 & Prince Edward Lodge 349 ⁷³ In 1973 Askin became the first premier of New South Wales to win a fourth successive term. 74
- ➤ Sir Eric Willis KBE, CMG (1922-99), ^{75 76} Premier of New South Wales ⁷⁷
- ➤ Sir Charles Cowper KCMG (1807-1875), the Premier of New South Wales five times, was initiated in The Lodge of Australia in 1862 78

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - Queensland

- ➤ Sir Samuel Walker Griffith KCMG(1845-1920), Chief Justice and Premier of Queensland (twice), Grand Master 79 80 81 82 83 84 85
- ➤ Sir Robert Philip KCMG(1851-1922), businessman and Premier of Queensland, ⁸⁶ 87

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - South Australia

- Maj Robert Torrens, (1780–1864), political economist, Member Royal Society, first Premier of South Australia and later [1872] Sir Robert Torrens, Initiated, 24 Nov 1824, then of Woolwich, Lodge of Antiquity No. 2, London. 88 89
- Sir John Alexander Cockburn KCMG (1850-1929), 18th Premier of South Australia, Federationalist and medical practitioner Initiation in 1876, helped establish the Grand Lodge of South Australia, and served in several high offices within it 92 93 94 initiated Friendship Lodge 423 South Australian 1876⁹⁵
- ➤ John Greeley Jenkins (1851-1923), 22nd Premier of South Australia ^{96 97}
- Robert Stanley "Bob" Richards (1885-1967), 32nd Premier of South Australia. 98 99 100 101 102
- ➤ Justice Sir James Boucaut KCMG (1831-1916) MLA. Premier South Australia three times ¹⁰³
- ➤ Sir Richard Davies Hanson (1805-1876) ^{106 107}, solicitor founding member of the South Australian Literary Society in August 1834, initiated Lodge of Friendship in 1834 108 109. 4th Premier (1857-1860) South Australia, as Chief Justice of the Supreme Court (from 1861) and as acting Governor (1872-1873). ¹¹⁰ Hanson St & Road Adelaide are named after him ¹¹¹. Sir Thomas Playford IV GCMG (1896-1981), Premier of South Australia ¹¹² ¹¹³ ¹¹⁴ (not to be
- confused with Thomas Playford II (1837-1915) who was also a Premier of South Australia and grandfather of Sir Thomas Playford IV ¹¹⁵) Premier of South Australia from 5 November 1938 to 10 March 1965, the longest term of any elected government leader in the history of Australia
- Archibald Henry Peake (1859-1920), 25th Premier of South Australia 116 117
- Thomas Price (1852-1909), 24th Premier of South Australia, reformist, trade unionist¹¹⁸
 Sir John Hart CMG (1809-1873), SC Provincial Grand Master SA ¹¹⁹ ¹²⁰ Premier of South Australia three times, MLA MLC 121 122 123 Hart's Mill (1855) and the Adelaide Milling Company flour mill (c.1890) are prominent landmarks adjacent to the southern wharf of the Inner Harbour at Port Adelaide 124

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - Tasmania

> Sir John William Evans CMG (1855-1943), seaman, businessman and politician, 21st Premier of Tasmania¹²⁵

➤ Sir Neil Elliott Lewis KCMG (1858-1935), ¹²⁶ ¹²⁷ ¹²⁸ lawyer and 19th Tasmanian Premier three times. MLA. Attorney General ¹²⁹. Federationalist. Lieutenant-Governor of Tasmania 1933-35. ¹³⁰Chancellor of the University of Tasmania 1924-33 ¹³¹ ¹³²

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - Victoria

- ➤ Sir Alexander James Peacock KCMG (1861-1933), 20th Premier of Victoria and member of fourteen ministries. Grand Master (1900-05) of the United Grand Lodge of Victoria 133 134 135 136 137 138 139 140 141
- ➤ Sir George Turner KCMG (1851-1916) privy counselor ¹⁴², Victoria's first Australian-born Premier of Victoria (18th), Commonwealth Treasurer ¹⁴³ ¹⁴⁴ & Minister ¹⁴⁵ ¹⁴⁶ ¹⁴⁷, Mayor of St Kilda 1887-88¹⁴⁸. Introduced income tax (1894) ¹⁴⁹ Initiated 1882¹⁵⁰, at The Brighton District Lodge No37 ¹⁵¹ ¹⁵²
- Sir Harry Lawson KMCG (1875-1952), 27th Premier of Victoria 1918-1924, Scotch Collegians Lodge 153 154 155
- ➤ William Alexander Watt (1871-1946) politician, 24th Premier of Victoria ¹⁵⁶ ¹⁵⁷, Acting Prime Minister post WW1 ¹⁵⁸. initiated North Melbourne Lodge 2 Dec 1901 ¹⁵⁹
- ➤ Sir Henry Edward Bolte GCMG (1908-1990), was the 38th and longest serving Premier of Victoria ¹⁶⁰. Initiated into Lodge Meredith No 163 UGLV 9 October 1946 ¹⁶¹
- ➤ George David Langridge (1829-1891) Victorian politician and public figure. Premier of Victoria. ¹⁶²"His public meetings at Collingwood were gala occasions: he never lost the common touch, and artisans and labourers mourned his death in impressive numbers." ¹⁶³

Famous Freemasons; Australian State Premiers - Western Australia

- ➤ Sir Charles Court AK KCMG OBE (1911 –2007), 21st Western Australian Premier ¹⁶⁴.
- Major General Sir Newton James Moore KCMG(1870-1936), 8th Premier of Western Australia, soldier and businessman, President of the Western Australian Municipal Association in 1904 165 166
- ➤ William Forgan-Smith (1887-1952) 24th Premier of Queensland 1932-1940, initiated into Prince Albert Lodge No 248 UGLQLD¹⁶⁷.

Famous Freemasons; Australian & State Governors

- Lachlan Macquarie (1762-1824), ¹⁶⁸ Governor of NSW ¹⁶⁹ ¹⁷⁰ ¹⁷¹ ¹⁷² ¹⁷³ ¹⁷⁴ ¹⁷⁵ "Served as the last autocratic Governor of NSW (1810 to 1821) and played a leading role in the social, economic and architectural development of the colony" ¹⁷⁶ ¹⁷⁷. Initiated January 1793 at Bombay, India in Lodge No1 ¹⁷⁸ ¹⁷⁹
- ➤ Sir Isaac Alfred Isaacs (1855–1948), Governor-General, Attorney-General, High Court Judge and politician 180 181 182 183 Elected to the first Federal Parliament of Australia. Initiated Antrim No 349 Irish Const, member of Australia Felix, first Grand Register (1889-1890) of UGLV 184
- Sir Ernest Clark (1864-1951), Governor of Tasmania, installed Grand Master of Tasmania in 1935 185 186 187 188 189 190
- ➤ Lord Huntingfield, William Charles Arcedeckne KCMG (1883-1969), Governor of Victoria (1931-1939). ¹⁹¹ ¹⁹² ¹⁹³ ¹⁹⁴ ¹⁹⁵ ¹⁹⁶ ¹⁹⁷ ¹⁹⁸ Grand Master When Freemasons Hospital East Melbourne Opened. ¹⁹⁹ ²⁰⁰ ²⁰¹ Initiated United Lodge # 1629 EC²⁰²
- Sir Robert William Duff GCMG, PC (1835-1895), Governor of NSW ²⁰³, Grand Master of NSW²⁰⁴ ²⁰⁵
- ➤ Air Vice Marshal Sir Robert Allingham George KCMG, KCVO, KBE, CB, MC (1896-1967)South Australian Governor^{206 207 208} Grand Master South Australia 1956-1958^{209 210 211 212}

- ▶ Major-General Sir Reginald Alexander Dallas Brooks KCB CMG DSO KStJ KCVO KCMG(1896-1966), Governor of Victoria, 19th Grand Master UGLV 1951-1963 ²¹³ ²¹⁴ ²¹⁵ ²¹⁶ ²¹⁷. Victoria's longest serving Governor and Masonic Grand Master "was possibly the most popular Governor in Victoria's history" initiated in the Clarke Lodge # 98 on 6 February 1950 ²¹⁹ ²²⁰ Dallas Brooks Hall 300 Albert St East Melb is named after him ²²¹
- Lt General Sir John Northcott KCMG, CB, MVO, KStJ (1890-1966). NSW State Governor & Grand Master. Wounded at Gallipoi on 25 April 1915 222 223 224 225 226 227 228
- ➤ Lord Somers, Lieutenant-Colonel Arthur Herbert Tennyson Somers-Cocks KCMG, DSO, MC (1887-1944), Governor of Victoria, 12th Grand Master Victoria 1927-1932 ²²⁹ ²³⁰ ²³¹ ²³² ²³³ Chief Scout of Victoria and succeeded Baden-Powell as Chief Scout of the British Commonwealth ²³⁴ Initiated Household Brigade Lodge ²³⁵
- ➤ George Edward John Mowbray Rous, 3rd Earl of Stradbroke CB CVO CBE KCMG ADC (1862-1947) KCMG CB CVO CBE VD TD (1862-1947), Soldier & Governor of Victoria(1920-?) ²³⁶ ²³⁷ ²³⁸ ²³⁹ ²⁴⁰ ²⁴¹ Initiated Lodge of Prudence # 388²⁴² 10th Grand Master UGLV 1922-1929²⁴³
- Lord Stonehaven, Major-General Michael Jeffery, Governor General 1925-1930, Grand Master UGLNSW 244 245 246 247
- ➤ Major-General Jeffery AC, CVO, MC.(1937-), Governor General of Western Australia (1993 –2002) and then Australia (2003–2008), Former CO of SAS Regiment (Australia). Initiated in St George's Lodge No 6 on 23 November 1994, ²⁴⁸ ²⁴⁹ ²⁵⁰ ²⁵¹
- Sir Samuel J Way (1836-1916), South Australian Lt Governor, Grand Master South Australia 1884-252 253 254 255 256 257 258 259 260 261
- ➤ Sir Malcolm Barclay-Harvey (1890-1969), South Australian Governor²⁶² ²⁶³ ²⁶⁴ ²⁶⁵ ²⁶⁶ ²⁶⁷, Grand Master South Australia 1941-1943²⁶⁸ ²⁶⁹ ²⁷⁰ ²⁷¹ ²⁷² ²⁷³ 95th Grand Master Mason of Scotland (1949-54) ²⁷⁴ initiated in Apollo University Lodge No. 357 (E.C.) in 1908 ²⁷⁵
- ➤ Sir William Ellison-Macartney KCMG (1852-1924) Governor of Tasmania (1912-1917)²⁷⁶ ²⁷⁷, Governor of Western Australia (1917-1920) ²⁷⁹²⁸⁰. Grand Master WA 1918-?, Grand Master Tasmania ²⁸¹ ²⁸² ²⁸³ ²⁸⁴ Initiated Apollo University Lodge # 357 EC on 6 June 1872 ²⁸⁵ ²⁸⁶
- ➤ Sir Eric Neal (1924-) AC CVO South Australian Governor 1996-2001 ²⁸⁷ ²⁸⁸, Chair Wespac
- Sir Alan James Mansfield KCMG KCVO KStJ (1902-1980) Chief Justice, Governor of Queensland 1966-1972 ²⁸⁹ ²⁹⁰ ²⁹¹, chief Australian prosecutor 1946-47 at the trials of war criminals in Tokyo²⁹², Chancellor The University of Queensland 1966-76²⁹³, Grand Master OLD ²⁹⁴ ²⁹⁵
- ▶ Frederic John Napier Thesiger, 1st Viscount Chelmsford GCSI, GCMG, GCIE, GBE, PC (1868 1933) British statesman served as Governor of Queensland (1905–1909), Governor of NSW (1909 -1913). Viceroy of India. Grand Master of the United Grand Lodge of NSW 1910-1913. ²⁹⁶ ²⁹⁷ ²⁹⁸ Initiated 1 June 1898 in Lodge of Amity # 137 EC²⁹⁹
- ➤ Sir Gerard Smith KCMG (1839-1920), Governor of Western Australia (1895-1900)^{300 301 302 303}
 ^{304 305}Initiated into Freemasonry on 4 May 1880 in the United Studholme Alliance Lodge #
 1591 FC³⁰⁶
- ➤ Lord Kintore, Algernon Hawkins Thomond Keith-Falconer (1852- 1930) Governor of South Australia and Grand Master South Australia 1889-1895 307 308 309
- ➤ Lord Carrington, Charles Robert Carrington KG GCMG PC DL JP (1843-1928)^{310 311}, Governor of NSW and District Grand Master NSW in 1888 to 1890^{312 313 314 315} First Grand Master United Grand Lodge NSW³¹⁶ Initiated 28 October 1861 in Sir Isaac Newton Lodge # 859 EC^{317 318}
- ➤ Sir Thomas Mellis Napier KCMG (1882-1976), Judge, Lieutenant Governor (1942-73), Grand Master of South Australia 1928-1930 319 320 321 322 323
- ➤ Sir Harry Holdsworth Rawson GCB GCMG (1843-1910), Admiral, Governor of NSW (1902-1909) "He promoted 'the ultimate formation of a separate navy' for Australia" Grand Master of United Grand Lodge of New South Wales (1905-09). Initiated in Royal Sussex Lodge # 501 EC in November 324 325 326 327 328

- ➤ Lord Brassey. Thomas Brassey KCB (1836-?), first Governor of Victoria to be elected Grand Master (1896-1900)^{329 330}, ³³¹help found Volunteer Naval Reserves. Initiated Oxford University Lodge 1850.³³² In Melbourne he joined the Clarke Lodge # 98³³³
- Sir John Goodwin KCB, CMG, DSO, Queensland Governor and Queensland Grand Master. 334 335 336 337 338
- ➤ Lord Gowrie , Sir Alexander Gore Arkwright Hore-Ruthven VC DSO with Bar (1872-1955) Victoria Cross Winner, and Australia's longest serving Governor-General. Grand Master of NSW Initiated into Freemasonry at Lodge St Andrews Military Lodge No 668 on 15 March 1893. 339 340 341 342 343 344 345 346 347 348 349
- Sir Leslie Orme Wilson DSO GCIE GCSI. (1876-1955), Governor (1932-1946) and Grand Master of Queensland (1934-1946). 350 351 352 353 354 355 Governor of Bombay (1923-28) 356. Initiated in Lodge Ionic # 65 NSWC on 17 January 1904 357
- Sir Victor Albert George Child-Villiers, 7th Earl of Jersey GCB, GCMG, PC, DL, JP (1845-1915), Governor of NSW, Grand Master UGLNSW (installed 1891)³⁵⁸ ³⁵⁹ ³⁶⁰ ³⁶¹ initiated into Apollo University Lodge # 357 EC, on 25 October 1865 affiliated with Lodge Ionic # 65 NSWC ³⁶²
- ➤ General Sir Charles Gairdner GBE, KCMG, KCVO, CB (1898–1983) Governor of Western Australia in 1951-63, Governor of Tasmania 1963-68. Initiated in Shamrock Lodge No. 101 (Irish constitution)³⁶³ ³⁶⁴ Grand Master ³⁶⁵
- ➤ Lord Carmichael, Thomas Gibson Carmichael, GCSI KCMG (1859-1926) Governor Victoria (1908-?) ³⁶⁶ ³⁶⁷Governor of Madras ³⁶⁸ ³⁶⁹ ³⁷⁰, India, Governor of Bengal ³⁷¹ ³⁷² ³⁷³. Grand Master UGLV 1909-1912 ³⁷⁴. Initiated 1895 in Lodge Dramatic and Arts # 757 SC ³⁷⁵ ³⁷⁶
- ➤ Sir Douglas Nicholls KCVO, OBE (1906-1988), Governor of South Australia ³⁷⁷ ³⁷⁸ and prominent Indigenous Australian, pioneering reconciliation ³⁷⁹. First Australian Aboriginal to be knighted and first to serve in vice regal office ³⁸⁰. In 1934, 3rd in Brownlow count 1935 first Aboriginal selected Victorian Interstate Team ³⁸¹. Initiated Lodge Antoc in 1954 ³⁸²
- Frederick John Prichard (1851–1920), journalist³⁸³ During WW1 wrote under the name of 'Union Jack' to keep readers informed of developments on the front ³⁸⁴
- ➤ Sir George Cumine Strahan KCMG. (1838-1887), Governor of Tasmania 385 386.
- ➤ Sir Ronald Hibbert Cross KCMG (1896-1968), British Parliamentarian. British High Commissioner to Australia 1941. Governor of Tasmania 1951 ³⁸⁷
- Lt Col George James Molle (1773-1823), soldier and Lieutenant-governor NSW, commander 46th Regiment in February, 1814 Sydney³⁸⁸ Took part in the first public Masonic ceremony in Australia, at the laying of the foundation stone of Captain John Piper's new house on what is now Point Piper ³⁸⁹ 390 Lodge of Social and Military Virtues in late 1816. ³⁹¹
- ➤ Hercules George Robert Robinson, 1st Baron Rosmead GCMG PC (1824-1887), was a British colonial administrator who became the 5th Governor of Hong Kong and subsequently, the 14th Governor of New South Wales ³⁹² ³⁹³ ³⁹⁴ ³⁹⁵
- ➤ Col James Erskine CB (1765-1825) fought at the Battle of Vinegar Hill (Ireland) in June 1798. Lt. Governor Port Jackson & NSW. Presented silver trowel to Australian Social Lodge No.260 396 397
- ▶ John Hutt (1795-1880) Governor of Western Australia ³⁹⁸ ³⁹⁹ ⁴⁰⁰ Presided over first Masonic Meeting in WA ⁴⁰¹ Foundation Master of Lodge of Saint John No 712 EC first Lodge in WA ⁴⁰² Persuaded first Freemason (Francis Lochée (1811-1893)) to be initiated in Western Australian Colony ⁴⁰³
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir John Lavarack, Grand Master QLD ^{404 405} Governor of Queensland from 1946-1957.

NOTE – Two Governors not noted above appear in the Premiers lists.

Famous Australian Freemasons; Australians of the Year ..

- Major General Alan Bishop Stretton AO CBE (1922-2012), Australian of the year 1975⁴⁰⁶ Evidence of his membership is tenuous and I would love more information.
- > Sir Edward 'Weary' Dunlop, Australian of the year 1976 (see military men section for footnotes)

Famous Australian Freemasons; Australian (and Foreign) Explorers

- ➤ Captain Matthew Flinders (1774-1814), explorer 407 408 409
- ➤ Hamilton Hume (1797-1873) 410 411 first Australian explorer to be born here. Initiated at Leinster Marine Lodge of Australia No 266, Irish Const on 12 Sept 1825. 412
- ➤ William Wentworth (1790-1872) explorer, poet, journalist and politician. Member Lodge Amis
- Incorruptibles of Orient de Paris in 1818. 413 414 Member The Lodge of Australia No 3 415

 Lieutenant John Oxley (1783-1828) RN explorer 416 417. Surveyor General 418. Member Lodge of Social and Military Virtues No 277 Irish Const. 419 420 421 422 423
- ➤ John McDouall Stuart (1815-1866) explorer. Initiated into the Lodge of Truth No.933 E.C. North Adelaide on 1 August 1859⁴²⁴ 425 426 427. Stuart claimed he recognised a Masonic greeting when he encountered a party of traditional owners in northern Australia⁴²⁸.
- > Charles Karius (?-?) Explorer in PNG. Initiated New Guinea Lodge (292 UGLQ) 29 Nov 1926,
- ➤ Sir Joseph Banks (1743-1820) 432 "Father Of Australia", botanist 433 434 435 436 437 Member Inverness Lodge, No. 4⁴³⁸
- Augustus C. Gregory KCMG (1819-1905) 439 Explorer 440 441 Surveyor-General of Queensland, 442 443 found coal in Western Australia 444 445 English District Grand Master 446
- ➤ Inspector-General Belgrave Edward Sutton Ninnis CVO (1837 1922) ⁴⁴⁷Royal Navy surgeon, surveyor, Arctic explorer, and leading Freemason. Served as part of a surveying expedition to the Northern Territory of South Australia, helping to chart the area to the west of the Adelaide River and returning biological specimens to Adelaide for study. 448 Initiated 1872 in Zetland Lodge No 515 Malta⁴⁴⁹ Died by accident Antarctica in December 1912 aged 25 years.
- ➤ Charles Archibald Brookes Hoadley CBE (1887-1947), explorer, educationist and scout leader. Member Australasian Antarctic Exploration Expedition led by Mawson. first principal of Footscray Technical School. King's Polar Medal (1915) and the Order of the Silver Wolf (1931). Cape Hoadley in Antarctica is named after him. Initiated 1915⁴⁵⁰
- Arthur Todd Holroyd (1806-1887), 451 452 physician, explorer and jurist. Fellow, Zoological Society of London. First European to cross the Bayuda desert to Khartoum and the first Englishman to visit Kordofan. Fellow Royal Geographical Society. MLC MLA. First mayor municipality of Prospect and Sherwood (Holroyd). District Grand Master of the English constitution (1867-77) 453 454
- Albert Frederick Calvert (1872-1946), author, explorer, traveler and mining engineer. Initiated 1893⁴⁵⁵ 456
- Edmund Albert Colson (1881-1950), explorer and bushman. "..understood the rites, customs and dialects of several Aboriginal tribes". Crossed of the Simpson Desert accompanied by Eringa Peter of the Antakurinya tribe (1936) 457
- Michael Terry (1899–1981), explorer and author. In 1923 he and his companion Richard Yockney drove from Winton, Queensland, to Broome, Western Australia, in a 1913 T-model Ford 458

Famous Australian Freemasons; Actors, Entertainers & Musicians

- ➤ Herbert Henry "Smokey Dawson" MBE AM (1913 –2008), country music entertainer and community leader 459 460 461 462 463 464
- ➤ Graham Kennedy AO (1934-2005), entertainer and "King of Television". Lodge of St Kilda, 1955 465 466 467 468 469 470 471
- ➤ "Chips Rafferty" John William Pilbeam Goffage (1909-1971) Film actor. Initiated at Lodge Literature No 500 UGLNSW in 1957 472 473 474 475
- Charles "Bud" Tingwell AM (1923-2009) actor and spitfire pilot. Initiated Lodge Carinya No 785 on 27 Jan 1950⁴⁷⁶ 477 478 479
- ➤ Ken G Hall (1901-1994). Australian film producer and was the first Australian to win an Oscar. Initiated into Freemasonry at Lodge Anima No 421 on 12 Dec 1922. 480 481
- Forge Seth Coppin (1819-1906), 482 483 politician, comic actor and entrepreneur 484. An energetic Freemason he became the first Grand Master of Victoria (Grand Lodge Victoria later dissolved when United Grand Lodge Victoria was formed, Coppin presided over the first (and last (1889) meeting of the GL⁴⁸⁵). Coppin has been credited with fathering the Australian theatre 486 487 488 489 490 491 Initiated St Johns Lodge No 346 IC^{492 493}
- > "Roy Rene Mo" (born Harry Van Der Sluys) (1892-1954) better known as 'Mo' the clown. Thespian No.256, NSW Australia 494 495 496 497
- Nathan Phillips better known as "Stiffy" the clown 498 499
- Raymond Charles "Ray" Barrett (1927 –2009) movie actor and voice of John Tracey in "Thunderbirds". Initiated in 1949 in Empire Lodge #197 of the United Grand Lodge of Queensland. 500 501
- ▶ Philip Peter Jacob Wirth (1864-1937) bandsman and circus proprietor, with his brother, founded Wirth Bros Ltd Circus (1913-1963) 502
- Friedrich Wilhelm August Klauer (1829 -1906) ⁵⁰³ Band musician, composer, arranger, publican, gold miner, played at the Eureka Stockade. Oldest publican in Adelaide. He was a prominent Freemason, having been a Past Master of the Duke of Leinster Lodge ^{504 505} Member of the Adelaide City Council. 506

Famous Australian Freemasons; Sport

- ➤ Sir Donald Bradman AC (1908-2001), world famous Australian cricketer ⁵⁰⁷. Initiated Lodge Tarbolton No 12 UGLNSW 26 Nov 1929. ^{508 509 510 511 512 513 514}
- ➤ William Albert Stanley (Bert) Oldfield MBE (1894-1976), cricketer ⁵¹⁵ ⁵¹⁶ ⁵¹⁷ ⁵¹⁸ Wisden Cricketer of the Year 1927. Initiated Lodge Arcadia No 177 UGLNSW on 11 June 1920⁵¹⁹ 520 521 522
- ➤ Sir Hubert Opperman, OBE (1904-1996) world's fastest bicyclist in 1930s; Government Minister; High Commissioner to Malta. Initiated into Stonnington Lodge No 368 UGLV on 23 Dec 1925. ⁵²³ ⁵²⁴ ⁵²⁵ ⁵²⁶ ⁵²⁷ ⁵²⁸Member Peace and Loyalty Lodge ⁵²⁹

 > Bill Ponsford MBE (1900-1991), test cricketer ⁵³⁰ ⁵³¹ ⁵³² ⁵³³ ⁵³⁴ ⁵³⁵ ⁵³⁶ ⁵³⁷ ⁵³⁸
- Charles Brownlow (1861-1924) football ⁵³⁹ Unity and Prudence Lodge initiated in 1885 ⁵⁴⁰
- ➤ John Treloar (1928-) one of the fastest sprinters in the world of his time, winner of three track sprint gold medals at the Auckland 1950 Empire Games ⁵⁴¹. Initiated at Lodge Frank McDowell No 362 on 4 March 1948 ⁵⁴²
- Edward (Eddie) Charlton AM (1929-2004) professional snooker and billiards champion. Initiated into Lodge Swansea No 755 UGL of NSW&ACT 14 July 1961. 543
- Walter Albert Lindrum CBE (1898 1960) ⁵⁴⁴professional billiards player. Initiated Crimea Lodge No 432 8 Oct 1934⁵⁴⁵ 546

- > Jack Plummer, sprinter, Australian 1500m track champion and also at Auckland 1950 Empire Games 547
- ➤ Ray Land, who competed in sprints and relays at Melbourne Olympics1956 ⁵⁴⁸
- Vic Patrick (1920-2006) ⁵⁴⁹"the best Australian boxer never to have won a world title" ⁵⁵⁰. Australian Lightweight Title in 1941. ⁵⁵¹Initiated at Lodge Fellowship No 623 on 28 Jan 1942⁵⁵²

 Mickey (Roy) Tollis. (1927 – 2007), boxer⁵⁵³ 554
- > Jimmy Hill, boxer 555 556 557
- ► Henry Messenger (1883-1959), Rugby player. Initiated at Lodge Thespian No 265 in 1915 ⁵⁵⁸
- William John Truscott 'Nipper' (1886-1966), footballer⁵⁵⁹ inducted into the Sport Australia Hall of Fame in 1985 and the Australian Football Hall of Fame in 1996 560
- ➤ Deverick John (Mick) Cronin (1911-1979), Australian Rules footballer and commentator⁵⁶¹
- ➤ William Hender Hellings, swimmer one of the founders of the NSW Swimming Association ⁵⁶²
- ➤ John Hill (b1925?), member Victorian Boxing Hall of Fame, 50 Year Jewel holder. ⁵⁶³
- Edgar Laurence (Dunc) Grey (1906-1996), Olympic bicyclist ⁵⁶⁴ ⁵⁶⁵
- ➤ Mervyn (Merv) Thomas Wood, LVO, MBE, QPM (1917 –2006) Eight-time Australian national Sculling titles. Sculli sculling champion, four-time Olympian and three-time Olympic medalist. Held 28 State
- ➤ William (Bill) M Lawry AM (1937-) cricket ⁵⁷⁰ initiated Manangatang lodge 705 UGLV in 1962 571
- ➤ Wally Grout (1927-1968), test cricketer ⁵⁷² 573 574
- ➤ Charles George "Charlie" Macartney (1886 1958) cricket ⁵⁷⁵ ⁵⁷⁶ "known as "The Governor-General" 577
- > Stanley Rupert Rowley (1876-1924), Olympic Sprinter Paris 1900, member Lodge Austral ⁵⁷⁸
- Leo Ejner Jensen (1912-1978), wrestler and physiotherapist. Australian Heavy Weight Champion 1952 579
- ➤ Dr William Caldwell McClelland CBE (1875-1957) Melbourne Football Club captain 1901-04. President of the Victorian Football League in 1926-55 and of the Melbourne Cricket Club in 1944-57 ⁵⁸⁰ Australian Football Hall of Fame.
- ➤ Glyn de Villiers Bosisto MBE (1899-1990). Lawn Bowls, "created so many records that he was dubbed the (Sir Donald) 'Bradman of bowls' 581

Famous Australian Freemasons; Military Men - Victoria Cross Winners

- Lt William Dunstan VC (1895–1957), Victoria Cross Winner⁵⁸²
- ➤ John Hutton Bisbee VC (1869-1930), first Australian soldier to be awarded the Victoria Cross (in Boer War, South Africa). Initiated Lodge Bulwer No 1068 England on 6 Jan 1917⁵⁸⁴ 585
- Lt Neville R Howse VC (1863-1930), Australia's first Victoria Cross Winner and only medical member of the Australian Forces to be awarded the VC. Initiated Lodge Ophir on 29 Aug 1901⁵⁸⁶ 587 588
- Captain Albert Jacka, VC, MC with Bar (1893-1932) ⁵⁸⁹ Australia's first WW1 VC ⁵⁹⁰ ⁵⁹¹ ⁵⁹²
- ➤ John Hurst Edmondson (1914-1941) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated into Lodge Liverpool No 197 on 3 April 1935, ⁵⁹³ ⁵⁹⁴ ⁵⁹⁵ first Australian VC of WW2 ⁵⁹⁶ ⁵⁹⁷ ⁵⁹⁸ ⁵⁹⁹
- Arthur Blackburn VC (1892-1960) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated Peter's Collegiate Lodge No 58 South Australia on 9 Dec 1918. 600 601 602
- ➤ Walter (Walley) Brown VC (1885-1942) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated Lodge Godeldrie No 558 on 7 April 1931. 603 604
- George Cartwright VC (1894-1978) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated Lodge Merrylands No 479 on 1 Nov 1923. 606 607

- William Currey VC (1895-1948) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated into Lodge Carlton No 382 on 11 March 1930.⁶⁰⁸
- ➤ James Heather Gordon VC (1907-1986) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Lodge United Service No 307 WA on 2 April 1959⁶⁰⁹ 610
- ➤ Blair A Wark VC (1894-1941) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Lodge Lane Cove No 338 on 8 Nov 1921 612 613
- ➤ James Gorman VC (1834-1882) Victoria Cross Winner initiated at The Leinster Marine Lodge Of Australia in 1878. 614 615
- ➤ John Woods Whittle VC (1882-1946) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Lodge Sydney St Andrew no 7 on 1 Nov 1923^{616 617}
- ➤ James Rogers VC (1873-1961) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Lodge Robbie Burns No 88 UGLV on 11 Nov 1913^{618 619 620}
- ➤ Hugo Throssell VC (1884-1933) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Lodge Bulwer No 1068 England on 15 June 1917^{621 622}
- William Donovan Joynt VC (1889-1986) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated at Old Melbournians Lodge no 317 UGLV on 12 Oct 1923. 623 624 625
- George J Howell VC (1893-1964) Victoria Cross Winner. Initiated into Freemasonry on 2 Dec 1920. 626 627 628
- ➤ Major Frederick Harold Tubb VC(1881 1917) ⁶²⁹Victoria Cross Winner ⁶³⁰ ⁶³¹

Famous Australian Freemasons; Military Men of Rank or Note

- Col Dr Sir Weary Dunlop AC, CMG, OBE (1907-1993), War Hero & Doctor WW2 Japanese POW, Changi Railway - saved hundreds including Sir William Clavel (author of Shogun)⁶³² Initiated in Lodge Liberation, No 674 in 1954 UGLV⁶³³ 634 635
- ➤ Major-General Harold Edward "Pompey" Elliott CB, CMG, DSO, DCM, VD (1878–1931), a legend among 1st AIF soldiers, and later a Senator for Victoria ⁶³⁶ 637
- ➤ Sir Frederick Rudolph William Scherger KBE, CB, DSO, AFC (1904-1984), air force officer, airline commissioner and company chairman. Australians highest known Military ranking Freemason. He served as Chief of the Air Staff, the RAAF's highest-ranking position (1957 1961) and as Chairman of the Chiefs of Staff Committee (1961 -1966), forerunner of the role of Australia's Chief of the Defense Force. He was the first RAAF officer to hold the rank of Air Chief Marshal (the equivalent of 4 Stars). MMM of Werribee Mark Lodge No.98 (Craft Lodge currently unknown was WM Adastral Lodge No. 397, 1939-1945), 638
- ➤ Jack Lockett OAM (1891-2002) was Australia's oldest man and oldest war veteran when he died at the age of 111 and was honoured with a State Funeral in Victoria ⁶³⁹ ⁶⁴⁰ 80 years as a Freemason ⁶⁴¹.
- ➤ Air Commodore Rex Taylor CBE, John Knox Lodge ⁶⁴² ⁶⁴³ ⁶⁴⁴
- ➤ Brigadier Sir William Hall KBE DSO ED ⁶⁴⁵
- Major-General Sir Robert Risson DSO CBE CB OStJ Kt(1901-1992). Chairman Melbourne and Metropolitan Tramways Board^{646 647}. Joined Freemasonry in 1961 and 25th Grand Master of the UGLV 1974 1976 ^{648 649} chief commissioner of the Boy Scouts Association 1958-1963^{650 651} Initiated Baden Powell 24 July 1961⁶⁵²
- ➤ Major-General Frank E. Poke (?-2015) AO, RFD ED PDGM ⁶⁵³ 654 655 Victorian Grand Master
- Major-General Sir Alan Ramsay (1895-1973) 656
- ➤ Major-General R Kendall ⁶⁵⁷
- Major General John Keatly Forsyth CMG (1867-1928) commander Fourth Light Horse Regiment⁶⁵⁸ Arrived Gallipoli May 1914 ⁶⁵⁹
- Major-General RE Jackson 660
- Major-General AG Wilson 661

- Major-General RE Wade CB CBE (1924-1995) ⁶⁶²
- ➤ Major General (CMF) John Rowlstone Stevenson DSO CBE (1908-1971), parliamentary officer and soldier. Battalion & Brigade Commander. Served on the Kokoda Track. accepted the surrender of the Japanese forces on Nauru and Ocean islands ⁶⁶³
- ➤ Major-General Paul Alfred Cullen AC, CBE, DSO & Bar, ED (1909 2007) ⁶⁶⁴ Battalion commander on the Kokoda Track, founder and first chairman of Austcare and a noted philanthropist (born Paul Cohen to Judah Cohen, a member of a long standing Australian Jewish Family) ⁶⁶⁵
- Allan Gordon Cameron DSO and Bar (1909-1960), bank officer and soldier was awarded the DSO with Bar in New Guinea 666 667
- ➤ Brigadier Sir Bernard Evans (1905-1981) ⁶⁶⁸ architect, Lord Mayor of Melbourne 1959-1961
- Chap-General Rev Albert Thomas Holden CBE (1866-1935) ⁶⁶⁹, 7th Grand Master UGLV 1912-1914 ⁶⁷⁰ ⁶⁷¹ ⁶⁷² ⁶⁷³ ⁶⁷⁴. Leader in the Methodist Church ⁶⁷⁵ ⁶⁷⁶. Initiated Grange Lodge 27 Sept 1898 ⁶⁷⁷ ⁶⁷⁸ Holden Masonic Research Circle in named in his honour ⁶⁷⁹.
- Lieutenant-General Sir Carl Jess CB, CMG, CBE, DSO (1884-1948) 680
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir Leslie Morshead KCB, KBE, CMG, DSO, ED (1889-1959), Commander Rats of Tobruk and New Guinea and Borneo Campaigns ⁶⁸¹
- ➤ Brigadier The Hon MWJ Bourchier CMG, DSO, VD, MLA (1881-1937) ⁶⁸² led his Regiment, the 4th Australian Light Horse, in the Charge at Beersheba⁶⁸³
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir Frank Berryman KCVO, CB, CBE, DSO (1894-1981). ⁶⁸⁴
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Rudolph Bierwirth CBE (1899-1993) ⁶⁸⁵ Commander in Chief, British Commonwealth Forces Korea (BCFK),
- ➤ Major-General EJ Milford ⁶⁸⁶ CB, (1894-1972) Divisional Commander (5th & 7th) WW2, noon on 8 September 1945 Milford accepted the surrender of all Japanese troops in Borneo ⁶⁸⁷
- ➤ Rear-Admiral Guy Griffiths AO, DSO, DSC, RAN ⁶⁸⁸ He was on the HMS Repulse, which was hit by a bomb and five torpedoes on December 10, 1941. It went down with the loss of 513 lives
- ➤ Brigadier General Sir Walter Ramsay McNicoll DSO, KBE (1877-1947), schoolmaster, politician, soldier and administrator. MLA. Led the 6th Battalion in the landing at Anzac Cove on 25 April, and received one of the first awards of the Distinguished Service Order in the A.I.F. administrator of the Mandated Territory of New Guinea in August (1934-1942). 689
- General John Jackson Paine (1864-1936) CBE VD Soldier and solicitor Mayor of Windsor for 9 years 690 691 692 693
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir Horace Robertson ⁶⁹⁴
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir Stanley George Savige KBE, CB, DSO, MC, ED (1890-1954) soldier and founder of Legacy. Landed Gallipoli 6 March 1915⁶⁹⁵ 696 697
- Lieutenant Colonel B.R. (Barry) Tinkler, MBE ⁶⁹⁸ Australian Army Training Team Vietnam ⁶⁹⁹
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Sir Harold Luxton, former Lord Mayor of Melbourne ⁷⁰¹ (1888-1957)
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel George Francis Murphy CMG DSO with bar, (1883-1962) soldier, teacher and administrator. DSO with Bar ⁷⁰² foundation member of Sydney Legacy⁷⁰³
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Walter Edmund Hutchinson Cass CMG (1876-1931), soldier and commandant. brigade major of the 2nd Brigade, A.I.F. that took part in the landing at Anzac Cove but unit was transferred to Cape Helles to advance against the Turks at Krithia on 8 May. Battalion Commander. ⁷⁰⁴
- Lieutenant-Colonel Sir Harold Stokes CBE (1899-1977), engineer, company director. in 1952-74 President of the Austin Hospital and chairman of the board of the Cancer Institute ⁷⁰⁵
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Dr Howard Kynaston Denham DSO (1883-1972), soldier and medical practitioner. Battalion commander. Initiated 1911 ⁷⁰⁶
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Dr Arthur Ross Clayton DSO (1876-1963), medical practitioner mayor of the Moonta 1924-26 & 1939-40 707

- Lieutenant-Colonel Herbert William Lloyd, CB, CMG, CVO ,DSO (1883 1957) MLA ⁷⁰⁸ Fought at Gallipoli where he earned his DSO
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Theodore Gordon Walker DSO (1900-1971), army officer and businessman. 24th Battalion Commander. POW ⁷⁰⁹
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Charles Hazell Elliott CMG, DSO and Bar CMG (1882-1956) ⁷¹⁰, soldier and clerk. Within hours of the landing at Gallipoli on 25 April took command of the 12th battalion following the wounding of other officers. Commanded in France and received the Légion d'honneur. Initiated 1911⁷¹¹
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel George Henry Dean (1859-1953), soldier, stock and station agent and grazier. July 1912 appointed to command the 8th Light Horse Brigade, 1915 as a Lt-Colonel commanded the 13th Light Horse Regiment which served, unmounted, at Gallipoli from early September ⁷¹²
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel William Charles Nightingale Waite MC (1880-1973), soldier and auctioneer. Served in Boer War, WW1 &2 (home). Landed at Gallipoli on 25 April 1915 and served there until the evacuation in December, first commanding the 7th Field Artillery Battery and then the 8th, MC at Gallipoli . member of the Burnside Town Council for seventeen years. The Colonel Waite Memorial Oval at Kensington Gardens, Adelaide, honours his service to the council. At 90 he presided over the last memorial meeting of Boer War veterans. Especially well known as chief marshal on Anzac Days in Adelaide; proudly mounted on a dapple-grey charger, he led the parade on twenty-nine occasions. ⁷¹³
- ➤ Lieutenant-Colonel Ernest Arthur Kendall CMG (1876-1938), veterinary surgeon. First Chair Victoria's Milk Board ⁷¹⁴
- ➤ Lieutenant Colonel Sir Byrne Hart MC, CBE (1895-1989), soldier, accountant and company director. From January 1943 commanded the 2nd Australian Water Transport Group ⁷¹⁵
- ➤ Wing Commander William Lloyd Brill DSO, DFC with Bar (1916-1964), RAAF officer⁷¹⁶ 717
- ➤ Colonel Sir Thomas Charles (Tom) Eastick DSO, CMG, ED (1900-1988), engineer and army officer. Regiment Commander. RSL State president ⁷¹⁸ Took the Japanese surrender at Kuching Borneo in 1945⁷¹⁹
- Colonel Alexander Robert Heron DSO CMG (1888-1949), soldier and pharmacist. Battalion commander WW1 & 2. 720
- Colonel Terrance (Terry) Raymond Bates (1934?- 2015). 721
- ➤ Colonel James Campbell Stewart DSO with Bar, CMG (1884-1947), soldier and public servant, acting battalion commander Gallipoli ⁷²², Brigade Commander France ⁷²³
- Colonel Leslie Walker (?-?), member first South Australian Lodge, Hand of Friendship EC #613 724 725 726. 727 Walker Street Adelaide is named after him 728
- Colonel Burford Sampson DSO (1882-1959), soldier and politician. Platoon commander at Gallipoli, MLC 729 730
- Major Alexander Thomas Paterson MC (1886-1950), soldier and businessman. ⁷³¹
- Major William Adolphus (Bill) Chaffey (1915-1987), farmer and politician MLA. Served in Z' Special Unit 1944-45 732 Initiated in 1940 733
- ➤ Major George Bland Humble ⁷³⁴(1839-1930), teacher and Fremantle town clerk ⁷³⁵ ⁷³⁶
- ➤ Brigadier Raymond Walter Tovell CBE, DSO and Bar, ED. (1890–1966) MP. Chief Patron of the Rats of Tobruk Association. MLA ⁷³⁷ ⁷³⁸ ⁷³⁹
- ➤ Brigadier Arthur Harry Langham Godfrey MC, DSO and Bar (1896-1942), army officer and auctioneer. Battalion Commander. Served in WW1 & 2. Most senior A.I.F. officer killed in action at El Alamein. 740 · 741 742
- Captain John Edwin (Jack) McKeddie MC and Bar (1902-1980), army officer and stockbroker, aide-de-camp to Major General (Sir) Leslie Morshead in 1941 and served with him during the siege of Tobruk.
- ➤ Captain James Croker Ferguson, JP (1830?-1891)., "ONE of the most expert riflemen in the colony", 744 745 746 747
- ▶ Bruce Ruxton (1926-2011), former President of Victorian RSL. 748 749 750

- Lieutenant William Sinclair MM MC (1887-1959), soldier, boxmaker and sales representative
- Captain Robert Russell Fullarton (1829-1895), naval officer and public servant. Naval Commander (all Naval Reserves) ⁷⁵² Melbourne Harbour Master ⁷⁵³
- ➤ John Alexander Watson DSO (1891-1980), grocer, insurance agent and army officer. Logistics officer during the siege at Tobruk ⁷⁵⁴

Famous Australian Freemasons; Inventors & Business People

- ➤ James Boag (c.1822-1890), brewer ⁷⁵⁵, founded "J. Boag & Son" in February 1883⁷⁵⁶.
- ➤ Thomas Mayne (1901-1995) developed the drink "Milo" still sold today. Initiated into Lodge King Edward No 189 UGLV. 757
- ➤ Harry Melbourne (1913-2007) invented the "Freddo Frog" chocolate. Initiated into Freemasonry at Victoria Park Lodge No 388 UGLV on 24 April 1944. ⁷⁵⁸
- ➤ Frederick Peters (1836-1937) founded Peter's Ice-cream. Initiated into Terre Coupee Lodge No 204 Grand Lodge of Indiana on 27 Dec 1890⁷⁵⁹
- ➤ Fred Walker (1884-1935) best remembered for creating "Vegemite" Spread. Initiated at Austral Temple Lodge No 110 UGLV on 9 July 1919^{760 761 762 763}
- ➤ Cecil Albert Gregory (1894-1974) Founder of "Gregory's Street Directory of Sydney and Suburbs" ^{764 765}. Initiated Lodge Arcadia No 177 UGLNSW on 12 May 1922. ⁷⁶⁶
- ➤ Mervyn Richardson (1893-1972) invented the Victa Lawn Mower. Initiated Lodge Wentworth no 89 on 6 Feb 1945. ⁷⁶⁷
- ➤ Joseph Best (1830-1887) and Henry Best (1832-1913), vignerons, founded the vineyard that today trades as "Seppelts Great Western Wines" ⁷⁶⁸
- ➤ Sir James Gilbert Hardy (1932-) winemaker and businessman noted for his yachting achievements. ^{769 770 771 772 773 774} Initiated Lodge City of Sydney 952 on 21 November 1962 ^{775 776}
- ➤ Sir Edward John Lees Hallstrom (1886-1970) famous philanthropist and invented the "Silent Knight Refrigerator". Initiated at Lodge Roseville No 344 on 24 Aug 1922⁷⁷⁷
- ➤ William Albert Flick (1890-1980), pest exterminator, founded W. A. Flick & Co., Australia's largest pest control company, and one that was among the largest in the world ⁷⁷⁸
- ➤ William Dymock (1861-1900), bookseller ⁷⁷⁹ ⁷⁸⁰ ⁷⁸¹
- ➤ William Knox (1850-1913), businessman and politician. MLA, MLC. 1885 secretary Broken Hill Proprietary Co. Ltd "Generally regarded as the brains behind B.H.P" Sat on board of Mount Lyell Mining and Railway Co. Ltd & BHP. President Melbourne Chamber of Commerce. Malvern Shire councilor & President. Declined a Knighthood. ⁷⁸²
- ➤ Sir Alfred Henry Ashbolt (1870-1930), notable businessman fostered economic development, particularly in Tasmania. Consul for Russia in Tasmania until he resigned on the outbreak of the revolution. President Royal Hobart Golf Club ⁷⁸³
- ➤ John Crann (1848-1935), sugar refiner, one of the Cranns of Robert Cran & Co. ⁷⁸⁴
- ➤ William James (Bill) Proud (1871-1931), jeweler founded "Prouds the Jewellers "⁷⁸⁵
- Frank Whiddon (1877- 1947). With this brother, founded Whiddon Bros Ltd. Initiated into Lodge Neutral Bay No. 267. Grand Master UGLNSW 1945.
- ➤ Henry Perdriau (1845-1935), pioneer rubber merchant and manufacturer. Director Dunlop-Perdriau Rubber Co. Ltd. ⁷⁸⁸ ⁷⁸⁹ ⁷⁹⁰
- ➤ Sir George Victor Lansell (1883-1959), businessman, politician and philanthropist. Director of the Sandhurst Trustees' Co. MLC & Director of many companies like Bendigo Pottery Company Ltd ⁷⁹²
- ➤ Sir Gordon Burns Rolph CMG (1893-1959). Businessman and Newspaper Owner. President of the Australian Provincial Press Association, Launceston Chamber of Commerce, Federated Chambers of Commerce of the British Empire, Honorary Justices' Association of Tasmania,

National Agricultural and Pastoral Society , Launceston War Memorial Community Centre Association , Royal Society of St George , Royal Commonwealth Society , Launceston Rotary Club & the Australian Federation of Commercial Broadcasting Stations. Chairman of Australian Provincial Daily Press and delegate to four Imperial Press conferences. Chief executive of the Tasmanian Executors and Trustees Association Pty Ltd, Equitable Building Society, Walpamur Co. (Aust.) Ltd, Cleanquick Pty Ltd, Tip Top Paints (Aust.), Tamar Services Pty Ltd, Tasmanian Softwoods Pty Ltd and United Dairies and Cool Stores of Tasmania.

- Charles Andrew Ord MBE. (1905-1977), banker and stockbroker. Philanthorpist. Co-founded Ord & Minnett, later acquired other businesses and developed into one of Australia's leading brokerage businesses. State Chair National Heart Foundation of Australia 794
- ➤ Hugo Carl Emil Muecke (1842-1929), MLC politician, customs and shipping agent, Honorary German Consul 1882-1914. Boards of the Bank of Adelaide, Adelaide Steamship Co. Ltd and Executor Trustee & Agency Co. of South Australia Ltd and the local boards of South British Fire & Marine Insurance Co. and National Mutual Life Association of Australasia (1878-1915). Chairman BHP (1914). MLA. Naturalised but still interned in April 1916 at Fort Largs ⁷⁹⁵ District Grand Master SC in SA ^{796 797 798 799}
- ➤ William Holyman (1833-1919), master mariner and ship owner. In 1911 bought automobiles to carry mail from Launceston to Beauty Point, the first regular mail service by motor car in Tasmania 800 801
- Thomas Swallow (1823-1890), ⁸⁰² businessman, manufacturer, mechanical inventor, member of the first municipal council Sandridge (Port Melbourne) (1860) and was mayor for several terms before retiring in 1875. Major Volunteer Artillery ⁸⁰³ SWALLOW ST Port Melbourne was named after him, noted for founding the Swallow & Ariel biscuit factory which at the time (1850's) was the 5th largest steam biscuit factory in the WORLD. ⁸⁰⁴ Swallow's Landing & Swallow Rd & Swallow Street Cairns also named after him.
- ➤ Sir Roderick William Miller CBE (1911-1971), company director, transport pioneer. Pioneered the coal trade with Japan (and later with Europe) 806
- ➤ Joseph Taylor (Joe) Coffill (1841-1919), teamster, livery stable proprietor and funeral director ⁸⁰⁷ In 1912 Coffill merged with A. C. J. Wood to form the largest funeral-directing enterprise in Sydney. ⁸⁰⁸
- ➤ John Vans Agnew Bruce (1822-1863), road and railway construction contractor ⁸⁰⁹ 810. By 1857 was well known as one of the largest employers of labour in the colony. ⁸¹¹
- ➤ Leo Susman (1832-1903), ⁸¹²German Jew, Merchant & Freemason, ⁸¹³ one of Hobart's wealthiest shop-keepers. Initiated Tasmanian Union Lodge, presented with the first Past Master jewel ever given to a Past Master in Tasmania, 25 year chair (?-1898) Tasmanian Masonic Benevolence Fund. ⁸¹⁴ ⁸¹⁵ ⁸¹⁶
- ➤ Herbert Taylor (1885-1970), accountant and company director, conservative party organizer. President Melbourne Chamber of Commerce. Treasurer and President RACV. 817 (check this he was life governor of freemason hospital but no mention of initiation...)
- Thomas Alison Scott (1777?-1881), father of the Australian sugar and banana industries, 818 819
- ➤ James McFarlane Lapsley PM (1856-1931), fire brigade officer & inventor. Invented Lapsley condenser⁸²¹. Grand Master WA SC 1906 to 1931 ⁸²². ⁸²³ ⁸²⁴ ⁸²⁵ Lapsley Street Dunlop ACT is named in his honour for is invention. ⁸²⁶
- ➤ James Freeland Leacock inventor of the "ute" in 1929 ⁸²⁷ application to register a convertible body for motor vehicles was submitted to the Patents Office on behalf of inventor James Freeland Leacock, and accepted in 1930. Leacock's invention pre-dated the launch of the first official Australian 'ute' by five years. ⁸²⁸

Famous Australian Freemasons; Architects & Builders

Famous Freemasons; Architects

- ➤ Sir Francis Howard Greenway (1777-1837), colonial era architect 829830831 832 833 834 835 836 (Also under convicts) His image was on the old Australian \$10 note 837
- ➤ Eric Hughes (1901-1964) President Royal Victorian Institute of Architects 20th Grand Master UGLV 1963-1964 Initiated Lodge Amity 22 Feb 1934⁸³⁸
- ➤ John Smith Murdoch CMG (1862-1945), architect and public servant. Chief architect for the Commonwealth of Australia from 1919, responsible for designing many government buildings, most notably the Provisional Parliament House in Canberra, the home Federal Parliament 1927 1988. (839) 840 841 842
- ➤ John Petrie (1822-1992), architect, politician, first Mayor of Brisbane ⁸⁴³ ⁸⁴⁴, active member of the first Masonic lodge in Queensland. ⁸⁴⁵
- Percy William Harrison (1864-1951) notable architect ⁸⁴⁶, President of WAIA from 1907-1909⁸⁴⁷
- ➤ Lieutenant-General Sir Talbot Hobbs KCB, KCMG, VD (1864-1938) ^{848 849}, soldier, notable architect ⁸⁵⁰, involved in many community organizations such as Surf Life-Saving, RSL, Boy Scouts and Rotary and Legacy ^{851 852} Pro Grand Master ⁸⁵³
- ➤ William Charles Vahland (1828 1915) 854 855 City of Sandhurst councilor, Chairman and Managing director of the Bendigo Mutual Permanent Land and Building Society 856, Freemason and acclaimed architect, Bendigo's Alexandra Fountain, Town Hall, Capital Theatre and the Anne Caudle Centre were all designed by Vahland who is credited with designing around 100 buildings and landmarks throughout the region857 858 Initiated Golden Lodge of Bendigo in 1857 859
- Thomas English 860 861 (1819-1884). 862 Gawler Mayor. 863 MLC Colonial Architect 864 865 866
- ➤ George Thomas Temple Poole (George Thomas Temple-Poole) (1856-1934), architect ⁸⁶⁷, Western Australian superintendent of public works. ⁸⁶⁸Thirty-four of the approximately 200 for which he was responsible had been classified by the National Trust of Australia by 1980 as 'essential to the heritage of Australia and must be preserved'; most important of these are Treasury Buildings & the Lands Department in Perth. Founder of the Western Australian Institute of Architects (1896), four times its President. ⁸⁶⁹
- ➤ Robert Flack Richards (c 1866-1938, 72 when he died), Hobart architect ⁸⁷⁰
- Lange Leopold Powell (1886-1938), architect⁸⁷¹ 872
- ➤ Cuthbert Claude Mortier Whitley (1886-1942), architect and public servant ⁸⁷³ played Australian Rules football with the Hawthorn Football Club in Melbourne and won several golf trophies in Canberra ⁸⁷⁴
- ➤ Joel Eade (1823-1911), builder, architect and educationist, magistrate and mayor of Collingwood in 1870-71. Life governor of the Melbourne Hospital. Mayor of Collingwood (1870-71) ⁸⁷⁵
- ➤ John Burcham Clamp (1869-1931), architect ⁸⁷⁶& Indigenous Rights supporter ⁸⁷⁷

Famous Freemasons; Builders

- Clements Langford (1853-1930), master builder, Anglican lay leader. ⁸⁷⁸ Built many buildings in Melbourne and Victoria, built spires at St Pauls Cathedral at cost, many conspicuous buildings, such as Scott's Hotel, Centre Way Arcade, Astor Theatre the Comedy Theatre, the Myer Emporium, the Colosseum at Prahran, and Ball and Welch's building, were constructed under his direction ⁸⁷⁹
- ➤ Ernest Alfred Watts (1893-1979), builder, built building in Bourke Street for G. J. Coles & Co. Pty Ltd, and additions to the National Gallery of Victoria. He built many large structures, including the Chevron Hotel (1934), the southern stand at the Melbourne Cricket Ground (1936)

and the Hotel Australia (1939). Elected, unopposed, as president (1938-39) of the Master Builders Association of Victoria ⁸⁸⁰

Famous Australian Freemasons; Artists

- Sir William Alexander Dargie CBE (1912-2003) artist, portrait painter, holds the current record for the most Archibald Prizes won (eight). Official artist during WW2. Initiated June 1951 Lodge Arboreal No 641 UGLV, received a 50 year Jewel of Service in the Craft. 881 882 883
- ➤ Henry William Mobsby (1860-1933), artist, photographer and motion picture pioneer ⁸⁸⁴ ⁸⁸⁵. took the first moving picture footage in Queensland in 1898 using Lumiere cinematograph, Member of the Lodge, Indooroopilly, No.155, United Grand Lodge of Queensland ⁸⁸⁶
- ➤ Carl Magnus Oscar Friström (1856-1918),professional painter, President New Society of Artists⁸⁸⁷
- George Frederick Harris (1856 1924), artist 888 889
- ► Harry Pelling Gill (1855-1916), painter, art curator and teacher, ⁸⁹⁰ 891
- ➤ James Ashton (1859-1935), artist. President (Royal) South Australian Society of Arts⁸⁹²
- Philip Blashki, born Favel Wagczewski (1837-1916) Silversmith. Initiated Lodge Judah circa 1865⁸⁹³ 894 895 896 897 898

Famous Australian Freemasons; Aviation

- ➤ Air Commodore Sir Charles Kingsford Smith (1897-1935), aviator who was first to cross the Pacific from the US to Brisbane in about 1928^{899 900 901}. He was a MM of a Brisbane lodge, and, as a matter of interest, it is his MM apron which is perambulated in the memorial service each Anzac Day in the Brisbane Memorial Masonic Centre⁹⁰². Initiated at Gascoyne Lodge on 9 April 1925.^{903 904}
- Lawrence Hargrave (1850-1915) aviation pioneer 905 906 907. Initiated at United Service Lodge of New South Wales No 937 English Const on 2 April 1877 908
- ➤ Allan Robert Stanley Vickers, flying doctor, see the Medicine section.

Famous Australian Freemasons; Chinese of the Ninetieth Century

While it is "unmasonic" to discriminate on race, it strongly appears that discrimination did occur, especially in the 1800's. Incidents such as the Lambing Flat Riot and Anti-Chinese legislation evidences this. Chinese Australian Freemasons of the Nineteenth Century are therefore of particularly of interest. In the Twentieth Century, diversity is commonplace, especially after WW2. Please don't confuse "Chinese Masonic Society" with "Freemasonry" – these are often two different things and in the Chinese context "Masonic" is applied to varied organizations such as Tongs, Huis Triads, Kongsi, some being criminal, some fraternal, others co-operatives or political.

➤ Mei Quong Tart (Mei Guangda) (1850–1903), 911 912 913 914 915 916 philanthropist, first Chinese Initiate in Australia in 1885 917 918 919 920 921 was one of Sydney's most famous philanthropists and well-loved personalities 922 initiated into the Lodge of Tranquility in 1885. 923 924 925

- ➤ Way Lee, Yet Soo War (c. 1853–1909) 926 927 928 Chinese businessman & philanthropist, leading Chinese figure in Adelaide in the late nineteen century 929 930 931 United Trademen Lodge SAC 932
- ➤ Sun Johnson ⁹³³ ⁹³⁴ Chinese Freemason
- ➤ WRG Lee and his son William Lee ⁹³⁵ 936
- ➤ William Robert George Lee was initiated on 18 August 1890 ⁹³⁷
- > James Chuey 938 939
- ➤ William Ah Ket (1876-1936), barrister & Chinese Community Leader. co-founder and president of the Sino-Australian Association, the first Australian-Chinese club. acting consul-general for China in 1913-14 and in 1917 940

Famous Australian Freemasons: Convicts

(It is worth noting that Freemasons are generally be expelled from the Craft on serious conviction, while men with criminal convictions can find it difficult to become a Freemason.)

- ➤ Sir Henry Browne Hayes (1762-1832), convict ⁹⁴¹ ⁹⁴² ⁹⁴³ ⁹⁴⁴ ⁹⁴⁵, transported to New South Wales for kidnapping Mary Pike, heiress to a fortune of £20,000 ⁹⁴⁶ ⁹⁴⁷ Attempted in 1803 to found a Masonic Lodge for which he incurred the displeasure of Governor King. It is doubtful if Hayes had a warrant to establish a lodge, though he claimed he did, but his meeting on 14 May 1803 is regarded as the foundation day of Freemasonry in Australia. ⁹⁴⁸⁹⁴⁹ ⁹⁵⁰ ⁹⁵¹ ⁹⁵² ⁹⁵³ The very first St Patrick's day ceremony held in New South Wales was on the 17th March 1810 at Sir Henry Browne Hayes's Vaucluse home, ⁹⁵⁴ ⁹⁵⁵
- ➤ Robert William Felton Lathrop Murray (1777-1850), convict (bigamy, pardoned). 956, editor Colonial Times, 957 journalist. "Father of Freemasonry" in Tasmania. 958 959 960
- ➤ Richard Fitzgerald (1772-1840), convict, public servant and settler. One of the early proprietors of the Bank of New South Wales. "..one of the earliest Freemasons in the country and is said to have played a considerable part in establishing the craft in Sydney; this is supported by a strong tradition, but his name has not been found in early Masonic documents" ⁹⁶¹
- James Alexander Thomson (1805-1860), architect, engineer and building contractor. Emancipist transported for theft. Superintendent of the church building at Richmond Tasmania (St Luke's 1834-37). Conditional pardon in Jan 1835 immediately set up a business in Liverpool Street, not only as architect, engineer and surveyor, but also as valuer, estate agent, map printer and dealer in machinery. His spectacular buildings were few, unquestionably the most interesting and important work is the Hobart Synagogue (1843-45), the most comprehensive example of the Regency Egyptian style in Australia. Whatever his merits as architect, and they are relatively minor, Thomson provides a remarkable case of a former convict establishing himself as a successful businessman and was respected in many circles ⁹⁶².
 Dr William Bland (1789-1868), ^{963 964} medical practitioner, surgeon, and politician ⁹⁶⁵. Sydney's
- ➤ Dr William Bland (1789-1868), ⁹⁶³ ⁹⁶⁴medical practitioner, surgeon, and politician ⁹⁶⁵. Sydney's first full-time private practitioner. Naval surgeon who was sent to Australia as a convict ⁹⁶⁶ after killing a shipmate in a pistol duel. Philanthropist. MLA. First president of the Australian Medical Association formed in 1859. Accorded a state funeral. ⁹⁶⁷
- Samuel Clayton (?-?, 1783?-1853?) ⁹⁶⁸ portraitist, engraver, art teacher and silversmith ^{969 970}, , a Past Master of Lodge No.6, Dublin ⁹⁷¹, The Master of Ceremonies at the earliest lodge in Australia and without whose guidance the new lodge might not have survived. ^{972 973 974 975} Transported to NSW, reputedly for forgery, engraved the banknotes for the Bank of New South Wales when it opened its doors on 8 April 1817, also engraved the first banknotes for the Van Diemen's Land Bank. Received his ticket of leave on 1 October 1824, ⁹⁷⁷

Francis Howard Greenway (1777-1837), colonial era architect ⁹⁷⁸ ⁹⁷⁹ ⁹⁸⁰ ⁹⁸¹ ⁹⁸² ⁹⁸³ ⁹⁸⁴ (Aslo under architects). Greenway appeared on the old Australian Paper \$10 note ⁹⁸⁵

Famous Australian Freemasons; Females (irregular)

(Although "irregular" Freemasons, these women were almost certainly influenced by their membership in a Masonic Order.)

- Edith Cowan (1861-1932) (Co-Freemason), first woman elected to Australian Parliament 986 987 988 989 990, women's activist 991 992 993, Member of St Cuthberts Lodge Perth Australia (Le Droit Humain) 994 995 996 997
- ➤ Bessie Mabel Rischbieth (née Earle) (Co-Freemason)⁹⁹⁸, OBE (1874-1967) was an influential and early Australian feminist and social activist ⁹⁹⁹
- Fanny Furner (1864–1938) (Co-Freemason) ¹⁰⁰⁰ activist who worked to further the rights of women and children in the early 1900s in Sydney.

Famous Australian Freemasons; Medicine

- ➤ Col Dr Sir Weary Dunlop is listed under "Military Men"
- > Dr Allan Robert Stanley Vickers CMG, MB, ChM (1901-1967), flying doctor doctor
- ➤ Dr George Bankin Bearham OBE (1899-) leading Melbourne surgeon, gynecologist and obstetrician 1003. Past Grand Master 1004 1005 1006 Initiated Clarke Lodge I June 1927 1007
- ➤ Dr Walter Balls-Headley (1841{1842?}-1918), gynecologist, Grand Master Victoria in 1905-07¹⁰⁰⁸ 1009 1010 initiated Sir Isaac Newton Lodge 1161 14 June 1861¹⁰¹¹
- ➤ Caleb Soul (1817-1894), druggist and chemist, 1012 1013
- ➤ Sidney Firth Lumb (1893-1988), professor of dentistry, House surgeon and superintendent Melbourne Dental Hospital. Dean Dental faculty at University of Queensland, Fellow Royal Colleges of Surgeons of England ¹⁰¹⁴
- ➤ Dr Isaac Aaron (1804-1877), medical practitioner. Royal College of Surgeons. Editor Australian Medical Journal which he purchased in 1847. ¹⁰¹⁵
- ➤ Dr John Maund (1823-1858), physician and analytical chemist. He and Joseph Black were appointed founding editors of the Australian Medical Journal. Co-founded Melbourne's Royal Women's Hospital ¹⁰¹⁶
- ➤ Dr. Richard Thomas Tracy (1826-1874) One of original committee that first published in 1856 the Australian Medical Journal. With John Maund was co-founder in 1856 of the Melbourne Lying-in Hospital and Infirmary for Diseases of Women and Children (later the Royal Women's Hospital). Performed the first successful ovariotomy in Victoria (1864) and quickly established an international reputation as a pioneer gynecological surgeon 1017 1018 1019
- ➤ Dr Handasyde Duncan (1811-1878), medical practitioner. An original member of the Medical Board of South Australia (1844), and served on it until his death; his name was third of the original seven on its medical register. Initiated 1853. 1020
- ➤ Dr Joseph Steigrad CBE (1902-1971), surgeon and soldier. Fellow of the Royal Australasian College of Surgeons, Military Hospital Commander. Jewish Community Leader ¹⁰²¹
- ➤ Dr Arthur Richardson, (1844-1927) doctor pioneer in Kalgoorlie member Kalgoorlie Council, temperance advocate ¹⁰²² 1023
- ➤ Dr William Hull Lewis (1806-1875) Doctor, surgeon and magistrate in Gawler 1024
- ➤ Dr John Harris (1754-1838), ¹⁰²⁵ formerly surgeon of the New South Wales Corps; ¹⁰²⁶ Early Sydney Settler. ¹⁰²⁷

➤ Sir John Jamison (1776 –1844) KGV Royal Navy Surgeon ¹⁰²⁸ & prominent landowner. Magistrate. Founding Father of NSW. Founder Bank of New South Wales. Founder and President Agricultural and Horticultural Society of New South Wales (now the Royal Agricultural Society of New South Wales) in 1822. Founder and president (1825 - 1827) of the Sydney Turf Club. Founder and first president of the Australian Racing and Jockey Club in 1828 ¹⁰²⁹ ¹⁰³⁰. A street in Sydney is named after him. MLC ¹⁰³¹

Famous Australian Freemasons; Other Politicians

- ➤ Sir George Strickland Kingston (1807–1880) ¹⁰³² ¹⁰³³ ¹⁰³⁴ ¹⁰³⁵ engineer and politician, First speaker South Australian House of Assembly ¹⁰³⁶ ¹⁰³⁷ Kingston Terrace Adelaide is named after him ¹⁰³⁸
- ➤ George McLeay (1892-1955), politician and businessman. MLA . Senate Whip. Federal Minister. ¹⁰³⁹ ¹⁰⁴⁰
- ➢ Herbert James Mockford Payne (1866-1944), draper and politician MLA ^{1041 1042} Member Royal Commission into Wages and Wage Earners (1906–07), Gov Minister ¹⁰⁴³ noted for his introduction in the Senate in July 1924 of a measure for compulsory voting in Commonwealth elections, becoming only the second private senator's bill since 1901 to carry Parliament. This was the *Commonwealth Electoral Act 1924*. ¹⁰⁴⁴
- Arthur Hardy (1817-1909), ¹⁰⁴⁵ pastoralist, barrister ¹⁰⁴⁶ and quarry-owner, MLA. He built the colony's first country Mechanics' Institute. First District Grand Master of the English Freemasons in South Australia 1867-84 ¹⁰⁴⁷ ¹⁰⁴⁸ ¹⁰⁴⁹ ¹⁰⁵⁰ ¹⁰⁵¹ ¹⁰⁵² ¹⁰⁵³
- Ebenezer Cooke (1832-1907), 1054 1055 1056 accountant, parliamentarian and public servant.

 MLA. Commissioner of audit. Established audit officials as a distinct branch of the civil service. First President Public Service Association 1057 1058 1059
- ➤ John Sutherland (1816-1889), builder and politician. MLA, MLC. Major of Sydney 1861. ¹⁰⁶⁰
- ➤ Alexander Wilson (1889-1954), farmer and politician ¹⁰⁶³
- ➤ Sir Henry Briggs (1844-1919), headmaster and politician, Federationalist. President of the Legislative Council ¹⁰⁶⁴
- ➤ Sir John Quick (1852- 1932) Federationalist, lawyer politician and member Sandhurst for 9 years ¹⁰⁶⁵. Member first Parliament of Australia ¹⁰⁶⁶ Initiated Lodge Judah 5 Nov 1879 ¹⁰⁶⁸
- ➤ Joseph Wearne (1832-1884), flour-miller and politician. MLA, Orangeman, Temperance advocate. ¹⁰⁶⁹ 1070
- ➤ William Dartnell Johnson (1870-1948), carpenter and politician. MLA. Labor Party Leader. One of the first State parliamentarians to oppose conscription and consequently lost his seat at the 1917 election. Speaker and Chair Parliamentary Party. ¹⁰⁷¹
- ➤ David Robert Hall (1874-1945), lawyer and politician. Solicitor-General, Attorney-General, MLA MLC ¹⁰⁷² ¹⁰⁷³
- ➤ Sir Edwin Thomas Smith KCMG , (1830-1919) ¹⁰⁷⁴ ¹⁰⁷⁵ ¹⁰⁷⁶ brewer, philanthropist and politician ¹⁰⁷⁷, mayor of Kensington and Norwood in 1867-70 and 1871-73, member of each house of Parliament (MLA, MLC) ¹⁰⁷⁸ ¹⁰⁷⁹ initiated East Torrens Lodge of Faith No.408 I.C. (later the Lodge of Faith No.9) ¹⁰⁸⁰ Sir Edwin Smith Avenue, Adelaide is named after him, ¹⁰⁸¹
- William Francis Schey (1857-1913), union leader, Orangeman, politician and public servant, MLA ¹⁰⁸²
- ➤ Vincent Pyke (1827-1894), politician, public servant, magistrate and writer, MLA, MLC ^{1083 1084}
- ➤ Charles William Oakes (1861-1928), jeweler and politician ¹⁰⁸⁵ Deputy Leader of the Nationalist Party, Minster, and acting NSW Premier. President of the New South Wales Rugby Union and the Cricket Association, chairman of trustees of the Sydney Cricket Ground and vice-president of the Surf Life Saving Institution. Orangeman. ¹⁰⁸⁶

- ➤ John Wheeler (1853-1915), accountant, Orangeman and politician ¹⁰⁸⁷
- > Stanley R. Whitford (1878-1959), politician, unionist, anti-conscriptionist. 1088
- ➤ William Henry Wilks (1863-1940), fuel merchant, politician and public servant, Grand Master Grand Lodge of Scotland. Orangeman. ¹⁰⁸⁹ ¹⁰⁹⁰
- ➤ Henry Roberts Williams (1848-1935), mining director and politician MLA, miners rights ¹⁰⁹¹
- > John Arthur Wright (1841-1920), politician, engineer and railway commissioner 1092
- Thomas (Tom) Armstrong (1885-1955), businessman and politician 1093
- ➤ Leslie Frank Louis (Les) Diplock (1899-1983), schoolteacher and politician, member of the DLP ¹⁰⁹⁴
- ➤ Aubrey Slessar (?- 1972) served 3 terms in QLD parliament ¹⁰⁹⁵
- ➤ George Kerr (1853-1930), blacksmith, politician and grazier. MLA. Leader of the Parliamentary Labor Party ¹⁰⁹⁶ & Minister for Railways ¹⁰⁹⁷
- ➤ Andrew Hendry Ross (1829-1910), medical practitioner and politician. MLA ¹⁰⁹⁸
- ➤ John Riddoch (1827-1901), pastoralists parliamentarian MLA. 1099 1100
- George Riddoch (1842-1919) pastoralist parliamentarian MLA 1101 1102
- ➤ George Graham (1838-1922), farmer and politician, MLA. First President of the Shepparton Shire Council. Minister of several federal departments. ¹¹⁰³
- ➤ Alfred Elliot Chandler (1873-1935) nurseryman, MLC, one of the first three initiates at Peace and Loyalty UGLV and the Chandler Highway is named after ¹¹⁰⁴ With father's backing began 47-acre Everson Nursery 1895 in area which he later named Boronia, specialized in daffodils and boronia; ¹¹⁰⁵
- ➤ Sir Herbert Horace (Bert) Olney (1875-1957), ¹¹⁰⁶manufacturer, politician and philanthropist. Chair of: Victorian Hospital and Charities Board, Dental Hospital of Melbourne, Zoological Board of Victoria, Yarra Bend National Park Trust and chair of the Rhyll and Phillip Island Koala Reserve trusts. In 1942, when knighted, he was a member of twenty-five committees, being president, chairman or convener of twelve of them. MLC ¹¹⁰⁷
- Frank Augustus Chaffey (1888-1940), farmer and politician. MLA. colonial secretary 1108
- ➤ Walter Peden Joyce Skelton (1883-1979), railway officer and politician, unionist, prohibitionist MLA. Founded & Presided over the Protestant Independent Labour Party. ¹¹⁰⁹
- Edward Fitzgerald Russell (1867-1943), trade unionist, Port Melbourne Mayor, president of the Trades Hall Council, Melbourne 1110
- ➤ James Tolmie (1862-1939), newspaper proprietor and politician, MLA ¹¹¹¹
- ➤ George Hugh Alexander Mackay (1872-1961), politician and Speaker of the House of Representatives, MLA ¹¹¹²
- ➤ Sir Henry Cuthbert KCMG (1829-1907), lawyer and politician . MLC, Solicitor General. Ballarat identify. ¹¹¹³ ¹¹¹⁴ ¹¹¹⁵ ¹¹¹⁶
- ➤ Emanuel Steinfeld (1828-1893), furniture manufacturer and retailer, politician, MLC, President Chamber of Manufactures. Mayor Ballarat East Council . Friend of Redmond Barry 1117 1118
- ➤ Albert Edwin Elworthy Lee Tucker (1843-1902), parliamentarian, police magistrate. Mayor Fitzroy Council. MLA ¹¹¹⁹. Chairman Royal Commission (1878) on closed roads and member of the 1878 commission of inquiry into crown land, royal commissions on the Mildura settlement in 1896 and on state forests and timber reserves in 1897, director of the Melbourne Permanent Mutual Benefit Building Society. Founding member (1871) of the Australian Natives' Association. ¹¹²⁰
- Evelyn Douglas Darby (1910-1985), teacher and politician. MLA. Founded & President (1939-53) the British Orphans Adoption Society (BOAS). Anti-communist, right wing activist. 1121
- ➤ Sir Reginald Victor Wilson (1877-1957) ¹¹²³, businessman and politician, MLC. Member of the royal commission inquiring into Cockatoo Island dockyard (1921). President Motion Picture Distributors' Association (1927-39). senior vice-chairman (1938-57) of the Royal North Shore Hospital board, a member (1938-46) of the National Health Research Council and chairman (1939-57) of National Press Pty Ltd ¹¹²⁴

- ➤ Keith Dodgshun (1893-1971), farmer and politician. Karkarooc Shire Council, MLA. 1125 1126 ¹¹²⁷ Deputy Leader County Party, Deputy Victorian Premier
- Sir David Storey (1856-1924), 1128 1129 businessman and politician. Defeated fellow mason Edmund Barton in Randwick 1920 election. MLA, MLC 1130 President Ulster Association of New South Wales ¹¹³¹
- Tom Cleave Stott CBE (1899-1976), wheat-farmer and politician. MLA sat in parliament for an unbroken thirty-seven years. Speaker, post 1962 held balance of power. 1132
- Ninian Melville (1843-1897), ^{f133} cabinet maker, undertaker and politician. MLA. Mayor Newtown. Mayor Ashfield and Summer Hill. Orangeman 1134 1135
- ➤ John Hurley (1844-1911), mining speculator and politician. MLA. Orangeman ¹¹³⁶
- Francis Augustus Wright (1835-1903), carrier (Wright Heaton & Co) and politician. MLA. Mayor of Redfern. postmaster-general. Deputy District Grand Master EC ¹¹³⁷
- Samuel Edward Lees (1843-1916), printer and politician MLA MLC 1138 1139
- ➤ George Cann (1871-1948), politician. President of the Western Miners' Association. MLA ¹¹⁴⁰
- William Byrnes (1809-1891), MLC. At his death on 25 October 1891 at Parramatta he had the distinction of being both the oldest member of the Legislative Council and the oldest Freemason in the colony. 1142 1143 1144 1145 1146 1147
- ➤ Edwin Joseph Mackrell (1878-1965), politician MLA ¹¹⁴⁸
- Andrew Tennant (1835-1913), pastoralist and politician, MLA MLC 1149 1150 1151
- Arthur Herbert Whittingham (1869-1927), grazier and politician 1152 MLC
- Edward Alfred Anstey (1858-1952), builder and politician, pro-conscriptionalist, He resigned from the A. L. P. in 1916 over conscription, became a foundation member of the National (Labor) Party ¹¹⁵³
- ➤ Robert Fowler (1840-1906), pottery manufacturer and politician, philanthropist. ¹¹⁵⁴ ¹¹⁵⁵Member 1886 to the royal commission on intoxicating drink, chairman of his district Public School Board. Director of Sydney Hospital and the Benevolent Asylum and a Governor of the Royal Prince Alfred Hospital for twenty-four years MLA MLC 1156 Mayor of Sydney. 1157
- ➤ Sir Claude Ernest Weymouth James (1878-1961) ¹¹⁵⁸, politician, president of the Launceston Club in 1927 and of the London Club in 1942. Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Tasmania in 1926-28 1159 1160 1161 1162 1163 and founder and first master of the Australian Masonic Lodge, London, 1947. He was co-founder and treasurer of the Northern Tasmanian Home for Boys, secretary of the Launceston section of the Belgian Relief Fund and president of the Tasmanian Rights League. Initiated in the Tasmanian St Andrew Lodge 1901. MLA 1164 1165 Mayor of Launceston 1166
- ➤ Robert Hollis (1851-1937), engine driver, trade union leader and politician 1167. Director of Royal Prince Alfred Hospital in 1913-33¹¹⁶⁸. Member of Australian Socialist League (1894) ¹¹⁶⁹ Mayor of Launceston. 1170 MLA (NSW) 1171
- Richard Cleburne (1799-1864) ¹¹⁷², merchant, politician, anti-transportationalist. MLC ¹¹⁷³
 James Fletcher (1834-1891) ¹¹⁷⁴ ¹¹⁷⁵Coal Miner and mine owner, newspaper owner & politician, First president Miners' Union (1861), First Mayor of Wallsend. In 1876, he became proprietor of the Newcastle Morning Herald and Miners' Advocate. 1176 "The Largest Funeral Newcastle Had Ever Seen, 25,000 People Lined the Streets" 1177 MLA 1178
- Frederick William Coneybeer (1859-1950), trade unionist and politician, Speaker of the House. minister of education MLA 1179
- ➤ John Gibson Farleigh (1861-1949), manufacturer and politician, Orangeman. MLC ¹¹⁸⁰ ¹¹⁸¹
- ➤ Sir John Cowan (1866-1953), grazier and politician. MLC. Government whip for twenty years, and when he retired in 1944 had the longest continuous service of any member in both Houses. ¹¹⁸². Member Mobilong District Council for 20 years, and its chairman for 15 years. Government Minister¹¹⁸³
- ▶ John Estell (1861-1928) ¹¹⁸⁴, coalminer and politician, Labor Party Whip 1904-1913, anticonscriptionist, minister for railways, trade unionist. alderman on the Plattsburg Municipal

Council in 1887-1900 and mayor in 1891, 1897 and 1899, President of Wallsend and Plattsburg Fire Brigade, patron and president of Plattsburg Mechanics' Institute and a member of the committee of management of the Wallsend Mining District Hospital. MLA MLC ¹¹⁸⁵ Mayor of Plattsburg ¹¹⁸⁶

- ➤ William James Beckett CBE (1870-1965), politician. MLA MLC 1187 1188
- ➤ Thomas Henry Brooker (1850-1927), salesman, wood-merchant and politician. Mayor of Hindmarsh (1891) MLA ¹¹⁸⁹
- ➤ Theodor Johannes Scherk (1836-1923), teacher, agent and politician. president of the German Club Adelaide first honorary member of the United Daughters of Australia. MLA ¹¹⁹⁰
- ➤ Joseph Henry Lewis Turley (Henry Turley) (1859-1929), anti-consciptionalist, Trade Union Official, MLC, MLA ¹¹⁹¹ ¹¹⁹²
- ➤ George Robert (Bob) Nichols (1809-1857), lawyer and politician. MLA MLC ¹¹⁹³. First native-born Australian admitted as a solicitor in New South Wales. Owned the Australian newspaper. Auditor General ¹¹⁹⁴ ¹¹⁹⁵
- ➤ Sir Joseph Palmer Abbott KCMG (1842-1901), solicitor and politician, federationist, MLA Grand Master NSW (1895-1901). Speaker of the House. Initiated in 1864 1196 1197 1198 1199 1200 1201 1202 1203
- ➤ James Russell (1829-1889). Merchant and Politician. In 1871-78 and 1882-89 Russell served as a Ballarat East Councilor & Mayor in 1874-75 and 1886-87. Former Mayor of Sebastopol.

 MLA. Orangemen 12051206
- ➤ Dr Andrew Ross MD (1829-1910). Doctor and surgeon. Mayor of Molong. First and only member for Molong for 25 years until seat abolished. Magistrate & MLA 1207 1208 1209
- ➤ Sir George Ritchie KCMG (1864-1944), river trader and politician, MLA, MLC, ¹²¹⁰ During his parliamentary career he held every ministerial position and was a minister in both Houses ¹²¹¹, a feat rarely equaled. ¹²¹². "One of the earliest pioneers of the River Murray". ¹²¹³ Mayor of Goolwa & Adelaide Alderman, Acting Premier ¹²¹⁴
- ➤ Sir George Ritchie KCMG (1864-1944), river trader and politician, MLA, MLC, ¹²¹⁵ During his parliamentary career he held every ministerial position and was a minister in both Houses ¹²¹⁶, a feat rarely equaled. ¹²¹⁷. "One of the earliest pioneers of the River Murray". ¹²¹⁸ Mayor of Goolwa & Adelaide Alderman, Acting Premier ¹²¹⁹
- ➤ Sir Alexander Lyell McEwin (1897-1988)¹²²⁰, Wheat grower & Politician, Chief Secretary MLC ¹²²¹ represented the SA (1925-27) in rifle-shooting. Minister for Mines & Health ¹²²². Lyell McEwin Hospital is named for him ¹²²³
- ➤ John Warburton (Jack) Pennington CBE (1870-1945), storekeeper, grazier and politician, MLA, Bet Bet Shire Council in 1900-07, Party Whip in Lawson Government 1918-23, Education Minister. 1224 1225
- \blacktriangleright Robert Steel Byrnes MBE (1899-1979) , Presbyterian administrator, poet and writer 1226
- Nathaniel Barclay DCM (1894-1962), soldier settler and politician, ex-servicemen leader. MLA Barkley Square Red Cliffs, Victoria is named for him 1229
- ➤ Joseph Vardon (1843-1913), printer and politician, temperance advocate. Mayor of Hindmarsh in 1888-9 MLC ¹²³⁰ ¹²³¹
- ➤ Edward Charles Vardon (1866–1937) Printer and Politician ¹²³². MLA MLC ¹²³³ (son of Joseph Vardon (1843-1913))
- ➤ James Aitchison Johnston Hunter (1882-1968), accountant and politician. Co-founder Queensland Country Party at Toowoomba in 1936. MLA ¹²³⁴
- ➤ James Park Dawson Laurie (aka "Park Laurie") (1846-1928) MLA. Founder Mt Gambier Lodge
- ➤ Ephraim Henry Coombe (1858-1917), journalist and politician, MLA. South Australian town of Coombe is named after him. ¹²³⁶
- \triangleright Arthur Wade OAM (1919 2014)– MLA for Newcastle from 1968 to 1988¹²³⁷
- Cecil Thompson ('Charlie') Oliver AM (1901-1990), trade union official, politician, MLA. ALP State President, NSW Secretary AWU. Initiated 1962 1238

- Thomas Davies Mutch (1885-1958), journalist, socialist, trade union official, reformer, politician and historian. MLA, ¹²³⁹ Minister for Education ¹²⁴⁰Trustee of Public Library of New South Wales 1916-1958¹²⁴¹
- > James Tobias (Toby) Ryan (1818-1899), butcher, pastoralist, politician and sportsman. MLA ¹²⁴². First Master of Queen's Lodge 982 EC in Penrith NSW. ¹²⁴³
- Sir Maurice Charles O'Connell, (1812-1879), 1244 soldier, public servant and politician President and member MLC ¹²⁴⁵First provincial Grand Master of the Irish Constitution, in Queensland, Queensland Pioneer ¹²⁴⁶ 1247 1248 O'Connell Town (now Newtown NSW) is named for him or his wife. 1249
- ➤ Sir Frederick Palgrave Barlee KCMG (1827-1884), WA Colonial Secretary 1855-77 ¹²⁵⁰, Magistrate, & MLC ¹²⁵¹. first president of the Working Men's Association in 1864 ¹²⁵²; Lieutenant-Governor of the British Honduras from 1877-1882; Administrator of Trinidad in 1884.

Famous Australian Freemasons; Religious Leaders

- ➤ Charles Edward Camidge (1837-1911), Anglican Bishop¹²⁵³ 1254
- ➤ Dr Harrington Clare Lees (1870-1929), Anglican Archbishop of Melbourne ¹²⁵⁵ 1921-1929, ¹²⁵⁶ foundation member of the Old Melburnians' Masonic Lodge ¹²⁵⁷ ¹²⁵⁸ ¹²⁵⁹.
- Rev HG Cranswick, Bishop of Gippsland 1260
- ➤ Henry Lowther Clarke (1850-1926), Anglican Archbishop of Melbourne ¹²⁶¹ ¹²⁶² Provincial Grand Master of Masonic Province of the East and West Ridings of Yorkshire 1264 1265.
- Charles L Riley (1855-1930 or 1854-1929?) Archbishop of Perth. He served as Chaplain General of the Australian army units during WW1. Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Western Australia, "his spiritual influence in the development of the Australian lodges still exists" Initiated into Peace and Unity 314 Lancaster 1267 1268 1269
- ➤ Moses Rintel (1823-1880) Jewish minister & philanthropist¹²⁷⁰ first Rabbi of Melbourne 1271 1272
- ➤ Sir Israel Brodie KBE. (1895-1975) ¹²⁷⁴ ¹²⁷⁵ (Very Rev) Chief Rabbi of the United Hebrew Congregation of the British Commonwealth ¹²⁷⁶. Duke of Sussex Lodge No 48 UGLV ¹²⁷⁷ ¹²⁷⁸
- ➤ Rabbi Raymond Apple AO RFD (1935-) 1280 1281 1282 1283 1284 1285 The Great Synagogue Sydney "retired in 2005 after many years as Australia's highest-profile Rabbi", 1286
- Christopher Thomas Frow Goy MBE (1897-1982) Moderator Presbyterian Church in Victoria 1956-?¹²⁸⁷
- ➤ Joseph John Booth MC (1886-1965) Fourth Archbishop of Melbourne and Bishop of Geelong (Church of England), Initiated 15 September 1914 Footscray St John's Lodge N 71¹²⁸⁸
- ➤ Chap Archdeacon GE Lambie, Past Grand Chaplain 1289
- Horace Crotty (1886-1951) Church of England Bishop of Bathhurst (N.S.W.) 1928-1936¹²⁹⁰
 Rabbi Jacob Danglow CMG OBE VD (1880-1962), 1291 1292 1293 1294 1295 Melbourne Hebrew Congregation, Army Chaplain 1296
- Rev T.J. Riddle, Moderator of the Presbyterian Church of Victoria 1297
- ➤ George C. Barber President-General of Methodist Church of Australia (1948-51)¹²⁹⁸ 1299
- Rabbi Dr Joseph Abrahams M.A. (1855?–1938?) 1300 Worshipful Master of the Lodge of Australia Felix (1908) and Grand Chaplain of UGLV (1910), Chief Rabbi Melbourne Hebrew Congregation.
- ➤ Joseph Hunter Goble (1863–1932) "one of the best known Baptist Ministers in Australia" 1301 "Joe Goble's rapport with working men and women made his ministry one of the most outstanding in Australia" 1302

- ➤ Robert Kirkwood Ewing (c.1823-1899), minister of religion and controversialist. President Launceston Philharmonic Society and formed St Andrew's Teetotal Society. President of Launceston Mechanics' Institute. Became Provincial Grand Master in 1858 moderator of the Presbyterian Church in 1863 ¹³⁰³
- ➤ Walter Albiston (1889-1965), Congregational minister. Secretary of the Congregational Union of Victoria. Secretary then President of the Congregational Union of Australia and New Zealand. ¹³⁰⁴
- ➤ James Douglas Northey (1890-1975), Congregational clergyman, chairman Congregational Union of Victoria. President Council of Churches of Victoria. In 1938 helped found Christian Commonwealth Movement. President Melbourne College of Divinity. Principal Congregational College of Victoria, Congregational Union of Australia and New Zealand. Initiated 1921, Grand Chaplain. 1305
- ➤ Thomas Parking (Tom) Willason (1882?-1939), Methodist Minister ¹³⁰⁶
- Edward Sidney Kiek (1883-1959) Congregational minister. "revitalized the South Australian theological world in the 1920s" ¹³⁰⁷
- ➤ William Marcus Dill Macky (1849-1913), Presbyterian minister, Orangeman. ".. a controversial and militant Protestant, with an impeccable Irish Protestant lineage." Founder and First President Protestant Defense Association. ¹³⁰⁸ Editor "Watchman" (1902-1904) selling 20,000 copies per week. ¹³⁰⁹
- ➤ Robert Wilson Macaulay (1882-1951), Presbyterian clergyman. Executive-member (1920-48) Australian League of Nations Union (United Nations Association) and of the United Nations Relief and Rehabilitation Administration (1944-48). Moderator Victorian Assembly. first president (1932-38) of the Christian Social Order Movement. Moderator-General (1942-45) of the Presbyterian Church of Australia ¹³¹⁰
- ➤ Isack Morris (1881-1951), notable Rabbi ¹³¹¹ ¹³¹² ¹³¹³
- ➤ Asher Hymen Hart (?-?), First WM Australia Felix 1 initiated that lodge 1841. Founder Melbourne Hebrew Congregation (1841) ¹³¹⁴
- Francis Lyon Cohen (1862-1934), Rabbi, served as the first Jewish chaplain of the British Army (1892-1904) 1315 1316 1317
- ➤ William Frank Hambly (1908-1972), Methodist minister, biblical scholar and college principal. Deputy Chancellor of the University of Adelaide, (1968-71) ¹³¹⁸

Famous Australian Freemasons; The Law

- ➤ Sir Redmond Barry KCMG (1813-1880) philanthropist & Judge, Victoria's first Solicitor-General later Justice of the Supreme Court, founder Melbourne University and its first Chancellor, Founder Victoria State Library. The judge who sentenced Ned Kelly. 1319 Acquitted rebels of Eureka Stockade.
- ➤ Sir William Clarke (1831-1897), landowner, stud-breeder and philanthropist, first Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Victoria (1889-1896) ¹³²⁰ ¹³²¹ ¹³²² ¹³²³ ¹³²⁴ ¹³²⁵ ¹³²⁶ ¹³²⁷ Initiated Tasmanian Union Lodge 356 on 11 Oct 1855 ¹³²⁸
- ➤ Justice Jeffrey Hart Bent (1781-1852), Judge of the Supreme Court of Civil Judicature in NSW. ¹³²⁹ ¹³³⁰ ¹³³¹ Lodge of Social and Military Virtues No 227 IC, MM cert issued 1 Jan 1817
- ➤ Sir James Cockle FRS FRAS FCP (1819-1895) lawyer and mathematician. First Chief Justice of Queensland, Australia from 1863-79¹³³³ 1334 1335
- ➤ Sir Robert Richard Torrens, GCMG (31 May 1814 31 August 1884), land titles law reformer was the third Premier of South Australia and a pioneer and author of simplified system of transferring land. ¹³³⁶ author of the Real Property Act 1857 ('the Torrens Act'),

- ➤ William James Byrne (1871-1951) 15th Grand Master UGLV 1939-1942¹³³⁸ 1339 1340 1341 1342 Established one of Melbourne's most respected law firms" Initiated Kent Lodge 28 Feb 1907¹³⁴⁴
- ➤ Justice Charles Stumm KC (1965?-1929) ¹³⁴⁵Queensland Supreme Court Judge ¹³⁴⁶ ¹³⁴⁷ ¹³⁴⁸ ¹³⁴⁹, Grand Master QLD 1922-1929 ¹³⁵⁰ ¹³⁵¹ ¹³⁵² ¹³⁵³ ¹³⁵⁴ ¹³⁵⁵ ¹³⁵⁶ ¹³⁵⁷
- ➤ Justice Benjamin H Matthews, (1891-1974) Grand Master Queensland. ¹³⁵⁸ ¹³⁵⁹ ¹³⁶⁰, Judge Supreme Court of Queensland ¹³⁶¹
- ➤ Justice Hayden Erskine Starke KCMG (1871 1958), High Court Judge¹³⁶² Not to be confused with his son John Erskine Starke (1913 1994) both Judges. H.E. Starke "Between 1903 (when the High Court was created) and 1920, he appeared before the court 211 times, more than any other justice of the court" 1363
- ➤ William Bede Dalley QC (1831-1888) Barrister, Solicitor-General, Attorney-General. MLA MLC ¹³⁶⁴. An interesting Catholic member of "the establishment" and quite an amazing man. Australia's first Privy Councilor ¹³⁶⁵. Initiated Lodge of Australia 1858. A Sydney Street is named after him ¹³⁶⁶
- Charles Edward de Boos (1819-1900) journalist and police magistrate 1367 1368, mining warden and in 1881 presented with a gold medal as a mark of esteem by Chinese miners in the Braidwood district 1370
- ➤ Oliver James Gillard Kt (1906-1984) Supreme Court Judge. 21st Grand Master UGLV 1965-1968¹³⁷¹ Initiated Eros Lodge 7 April 1934¹³⁷²
- Chief Justice Thomas Slaney Poole (1873-1927) Grand Master South Australia GL ¹³⁷³ ¹³⁷⁴ ¹³⁷⁵ ¹³⁷⁶ ¹³⁷⁷ ¹³⁷⁸ ¹³⁷⁹
- ➤ Sir Geoffrey Sandford Reed (1892-1970), Supreme Court Judge and foundation director-general of the Australian Security Intelligence Organization (ASIO). Chaired three Royal Commissions. (Another one conspiracy theorists will love). ¹³⁸⁰
- > Sir Leslie James Herron (1902-1973), Chief Justice, ¹³⁸¹
- ➤ Sir Wilfred Kelsham Fullagar KBE (1892-1961), High Court Judge¹³⁸²
- ➤ William John Fookes (?-1925) ¹³⁸³President Law Institute of Victoria 1902-03 ¹³⁸⁴
- ➤ Justice Arthur Piper(1865-1936), Judge Supreme Court South Australia, Grand Master South Australia Freemasons ¹³⁸⁵ ¹³⁸⁶
- Norman Thomas William Allan (1909-1977), Police Commissioner 1387
- Francis Erich (Frank) Bischof (1904-1979), Police Commissioner QLD¹³⁸⁸ ¹³⁸⁹(I guess we need to claim the bad with the good).
- Clifford Henry Book KC (1895-1954) Judge ¹³⁹⁰ ¹³⁹¹ ¹³⁹² ¹³⁹³, Crown Prosecutor 1926-1942 ¹³⁹⁴
 16th Grand Master UGLV ¹³⁹⁶ ¹³⁹⁷ ¹³⁹⁸ ¹³⁹⁹. Initiated Melbourne University Lodge 11 Dec 1919 ¹⁴⁰⁰
- ➤ Athol James Kennedy (?-?) Corporate Lawyer, Magistrate. Initiated United Accountants Lodge 13 Dec 1927¹⁴⁰¹
- Francis Robert Nelson (1906-1985) ¹⁴⁰² Supreme Court Judge ¹⁴⁰³
- ➤ Justice Keith John Austin Asche AC QC (1928-) Senior Judge Family Court. President of RMIT & Chancellor Deakin University, 30th Grand Master UGLV 1984 1986¹⁴⁰⁴ 1405 Fourteenth Administrator of the Northern Territory 1993-1997¹⁴⁰⁶ (Initiated 30 Sept 1967 Lodge of Famonsel¹⁴⁰⁷ OR Initiated Sir Samuel Walker Griffith Lodge 408QC ¹⁴⁰⁸?)
- ➤ Justice Howard E Zelling, CBE QC Grand Master South Australia 1972-1976 ¹⁴⁰⁹
- Justice Samuel J Jacobs, AO QC Grand Master South Australia 1979-1982 1410 1411
- Clive William Harris (1918-) County Court Judge, Chairman Workers Compensation Board. 24 Grand Master of UGLV. Initiated East Camberwell Lodge 19 Dec 1946¹⁴¹²
- Frederick Charles Standish (1824-) District Grand Master Victoria EC (1861-?)¹⁴¹³ ¹⁴¹⁴. Assistance Commissioner Goldfields (1854-?)¹⁴¹⁵ ¹⁴¹⁶ Chinese Protector (1858-?)¹⁴¹⁷, Chief Commissioner of Police for Victoria (1858-1880)¹⁴¹⁸ ¹⁴¹⁹ Chief Commissioner during the hunt for the Kelly Gang ¹⁴²⁰ ¹⁴²¹. Credited with creating the Melbourne Cup Horse Race. ¹⁴²² ¹⁴²³
- ➤ Paul Heinrich Matthias Foelsche (1831-1914) Magistrate, Police Inspector, notable historic photographer 1424 1425 1426 1427

- Robert Cleghorn MacKenzie, 1428 Goldfield Warden Victoria 1429 First President Maldon Hospital 1430
- ➤ Eustace Beardoe Grundy KC (1849-1938) Lawyer, Pro Grand Master South Australia 1431 1432, initiated Mt Gambier Lodge 1207 EC 1877 1433 1434
- ➤ Sir George Coutts Ligertwood (1888-1967), judge, Chancellor of the University of Adelaide (1961-66) ¹⁴³⁵
- ➤ Neville Leonard Colbran AM (1928-2007) President Law Institute of Victoria 28th Grand Master UGLV 1980-1982 initiated Lodge of Precision 17 Dec 1949¹⁴³⁶ 1437 1438
- Arthur Lang Campbell (1889-1949), Professor Of Law University of Adelaide. 1439
- ➤ Sir Bernard Sugerman KC (1904-1976), Supreme Court Judge, KC, arbitrator who confirmed standard 40 hour week. first editor (1927-46) of the Australian Law Journal
- ➤ Justice William Alfred Wearing (1816-1875), Supreme Court Judge & QC ¹⁴⁴²
- ➤ George John Crawford (1812-1852), judge. first to wear a judicial wig in the SA colony ¹⁴⁴³
- ➤ John McLerie (1809-1874), soldier and police officer ¹⁴⁴⁴ ¹⁴⁴⁵. 1850 superintendent of Sydney Police. By 1874, mainly because of his efforts, the police had gained public confidence by controlling most bush ranging ¹⁴⁴⁶. Founder of the Society for the Relief of Destitute Children ¹⁴⁴⁷
- Chief Justice Harold Bayard Piper (1894-1953), judge and company director. Chaired two royal commissions, one into betting the other on lotteries. Chairman Australian Red Cross Society 1448
- ➤ Honourable Francis Stewart Boyce KC (1872-1940), ¹⁴⁴⁹barrister and politician, Attorney-General. Temperance Advocate MLC ¹⁴⁵⁰ ¹⁴⁵¹
- ➤ Peter Brett (1918-1975), Professor of Jurisprudence ¹⁴⁵²
- ➤ Justice Richard Bullock Andrews QC (1823-1884), Supreme Court Judge and Attorney General. MLA. Prominent SA Colonist. ¹⁴⁵³ Sixth South Australian State Funeral.
- Edward Castres Gwynne (1811-1888) 1454 1455 Supreme Court Judge 1456 1457 MLC
- ➤ Justice Charles Edward Chubb QC (1845-1930), Supreme Court Judge, attorney-general, crown prosecutor, and politician, MLA ¹⁴⁵⁸ ¹⁴⁵⁹ ¹⁴⁶⁰ ¹⁴⁶¹
- ➤ William Henry Moore (1788?-1854), Solicitor of the Crown ¹⁴⁶²
- Chief Justice Sir Archibald Paull Burt KB (1810-1879), Chief Justice & Judge 1463 1464 1465 1466 1467 (Laid Foundation Stone 1866 in WA) 1468 1469 Western Australia's first Chief Justice 1470

Notable Australian Freemasons; Still more..

- Adolphus Appleroth (1886-1952) wrote the famous jingle "I like aeroplane Jelly". Initiated at Lodge Vaucluse 15 March 1928. 1471 1472 1473
- ➤ Hugh Webster, once Prof of Physics at Uni Qld and for a time Australia's Science Rep to the United Nations. Hugh worked with Rutherford and actually 'split the atom' shortly before him, Rutherford got into print while Hugh cautiously checked and rechecked his results 1474
- ➤ John Hosking (1806-1882), first Mayor of Sydney initiated Lodge of Australia 1475 1476 1477
- ➤ Frederick Thomas Hickford (1862-1929) Politician, Mayor of Brunswick¹⁴⁷⁸, President Metropolitan Fire Brigade¹⁴⁷⁹, Chairman Tramways Trust¹⁴⁸⁰ 9th Grand Master UGLV¹⁴⁸¹ 1482
- ➤ Sir Albert John Gould (1847-1936), lawyer and politician. Minister for Justice under Sir Henry Parkes (1889-91) and (Sir) George Reid (1894-98). 1483 1484 1485
- ➤ Sir Ernest Fisk (1886-1965) radio pioneer ¹⁴⁸⁶ ¹⁴⁸⁷. Initiated into Freemasonry at St John Lodge No 579, UGLE on 28 April 1910 ¹⁴⁸⁸
- ➤ Alfred Carson OBE (1859-1944), journalist and social worker. founder of the Infant Health Association, president of the Silver Chain District Nursing Association for thirty years, and chairman of the Bush Nursing Society 1489 1490 1491 1492 Alfred Carson Lodge 267 is named after him 1493

- ➤ Herbert Brayley Collett (1877-1947), librarian, soldier and politician 1494 1495
- ➤ David Isaac Freedman (1874–1939) Politician & chaplain in the Australian Imperial Force, he served on Gallipoli, in Egypt and France throughout which he wrote to the family of every Jewish soldier he met. Two thousand mourners attended his burial in Karrakatta cemetery 1496
- ➤ Arthur Rudolph Bailey (1863-1938), pharmacist was a driving force behind the Pure Foods Act 1498 1499
- ➤ G. E. Hudson (1862-1926, Chairman of Tariff Board, Chief Surveyor Victoria 1500
- ➤ A Blashki (?-1938) prominent business man, founded the Jewish Aid society, "Past Grand Master Victorian Grand Lodge" ¹⁵⁰¹
- Charles Carty Salmon (1860-1917), politician & Federationalist ¹⁵⁰² ¹⁵⁰³ Speaker of the House ¹⁵⁰⁴, 8th Grand Master UGLV ¹⁵⁰⁵ ¹⁵⁰⁶ ¹⁵⁰⁷ ¹⁵⁰⁸ ¹⁵⁰⁹ ¹⁵¹⁰ ¹⁵¹¹ ¹⁵¹² ¹⁵¹³ ¹⁵¹⁴ Initiated Talbot Lodge 12 Dec 1852 ¹⁵¹⁵
- ➤ James Ernest Ogden (1868-1932), miner, unionist and politician ¹⁵¹⁶
- Frederick John Ludowici (1873-1969), businessman and conservationist 1517
- ➤ John Paul Sennitt (1851-1922), Local Councilor South Melbourne City Council, JP engineer and ice-cream manufacturer¹⁵¹⁸ Admiral Collingwood Lodge ¹⁵¹⁹
- Leslie George (Les) Cole (1892-1978), magician, 1520
- ➤ Sir Andrew Clarke (1824-1902), military engineer, politician and public servant. Surveyor-General. ¹⁵²¹ ¹⁵²². Initiated Lodge Happiness ¹⁵²³
- ➤ Ernest Henry Farrar (1879-1952), trade unionist and politician. MLC ¹⁵²⁴
- James Squire Farnell (1825-1888), ¹⁵²⁵ ¹⁵²⁶ politician MLA, MLC ¹⁵²⁷ ¹⁵²⁸ ¹⁵²⁹, drover ¹⁵³⁰, bushman ¹⁵³¹, Provincial Grand Master of the Irish Constitution ¹⁵³² ¹⁵³³ ¹⁵³⁴ ¹⁵³⁵ First GM GL of NSW ¹⁵³⁶ ¹⁵³⁷. Member Leinster Marine Lodge ¹⁵³⁸ ¹⁵³⁹.
- ➤ T.S. Burston(?-1928, 71 when he died), three times Mayor of Toowoomba¹⁵⁴⁰, Past Grand Master¹⁵⁴¹
- ➤ John Tuthill Bagot (1819- 1870) MP, Solicitor-General (1857), Commissioner of Crown Lands (1860/61). Provincial Grand Master Irish Constitution, ¹⁵⁴² ¹⁵⁴³ ¹⁵⁴⁴, member first Parliament of 1857 ¹⁵⁴⁵
- ➤ William Dixon Campbell Denovan (1829-1906), miner, reformer, politician and public servant 1546 1547 1548
- ➤ Hubert Leslie Primrose (1880-1942), solicitor and politician, member of New Guard, "On 19 March 1932, after another senior New Guardsman, Francis de Groot, had unofficially 'opened' the southern approaches of the Sydney Harbour Bridge, on the northern side, Primrose, as North Sydney's mayor, ceremoniously slashed another ribbon" ¹⁵⁴⁹
- ➤ Major Dr John Connell AM (1913-) ¹⁵⁵⁰ ¹⁵⁵¹, engineer business man, founder of Aurecon, Melbourne City Train Loop, Grand Master UGLV 1986-89 ¹⁵⁵² ¹⁵⁵³ ¹⁵⁵⁴ ¹⁵⁵⁵
- ➤ Sir James Anderson Murdoch CMG (1867-1939), retail trader, politician and philanthropist. MLC¹⁵⁵⁶
- ➤ Sir William John Macleay (1820-1891), pastoralist, politician and patron of science 1557
- ➤ Sir George Eccles Kelso King (1853-1943), businessman ¹⁵⁵⁸, initiated on 7 June 1878 in the Prince of Wales Lodge, Sydney, influential in establishing the Provincial Grand Lodge of Mark Master Masons, became Grand Mark Master Mason of New South Wales (1892-95). ¹⁵⁵⁹
- ➤ Sir William Lawrence Baillieu (1859-1936), financier and politician. On the death of Prince Bailieu "he told his nephew that 'everything the Baillieu family has they owe to your Uncle Willie'; and one-fifth of his estate of almost £500,000 was left to the University of Melbourne Library 'in memory of William Lawrence Baillieu'. 1560
- \triangleright Sir Clive Latham Baillieu (1889–1967), K.B. financier and politician, $^{1561\ 1562}$
- Sir John (Jack) Frew (1912–1985) OBE. Medicine, Dr on Burma-Thailand Railway, teacher Melbourne University, "one of the last giants in general medicine" "1563 1564

- Francis Ormond (1829-1889) philanthropist, politician, grazier, founded RMIT (then known as Working Men's College), Ormond Hall at the Victorian Institute of the Blind, Ormond College at Melbourne University are named after him. 1565
- George Edwin Emery CMG (1859-1937), 5th Grand Master UGLV (1907-1909)¹⁵⁶⁶ ¹⁵⁶⁷ ¹⁵⁶⁸ ¹⁵⁶⁹ ¹⁵⁷⁰ ¹⁵⁷¹Commissioner of both Savings Bank ¹⁵⁷² ¹⁵⁷³ ¹⁵⁷⁴ ¹⁵⁷⁵ and Post Office Savings Bank, becoming General Manager when both merged 1576 1577 1578, one of the founders of Rotary in Victoria 1579 1580 Initiated Lodge of Australasia 20 Dec 1894 1581
- Sir John W Hackett KCMG (1848-1916), politician, principal proprietor of the West Australian Newspaper ¹⁵⁸² Grand Master of Grand Lodge of Freemasons of Western Australia in 1901- 03^{1583}
- > Joseph Henry Abbott (1830-1904), businessman, civic leader and politician. Member of the Royal Commission on Law reform which began in 1897 1584
- ➤ Sir Manuel Hornibrook (1893-1970), eminent civic construction engineer, Prince Albert Lodge No 248 UGLQLD 1585
- ➤ Sir Henry Weedon (1859-1921), philanthropist and politician ¹⁵⁸⁶, Melbourne's Lord Mayor 1905-1908¹⁵⁸⁷ 1588 1589 Chair Tramways Trust 1590 Initiated Duke of Manchester Lodge 13 March
- William Warren Kerr CMC CBE (1864-1949) 13th Grand Master UGLV 1932-1935 1592 1593 1594 1595 1596 1597. President of both Victorian and Australian Chamber of Commerce 1598 1599 1600, President State Bank Victoria ¹⁶⁰¹ founding council-member of Swinburne Technical College 1908 ¹⁶⁰² ¹⁶⁰³, Mayor of Kew 1907 ¹⁶⁰⁴ ¹⁶⁰⁵ ¹⁶⁰⁶ ¹⁶⁰⁷. Initiated Austral-Temple Lodge 11 Nov
- Alexander Corrie (1886 1941) One of founders of Launceston Stock Exchange & first President and one of the founders of the Brisbane Stock Exchange, first QLD Grand Master 1609
- ➤ Richard Arnold Rowe (1890-1960) 18th Grand Master of UGLV 1947-1951¹⁶¹³ 1614. Chairman Melbourne Stock Exchange and also Associated Stock Exchangers of Australia 1615 1616 President RACV ¹⁶¹⁷ Initiated Rechab Lodge 14 May 1917 ¹⁶¹⁸
- Edward Hargraves (1816–1891) discoverer of gold in Australia 1619 1620
- ➤ Sir William Brunton KCB (1867-1938) ¹⁶²¹Lord Mayor Melbourne 1923-1926 ¹⁶²² ¹⁶²³ Foundation Chairman of Freemasons Hospital. ¹⁶²⁴ Initiated Victorian Naval and Military Lodge
- ➤ Phillip Cohen (1852-?) Chief Clerk Dept of Mines Victoria for 22 years ¹⁶²⁶. Initiated Duke of Sussex Oct 1878¹⁶²⁷.
- ➤ William Henry(?-1903), owned the "South Melbourne Citizen's Newspaper" 1628
- Sir Thomas Hiley, QLD Treasurer, Prince Albert Lodge No 248 UGLQLD¹⁶²⁹
 Angell Ellis (1831–1916), ¹⁶³⁰ foundation Editor "Victorian Craftsman" ¹⁶³² ¹⁶³³ ¹⁶³⁴
- Frank Ernest Pettifer (1873-1946) 17th Grand Master of UGLV 1945-1946¹⁶³⁵ President Braille Writers Association ¹⁶³⁷ Initiated Austral-Temple Lodge 8 Dec 1920 ¹⁶³⁸
- ➤ William Player Bice (1855-1933) 11th Grand Master UGLV 1926-1927¹⁶³⁹ 1640 1641 1642. Initiated Earl of Carnarvon 26 Oct 1886¹⁶⁴³ Of particular note for effectively banning public wearing of regalia and putting temples "off limits to the general community", 1644. His name is on Gipps St Foundation Stone 1645.
- ➤ Charles Roger Darvall CBE Kt(1906-) State Electricity Commissioner 22 Grand Master UGLV 1968-1970¹⁶⁴⁶ 1647. Initiated Wimmera Lodge 20 Oct 1944¹⁶⁴⁸
- > Sydney Lance Townsend Kt. (1912-1983) Dean of Medicine Melbourne University 1649 1650. 23rd Grand Master UGLV 1970-1972 Initiated 24 Sept 1948 Philatelic Lodge 1651
- ➤ James W Jackobs, Secretary of the Royal Freemasons Homes 1947-1967¹⁶⁵²
- Christopher Robert Barnes James (1899-) 26th Grand Master UGLV Initiated 7 Feb 1945 into City of Kew Lodge 1653
- Francis Arthur Macarthur-Onslow (1879-1938), three times Mayor of Camden¹⁶⁵⁴, Queen's Medal with five clasps. 1656

- Reginald Edward Gregory MBE(1911 -) honorary Secretary Girl Guide Association, 27th Grand Master UGLV 1978-1980¹⁶⁵⁷
- Henry John Nathan (1927-) 29th Grand Master UGLV 1982-1984 Initiated Lodge Fraternal 1948¹⁶⁵⁸ 1659 1660 1661 1662
- ➤ John William Connell OA (1913-) 31st Grand Master UGLV 1986-1989 Initiated 27 Sept 1946 Francis Ormond Lodge 1663 1664
- George Brunswick Smythe, Magistrate, first Master of a Lodge in Victoria, Australia Felix 1839 1665 1666 1667 1668 1669
- ➤ John Stephenson, "Father of Freemasonry.." (in Victoria), Assistant Editor 'Port Philip Gazette', 1670
- ► Henry Melville (1799-1873), journalist, publisher and author¹⁶⁷¹ ¹⁶⁷² ¹⁶⁷³
- ➤ William Herbert Green OBE (1878-1968) businessman, philanthropist, politician Mayor of Townsville, Foundation District Grand Master of the District Grand Lodge of North Queensland
- ➤ David Davies(1862-?), politician, owner "South Wales Daily Post" 1678
- ➤ William Edwin Black, (? 1884) assisted Colon Light layout Adelaide Streets. "To him (Black) belongs the distinction of being the father of the first white boy born in South Australia." ¹⁶⁷⁹
- ➤ Prof George Ingle Finch, MBE, DSc, (1888-1970), chemist and mountaineer, Fellow of the Royal Society Initiated, aged 40 Hampstead L. No. 2408 EC ¹⁶⁸⁰
- ➤ Frederick Thomas Wimble (1846-1936), politician, ink-maker, type-founder and printers' furnisher, founding editor Cairns Post, Lodge Austral, No. 194, UGLNSW ¹⁶⁸¹ ¹⁶⁸² Wimble Street Brinsmead Cairns is named after him ¹⁶⁸³
- ➤ Ray Campbell, National Commodore of the Australian Volunteer Coastguard, initiated Lodge of Confidence in 1977¹⁶⁸⁴
- Reginald John Burchell (1913-1922) MC, politician 1685 1686
- Anthony Raymond 'Tony' Lauer, APM, JP (1935-) was the Commissioner of the New South Wales Police from 1991 until 1996. 1687 1688 1689 1690 1691
- ➤ Bruce Skeggs OAM, KSJ (1932 -2013) Journalist, trotting commentator, publisher, Mayor, state MP ¹⁶⁹² ¹⁶⁹³ ¹⁶⁹⁴ ¹⁶⁹⁵ ¹⁶⁹⁶
- Francis (Frank) Clune OBE (1893-1971), author 1697 1698
- ➤ Henry Condell (1797 1871) First mayor of Melbourne. 1699 1700 1701
- ► Harold Coates OBE (1917-2002) NSW politician ¹⁷⁰² Grand Master NSW ¹⁷⁰⁴ 1705 1706 1707
- ➤ Maurice Herman Kellerman OBE (1902-2000) ¹⁷⁰⁹ ¹⁷¹⁰ ¹⁷¹¹ NSW Board of Jewish Education ¹⁷¹² Initiated Lodge Apsley ¹⁷¹³
- ➤ Robert Dunbar Scott, Surveyor (? 7 March 1898 Laid out the township of Camperdown 1714 1715
- ➤ Gordon Lewis, Radio ¹⁷¹⁶
- David Tree and "Sam the koala" became an international iconic image of the Black Saturday 2009 fires in Victoria which were Australia's worst bushfire disaster. David was photographed in his CFA uniform holding Sam's "hand" and giving her water from a water bottle. The photo (and a video) were taken about a week before Black Saturday while trying to get the Delburn Fire complex under control. That fire burnt 60000 hectares and destroyed thirty homes and was still burning out of control a week later when the Kinglake fire complex started." 1717
- ➤ Charles Richmond John Glover (1870-1936) philanthropist, director or governor of several organizations including Municipal Tramways Trust, Bank of Adelaide, Adelaide Children's Hospital, National Parks Board and St John's Ambulance Association. Elected Mayor of Adelaide ¹⁷¹⁸(the first to be called Lord Mayor) in 1917, ¹⁷¹⁹ ¹⁷²⁰ ¹⁷²¹Grand Secretary in the early 1900s, ¹⁷²² Glover Avenue in Adelaide is named after him. ¹⁷²³
- ➤ Mr. John Daniels, (1818 1887). Colonist; sergeant in a regiment in charge of convicts at Norfolk Island; a prominent Freemason ¹⁷²⁴ ¹⁷²⁵

- ➤ Bill Mason (1940-?)¹⁷²⁶ is not a Freemason but a famous jewel thief, we add him here to amuse ourselves with people who reproduce our list from lodgdevotion.net and represent it as their own. Bill was Initiated into our list on 12 March 2015
- ➤ W Oldham (1811- 1883), ¹⁷²⁷Magistrate ¹⁷²⁸, founder of Kapunda, ¹⁷²⁹ "*Protector of Aborigines*, and in that capacity compiled a grammar of the Adelaide aboriginal tongue.", 1730 1731 Organized the military volunteer Mines Rifle Company, 1732 1733
- ➤ Charles William Ferdinand, (generally recorded as "C.W.F.") Trapmann, (1838-1885) brewer, Mayor of Hindmarsh 1734, Major in VMF. 1735 1736
- William Lawes Ware (1847 1921(?)), Auditor for the City of Adelaide 1878 -1885(?) ¹⁷³⁷
 William Fiveash (? 1892) ¹⁷³⁸, ¹⁷³⁹connected with J. E. Seppelt (father of B. Seppelt), of Seppeltsfield, and through that connection was instrumental in building up one of the largest wine businesses in the Australias. Founder of Irish Const in Colony and central in construction of Alfred Masonic Hall Waymouth-street, Chairman of their Trustees for the same 1740 1741 1742
- ➤ James Elliott (? 1883) J.P., ¹⁷⁴³ ¹⁷⁴⁴ co-founder, editor and part proprietor of the Kapunda Herald. Chairman of the Hospital Board, Vice-President of the Institute, member of the School Board of Advice, the Horticultural Society, and Dutton Park Committees, and Director of the Marble and Building Company, all of Kapunda. Founder of Dutton Park and the Kapunda Hospital: 1745
- ➤ James Scandrett (1903) co-founder Kapunda Herald ¹⁷⁴⁶
- ► Henry Edward Downer (1836–1905) 1747 1748 1749, member of parliament and Attorney General Deputy District Grand Master under the English constitution, 1750 1751 1752 1753 1754
- Fred Johns, (1868-1932), Biographer, In 1906 he published his Johns's Notable Australians ¹⁷⁵⁵
 William Henry Gray (1808-1896) ¹⁷⁵⁶ ¹⁷⁵⁷ ¹⁷⁵⁸ ¹⁷⁵⁹, pioneer, a founder of the Reedbeds Mounted
- Rifle Company (1859). In 1889 WH Gray, gave large area of land west of Adelaide (now Adelaide Airport) to the Grand Lodge of South Australia for Masonic Homes. These were not built, the land being purchased by the Government about 1906 for the Glenelg Sewerage Treatment Works, but the capital sum formed the foundation sum of the present day Masonic Homes. Gray Street in the West End of Adelaide named after him, he also owned land in the Darwin NT region where a suburb is named for him. 1760 1761 1762
- ➤ Henry Richard Mildred (1795-1877). Lawyer, politician, Pro Grand Master EC in South Australia ¹⁷⁶³ ¹⁷⁶⁴. In 1851 he presided as ProGM at the stone laying of the German-British Hospital in Carrington Street. Member of the House of Assembly 1857-1865 and a Legislative Councilor 1866-1873. Mildred Road in North Adelaide was named after him ¹⁷⁶⁵
- Sir Lewis Cohen 1766 17671768 (1849-1933) many times Mayor and Lord Mayor Adelaide. Sir Lewis Cohen Avenue, Adelaide, named after him, 1769 1770
- > Charles Dyte (?- 1893) Jew, involved in Eureka Stockade, ¹⁷⁷¹MP & Councilor and Mayor of Ballarat East ¹⁷⁷² ¹⁷⁷³ ¹⁷⁷⁴
- ➤ Charles Kenworthy¹⁷⁷⁵ ¹⁷⁷⁶, intermediary for the Americans taken at the storming of the Eureka Stockade. He helped organise the release of American miner Charles Ferguson. 1777 1778
- ➤ Emmanuel Steinfeld *(1828-1893), Mayor Ballarat East Council (1866-69) 1779 1780 1781
- Robert Gouger (1802-1846) ¹⁷⁸² ¹⁷⁸³¹⁷⁸⁴, "First Colonial Secretary" (South Australia) ¹⁷⁸⁵ was one of the founders of South Australia" ¹⁷⁸⁶ Gouger St Adelaide is named after him ¹⁷⁸⁷
- Francis Lochée (1811-1893) JP, lawyer, editor and banker. "Governor John Hutt became a close friend and persuaded him to become the first Freemason initiated in the colony". Proprietor, editor and publisher – the Inquirer ¹⁷⁸⁸ "Mr. Lochée shared in the year 1845, the distinction of being the first Masons initiated in Western Australia." ¹⁷⁸⁹ ¹⁷⁹⁰

 Sir John Morphett, (1809–1892) ¹⁷⁹¹ ¹⁷⁹² ¹⁷⁹³ ¹⁷⁹⁴ South Australian Pioneer, Politician ¹⁷⁹⁵ ¹⁷⁹⁶
- Morphett St Adelaide is named after him. 1797
- Norman Selfe (1839–1911) ¹⁷⁹⁸engineer, naval architect, inventor, urban planner and outspoken advocate of technical education, the Sydney suburb of Normanhurst was named for him ¹⁷⁹⁹

- Thomas Gilbert (1789-1873) 1800, pioneer, First South Australian Post Master, initiated Lodge of Friendship in 1834. Gilbert Street in Adelaide and the River Gilbert were named after him ¹⁸⁰¹
- ➤ Alexander Boden AO (1913-1993) ¹⁸⁰⁴, industrialist, author, philanthropist. Fellow Australian Academy of Science 1805
- ➤ Sir Herbert Lethington Maitland (1868–1923) surgeon and sportsman. ¹⁸⁰⁶
- ▶ John Samuel Shearston (1853-1916), seamen's missionary ¹⁸⁰⁷
- Rev Solomon Mark Solomon (?-1941), Scouting ¹⁸⁰⁸, The Victorian Zionist League (conspiracy theorists will love that one). 1809
- Octavius Charles Beale (1850-1930) ¹⁸¹⁰, piano manufacturer and a philanthropist. ¹⁸¹² ¹⁸¹³
 Frederick William Neitenstein (1850-1921), prison reformer ¹⁸¹⁴ ¹⁸¹⁵ ¹⁸¹⁶ ¹⁸¹⁷ ¹⁸¹⁸
- Leonard Burnie (Len) Harris (1890-1964), newspaper publisher and printer ¹⁸¹⁹
- Frederick John Prichard (1851-1920), journalist ¹⁸²⁰
- ➤ Lionel George Logue (1880-1953), speech therapist ¹⁸²¹ made Famous by the movie the Kings Speech. 1822 1823 Initiation St George's Lodge WA on 18 September 1908 1824 1825 1826
- William Ramsay Young DCM, MM (1894-1965), soldier and butcher. 1827
- ➤ Walter Albert Selle CBE (1883-1968), schoolteacher and university registrar ¹⁸²⁸
- Michel Francois (Frank) Albert (1874-1962) 1829, music publisher, radio station & cinema owner. Director of the Australian Broadcasting Co. Ltd. Founding secretary in 1927-35 and president in 1936-37 of the Geographical Society of New South Wales. early member of the Royal Automobile Club of Australia and a founder and commodore of the Motor Boat Club (Royal Motor Yacht Club) 1830
- ➤ Sir Walter Thomas Merriman (1882-1972), sheep breeder ¹⁸³¹
- ➤ James Richard Collins CBE (1869-1934) secretary to the Treasury and commissioner of war. His signature appeared on paper money issued in Australia 1910 to 1926. represented Australia on the Pacific Cable Board (1926-30), on Reparations Conference at The Hague (1929-30) and Lausanne (1932) and as leader of the delegation to the Assembly of the League of Nations in 1931 1832
- ➤ George Henry Thorn (1840-1905), politician MLC. managed his father's (George Thorn (1806-1876), soldier, businessman and politician) properties on the Darling Downs. 183
- ➤ John Macintosh (1821-1911) ¹⁸³⁴, ironmonger, alderman, magistrate, and politician. MLA MLC
- ➤ Arthur Ashworth Aspinall (1846-1929), Presbyterian clergyman and school principal 1837
- William Phelan (1915-1973), businessman and politician. Mayor of Maryborough 1954/5 1838
- ➤ James H Porter (-1940) ¹⁸³⁹, Fremantle printer ¹⁸⁴⁰
- Georg Heinrich Friedrich Ulrich (1830-1900), (aka George Henry Frederick aka George Favorke) geologist and mineralogist. Goldminer. Fellow Geological Society of London, original member of the Australian Institute of Mining Engineers ¹⁸⁴¹ Mining Lecturer University of Melbourne. 1842
- ➤ Edmund Tom Webb (1830-1899), storekeeper and politician. MLA MLC . Bathurst Major. Methodist Lay Leader. ¹⁸⁴³ Orangeman ¹⁸⁴⁴ Involved in 1893 case of Masonic Building ¹⁸⁴⁵ ¹⁸⁴⁶
- > Sir William John Sowden (1858-1943), journalist and newspaper editor. First SA State President of the Returned Sailors' and Soldiers' Imperial League of Australia 1847 1848 Founded 4 lodges, Master of three 1849
- Asdruebal James Keast CBE (1892-1980), mining engineer & company director ¹⁸⁵⁰
- > Sir Raymond Douglas (Bob) Huish CBE (1898-1970), ex-servicemen's leader and businessman. President Returned Sailors' and Soldiers' Imperial League of Australia 1851
- Arthur John Carter (1847-1917), businessman, Vice-Consul for Sweden and Norway, consular agent for France in 1902 and consul for Norway in 1906. Received the Norwegian Order of St Olav. Five terms as President Brisbane Chamber of Commerce, MLC, leader of the Federation League ¹⁸⁵²

- ➤ Kenneth Hunter Laidlaw (1887-1981), union official. Founded the Union, The United Bank Officers' Association of Queensland ¹⁸⁵³
- ➤ Ernest Lund Mitchell (1876-1959), photographer and farmer, official photographer to the governor of Western Australia. Initiated 1900 Lodge Cambrian No.10 ¹⁸⁵⁴
- Francesco Sceusa (1851-1919), socialist, foundation member of the (Royal) Geographical Society of Australasia (1883), President Italian Working Men's Benefit Society, foundedthe first Italian newspaper in Australia (1885), the Italo-Australiano, A founder of the Australian Socialist League in 1890 1855
- Avrum (Tim) Einihovici (1895-1988), medical practitioner and Esperantist ¹⁸⁵⁶
- ➤ Thomas Worsnop (1821-1898), town clerk and author. Wrote History of the City of Adelaide (1878); 'The Historical Record of South Australia 1512-1854'. In 1897 he published The Prehistoric Arts, Manufactures, Works, Weapons, etc., of the Aborigines of Australia .Fellow of the Royal Historical Society, London 1857 1858
- ➤ Hugo Flecker (1884-1957), medical practitioner, radiotherapist, toxicologist and natural historian. Flecker Botanic Gardens, Cairns, are named in his honour. ¹⁸⁵⁹
- ➤ John Maxwell (Max) Freeland DFC AM (1920-1983), air force officer and Professor of Architecture. On 1 Sept 1945 led a fly-past at Melbourne celebrations to mark the end of WW2 Senior Lecturer Royal Melbourne Technical College. Chair of Architecture University of New South Wales. Initiated Erskine Murray Lodge Melbourne 1954 ¹⁸⁶⁰
- ➤ Harry Samuel Taylor (1873-1932), newspaper owner ¹⁸⁶¹
- ➤ George Thornton (1819-1901), merchant, magistrate, and politician. Mayor of Sydney, obelisk (Thornton's 'scent bottle') in Hyde Park monument to him. MLA MLC. ¹⁸⁶²Founding director and chairman City Bank of Sydney, a trustee of the Savings Bank of New South Wales, chairman of the Mutual Insurance Society of Victoria. A founding councilor of the NSE Aborigines Protection Association in 1880, officially appointed protector of the Aborigines. Vice-commodore of the Sydney Yacht Club 1859, founding member of the Royal Sydney Yacht Squadron in 1862, founding president of the Sydney Rowing Club and of the New South Wales Rowing Association ¹⁸⁶³ Irish Provincial Grand Master 1857-67 ¹⁸⁶⁴ ¹⁸⁶⁵ ¹⁸⁶⁶ ¹⁸⁶⁷ ¹⁸⁶⁸ ¹⁸⁶⁹ Leinster Marine Lodge of Australia No. 266 ¹⁸⁷⁰ ¹⁸⁷¹
- ➤ Karl Rawdon von Stieglitz OBE (1893-1967) surveyor, pastoralist and historian and author ¹⁸⁷² Official Historian to the Tasmanian Government ¹⁸⁷³
- ➤ Leslie Cecil Joshua Nott OBE (1895-1963), comptroller-general of prisons ¹⁸⁷⁴
- ➤ Robert Ross Haverfield (1819-1889), grazier, newspaper proprietor and editor. With A. M. Lloyd he produced an issue of the Bendigo Advertiser and Sandhurst Commercial Circular, the first newspaper published on the Victorian goldfield, appointed (1861) secretary to the Royal Commission on Burke and Wills ¹⁸⁷⁵
- Charles Tucker (1857-1928), customs agent, politician and pastoralist, MLA. After South Australia's longest criminal trial (97 witnesses, about 8000 exhibits over 31 days) in 1907, as customs agent for John Martin & Co. Ltd, Tucker was found guilty of having defrauded the Customs Department during the 1890s of duties payable on goods imported by the firm 1876
 George Mackaness OBE (1882-1968) 1877 1878 1879, educationist, author and bibliophile, major
- George Mackaness OBE (1882-1968) ¹⁸⁷⁷ ¹⁸⁷⁸ ¹⁸⁷⁹, educationist, author and bibliophile, major figure in Sydney literary circles. notable contributions in three fields— English teacher, historian who made available quantities of documentary material, bibliophile who made the collecting of Australiana popular ¹⁸⁸⁰
- ➤ Charles Edward Jeanneret (1834-1898), steamboat-owner and politician. MLA . ¹⁸⁸¹ ¹⁸⁸² His Hints for the Preservation of the Teeth (1830) was the first dental publication in Sydney. Mayor Hunter's Hill three times. ¹⁸⁸⁴
- ➤ James Graham (1819-1898), merchant, agent and politician. Company Director, MLC. Consul for Sardinia in 1859 and later for United Italy. Early member of the Melbourne Club and its president in 1865, a founding member of the Old Colonists' Association. One of Victoria's most prominent men of commerce. ¹⁸⁸⁵
- ➤ Eric Campbell DSO (1893-1970), solicitor and leader of the New Guard ¹⁸⁸⁶ 1887

- ➤ Otto Georg Hermann Dittmar Krome (1863-1917), educationist, In 1894 Krome and Thomas Palmer leased Melbourne Teachers' College, Carlton, from the Education Department and opened University High School, a private, co-educational secondary school which quickly became one of the largest and most successful in Melbourne. Headmaster of Wesley College (1897), Methodist Ladies' College, Kew (1906)¹⁸⁸⁸ 1889
- ➤ David John McClelland (1873-1962), engineer, S.E.C. commissioner (1932-41), Chaired Royal Commission on State Rivers (1936). Member of a Royal commission into Tasmanian Hydro-Electric Commission (1940-41). Supervised construction of new stands in the 1930s and 1950s at the MCG and regrading the ground for the 1956 Olympic Games ¹⁸⁹⁰
- Alexander Bain Moncrieff CMG (1845-1928), engineer, chairman Supply and Tender Board (1895-99); President Institution of Surveyors in 1901; Chairman Municipal Tramways Trust in 1907-22; and, from 1909, railways commissioner ¹⁸⁹¹. Elected to the British Institution of Civil Engineers, London, in 1888 and the American Society of Civil Engineers in 1894 ¹⁸⁹²
- ➤ James Morgan (1816-1878), MLA newspaper proprietor and politician ¹⁸⁹³ 1894
- Charles Nettleton (1826-1902), photographer ¹⁸⁹⁵. Systematically recorded Melbourne's growth from a small town to a metropolis, photographed the first Australian steam train when the private Melbourne-Sandridge (Port Melbourne) line was opened 1854. Police photographer for 25+ years and photographed Ned Kelly ¹⁸⁹⁶ Official Royal photographer in Australia. member of the Collingwood Lodge ¹⁸⁹⁷
- ➤ Horace Bohmer Newman (1889-1968), importer and manufacturing agent, Jewish Community leader ¹⁸⁹⁸ Zionist ¹⁸⁹⁹
- ➤ Alexander Morton (1854-1907), museum director and naturalist ¹⁹⁰⁰
- Charles Ferris Lewis (1828-1900), 'the Father of St Arnaud' ¹⁹⁰¹
- Robert Adam Ritchie (1836-1891), manufacturer and politician, MLA 1902 1903
- ➤ John William Israel (1850-1926), Auditor General of Tasmania, first Commonwealth Auditor General. 1897 First President of the Board of Benevolence Tasmania. Founding President of the Civil Service Association in 1897. 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908
- Christy Kosmas Freeleagus (1889-1957), businessman and honorary consul to Greece. Greek Community Leader, Silver Cross of George I (1941), gold cross 1951 1909
- Alfred Harris (1870-1944), journalist, newspaper owner and editor ¹⁹¹⁰ ¹⁹¹¹, Jewish anti-Zionist, edited and printed first issue of the *Hebrew Standard of Australasia*: ¹⁹¹²
- ➤ Alfred Edward Gerard (1877-1950), merchant and Aboriginal welfare worker, Methodist Layman. ¹⁹¹³ ¹⁹¹⁴ ¹⁹¹⁵
- ➤ George Samuel Hutton (1848-1913), local councilor, Initiated 1871, 1889 Provincial Grand Master of Queensland under the Irish constitution. The first building of the Freemasons' Homes at Sandgate was named Hutton. Mayor Hamilton Town Council in 1 1905-06 and foundation member of the Brisbane Club. ¹⁹¹⁶ ¹⁹¹⁷
- ➤ Simon Bouda (??-), journalist and television ¹⁹¹⁸ ¹⁹¹⁹
- ➤ Thomas Walker Fowler (1859-1928), civil engineer, surveying & civil engineering lecturer, Royal Commission member, engineer-in-chief of Tasmania and permanent head of the Public Works Department, Chairman of the Municipal Surveyors' Board of Victoria 1920 1921 1922
- Malcolm John Leggoe Uren (1900-1973) OBE, journalist & intelligence officer 1923
- Abraham ('Izzy') Orloff (1891-1981), photographer ¹⁹²⁴ Many photos of Perth and Fremantle in the early 20th century were taken by him. ¹⁹²⁵
- ➤ Josiah Eustace Dodd (1856-1952), organ builder The organs at St Mary's Cathedral, Perth (1910), St John's Cathedral, Napier, New Zealand (1910), Patterson Street Methodist Church, Launceston, Tasmania (1912), St Carthage's Cathedral, Lismore, New South Wales (1912) and St Joseph's Church, Malvern, Victoria (1917) were good examples of his larger instruments. ¹⁹²⁶
- ➤ William Berry (1857-1928), marine engineer, Methodist lay leader, trade union official. Chairman for 30 years of Victorian Trotting Association. President of the Ascot Racing Club President of the Ascot Racing Club, in 1948 the association became the Melbourne Racing Club

- and he was its chairman in 1949-50. He also served for 19 years as a trustee of the Victoria Amateur Turf Club, which controlled the Caulfield Racecourse Reserve. 1927
- ➤ John Bryant Stokes (1925-1979), public servant, first President Western Districts Rugby Union Football Club ¹⁹²⁸ Initiated in 1951 into Lodge Canberra ¹⁹²⁹
- William Francis Waters (1897-1968), public servant, bushwalker, Boy Scout leader, holder of
- William Lushington Goodwin (1798?-1862), journalist, master of the convict transport Kains, politician, newspaper owner and editor ¹⁹³¹.
- > Othman Frank Blakey (1897-1952), engineer, leader in the application of techniques such as welded steel framework and reinforced concrete, President Institution of Engineers (1945) ¹⁹³²
- Edward Campbell CBE (1883-1944), businessman and Melbourne Lord Mayor (1937), Philanthropist. Foundation member of the Wesley Collegians' Lodge and of the Victorian Engineers' Lodge No. 411. Life governor of the Royal Victorian Institute for the Blind ¹⁹³³
- ➤ Henry Deane Walsh (1853-1921), engineer, St John Ambulance Association Treasurer ¹⁹³⁴
- ➤ Robert George Cameron (1886-1960), educationist ¹⁹³⁵
- ➤ Charles William Ferdinand "C W F" Trapmann, (1849?-1885) brewer & bottler. Three times Mayor of Hindmarsh ¹⁹³⁶ ¹⁹³⁷ ¹⁹³⁸
- Bertie Richard (Bert) Milliner (1911-1975), politician and trade unionist, MLC ¹⁹³⁹
 Henry Macdermott (1798-1848). ¹⁹⁴⁰ ¹⁹⁴¹¹⁹⁴² Wine and Spirit Merchant Mayor of Sydney 1845. Radical Political Activist. 1944
- ➤ George Fuller Godfrey CBE (1904-1989), journalist and union official ¹⁹⁴⁵ President of the Australian Journalists Association & witness to Japanese Sub attack in Sydney Harbour?
- William Eustace Maclean JP (1884-1964), engineer, chief of the Hydro Electric Commission. Tasmania(1933) 1946
- Thomas Gilbert Henry Jones (1895-1970)¹⁹⁴⁷, Professor of Chemistry. President (1932-33) Royal Society of Queensland, Fellow of the R.A.C.I., President (1938-39) of its Queensland branch and national president (1938-39). Chair of chemistry at the University of Queensland. Grand Master 1954-7 Grand Lodge of Queensland 1948
- William George Inglis Hayman (1897-1968), electrical engineer and educationist ¹⁹⁴⁹ Haymen Road in Perth is named after him. 1950
- ➤ Thomas Ross (1866-1936), glassmaker. Mayor of Waterloo. ¹⁹⁵¹
- Watkin Wynne (1844-1921), newspaper manager. 1952 Imported one of the first motor cars to Australia. Alderman (1896-1901) on Waverley Municipal Council, Mayor of Waverley Municipal Council, in 1898-99. A founder in 1888 of the United Grand Lodge of New South Wales. ¹⁹⁵³ General Manager Daily Telegraph. ¹⁹⁵⁴ Initiated 1881 at Lodge of Australia No 3 ¹⁹⁵⁵
- Wall H Tew (1915-2007) 1956, OBE, JP who was the last Shire President, first Mayor of Knox (position held four times). Wally was involved in the procurement of the Knox Historical Society building, Ambleside Homestead, the inception of the Knox War Memorial and the establishment of Amaroo Hostel; ¹⁹⁵⁷ Wally Tew reserve in Ferntree Gully Melbourne is named after him
- ➤ Frederick William Bullock (1851 –1931) Auctioneer, Real Estate Agent, Mayor of Adelaide (1891-92) 1958 1959 An early South Australian pioneer 1960
- ➤ John Lazar (1801/3?-1879), actor. Mayor of Adelaide from 1855 to 1858. A portrait in oils is in the Freemasons' Hall, Adelaide. District Grand Master. Later town clerk of Hokitika NZ 1963 1964 1965 1966 1967
- ➤ Nicholas George Sparks (1857-1930), fire brigade officer, Kings Police Medal ¹⁹⁶⁸
- John Michael Finnerty (1853-1913), mining warden and magistrate 1969 1970 1971 1972
- > John Thomas Smith (1816-1879), publican, philanthropist, politician and landowner. Won Bourke Ward on the first Melbourne Town Council in Dec 1842 remaining a councilor for the rest of his life, seven times Mayor of Melbourne between 1851 and 1864. Built the Queen's Theatre Royal, Melbourne's first theatre. MLA, MLC. 1973 1974 First Freemason initiated in

- Victoria ¹⁹⁷⁵Smith St Collingwood is named in his honour ¹⁹⁷⁶Third Master of Australia Felix, Victoria's Oldest Lodge, Initiated there 12th April 1840 ¹⁹⁷⁷ ¹⁹⁷⁸ ¹⁹⁷⁹
- ➤ Edwin Buckland (1871-1959), Huntly Shire Councilor 'the best known personality in Bendigo and the North' ¹⁹⁸⁰ ¹⁹⁸¹
- ➤ James Shaw (1846-1910), Builder & investor, First Mayor of Coolgardie, Mayor of Adelaide (1888) 1982 1983 1984 1985
- Alexander Kennedy Smith (1824-1881), engineer. He built gas works at Ballarat, Castlemaine, Sandhurst, Melbourne and Newcastle. Provided plans and specifications for many gas supplies in Australia and abroad, including Sydney, Shanghai, Yokohama, Auckland, Dunedin and Nelson, and for Victorian towns such as Portland, Warrnambool and Stawell. Designed the Sydney and the Coliban water-supplies and was engineer to the South Yarra Waterworks in the 1860s. Major in the Victorian Volunteer Artillery Regiment. Melbourne City Council and was mayor in 1875-76. MLA 1986 1987 Provincial Grand Master SC
- Robert Campbell junior (1789-1851), merchant, entrepreneur and pastoralist. President Bank of New South Wales. (1843-51) ¹⁹⁸⁸ Initiated in Sydney 6 Jan 1823 Australian Social Lodge No. 260, Irish Constitution ¹⁹⁸⁹
- ➤ Robert Campbell (1804-1859) MLA, MLC "five or six thousand colonists" attended his funeral in Parramatta, first Provincial Grand Master under the Scottish Constitution in Australia (1856).

 1990 1991 anti-transportationist 1992 1993 1994 1995
- Anton William Rutherford Vroland (1874-1957), educationist., text book author. President Victorian State Schools Teachers' Union, helped form Victorian Teachers' Union 1996
- ➤ David Allen (1780-1852), Deputy Commissary General, arrived Sydney 1813. A man of poor reputation. ¹⁹⁹⁷ ¹⁹⁹⁸ ¹⁹⁹⁹
- ➤ Cpl William Blizzard (c1784-1832) [spelt as Blizard in the Lodge register] was master of No. 218 ²⁰⁰⁰as from the 24th December, 1820. He enlisted in 1793 at St Vincent in the West Indies as a 10 year old boy drummer. He remained in NSW having taken his discharge. He was also the foundation Outer Guard of the Lodge of Australia No. 820, English Constitution, on the 6th April, 1829. ^{2001 2002 2003}
- ➤ Sebastian Hodge, ("Bass" HODGE) (1833-1889) Bandsman (11th Regiment), clarinettist, saxophone player, publican Born 1833 In Australia with 11th Regiment, January 1846-September 1857 Returned to Sydney, January 1862 Died Sydney, 21 April 1889, aged 56 (Not to be confused with Sebastian "Bass" Hodge of Bathurst (a cousin)) 2004 2005 2006 2007 United Service Lodge No 24 NSW 2008
- Frank (Francis) Howson (1817-1869) Baritone vocalist, conductor, arranger. Born London, arrived Hobart, 28 January 1842 (per Sydney, from the Downs, 3 October 1841) Departed Newcastle, 10 April 1866 (per Japan, for San Francisco) Died Omaha, USA, 16 September 1869, aged 52 2009
- ➤ James Brackenrig (1758?-1844?) Foundation Senior Deacon at The Australian Social Lodge No. 260 ²⁰¹⁰, Private in the NSW Corps who arrived in the colony aboard the ship 'Neptune' (second Fleet). ^{2011 2012}
- ➤ William Chapman (1820-1887), musician and composer ²⁰¹³
- George Bennett (c1817-1854) Singer, pianist, organist, concert presenter, composer. Born UK c.1817 Arrived Adelaide, South Australia 1839 Died Adelaide, 22 September 1854, aged 37 2014 2015
- ➤ Capt John Piper (1773-1851) ²⁰¹⁶ Norfolk Island commander 1804-1810 ²⁰¹⁷ Point Piper is named for him, arrived in Sydney in 1792 & one of the wealthiest individuals in early Sydney. ²⁰¹⁸ ²⁰¹⁹ ²⁰²⁰

Suggested names needing further research.

➤ Possible; William Hance, Organist, organ keeper, organ builder, Arrived Hobart, 26 September 1823 (per Mariner) Died Hobart, 10 October 1842, aged 50 In 1832 he was building an organ

- for one of Hobart's Masonic lodges, the first documented instance of an organ being built in the colonies ²⁰²¹
- ➤ James Stuart [Stewart], Foundation Senior Warden at The Australian Social Lodge No. 260
- ➤ Henry (de) Burgh, (1841-1869?) Amateur vocalist, pianist, composer²⁰²² 2023 2024 2025
- ➤ Brother Drummond as Senior Tyler ²⁰²⁶
- ➤ Brother Hetherington as Junior Tyler²⁰²⁷
- ➤ Mr St John Caws, first secretary of the Musical Society of Victoria, of which he was one of the founders ²⁰²⁸ 2029 Lodge Judah # 20 ²⁰³⁰
- Samuel KAYE, Singing-master, professor of music, organist, music seller, organ builder, arranger, music publisher, Active Melbourne, by 1860 Departed Melbourne, after July 1876.

 Music for the Masonic Order, being Ritual No 1 selected and arranged by Bro. Samuel Kaye 2031
- Mathew Bacon (?-?) ²⁰³³ The Foundation Master NSW ²⁰³⁴ ²⁰³⁵. Officer of the 48th [Northamptonshire] Regiment of Foot, Initiated under Irish travel warrant, No.218 ²⁰³⁶ ²⁰³⁷
- ➤ William Hague (1864-1924), storekeeper and politician MLA Chair Angaston District Council 2038 2039
- ➤ Lewis Ormaby Martin (1870-1944) Lawyer & MLA, Mayor of Taree, legal advisor to Manning Shire Council, WM of Lodge Manning 1901-2 ²⁰⁴⁰
- ➤ William Samuel Foxall (c1848- 1914) Goulburn business man ²⁰⁴¹
- ➤ Edward Knight (?-1875) Chief Magistrate, Foundation Councilor and Mayor City of Geelong. ²⁰⁴²
- ➤ Rev Dr John Edward Bromby (1809-1889), clergyman, schoolmaster and public lecturer, woman's rights ²⁰⁴³
- Captain Philip Leigh (c1813 1886) One of the earliest initiates at Australia Felix EC, Master of the same in 1851 took part in the Masonic demonstrations at the opening of Prince's Bridge Melbourne 2044
- ➤ Abraham Abrahams (1813-1892) ²⁰⁴⁵ Painter & prominent philanthropist
- ➤ William James (1854-1897), Bendigo Councilor. ²⁰⁴⁶
- ➤ Judge Hugh Montgomerie Hamilton (1854-1930), Past Grandmaster of the united Grand Lodge of New South Wales, one of the first to bring golf clubs into New South Wales, and, when he took part In the Murchison expedition in the New Zealand Alps. As a result of the part he played in that expedition, the second highest mountain in Australasia, Mount Hamilton, near Mount Cook, is named after him. 2047
- ➤ Possible Major John Hamilton, D.S.O., B.E., A.M.I.C.E. ²⁰⁴⁸
- ➤ W R Fitzsimmons (c1871-1926) MLA & President Kuring-gai Shire Council²⁰⁴⁹
- ➤ David Mack (1859-1925) well known Courser and Judge of Coursing. PM of St. Andrew's and St. George's Lodges.
- ➤ H. L. Binney, JP (-1925), Member Mobilong Council, President Murray River Rowing Club, Vice President South Australian Rowing Association, "He accompanied the Olympic eight to Paris at his- own expense, and rendered valuable assistance to the crew when it was in training."
- ➤ Possible; H N Edwards (c1832-1915) Twenty Years a councilor of Port Melbourne, all flags at half mast on his death in Port Melbourne²⁰⁵¹
- ➤ A J White, JP (?-1939) President Glouster Council, ²⁰⁵²
- ➤ Thomas Bragg (1856-1921) innovative farmer & Dubbo Pioneer. ²⁰⁵³
- ➤ John Allan Edmonds (1884-1949) President Boorowa Council ²⁰⁵⁴
- ➤ Colonel D D Dawson VD (1876-1935) promoted to lieutenant-colonel in the A.I.F. in 1916 and given command of the 25th Battalion on Gallipoli, Anglican Church Leader²⁰⁵⁵ member of the General Synod of Australia & elected the first district president for Central Queensland of the Returned Sailors' and Soldiers' Imperial league of Australia²⁰⁵⁶
- Arthur George Stokes, (c1861-1936) Hobart Councilor ²⁰⁵⁷

- ➤ John Abbot (c1968-1936), President Dandenong Shire Council, member 1910-22. Foundation member Australian Natives Association. "Brought electric light to Dandenong" ²⁰⁵⁸
- Arthur King (1908) prominent musician & conductor on the Goldfields. Kalgoorie Masonic Lodge 24 ²⁰⁵⁹ 2060
- ➤ Dr. Octavus Weld. B.A., M.D (c1932-1901) Mt Barker Pioneer Initiated Canada 1858 ²⁰⁶¹

Suggested names needing further evidence, without further evidence currently being found.

- George Furphy. Industry
- ➤ Alan Davidson, cricket ²⁰⁶²
- ➤ Sir Eric Pearce (1905-1997), broadcaster, entertainer
- Edward Henty 1810–1878, pioneer farmer
- ➤ Sir Henry Gullett (1878-1940), farmer, journalist, historian and Cabinet Minister politician
- ➤ Air Vice Marshal Sir George Jones (1896 –1992) KBE, CB, DFC RAAF
- ➤ Sid Patterson 1927- 1999) cycling
- ➤ Brigadier Sir George Knox KBE, CMG, ED, (1885-1960) MLA whom the Shire of Knox, later to be known as the City of Knox was named after him. Member Peace and Loyalty UGLV ²⁰⁶³
- Charles Heath (1867-1948?), Prominent local architect, designed the red brick lodge in Davies Street, Brunswick, which was built by fellow mason W.H. Cooper in 1923 2064 May have designed Cobury soldier's memorial and Town Hall.
- ➤ Jack Iverson (1915 1973) cricket
- ➤ Sir Ian Clunies Ross (1899 1959)- science. His Image was on the \$50 Australian Bank Note, 1973 until 1992
- ➤ Jack Thompson jockey
- Dr. Harvey Eustace Astles First President of the Melbourne Savage Club 2065
- Nicholas Bayly (1770? (1769?)-1823?) ex Lt NSW Corp²⁰⁶⁶ 2067 2068
- William Archibald Borthwick (1924-2001) MLA was Minister of Lands, Soldier Settlement, Health and Deputy Premier ²⁰⁶⁹
- ➤ Sir Gilbert Lawrence Chandler OMG, KBE, (1903-1974) MLC who was founder and president of the Angliss Hospital for 35 years. ²⁰⁷⁰
- ➤ Sir Arthur Dean (1893-1970) Justice of the Supreme Court Victoria
- Tommy Woodcock horseracing
- ➤ George Avery, Olympics
- ➤ Bob Haynes commentator ²⁰⁷¹
- Walter Burley Griffin 2072 2073
- Sir Kenneth Luke (1896-1971) football administration
 Dick French, cricket umpire ²⁰⁷⁴
- ➤ Sir Charles Brunton (1867-1938) Melbourne Lord Mayor ²⁰⁷⁵, President Victorian Bowling Association ²⁰⁷⁶
- ➤ Sir Bruce Small (1895–1980) cycling, mayor of the City of the Gold Coast
- Lionel Rose Former multiple world boxing champion
- ➤ Bobby Simpson cricket
- ➤ Alan McGilvray AM MBE (1909 –1996) cricket
- ➤ Ian Craig, Captained Australian Cricket team) ²⁰⁷⁷
- ➤ William (Billy) Lloyd Murdoch (1854 –1911), cricket, Australian Second Test Captain in 1882
- ➤ Mr. J. W. Tolmie, Gippsland Pioneer ²⁰⁷⁹
- Victor Trumper (1877- 1915), cricket ²⁰⁸⁰
- ➤ James Hardie, businessman ²⁰⁸¹ founder Hardie Industries ²⁰⁸²
- ➤ Tibby Cotter (1883–1917) cricket ²⁰⁸³ ²⁰⁸⁴
- ➤ Neville Wran ²⁰⁸⁵
- Les Slee, axeman

- ➤ Lou Richards, football
- ➤ Harry Beitzel, football
- ➤ Brighton Diggins football ²⁰⁸⁶
- ➤ Bob Pratt (1912-2001), football ²⁰⁸⁷
- ➤ Sid Sewell ²⁰⁸⁸
- ➤ Dick Reynolds (1915-2002) Essendon Football Club ²⁰⁸⁹
- ➤ Howard Okey ²⁰⁹⁰ (12 February 1906 3 March 1985
- ➤ Ron Barassi ²⁰⁹¹, Victorian Rules Football legend. ²⁰⁹²
- ➤ Robert Campbell (1804-1859), politician, philanthropist, anti-transportationist, merchant, First Provincial Scottish Grand Master of the Province of Australia (1856) ²⁰⁹³
- ➤ Sir Howard Florey, medicine (1898 –1968) was an Australian pharmacologist and pathologist who shared the Nobel Prize in Physiology or Medicine in 1945 with Sir Ernst Boris Chain and Sir Alexander Fleming for his role in the making of penicillin.
- Colonel Lawrence (Laurie) James Newell AM CStJ QPM ED, (1920-2011), Deputy Police Commissioner,, soldier, Chair CFA (VIC) 1978-?, Community Leader. commanded the search for Prime Minister Harold Holt²⁰⁹⁴
- ➤ Leslie Arthur Logan politician ²⁰⁹⁵
- ➤ Neil Roberts football
- ➤ Jack Patten, boxer claimed as first Australian Aboriginal Freemason ²⁰⁹⁶
- ➤ Arch Oliver (1920-2004) professor of Civil and Mechanical University of Tasmania, helped found the school of Engineering at UTAS ²⁰⁹⁷
- > The Honourable Beaumont Arnold Moulden (1849-1926) lawyer and politician,
- > SA MLA the Palmerton suburb of Moulden is named after him ²⁰⁹⁸ Attorney-General of South Australia from 1889 to 1890. ²⁰⁹⁹
- William Hancock, (-1904), Colonialist, built most of the Government buildings and prominent business places at Kadina, Wallaroo, and Moonta 2100
- ➤ Harold Hubert Salisbury 1915–1991, South Australian Police Commissioner ²¹⁰¹
- ➤ Thomas William Blake, JP, Councilor (1938-1950) and Mayor of Preston, 1945/1946 ²¹⁰²
- > James Page, originator of the Volunteer Movement when war with Russia Declared 1854 ²¹⁰³
- ➤ James Larra (James Lara) (1749-1839), Jewish emancipist and merchant" certainly the most prominent Jew in the earliest years of the colony" On 12 December 1787, aged 38, he was sentenced to death at the Old Bailey for having stolen a tankard worth £5. The sentence was commuted to transportation, and he arrived with the Second Fleet in June 1790 in the Scarborough. Opened one of the first legal pubs in Australia "The Freemasons Arms" 2105
- ➤ William Kerr (1812-1859), journalist, founded the Melbourne Argus²¹⁰⁶
- J.F.Taylor (?-?) ²¹⁰⁷ member first South Australian Lodge, Hand of Friendship EC #613 ²¹⁰⁸ ²¹⁰⁹ ²¹¹⁰. A street in Adelaide is named after him ²¹¹¹
- ▶ Daniel Wakefield (?-?) member first South Australian Lodge, Hand of Friendship EC #613 ²¹¹² ^{2113 2114 2115 2116} A street in Adelaide is named after him ²¹¹⁷
- ➤ Canon Farr MA ²¹¹⁸ looks to be George Henry Farr (1819-1904), Anglican clergyman and schoolmaster ²¹¹⁹ ²¹²⁰
- ➤ G F Angas, one of the Fathers and Founders of South Australia ²¹²¹ Less likely to be George French Angas (1822-1886), naturalist and painter but more likely to be George Fife Angas (1789-1879), merchant, banker, landowner and philanthropist. MLC ²¹²² Angastown SA is named after him, he donated land to several public institutions including building the freemasons hall.
- Archibald Cooke, first initiate in South Australia on 25 March 1856. 2123
- ➤ Sir Alexander Hamilton Sea Lord. He commanded the Australian navy from 1918-20. This may be Sir Louis Henry Keppel Hamilton KCB, DSO, RN (31 December 1890 27 June 1957) During his early career he was generally known as L. H. Keppel Hamilton. I am starting to suspect Denslow was in error with this entry
- ➤ Frederick Foote Turner (?-1908) Attorney general

- ➤ George Reibey & James Reibey, sons of Mary Reibey, now pictured on the \$20 note and closely associated with the establishment of Australia's first bank. Both initiated in The Lodge of Australia ²¹²⁵
- ➤ Rev. F Poole ²¹²⁶, M.A. ²¹²⁷ ²¹²⁸
- Rev. Frederic Slaney Poole ²¹²⁹, ²¹³⁰, ²¹³¹
- ➤ Sir William Anglise, food industry (Check issue 122 Vic freemason)
- ➤ Bob Skilton football ²¹³² ²¹³³
- ➤ Albert Lachlan (1877-1955) journalist, attended the opening of the first Federal parliament, was one of the earliest members of the parliamentary press gallery ²¹³⁴
- Ferdinand Henry Wright (?-?) served as a Captain with the 14th Infantry Battalion. After landing on Gallipoli on Anzac Day 1915 he was seriously wounded and invalided home to Australia. 1921 to 1951 Wright was Consul for the Netherlands in Victoria ²¹³⁵
- Rev J H Raverty, Anglican Church Leader, Grand Chaplain. 2136 2137
- ➤ Graham Vivian "Polly" Farmer MBE (1935-), footballer ²¹³⁸
- William (Bill) Berry, Mayor of Brighton ²¹³⁹ Liberal Candidate 1914 election
- Alan Humphrey Croxford (1922-1985), barrister, cattle-breeder and works administrator. Poor services & planning on outer suburban fringes of Melbourne drew him into politics. In 1961 he was elected to Doncaster and Templestowe Shire Council. As councilor & chairman (1961-66) of the Warrandyte Waterworks Trust, appointed council's delegate to the Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works. Chair Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works (MMBW). Initiated in 1943, possibly in Chatham Lodge where he later was Master. 2140
- ➤ Thomas Boulton [Bolton]²¹⁴¹ Early NSW Settler or convict in Sydney
- ➤ Henry Curtis (John Henry Benedict) (Revd. J. H. A.; Henry Anselm CURTIS, O.S.B.; OSB; J. H. B. CURTIS) (1829-1909) Singer, "leader of Gregorian chanting", singing master, Benedictine monk A headmaster of Lyndhurst College, around 1863-64 he entered sexual relationship with the college housekeeper that lasted 8 months, and ended with him renouncing his vows and eloping with the woman to Melbourne. There, as J. H. B. Curtis, he became a highly respected cititzen, and prominent freemason, and secretary of The Athenaeum Club²¹⁴² Note, he is mentioned here as an Oddfellow ²¹⁴³ and here a Druid ²¹⁴⁴

Sometimes Claimed, Unlikely to be Freemasons

- A.B. "Banjo" Patterson (1864-1941). Poet, journalist and author ²¹⁴⁵
- ➤ Henry Lawson (1867-1922), Australian poet and author ²¹⁴⁶ Possibly a member of the "Knights of Labor secret society" but no evidence he was a Freemason. He was erroneously included in early versions of this list.
- ➤ James Cook (1728-1779) English explorer²¹⁴⁷ (Editors note UGLE has never been able to substantiate his membership nor has any other Grand Lodge, likewise no subordinate lodge has ever been able to evidence his initiation)
- ➤ George Syme KBE (1873-1942) Managing Editor of "The Age" and "The Leader" newspapers from 1908 until 1942. 2148
- ➤ Robert James Lee "Bob" Hawk (1929-), former Australian Prime Minister. Indeed, if a PM or Premier is not in our list it is because I am not in a position to authority speculate that they were initiated as a Freemason, much less actually have evidence of the same... give me a reliable source and I will include them as per the usual methods for this list. Please don't email me unless you have a *reliable source* for a PM or Premier.

Observations

- The Royal Woman's Hospital (Melbourne Lying-in Hospital and Infirmary for Diseases of Women and Children) has two Freemasons as the Founders - this might be a good area of research
- The Australian Medical Journals co-founding editors were Freemasons and a subsequent purchaser was a Freemason this might be worth looking into.
- Several of Australia's first members of parliament were Freemasons that would be worth looking into.
- Two out of three early owners of "The Australian" newspaper were Freemasons http://adb.anu.edu.au/biographies/search/?query=rele:%22286%22&re=true&rpp=200
- Royal Australian Air Force Air Marshals: Frederick Scherger (confirmed as a Freemason), Richard Williams, George Jones, William Bostock, Adrian Cole

Sources

Sources for inclusion of names are recorded in the endnotes.

Source websites and books below are recorded either for the strong start they gave me in the early days of research or because they yielded several names I may not have otherwise discovered.

For several years now, my methodology has been to think of a famous or notable Australian, then use Google to Boolean search for a reliable source confirming membership. Both as a Freemason and with an interest in History, I often stumble across new names

Sources - Web Sites of Note

Web sites used are retained in this list even if they go off line. Such sites can be retrieved using internet archives such as http://archive.org/web/

The Australian Dictionary of Biography http://adb.anu.edu.au/

National Library of Australia, Trove, Digitised Newspapers and more http://trove.nla.gov.au/

Paul M Bessel Web Pages http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

National Archives of Australia http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/ Parliament of New South Wales ~ Members http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/V3Home

United Grand Lodge Victoria's Web Site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/our-history/famous-autralian-freemasons/

http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

Lodge Tomalpin No 253 http://www.lodge253.org.au/famous.php

The ArmyLodge (478) http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

(Web Site down) http://www.durham.net/~cedar/famous.html

The Phoenixmasonry Masonic Museum and Library http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/

Sources - Useful books heavily used

It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 ISBN 0731657918

The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thorton.

Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present .

By George E Loyau,

Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885
as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015

10,000 Famous Freemasons.
By William R. Denslow's
Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia 1957
Via http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/poems.htm

Articles acknowledged with special thanks

"Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

"Adelaide streets named for Freemasons"

Grand Lodge Of Antient, Free And Accepted Masons Of South Australia And Northern Territory Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

A Note on Bias

My goal is to try to present a reliable and researchable list which survives scrutiny. I think I am doing a reasonably good job, but it must be said that due to the methodology being to research these names via the internet, it is possible the list has developed a bias towards those already noted on the web as Freemasons. That said, there are several important men listed who have been discovered via my own research of books, periodicals and lodge records. The best example of which is Air Chief Marshall Frederick Rudolph William Scherger, who was reported to me as a Freemason, was not listed on the web as one, but research showed him to be a member.

A Note on punctuation and Masonic Titles.

Firstly, apologies for removing as many full stops from the list as possible, hence C.B.E becomes CBE. This was done to make the list more readable.

Also, "Masonic ranks" have generally not been added with the exception of Grand Masters, and even then, appellations have been omitted, again to make the list more readable.

Books for the author to research

- Representative British Freemasons By Kessinger Publishing Company ISBN: 0766135896
- Representative British Freemasons", Dodd's Peerage Limited, London, 1915.

- Australia's First Rotary Club A History of the Rotary Club of Melbourne By Owen Parnaby
- The Architect of Victory: The Military Career of Lieutenant General Sir Frank Horton Berryman by Peter Dean
- A MAN OF ACHIEVEMENT. H/C + D/W (Waveney Browne) 2nd Edition, 1976. 154pp. A biography of Sir Manuel Hornibrook and his building achievements in Queensland, around Australia and the around world. Excellent condition.
- Builders of the Empire, Freemasonry and British Imperialism 1717-1927 by Jessica l Harland-Jacobs, University of North Carolina Press 2007 ISBN-13:978-0-8078-3088-8
- Paul Cullen, Citizen and Soldier: The Life and Times of Major-General Paul Cullen, by Baker, Kevin ISBN Number 1877058289 / 9781877058288
- Charles Court: I Love This Place, the biography of one of Western Australia's best loved politicians. See index Lathom Masonic Lodge, 31, 47, 93
- O'Dea, C. 1997. Ian Clunies Ross a biography. Hyland House, South Melbourne ISBN 1-86447-018-6
- Masonic Influence in the Settlement, Commercial and Pastoral Development of the Colony of New South Wales 1788-1860 Author Jennifer Lambert Tracey Publisher University of Canberra, 2007 Length 752 pages Subjects Freemasonry New South Wales

Other Materials for the Author to Research

- State Library NSW, Manuscripts and Oral History & Pictures, Chester Smith papers: pictorial material, ca. 1770-1952 http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=148415
- From Abbey to Athenaeum: John Henry Benedict Curtis, 1829-1909. Victorian Historical Journal Volume 82 Issue 2 (Nov 2011) Bowman, Margaret

Index

- discoverer of gold in Australia, 42 A.I.F., 17, 19, 54 "Freddo Frog", 20 A.M.I.C.E, 54 "Gregory's Street Directory of Sydney and Suburbs", Aaron, 27 Abbot, 54 "I like aeroplane Jelly"., 39 Abbott, 33, 42 "Milo", 20 Aboriginal welfare worker, 50 "Pompey", 16 Aborigines Protection Association, 48 "Silent Knight Refrigerator"., 20 Abrahams, 35, 54 "The Age", 58 AC, 3, 8, 13, 15, 16, 38 "The Leader", 58 Acting Premier, 33 "Vegemite", 20 actor, 1, 3, 12, 52 \$10 note, 22, 26 ADC, 7 \$20 note, 57 Adelaide Children's Hospital,, 44 \$50 Australian Bank Note, 55 Adelaide Milling Company, 5 'ute', 22 Administrator of the Northern Territory, 38 "Father of Freemasonry" in Tasmania, 25 Administrator of Trinidad, 34 "Prouds the Jewellers, 21 Admiral, 9, 17 "Sam the koala", 44 Admiral Collingwood Lodge, 40 "Seppelts Great Western Wines", 20 Ah Ket, 25 "Stiffy" the clown, 12 air force officer, 16, 48 "Watchman", 36 Air Vice Marshal, 7, 55 11th Regiment, 53 AK, 4, 6 14th Infantry Battalion., 57 Albert, 6, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 20, 30, 40, 42, 46, 57 1st AIF soldiers,, 16 Albiston, 35 25 April 1915, 7, 18 Alfred Carson Lodge 267, 40 25th Battalion, 54 Allan, 16, 24, 27, 37, 54 46th Regiment in February, 10 Allen, 52 48th [Northamptonshire] Regiment of Foot, 53 ALP State President, 34 50 year Jewel, 24 AM, 3, 12, 13, 14, 34, 38, 41, 48, 56 50 Year Jewel, 4, 14 Amaroo Hostel, 51

Andrews, 9, 39 Australian Imperial Force, 40 Andrew's Teetotal Society, 35 Australian Institute of Mining Engineers, 47 Angas, 57 Australian Journalists Association, 51 Angaston District Council, 53 Australian Law Journal, 38 Australian League of Nations Union, 36 Anglican Archbishop, 34 Anglican Bishop, 34 Australian Lightweight Title, 13 Anglican Church Leader, 54, 58 Australian Lodge of Harmony, 3 Anglican lay leader, 23 Australian Masonic Lodge, 32 Australian Medical Journal, 27 Anglise, 57 Angliss Hospital, 55 Australian Natives Association, 54 Anstey, 31 Australian Natives' Association., 30 Australian of the year, 10 Antakurinya tribe, 12 Anti-Chinese, 24 Australian Parliament, 26 Australian Prime Minister, 3, 58 Anti-communist, 30 anti-consciptionalist, 33 Australian Provincial Press Association,, 21 anti-conscriptionist, 29, 32 Australian Racing and Jockey Club, 28 anti-transportationalist, 32 Australian Red Cross Society, 39 anti-transportationist, 52, 56 Australian Rules football, 23 anti-Zionist, 50 Australian Security Intelligence Organization, 37 Antrim No 349, 7 Australian Social Lodge No. 260, 52, 53, 61 Anzac Day, 24, 58 Australian Social Lodge No.260, 10 Anzac Days, 18 Australian Socialist League, 32, 47 AO, 10, 12, 16, 17, 35, 38, 46 Australians highest known Military ranking Freemason, 16 Apollo University Lodge # 357, 8, 9 Austral-Temple Lodge, 42 Apollo University Lodge No. 357, 8 Apple, 35 author, 2, 11, 12, 16, 37, 43, 44, 46, 47, 48, 52, 58, 62 Appleroth, 39 Avery, 55 Arcedeckne, 7 aviation pioneer, 24 Archbishop of Perth, 34 aviator, 3, 24 Archibald Prizes, 24 AWU, 34 architect, 17, 22, 23, 26, 46, 55 B.A. 55 Architect, 23, 62 B.E, 54, 61 Argus, 57 Bacon, 53 Armstrong, 29 Bagot, 40 art curator, 24 Bailey, 40, 57 artist, 24 Baillieu, 41 Asche, 38 balance of power, 31 Ascot Racing Club., 50 Balls-Headley, 27 Ashbolt, 20 Band musician, 12 Ashton, 24 bandsman, 12 **ASIO**, 37 Bandsman, 53 Askin, 4 Bank of Adelaide,, 21, 44 Aspinall, 47 banker, 21, 45, 57 Assembly of the League of Nations, 46 Banks, 3, 11 Astor Theatre, 23 Baptist Ministers, 35 Attorney general, 57 Barassi, 56 Attorney General, 5, 39, 45 Barber, 35 Attorney-General, 7, 29, 37, 39, 56 Barclay, 8, 33 attorney-general,, 39 Barclay-Harvey, 8 Auditor for the City of Adelaide, 44 Baritone vocalist, 53 Auditor General, 33, 49 Barlee, 34 Austral Temple Lodge No 110, 20 Baron Rosmead, 10 Austral Temple Lodge No. 110, 4 Barrett, 12 Australasian Antarctic Exploration Expedition, 11 barrister, 25, 28, 39, 58 Australia Felix, 7, 36, 43, 52, 54 Barry, 17, 30, 36 Australia Felix 1, 36 Barton, 3, 31 Bates, 19 Australian Academy of Science, 46 Australian athlete of the year, 14 battalion commander, 19 Australian Broadcasting Co. Ltd, 46 Battalion commander, 16, 18, 19 Australian Chamber of Commerce, 42 Battle of Vinegar Hill (Ireland) in June 1798, 10 Australian film producer, 12 Bayly, 55 Australian Football Hall, 13, 14 Bayuda, 11

Australian Football Hall of Fame in, 13

American Society of Civil Engineers, 49

Beale, 46 Brighton District Lodge No37, 6 Bearham, 27 Brill, 18 Brisbane Chamber of Commerce, 47 Beckett, 32 Beitzel, 56 Brisbane Club, 50 Belgian Relief Fund, 32 Brisbane Stock Exchange, 42 British High Commissioner to Australia, 10 Bendigo Advertiser, 48 Bendigo Councilor, 54 British Orphans Adoption Society, 30 Bendigo Mutual Permanent Land and Building British Parliamentarian, 10 broadcaster, 55 Society, 23 Bendigo Pottery Company Ltd, 21 Brodie, 35 Bennett, 53 Broken Hill Proprietary Co. Ltd, 20 Bromby, 54 Bent, 36 Brooker, 32 Berry, 50, 58 Best, 20 Brooks, 7 BHP, 20, 21 Brown, 15 biblical scholar, 36 Brownlow, 3, 10, 13 bibliophile, 48 Bruce, 3, 19, 22, 44, 56 Bice, 42 Brunton, 42, 56 billiards, 13 Buckland, 52 billiards champion, 13 builder, 23, 28, 31, 53 Binney, 54 Bullock, 39, 51 Bisbee, 14 Burchell, 43 Bischof, 38 Burma-Thailand Railway, 41 Bishop of Bathhurst, 35 Burt, 39 Bishop of Geelong, 35 Bush Nursing Society, 40 Bishop of Gippsland, 34 bushman, 12, 40 Black, 27, 43, 44 Byrne, 18, 37 Blackburn, 15 Byrnes, 31, 33 blacksmith, 29 Cairns Post,, 43 Blake, 57 Caledonia Lodge No 737, 4 Blakev, 50 Calvert, 11 Bland, 19, 26 Cameron, 16, 51 Blashki, 24, 40 Camidge, 34 Blizard, 52 Campbell, 19, 38, 41, 43, 49, 51, 52, 56 Blizzard, 52 Cann, 31 Capital Theatre, 23 Boag, 3, 20 Board of Benevolence Tasmania, 50 Carmichael, 9 Board of Jewish Education, 44 Carrington, 8, 45 Boden, 46 Carson, 40 Boer War, 14, 18 Cartwright, 15 Bolte, 6 Catholic, 37 Book, 38 Caulfield Racecourse Reserve, 50 bookseller, 20 Caws, 53 Boree Lodge 335, 4 CB, 7, 9, 10, 16, 17, 18, 55 CBE, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 16, 17, 18, 19, 22, 24, 27, 31, Boronia, 30 Borthwick, 55 32, 33, 38, 42, 46, 47, 51, 61 CH, 4 Bosisto, 14 Bouda, 50 Chaffey, 19, 30 Boulton, 58 Chair of Architecture University of New South Wales, boxer, 13, 56 Chair of chemistry at the University of Queensland, 51 boxing, 56 Boy Scout leader, 50 Chair Parliamentary Party, 29 Boy Scouts, 16, 23 Chair Wespac, 8 Chairman of Tariff Board,, 40 Brackenrig, 53 Chancellor Deakin University, 38 Bradman, 3, 13, 14 Chancellor of the University of Adelaide, 38 Bragg, 54 Braille Writers Association, 42 Chancellor of the University of Tasmania, 6 Brassey, 9 Chancellor The University of Queensland, 8 Brett, 39 Chandler, 30, 55 brewer, 3, 20, 29, 44, 51 Changi Railway, 15 Brigade Commander France, 19 Chapman, 53 Charlton, 13 Brigadier, 16, 17, 19, 55 Briggs, 28 Chatham Lodge, 58

chemist, 27, 43 Commissioner Goldfields, 38 Chevron Hotel, 23 Commissioner of audit, 28 Chief architect for the Commonwealth of Australia, 22 Commissioner of Crown Lands, 40 chief Australian prosecutor, 8 Commissioner of Police, 38 Chief Justice, 4, 5, 8, 36, 37, 39 Commissioner of the New South Wales Police, 44 Chief Magistrate, 54 Commodore of the Australian Volunteer Coastguard, chief marshal, 18 Chief of the Air Staff,, 16 Commonwealth Electoral Act 1924, 28 chief of the Hydro Electric Commission, 51 Commonwealth Treasurer, 6 Chief Rabbi, 35 composer, 12, 53 Chief Scout, 7 compulsory voting in Commonwealth elections, 28 Chief Scout of Victoria, 7 Condell, 44 Chief Surveyor, 40 conductor, 53, 55 Child-Villiers, 9 Coneybeer, 32 Congregational College of Victoria,, 35 Chinese Community Leader, 25 Chinese Freemason, 25 Congregational minister., 35, 36 Chips Rafferty, 3, 12 Congregational Union of Australia and New Zealand, Christian Commonwealth Movement, 35 35, 36 Christian Social Order Movement, 36 Congregational Union of Victoria, 35 Chubb, 39 Connell, 34, 41, 43 Chuey, 25 conservationist, 40 circus proprietor, 12 Consul for Russia, 20 City Bank of Sydney, 48 Consul for Sardinia, 49 City of Kew Lodge, 43 consul to Greece, 50 City of Sandhurst councilor,, 23 consul-general for China, 25 City of the Gold Coast, 56 controversialist, 35 convict, 25, 26, 50, 58 City Train Loop, 41 Civil Service Association in, 50 Cook, 3, 54, 58, 61 Clamp, 23 Cooke, 28, 57 clarinettist, 53 Coombe, 34 Coppin, 12 Clark, 7 Corrie, 42 Clarke, 7, 9, 27, 34, 36, 40 Clarke Lodge # 98, 7, 9 Cotter, 56 Clarke Lodge I, 27 Council of Churches of Victoria, 35 Clayton, 18, 26 country music, 3, 12 Cleanquick Pty Ltd,, 21 Courser, 54 Court, 6, 7, 37, 38, 62 Cleburne, 32 Cowan, 26, 32 clergyman, 35, 54, 57 Craig, 56 Clune, 44 CMG, 4, 5, 7, 9, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 21, 22, 27, 35, 41, Crann, 20 Cranswick, 34 49, 55 Coal Miner, 32 Crawford, 39 Cobury soldier's memorial, 55 cricket, 14, 55, 56 Cockburn, 5 cricketer, 3, 13, 14 Cockle, 36 Crimea Lodge No 432, 13 Coffill, 22 Cronin, 14 Co-founder, 33 Cross, 1, 2, 9, 10, 14, 15, 50 Co-Freemason, 26 Crotty, 35 Co-Freemason),, 26 Croxford, 58 Cohen, 16, 36, 42, 45 Currey, 15 Colbran, 38 CVO, 7, 8, 11, 18 College of Divinity, 35 cycling, 55, 56 Collett, 40 D.S.O, 54 Collingwood Lodge, 49 Daily Telegraph., 51 Collins, 46 Dallas Brooks Hall, 7 Colonel, 18, 19, 54, 56 Dalley, 37 colonial secretary, 30 Danglow, 35 Daniels, 44 Colonial Secretary, 34, 45 Darby, 30 Colonialist, 57 Colson, 12 Dargie, 24 Comedy Theatre, 23 Darling Downs, 46 commanded the 2nd Australian Water Transport Darvall, 42

Group, 18

Davidson, 55

Davies, 5, 34, 43, 55 entrepreneur, 12, 52 Dawson, 34, 54 Equitable Building Society, 21 Eringa Peter, 12 DCM, 16, 33, 46 de Boos, 37 Eros Lodge, 37 Dean, 18, 27, 43, 55, 62 Erskine, 10, 37, 48 Esperantist, 47 Dean Dental faculty, 27 Dean of Medicine Melbourne University, 43 Essendon Football Club, 56 Declined a Knighthood, 20 Estell, 32 Eureka Stockade, 12, 36, 45 Denovan, 41 Deputy Chancellor of the University of Adelaide, 36 Evans, 5, 17 Deputy Commissary General, 52 Ewing, 35 Deputy Victorian Premier, 31 expert riflemen, 19 DFC, 18, 48, 55 explorer, 3, 11, 12, 58 Diggins, 56 Explorer, 11 Diplock, 29 FAA, 4 Fadden, 4 director-general, 37 DL, 1, 8, 9 Farleigh, 32 DLP, 29 farmer, 19, 28, 30, 31, 47, 55 doctor pioneer, 27 Farmer, 58 Dodd, 50, 62 Farnell, 40 Dodgshun, 31 Farr, 57 drover, 40 Farrar, 40 druggist, 27 fastest sprinters, 13 Drummond, 53 father of the Australian sugar and banana industries,, DSO, 7, 9, 16, 17, 18, 19, 49, 57 Dubbo Pioneer, 54 Father Of Australia, 3, 11 Duff, 7 Father of Freemasonry.." (in Victoria),, 43 Duke of Leinster Lodge, 13 Father of St Arnaud', 49 Duke of Manchester Lodge, 42 fathering the Australian theatre, 12 Duke of Sussex, 35, 42 Fathers and Founders of South Australia, 57 Duke of Sussex Lodge No 48, 35 Federation League, 47 Duncan, 27 Federationalist, 5, 28, 40 Dunlop, 15, 21, 22, 27 federationist, 33 Dunstan, 14 Fellow of the Royal Society, 43 Dyte, 45 Ferdinand, 44, 51, 57 Eade, 23 Ferguson, 19, 45 Earl of Carnarvon, 42 financier, 41 Earl of Jersey, 9 Finch, 43 Earl of Stradbroke, 7 Finnerty, 52 East Camberwell Lodge, 38 fire brigade, 22, 52 East Torrens Lodge of Faith No.408, 29 Fire Brigade, 32, 39 Eastick, 18 first Aboriginal, 10 Edmonds, 54 First Australian, 3, 9 first Australian to win an Oscar, 12 Edmondson, 15 educationist, 11, 23, 48, 49, 51, 52 first banknotes, 26 Edward 'Weary' Dunlop, 10 First Chair Victoria's Milk Board, 18 Edwards, 54 first Chinese Initiate in Australia, 25 Einihovici, 47 first country Mechanics' Institute., 28 El Alamein, 19 first Federal Parliament of Australia., 7 Elliott, 5, 16, 18, 45 first Masonic Meeting, 10 Ellis, 42 First mayor, 11 Ellison-Macartney, 8 first newspaper published on the Victorian goldfield, emancipist, 57 Emancipist, 26 first Parliament, 28, 41 Emery, 41 first Parliament of Australia, 28 Empire Games, 13 first Past Master jewel, 22 Empire Lodge #197, 12 first premier of New South Wales, 4 First president of the Australian Medical Association, engine driver, 32 engineer, 11, 18, 26, 28, 29, 40, 41, 42, 46, 47, 49, 50, 51, 52 first public Masonic ceremony, 10 Engineers' Lodge No. 411., 51 first regular mail service, 21 English, 3, 11, 23, 24, 28, 45, 48, 52, 58 First speaker South Australian House of Assembly, 28 entertainer, 3, 12, 55 first successful ovariotomy, 27

first to bring golf clubs into New South Wales, 54 George, 3, 6, 7, 9, 10, 12, 14, 15, 17, 18, 19, 21, 23, 24, first to cross the Pacific from the US to Brisbane, 3, 24 25, 27, 28, 29, 30, 31, 33, 35, 38, 39, 40, 41, 43, 46, first woman, 26 47, 48, 50, 51, 52, 53, 54, 55, 57, 58, 59, 60 Fisk, 40 Gerard, 8, 50 Fitzgerald, 25, 30 German Club, 32 Fitzsimmons, 54 German Consul, 21 Fiveash, 44 Gilbert, 20, 46, 51, 55 Flecker, 48 Gippsland Pioneer, 56 Flecker Botanic Gardens, 48 Girl Guide Association, 43 Fletcher, 32 glassmaker, 51 Flick, 20 Goble, 35 Godfrey, 19, 51 Flinders, 11 Florey, 56 Goffage, 3, 12 flying doctor, 24, 27 Golden Lodge of Bendigo, 23 Foelsche, 38 Goldfield Warden, 38 Fookes, 37 golf trophies, 23 football, 3, 13, 55, 56, 57 Goodwin, 9, 50 football administration, 55 Gordon, 15, 16, 18, 21, 44 football legend., 3 Gorman, 15 footballer, 13, 14, 58 Gorton, 4 Footscray St John's Lodge N 71, 35 Gouger, 45 forgery, 26 Gould, 40 Government whip, 32 foundation day of Freemasonry in Australia, 25 founded "J. Boag & Son", 3, 20 Governor General, 1, 8 founder of Kapunda, 44 Governor General of Western Australia, 8 founders of the NSW Swimming Association, 14 Governor of Bengal, 9 founding editors, 27, 59 Governor of Bombay, 9 Founding Father of NSW, 28 Governor of Hong Kong, 10 founding member, 5, 48, 49 Governor of Madras, 9 Fowler, 31, 50 Governor of New South Wales, 10 Foxall, 54 Governor of NSW, 3, 6, 7, 8, 9 Francis Ormond Lodge, 43 Governor of Queensland, 8, 10 Freedman, 40 Governor of South Australia, 8, 9 Freeland, 22, 48 Governor of Tasmania, 7, 8, 9, 10 Freeleagus, 50 Governor of Victoria, 7, 9 Freemasons Hospital, 7, 42 Governor of Western Australia, 8, 9, 10 Fremantle town clerk, 19 Governor Victoria, 9 Frew, 41 Governor-General, 7, 9, 14 Friendship EC #613, 19, 57 Gov. 35 Friendship Lodge 423, 5 Graham, 3, 12, 30, 49, 58 Friström, 24 Grand Chaplain, 35, 36, 58 FRS, 4, 36 Grand Lodge of South Australia, 5, 45, 62 Fullagar, 37 Grand Master, 1, 4, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 16, 17, 21, 22, Fullarton, 19 23, 27, 28, 29, 31, 32, 33, 34, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, funeral director, 22 42, 43, 44, 45, 51, 52, 56 Furner, 26 Grand Master Mason, 8 Furphy, 55 Grand Register, 7 Gairdner, 9 Gray, 45 Gallipoi, 7 grazier, 18, 29, 31, 32, 33, 41, 48 Gallipoli, 16, 17, 18, 19, 40, 54, 57 Green, 43 gas works, 52 Greenway, 22, 26 Gascoyne Lodge, 24 Gregory, 11, 20, 43 Gawler Mayor, 23 Grey, 4, 14 Griffin, 55 GBE, 8, 9 GCB, 3, 9 Griffith, 4, 38 GCIE, 8, 9 Grout, 14 GCMG, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 37 Grundy, 38 GCSI, 8, 9 Guangda, 25 General, 6, 8, 9, 10, 11, 16, 17, 19, 30, 34, 41, 51, 62 Gwynne, 39 Geographical Society of Australasia, 47 gynecologist, 27 Geographical Society of New South Wales, 46 Hague, 53 geologist, 47 Hall, 12, 16, 23, 29, 44, 52, 55 Hallstrom, 20

Hambly, 36	Indigenous Rights, 23
Hamilton, 11, 50, 54, 57	industrialist, 46
Hance, 53	Infant Health Association,, 40
Hancock, 57	Initiated Lodge Bulwer No 1068, 14
Harbour, 5, 19, 51	Initiated Lodge Fraternal, 43
Hardy, 20, 28	innovative farmer, 54
Hargraves, 42	Institute for the Blind, 51
Harold Holt, 56	Institute of the Blind, 41
Harris, 24, 27, 38, 46, 50	Institution of Civil Engineers, 49
Harrison, 22	Institution of Engineers, 50
Hart, 5, 18, 36	intelligence officer, 50
Harvey Eustace Astles, 55	interned, 21
Hawthorn Football Club, 23	into Stonnington Lodge No 368, 13
Hayes, 25	inventor, 21, 22, 46
Hayman, 51	Inverness Lodge, No. 4, 11
Haynes, 55	investor, 52
headmaster, 28, 58	ironmonger, 47
Heath, 55	Isaacs, 7
Heavy Weight Champion, 14	Israel, 35, 49
Hebrew Congregation,, 35	Italian Working Men's Benefit Society, 47
held every ministerial position, 33	Italo-Australiano, 47
Hellings, 14	Jacka, 14
Henry, 3, 5, 6, 12, 13, 18, 20, 21, 24, 25, 28, 29, 30, 32,	Jackobs, 43
33, 34, 38, 39, 40, 42, 43, 44, 45, 46, 47, 51, 53, 55,	Jacobs, 38, 62
57, 58, 62	James, 3, 5, 6, 8, 10, 15, 19, 20, 21, 22, 24, 25, 26, 28,
Henty, 55	30, 32, 33, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 40, 41, 43, 45, 46, 47,
Heron, 19	49, 52, 53, 54, 56, 57, 58
Herron, 37	Jamison, 28
Hetherington, 53	Japanese POW, 15
Hickford, 39	•
High Commissioner to Malta, 13	Japanese surrender at Kuching Borneo, 18 Jeanneret, 49
High Court, 37	Jeffery, 8
Hiley, 42	Jenkins, 5
Hill, 10, 13, 14, 31	Jensen, 14
Hints for the Preservation of the Teeth (1830), 49	Jew, 22, 45, 57
Hoadley, 11	jeweler, 21, 29
Hobart Synagogue, 26	Jewish Aid society, 40
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Hobbs, 23	Jewish minister, 35
Hodge, 53	Johnson, 25, 29
Hollis, 32	Jones, 51, 55, 59
Holroyd, 11	journalist, 10, 11, 25, 34, 37, 40, 43, 46, 47, 50, 51, 55
Holyman, 21	57, 58 Laure 15
Hore-Ruthven, 9	Joynt, 15
Hornibrook, 42, 62	JP, 8, 9, 19, 40, 44, 45, 51, 54, 57
horseracing, 55	Judge, 7, 9, 36, 37, 38, 39, 54
Hosking, 39	Kalgoorie Masonic Lodge 24, 55
Hotel Australia, 23	Kapunda Herald, 45
House of Lords, 4	Kapunda Herald., 45
Household Brigade Lodge, 7	Kapunda Hospital, 45
Howse, 14	Karius, 11
Howson, 53	Karkarooc Shire Council, 31
Hudson, 1, 40	KAYE, 53
Huish, 47	KBE, 4, 7, 16, 17, 35, 37, 55, 58
Humble, 19	KC, 3, 37, 38, 39
Hunter, 33, 35, 47	KCB, 7, 9, 17, 23, 42, 57
Huntingfield, 7	KCMG, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 23, 29, 30, 33, 34, 36,
Hurley, 31	37, 41
Hutt, 10, 45	KCVO, 7, 8, 9, 17
Hutton, 14, 50	Keast, 47
Hyde Park, 48	Keith-Falconer, 8
Imported one of the first motor cars to Australia, 51	Kellerman, 44
in Lodge Ionic # 65, 9	Kelso King, 41
Indigenous Australian, 9	Kendall, 16, 18

Kennedy, 3, 12, 38, 52 Lewis, 5, 27, 33, 44, 45, 49, 54 librarian, 40 Kent Lodge, 37 Kenworthy, 45 Lieutenant Colonel, 17, 18 Kerr, 29, 42, 57 Lieutenant Governor, 9 Kerrange Lodge No 100, 4 Lieutenant-Colonel, 7, 17, 18 KG, 8 Lieutenant-General, 23 KGV, 28 Lieutenant-governor NSW,, 10 Khartoum, 11 Lieutenant-Governor of Tasmania, 5 Lieutenant-Governor of the British Honduras, 34 Kiek, 36 King, 3, 11, 12, 20, 25, 55 Ligertwood, 38 King of Television, 3, 12 Lindrum, 13 Lochée, 10, 45 King's Polar Medal, 11 Kingston, 28 Lodge Anima No 421, 12 Klauer, 12 Lodge Antoc, 10 KMCG, 6 Lodge Apsley, 44 Knight, 20, 54 Lodge Arboreal No 641, 24 Knox, 16, 20, 55 Lodge Arcadia No 177, 13, 20 Knox Historical Society, 51 Lodge Austral, 14, 43 Knox War Memorial, 51 Lodge Bulwer No 1068, 15 Koala, 30 Lodge Cambrian No.10, 47 Kordofan, 11 Lodge Canberra, 50 KStJ, 7, 8 Lodge Carinya No 785, 12 KT. 4 Lodge Carlton No 382, 15 Lodge Centennial No. 169, 3 Labor Party, 29, 32 Laidlaw, 47 Lodge City of Sydney 952, 20 Lambie, 35 Lodge Dramatic and Arts # 757, 9 Lambing Flat Riot, 24 Lodge Fellowship No 623, 13 Land, 13, 26 Lodge Frank McDowell No 362, 13 Langford, 23 Lodge Godeldrie No 558, 15 Lodge Happiness, 40 Langridge, 6 Lansell, 21 Lodge Independent No 8, 3 Lapsley, 22 Lodge Ionic # 65, 9 Lapsley condenser, 22 Lodge Judah, 24, 28, 53 largest employers of labour in the colony, 22 Lodge King Edward No 189, 20 last autocratic Governor of NSW, 6 Lodge Lane Cove No 338, 15 Lauderdale Lodge No 361, 4 Lodge Liberation, No 674 in, 16 Lauer, 44 Lodge Literature No 500, 12 Launceston Chamber of Commerce, 21 Lodge Liverpool No 197, 15 Launceston Club, 32 Lodge Manning, 54 Launceston Mechanics' Institute, 35 Lodge Meredith No 163, 6 Launceston Philharmonic Society, 35 Lodge Merrylands No 479, 15 Launceston Stock Exchange, 42 Lodge Neutral Bay No. 267, 21 Launceston War Memorial Community Centre Lodge No.6, Dublin, 26 Association, 21 Lodge No1, 7 Laurence, 14 Lodge of Amity #137, 8 Laurie, 34, 56 Lodge of Antiquity No. 2,, 5 Lavarack, 10 Lodge of Australasia, 41 Law Institute of Victoria, 37, 38 Lodge of Australia, 4, 11, 35, 37, 39, 48, 51, 52, 57, 61 Lawn Bowls, 14 Lodge of Australia Felix, 35 Lodge of Friendship, 5, 46 Lawry, 14 Lawson, 6, 33, 58 Lodge of Precision, 38 lawyer, 5, 28, 29, 30, 33, 36, 40, 45, 56 Lodge of Prudence # 388, 7 Lawyer, 38, 45, 54 Lodge of Social and Military Virtues, 10, 11, 36 Lazar, 52, 60 Lodge of St Kilda,, 3, 12 Leacock, 22 Lodge of Tranquility in 1885, 25 leading Chinese figure, 25 Lodge of Truth No.933, 11 Lee, 25, 30, 58 Lodge Ophir, 14 Lodge Prince Leopold No 87, 4 Lees, 20, 31, 34 Legacy, 17, 23 Lodge Robbie Burns No 88, 15 Leigh, 54 Lodge Roseville No 344, 20 Leinster Marine Lodge, 11, 15, 40, 48 Lodge Sydney St Andrew no 7, 15 Leinster Marine Lodge Of Australia, 15 Lodge Tarbolton No 12, 13

Leinster Marine Lodge of Australia No 266, 11

Lodge Thespian No 265, 13

Lodge United Service No 307, 15 Mayor of Brighton, 58 Lodge University of Sydney No 544, 4 Mayor of Brunswick, 39 Lodge Vaucluse, 39 Mayor of Camden, 43 Lodge Wentworth no 89, 20 mayor of Collingwood, 23 Lodge, Indooroopilly, No.155,, 24 Mayor of Coolgardie, 52 Logan, 56 Mayor of Goolwa & Adelaide Alderman, 33 longest serving, 6, 7, 9 Mayor of Hindmarsh, 32, 33, 44, 51 longest term, 5 mayor of Kensington and Norwood, 29 Lord Brassey, 9 Mayor of Kew, 42 Lord Carmichael, 9 Mayor of Launceston., 32 Lord Carrington, 8 Mayor of Maryborough, 47 Mayor of Melbourne, 52 Lord Gowrie, 9 Lord Kintore, 8 mayor of Melbourne., 44 Lord Mayor, 17, 42, 44, 45, 51, 56 Mayor of Molong, 33 Lord Somers, 7 Mayor of Plattsburg, 32 Lord Stonehaven, 8 Mayor of Preston, 57 Lt Col, 10 Mayor of Redfern, 31 Lt General, 7 Mayor of Sebastopol., 33 Lt. Governor Port Jackson & NSW, 10 Mayor of St Kilda, 6 Ludowici, 40 Mayor of Sydney, 31, 39, 48, 51 Luke, 26, 55 Mayor of Taree, 54 Lumb, 27 Mayor of Toowoomba, 40 Lumiere cinematograph, 24 Mayor of Townsville, 43 Mayor of Wallsend., 32 LVO, 14 Lyell McEwin Hospital, 33 Mayor of Waterloo, 51 Mayor of Waverley Municipal Council, 51 M.D, 55 Macarthur-Onslow, 43 MBE, 3, 12, 13, 14, 17, 21, 33, 35, 43, 56, 58 Macartney, 14 MC, 7, 8, 14, 17, 18, 19, 35, 43 Macaulay, 36 McClelland, 14, 49 Macintosh, 47 McEwen, 4 Mack, 54 McEwin, 33 Mackaness, 48 MCG, 49 Mackay, 30 McGilvray, 56 McKeddie, 19 MacKenzie, 38 Mackrell, 31 McLeay, 28 McMahon, 4 Macky, 36 Medical Board of South Australia, 27 Maclean, 51 Macleay, 41 medical practitioner, 5, 18, 26, 27, 29, 47, 48 Macquarie, 3, 6 Melbourne, 3, 6, 7, 9, 13, 14, 16, 17, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 27, 30, 34, 35, 37, 40, 41, 42, 48, 49, 50, 51, 52, 53, magician, 40 magistrate, 23, 27, 29, 30, 37, 47, 48, 52 54, 56, 57, 58, 59, 62 Major of Sydney, 28 Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works, 58 Maldon Hospital, 38 Melbourne Club, 49 Manangatang lodge 705, 14 Melbourne Cricket Club, 14 Mansfield, 8 Melbourne Cup Horse Race., 38 manufacturer, 21, 30, 31, 32, 40, 46, 49 Melbourne Football Club, 14 Melbourne Hebrew Congregation, 35, 36 Martin, 48, 54 Mason, 41, 44 Melbourne Hospital, 23 Master Builders Association of Victoria, 24 Melbourne Stock Exchange, 42 Melbourne Teachers' College,, 49 Matthews, 37 Maund, 27 Melbourne University, 36, 38, 41 Mawson, 11 Melbourne University Lodge, 38 Mayne, 20 Melbourne's Royal Women's Hospital, 27 Mayor Ashfield, 31 Melville, 31, 43 Mayor Ballarat East Council, 30, 45 Member Lodge Amis Incorruptibles of Orient de Paris, Mayor City of Geelong, 54 Member of the Adelaide City Council, 13 Mayor Fitzroy Council, 30 mayor for several terms, 21 Menzies, 4 Mayor Hamilton Town Council, 50 Merriman, 46 Mayor Hunter's Hill, 49 Messenger, 13 Methodist Ladies' College, 49 Mayor Newtown., 31

Mayor of Adelaide, 44, 51, 52

Mayor of Ballarat East, 45

Methodist lay leader, 50

Methodist Lay Leader., 47

Methodist Layman, 50 Naval surgeon, 26 Methodist minister,, 36 Neal, 8 Ned Kelly, 36, 49 Mildred, 45 militant Protestant, 36 Neitenstein, 46 Miller, 22 Nettleton, 49 mineralogist, 47 New Guard, 41, 49 miners rights, 29 New Guard,, 41 Miners' Union, 32 New Guinea Lodge, 11 mining warden, 37, 52 New South Wales Corps, 27 New South Wales Rowing Association, 48 Minister for Railways, 29 missionary, 46 Newcastle Morning Herald and Miners' Advocate, 32 Newman, 49 Mitchell, 47 newspaper editor, 47 MLA, 5, 11, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 26, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, 37, 39, 40, 47, 48, 49, 52, 53, 54, 55, 56 newspaper manager, 51 MLC, 5, 11, 19, 20, 21, 23, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, newspaper owner, 32, 48, 50 37, 39, 40, 41, 46, 47, 48, 49, 51, 52, 55, 57 Newspaper Owner, 21 MM, 19, 24, 36, 46 newspaper proprietor, 30, 48, 49 'Mo' the clown, 12 newspaper publisher, 46 Mobilong District Council, 32 Nicholls, 9 Mobsby, 24 Nichols, 33 moderator of the Presbyterian Church, 35 Ninnis, 11 Moderator of the Presbyterian Church, 35 'Nipper', 13 Nobel Prize, 56 Moderator Presbyterian Church, 35 Moderator-General, 36 Norfolk Island, 44, 53 Molle, 10 North Melbourne Lodge 2, 6 Moncrieff, 49 Northcott, 7 Moonta, 18, 57 Northern Tasmanian Home for Boys, 32 Moore, 6, 39 Northey, 35 Morphett, 45 Nott, 48 NSW Corp, 55 Morris, 36 Morshead, 17, 19 NSW Corps, 53 Morton, 49 NSWC, 9 Motion Picture Distributors' Association, 31 nurseryman, 30 Moulden, 56 Oakes, 29 moving picture, 24 OAM, 16, 34, 44 Mt Barker Pioneer, 55 OBE, 6, 9, 13, 15, 26, 27, 35, 40, 41, 43, 44, 48, 50, 51 Mt Gambier Lodge, 34, 38 obstetrician, 27 Muecke, 21 O'Connell,, 34 Municipal Surveyors' Board of Victoria, 50 of St Cuthberts Lodge Perth Australia (Le Droit Murdoch, 22, 41, 56 Humain), 26 Murray, 25, 33, 48 Official Historian, 48 Murray River Rowing Club, 54 Official Royal photographer, 49 music publisher, 46, 53 Ogden, 40 Musical Society of Victoria,, 53 Okey, 56 musician, 53, 55 Old Colonists' Association, 49 Mutch, 34 Old Melbournians Lodge no 317, 15 MVO, 7 Old Melbournians Lodge No 317, 4 Myer Emporium, 23 oldest Freemason, 31 named after him, 5, 7, 11, 19, 21, 28, 29, 34, 37, 40, oldest member, 31 41, 43, 44, 45, 46, 51, 54, 56, 57 Oldfield, 13 named for him, 33, 34, 45, 46, 53 Oldham, 44 named in his honour, 17, 22, 48, 52 Oliver, 34, 37, 56 Napier, 8, 9, 50 Olney, 30 Olympian, 14 Nathan, 12, 43 National (Labor) Party, 31 Olympic bicyclist, 14 National Agricultural and Pastoral Society, 21 Olympic eight to Paris, 54 National Gallery of Victoria, 23 Olympic Games, 49 National Health Research Council, 31 Olympic medalist., 14 National Heart Foundation of Australia, 21 Olympic Sprinter Paris 1900, 14 National Press Pty Ltd, 31 Olympics, 55 National Trust of Australia, 23 Olympics1956, 13 Nationalist Party, 29 only medical member of the Australian Forces to be Naval Commander, 19 awarded the VC, 14

Opperman, 13 Playford, 5 Orangeman, 28, 29, 31, 32, 36, 47 Plummer, 13 Ord, 21 PNG, 11 Order of St Olav., 47 poet, 11, 33, 58 organ builder, 50 Police Commissioner, 14, 37, 38, 56, 57 organ builder "53 Police Commissioner of the NSW Police Force, 14 organist, 53 Police Inspector, 38 Organist, 53 Police Medal, 52 Orloff, 50 police officer, 39 political economist, 5 Ormond, 41 Ormond College, 41 politician, 5, 6, 7, 11, 12, 17, 19, 20, 21, 22, 26, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, 39, 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45, 46, 47, Ormond Hall, 41 48, 49, 50, 51, 52, 53, 55, 56 Oxford University Lodge, 9 Oxley, 11 Ponsford, 13 Pacific Cable Board, 46 Poole, 23, 37, 57 Port Philip Gazette, 43 Page, 4, 57, 60 painter, 24, 57 Porter, 47 Painter, 54 portrait painter, 24 Parliament House, 22 portraitist, 26 Party Whip, 33 Post Master, 46 Past Master, 12, 22, 26 postmaster-general., 31 pastoralist, 28, 29, 31, 34, 41, 48, 52 pottery, 31 Paterson, 19 Powell, 7, 16, 23 Patrick, 13 Pratt. 56 Premier of New South Wales, 4 Patterson, 50, 55, 58 Payne, 28 Premier of Queensland, 4, 5, 6 Premier of South Australia, 5, 37 PC, 7, 8, 9, 10 Peace and Loyalty, 13, 30, 55 Premier of Tasmania, 5 Peace and Loyalty Lodge, 13 Premier of Victoria, 6 Peace and Unity 314, 34 Premier of Western Australia, 6 Peacock, 6 Premier South Australia, 5 Peake, 5 Presbyterian clergyman, 47 Pearce, 55 Presbyterian Church of Australia, 36 Pennington, 33 Presbyterian clergyman, 36 Perdriau, 21 Presbyterian minister, 36 Perdriau Rubber Co. Ltd, 21 President (Royal) South Australian Society of Arts, 24 President Boorowa Council, 54 Peters, 20 Peter's Collegiate Lodge No 58, 15 President Glouster Council, 54 Peter's Ice-cream, 20 President Kuring-gai Shire Council, 54 Pettifer, 42 President New Society of Artists, 24 pharmacist, 19, 40 President of the Legislative Council, 28 Phelan, 47 President of the Shepparton Shire Council, 30 Philanthorpist, 21 President of the Victorian Football, 14 philanthropist, 16, 20, 21, 25, 29, 30, 31, 35, 36, 41, President of the Western Australian Municipal 42, 43, 44, 46, 52, 54, 56, 57 Association, 6 Philanthropist, 26, 51 President South Australian Rowing Association, 54 philanthropists, 25 President-General of, 35 Philatelic Lodge, 43 Price, 5 Philip, 5, 12, 24, 54 Prichard, 10, 46 Phillips, 12 Prime Minister, 3, 4, 6, 56 photographed the first Australian steam train, 49 Prime Minister of Australia, 3, 4 photographer, 24, 38, 47, 49, 50 Primrose, 41 physician, 11, 27 Prince Albert Lodge No 248, 6, 42 physiotherapist, 14 Prince Edward Lodge 349, 4 pianist, 53 Prince of Wales Lodge, 41 piano, 46 Prince's Bridge Melbourne, 54 printer, 26, 31, 33, 46, 47 pioneer, 21, 22, 24, 27, 37, 45, 46, 51, 55 pioneer gynecological, 27 Privy Councilor, 37 pioneer rubber merchant, 21 privy counselor, 6 pro-conscriptionalist, 31 Piper, 10, 37, 39, 53 pistol duel, 26 Prof of Physics at Uni Qld, 39 Plattsburg Mechanics' Institute, 32 Professor of Architecture, 48 Plattsburg Municipal Council, 32 Professor of Chemistry, 51

professor of Civil and Mechanical, 56 professor of dentistry, 27 RMIT, 38, 41 Professor of Jurisprudence, 39 RN, 11, 57 Professor Of Law University of Adelaide, 38 Robinson, 10 Rogers, 15 professor of music, 53 prominent landmarks, 5 Rolph, 21 protector of the Aborigines, 48 Rose, 56 Protestant Defense Association, 36 Ross, 18, 29, 33, 48, 51, 55, 62 Protestant Independent Labour Party, 30 Rotary, 21, 23, 41, 62 Proud, 21 Rous, 7 Provincial Grand Master, 5, 34, 35, 40, 41, 48, 50, 52 Rowe, 42 public servant, 19, 22, 23, 25, 28, 29, 34, 40, 41, 50 Rowley, 14 Public Service Association, 28 Roy Rene Mo, 12 Public Works Department,, 50 Royal Australasian College of Surgeons, 27 publican, 12, 52, 53 Royal Automobile Club of Australia, 46 Pure Foods Act, 40 Royal College of Surgeons, 27 Pyke, 29 Royal Colleges of Surgeons, 27 QC, 4, 37, 38, 39 Royal Commission (1878) on closed roads, 30 OPM, 14, 56 royal commission inquiring into Cockatoo Island Queen's Lodge 982 EC, 34 dockvard, 30 Oueen's Medal, 43 Royal commission into Tasmanian Hydro-Electric Queen's Theatre Royal, 52 Commission, 49 Queensland, 2, 4, 9, 11, 12, 22, 24, 27, 34, 36, 37, 43, Royal Commission into Wages and Wage Earners, 28 47, 50, 54, 62 Royal Commission member, 50 Queensland Country Party, 33 Royal Commission on Burke and Wills, 48 Queensland Governor, 9 royal commission on intoxicating drink, 31 Quick, 28 Royal Commission on Law reform, 42 R.A.C.I, 51 Royal Commission on State Rivers, 49 RAAF, 16, 18, 55 Royal Commissions, 37 royal commissions,, 39 Rabbi, 35, 36 Royal Freemasons Homes 1947-1967, 43 RACV, 22, 42 Radical Political Activist, 51 Royal Geographical Society., 11 Radio, 44 Royal Historical Society,, 47 radio pioneer, 40 Royal Hobart Golf Club, 20 radio station & cinema owner, 46 Royal Motor Yacht Club, 46 radiotherapist, 48 Royal Navy Surgeon, 28 railway, 22, 29, 30 Royal Navy surgeon,, 11 Rats of Tobruk Association, 19 Royal Prince Alfred Hospital, 31, 32 Raverty, 58 Royal Society of Queensland, 51 Royal Society,, 5 Rawson, 9 Real Property Act 1857, 37 Royal Sussex Lodge # 501, 9 Rechab Lodge, 42 Royal Sydney Yacht Squadron, 48 Reed, 37 Royal Victorian Institute of Architects, 22 Reedbeds Mounted Rifle Company, 45 Royal Woman's Hospital, 59 Royal Women's Hospital, 27 reformer, 34, 37, 41, 46 reformist, 5 RSL, 18, 19, 23 Regiment Commander., 18 Rugby, 13, 29, 50 Reid, 3, 40 Russell, 19, 30, 33 Returned Sailors' and Soldiers' Imperial league of Ruxton, 19 Ryan, 34 Australia, 54 Salisbury, 57 Returned Sailors' and Soldiers' Imperial League of Australia, 47 Salmon, 40 Reynolds, 56 Sampson, 19 Sandhurst Commercial Circular, 48 Richard Yockney, 12 Richards, 5, 23, 56 Sandhurst Trustees' Co., 21 Richardson, 20, 27 SAS. 8 Sat on board of Mount Lyell Mining and Railway Co. Riddle, 35 Riddoch, 29 Ltd. 20 rifle-shooting., 33 Savage Club, 55 right wing activist, 30 Savings Bank of New South Wales, 48 Riley, 34 saxophone player, 53 Rintel, 35 Sceusa, 47

Ritchie, 33, 49

Rischbieth, 26

Scherger, 16, 59, 61

Scherk, 32 Speaker of the House, 30, 32, 33, 40 Schey, 29 spitfire pilot, 3, 12 school principal, 47 Sport Australia Hall of Fame, 13 schoolteacher, 29, 46 sprinter, 13 Scotch Collegians Lodge, 6 St Andrew Lodge, 32 Scott, 22, 23, 44 St Andrews Military Lodge No 668, 9 scout leader, 11 St George's Lodge No 6, 8 sculling champion, 14 St George's Lodge, 8, 46 St John Ambulance Association, 51 sculling champion,, 14 Selfe, 46 St John Lodge No 579, 40 Selle, 46 St John's Ambulance Association., 44 Senate Whip, 28 St Patrick's day, 25 St Pauls Cathedral, 23 Sennitt, 40 Seppelt, 44 St. George's Lodges, 54 Sewell, 56 Standish, 38 Shamrock Lodge No. 101, 9 Starke, 37 Shaw, 52 State Electricity Commissioner, 42 Shearston, 46 State Funeral, 16, 39 sheep breeder, 46 steamboat-owner, 49 ship owner, 21 Steigrad, 27 signature appeared on paper money issued in Australia Steinfeld, 30, 45 1910 to 1926, 46 Stephenson, 43 Stewart, 19, 39, 53 Silver Chain District Nursing Association, 40 Silver Wolf, 11, 50 stockbroker, 19, 21 Stokes, 18, 50, 54 silversmith, 26 storekeeper, 33, 47, 53 Simpson, 12, 56 Simpson Desert, 12 Strahan, 10 Sinclair, 19 Stretton, 10 Singer, 53, 58 Stuart, 3, 11, 53 Sino-Australian Association, 25 Stumm, 37 Sir, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, Sugerman, 38 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 27, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, superintendent of Sydney Police, 39 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42, 45, 46, 47, 55, 56, 57, Supreme Court, 5, 36, 37, 38, 39, 55 Surf Life Saving Institution, 29 Sir Hubert Opperman, 3 surgeon, 11, 18, 26, 27, 33, 46 Sir Isaac Newton Lodge #859, 8 Surveyor General, 11 Skelton, 30 Surveyor-General, 40 Skilton, 57 Surveyor-General., 40 Slee, 56 Susman, 22 Slessar, 29 Sutherland, 28 Sluys, 12 Swallow, 21 Swallow & Ariel biscuit factory, 21 Small, 56 Smith, 3, 6, 8, 22, 24, 29, 52, 62 swimmer, 14 Smokey Dawson, 3, 12 Swinburne Technical College, 42 Smythe, 43 Sydney Cricket Ground, 29 snooker, 13 Sydney Harbour Bridge, 41 social worker, 40 Sydney Hospital, 31 socialist, 34, 47 Sydney literary circles, 48 Society for the Relief of Destitute Children, 39 Sydney Rowing Club, 48 soldier, 6, 10, 14, 16, 17, 18, 19, 23, 27, 33, 34, 39, 40, Sydney Turf Club, 28 Syme, 58 Solicitor-General, 29, 36, 37, 40 Synod of Australia, 54 Solomon, 46 Talbot Lodge 12 Dec 1852, 40 Somers-Cocks, 7 Tart, 25 Soul, 27 Tasmanian Masonic Benevolence Fund, 22 South Australian Governor, 7, 8 Tasmanian Premier three, 5 South Australian Literary Society, 5 Tasmanian Rights League, 32 South Australian Lt Governor,, 8 Tasmanian Union Lodge, 22, 36 South Australian Pioneer, 45 Taylor, 16, 22, 48, 57 South Melbourne Citizen's Newspaper, 42 teacher, 17, 19, 24, 26, 30, 32, 41, 48 South Yarra Waterworks, 52 teamster, 22 Sowden, 47 temperance advocate, 27, 33 Sparks, 52 Temperance advocate, 28

Temple-Poole, 23 Administration, 36 Tennant, 31 United Nations., 39 Terre Coupee Lodge No 204, 20 United Service Lodge No 24, 53 Terry, 12, 19 United Service Lodge of New South Wales No 937, 24 Tew, 51 United Studholme Alliance Lodge # 1591, 8 The Athenaeum Club, 58 United Trademen Lodge SAC, 25 the Australian newspaper, 33 Unity and Prudence Lodge, 13 University High School, 49 The Hague, 46 The Lodge of Australia in 1862, 4 University of Melbourne, 41, 47 Thesiger, 8 University of Melbourne Library, 41 Thespian No.256,, 12 University of Tasmania, 56 Uren, 50 thief, 44 Thompson, 34, 55 Vahland, 23 Thomson, 26 Vardon, 33 VC, 9, 14, 15 Thorn, 46 VD, 7, 16, 17, 23, 35, 54 Thornton, 48, 60 Thornton's 'scent bottle', 48 Vice-Consul for Sweden and Norway, 47 Throssell, 15 Viceroy of India., 8 Tingwell, 3, 12 Vickers, 24, 27 T-model Ford, 12 Victa Lawn Mower, 20 Tobruk, 17, 19 Victoria Amateur Turf Club, 50 Tollis, 13 Victoria Cross Winner, 9, 14, 15 Tolmie, 30, 56 Victoria Park Lodge No 388, 20 Torrens, 5, 37 Victoria State Library., 36 Tovell, 19 Victorian Bowling Association, 56 Victorian Boxing Hall of Fame, 14 town clerk of Hokitika NZ, 52 Townsend, 43 Victorian Craftsman, 42 toxicologist, 48 Victorian Naval and Military Lodge, 42 Tracy, 27 Victorian Rules Football legend, 56 trade union official, 34, 50 Victorian State Schools Teachers' Union,, 52 Trade Union Official, 33 Victorian Teachers' Union, 52 trade unionist, 5, 30, 32, 40, 51 Victorian Trotting Association, 50 Trades Hall Council, 30 Victorian Volunteer Artillery Regiment, 52 traditional owners, 3, 11 Victorian Zionist League, 46 Tramways Trust, 39, 42, 44, 49 vignerons, 20 transported, 25, 26 Viscount Chelmsford, 8 vocalist, 53 Tree, 44 Treloar, 13 voice of John Tracey in "Thunderbirds, 12 Trumper, 56 Volunteer Movement, 57 Truscott, 13 Volunteer Naval Reserves, 9 Tubb, 15 von Stieglitz, 48 Tucker, 30, 48 Vroland, 52 W. A. Flick & Co.,, 20 Turley, 33 Wade, 16, 34 Turner, 6, 57 UGLNSW, 3, 4, 8, 9, 12, 13, 20, 21, 43 WAIA, 22 UGLQLD, 6, 42 Wakefield, 57 UGLV, 4, 6, 7, 9, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 20, 22, 24, 30, 35, Walker, 4, 18, 19, 20, 38, 50 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42, 43, 55, 62 Wallsend Mining District Hospital, 32 Ulrich, 47 war criminals in Tokyo, 8 Ulster Association of New South Wales, 31 War Hero, 15 'Union Jack' to, 10 Ware, 44 union leader, 29, 32 Wark, 15 Waters, 50 union official., 47 unionist, 29, 30, 40 Watson, 19 United Accountants Lodge, 38 Watt, 6 United Daughters of Australia, 32 Watts, 23 Way, 8, 23, 25 United Grand Lodge of Victoria, 6 United Hebrew Congregation of the British Wearing, 39 Commonwealth, 35 Wearne, 28 United Lodge # 1629, 7 Webb, 47 United Nations Association, 36 Webster, 39

United Nations Relief and Rehabilitation

Temperance Advocate, 39

Weedon, 42

Weld, 55 well-loved, 25 Wentworth, 11 Wesley College, 49

Wesley Collegians' Lodge, 51 West Australian Newspaper, 41 Western Australian Premier, 6 Western Miners' Association, 31

Wheeler, 29 Whiddon, 21 White, 54 Whitford, 29 Whitley, 23 Whittingham, 31 Whittle, 15 Wilks, 29 Willason, 36 Williams, 29, 59

Wilson, 9, 16, 28, 30, 36

Wimble, 43

Willis, 4

Wimmera Lodge, 43 winemaker, 20 Wing Commander, 18

Wirth, 12

Wirth Bros Ltd Circus, 12 Wisden Cricketer of the Year, 13 with Bar, 9, 14, 16, 17, 18, 19 with five clasps, 43

witness to Japanese Sub attack in Sydney, 51

woman's rights, 54 Woodcock, 55

Workers Compensation Board., 38 Working Men's College, 41 Working Men's Association, 34

world famous, 3, 13 world title, 13

world's fastest bicyclist, 3, 13

Worsnop, 47 Wran, 56 wrestler, 14 Wright, 29, 31, 57 Wright Heaton & Co), 31

writer, 29, 33

WW1, 6, 10, 14, 18, 19, 34 WW2, 15, 17, 24, 25, 48

Wynne, 51 yachting, 20

Yarra Bend National Park Trust, 30

Young, 46 Z' Special Unit, 19 Zelling, 38

Zetland Lodge No 515 Malta, 11

Zionist, 46, 49

Zoological Board of Victoria, 30 Zoological Society of London., 11

FOOT NOTES

Almost all the footnotes mention the Masonic Membership of the individual in conjunction to the specific item footnoted.

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern. Blog spot. Com. Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia. Html

7 National Archives of Australia, Australia's Prime Ministers, Edmund Barton "Starting Out" retrieved 17 May 2012 via

http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/barton/before-office.aspx

 $8 \, Sparta \, Masonic \, Lodge \, \#99 \, \text{``Famous Freemasons''} \, \, \text{retrieved 31 March 2012 via http://spartamasoniclodge99.webs.com/famousfreemasons.htm}$

9 "FAMOUS FREEMASONS" from Toowoomba Lodge 132 QLD retrieved on 31 March 2012 http://mastermason.com/ToowoombaLodge132/Famous%20Masons.html

10 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

11 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

12 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 183 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

13 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern" The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern. Blog spot. Com. Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia. Html

14 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012 via http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953434455.html 15 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 14 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

² Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

³ National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts Edmund Barton" retrieved 27 March via web http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/Barton/fast-facts.aspx

 $^{4\ \}text{``The secret we should all be let in on'' www.theage.com.au September 3 2002\ retrieved\ 14\ April\ 2012\ r$

⁵ It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 42 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

^{6 &}quot;Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

16 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 page 61 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

17 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern" The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

18 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts; Stanley Melbourne Bruce" retrieved 27 March via web

http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/Bruce/fast-facts.aspx

19 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

20 Some Famous Australian Freemasons retrieved 3 may 2012 via http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

21 Prime Minister & Statesman, Copyright National Archives of Australia 2012 http://www.naa.gov.au/about-us/media/images/bruce/index.aspx

22 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 59 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

23 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

24 Stanley Melbourne Bruce Guide to Archives of Australia's Prime Ministers by John Connor Commonwealth of Australia 2003 ISBN 0 642 34489 2

25 [Personal Papers of Prime Minister Bruce] [Old Melburnians Lodge (No 317) Masonic insignia and bible housed in case: written on the front of the bible is 'The United Grand Lodge of Ancient Free and Accepted Masons of Victoria' and on the back 'Melbourne Church of England Grammar School'] http://nla.gov.au/nla.cs-pa-

26 Masonic insignia and Bible (worth looking at the link) retrieved 4 May 2012 via http://www.naa.gov.au/about-us/media/images/bruce/masonic.aspx

27 Notable Masons, L:odge of the Southern Cross No 91 UGLNSW&ACT retrieved 3 May 2012 via http://lodgesoutherncross.org.au/visitors/notable/

28 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts Earle Page" retrieved 27 March via web http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/page/fast-facts.asny

29 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: Earle Page" retrieved 27 March via web http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/Page/fast-facts.aspx

30 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

31 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 179 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

32 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

33 Interestingly, "Don" of "Don's Diary" on this web site and other members of Lodge Devotion 723 (alive in 2010) have sat with Lodge with Menzies

35 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

36 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast Fact; Robert Menzies" retrieved 27 March via web

http://prime ministers.naa.gov.au/prime ministers/Menzies/fast-facts.aspx

 $37\, The\, secret\, we\, should\, all\, be\, let\, in\, on''\, www. the age. com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, retrieved\, 2012\, retrieved\,$

38 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 161 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

39 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

40 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern. Blogspot. Com. Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia. Html

41 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

 $42\,Fast\,facts:\,Arthur\,Fadden\,http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/fadden/fast-facts.aspx\,retrieved\,Thursday,\,October\,02,\,2014$

43 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: Bruce retrieved via Web 27 March 2012 http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/Bruce/fast-facts.aspx

44 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: Arthur Fadden retrieved via web on 27 March 2012

 $\verb|"http://prime ministers.naa.gov.au/prime ministers/Fadden/fast-facts.aspx| \\$

45 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

46 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

47" "The secret we should all be let in on" from THE AGE September 3 2002 via http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953434455.html retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

48 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 86 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

49 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

50 www.mof.org.au/mobile/47-arthur-fadden-1895-1973.html retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

51 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: John McEwen" retrieved 27 March via web http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/McEwen/fast-facts.aspx

52 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

53 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 146 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

54 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern" The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

55 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 107 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

56 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

57 Small Town Texas Mason E-Mag Feb 2011 retrieved via web http://www.mastermason.com/sttm-emag/Feb11.htm

58 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: John Gorton retrieved via Web 27 March 2012

http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/Gorton/fast-facts.aspx

59 UNVEILED: THE MASONIC MYSTERY in The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

60 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

61 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

62 Looking forward to celebrating 125 years via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years on Monday, December 28, 2015

63 UGLV Web site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/OurHistory/FamousAustralianFreemasons.aspx

64 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

65 Small Town Texas Mason E-Mag Feb 2011 retrieved via web http://www.mastermason.com/sttm-emag/Feb11.htm

66 National Archives of Australia. Australia's Prime Ministers, "Fast facts: William McMahon" retrieved 27 March via web

http://primeministers.naa.gov.au/primeministers/McMahon/fast-facts.aspx

67 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

68 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 146 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

69 "Masonic Prime Ministers Of Australia", Monday, October 6, 2008, In "The Lectern " The Official Publication Of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge Of Research Holden Under The

Charter Of Gregory Lodge No. 50h Uglq. Affiliate Of The Australia And New Zealand Masonic Research Council. Retrieved 14 April 2012 Http://The-

Lectern.Blogspot.Com.Au/2008/10/Masonic-Prime-Ministers-Of-Australia.Html

70FREEMASONS VICTORIA Famous Australian Freemasons via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/our-history/famous-autralian-freemasons/ on Thursday, October 22, 2015

 $71\, The \, Comprehensive \, Public \, High \, School: \, Historical \, Perspectives \, by \, Craig \, Campbell, \, Geoffrey \, Sherington \, Palgrave \, Macmillan, \, 21\, Feb \, 2013 \, Page \, 69 \, retrieved \, via \, Campbell \, Campbel$

 $https://books.google.com.au/books?id=8u6B_L02z foC\&pg=PA69\&lpg=PA69\&lq=Robert+Askin+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=g4dCydRuu_\&sig=lCOZhunR54vgMA0rlp4Bj-log_refull for the properties of the properti$

Za6b0&hl=en&sa=X&ei=KT6qVI7pFpeE8gWIpoCwBg&ved=0CC8Q6AEwAw#v=onepage&q=Robert%20Askin%20Freemason&f=false on Monday, January 05, 2015

 $72\ https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/PARLMENT/Members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/c368e12b9118be24ca256c800018902f? OpenDocument and the production of the pr$

73 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

74 Murray Goot, 'Askin, Sir Robert William (Bob) (1907–1981)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/askin-sir-robert-william-bob-12152/text21773, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 5 January 2015

 $75\,\text{``Nudge, nudge, wink-but please say more''}\,Sydney\,Morning\,Herald\,September\,3\,2002\,via\,web\,retrieved\,31\,March\,2012\,A$

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

76 Check (The Australian, May 19, 1999

77 , Parliament of New South Wales web site Sir Eric Archibald WILLIS (1922 - 1999)** retrieved

78 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

79 Joyce, R. B., 'Griffith, Sir Samuel Walker (1845–1920)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/griffith-sir-samuel-walker-445/text11119, accessed 2 May 2012.

80 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder page 33 accessed via web on 2 April 2012 via

 $http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf \ (note-pages number run 33-40, D \ Hudson \ has copy on file)$

81 Freemasons Queensland (UGLQLD web site) retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.queenslandfreemasons.com/about-us/the-grand-master/#

82 LORD JERSEY. (1905, December 6). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 9. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14735764

83 PROSPECTING FOR GOLDFIELDS. (1893, September 19). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article53621461

84 1893 'GRAND MASONIC CEREMONY.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 27 October, p. 5, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3568150

85 1893 'Grand Masonic Ceremony.', The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), 4 November, p. 899, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20346519

86 Johnston, W. Ross, 'Philip, Sir Robert (1851–1922)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/philp-sir-robert-8040/text14019, accessed 2 May 2012.

87 Citilibraries - Who was Robert Philp? By Professor Geoffrey Bolton Page 5 accessed 19 May 2012 via

http://www.townsville.qld.gov.au/facilities/libraries/resources/Documents/L1%20Bolton%20Transcript.pdf and the contraction of the contraction of

88 FREEMASONS AND THE ROYAL SOCIETY, second edition is issued in January 2012, page 114, accessed 14 April 2012 via http://www.freemasonry.london.museum/os/wp-content/resources/frs freemasons complete jan2012.pdf

- 89 Australian Dictionary of Biography Torrens, Robert (1780-1864) accessed 14 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/torrens-robert-2740
- 90 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cockburn-sir-john-alexander-5701
- 91 Catholic Archdiocese of Adelaide The Southern Cross Web site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.adelaide.catholic.org.au/sites/SouthernCross/opinions?more=10981
- 92 Wikipedia Article retrieved 25 March 2012 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Cockburn_(Australian_politician)
- 93 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq
- 94 1927 'GRAND OLD MAN.', The Mail (Adelaide, SA: 1912 1954), 26 February, p. 18, viewed 28 March, 2012, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58542277
- 95 Representative British Freemasons Representative British Freemasons Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company 2003 Social Science 660 pages Page 19

http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C&pg=PA19&lpg=PA19&dq=%22Representative+British+Freemasons%22+Australia&source=bl&ots=P1ze6Rc1hT&sig=J_EwwkMtf N8273wQOAqDDQZwlmQ&hl=en&sa=X&ei=wVmeT_eFH6quiQed24G0Dg&ved=0CCIQ6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=%22Representative%20British%20Freemasons%22%20Australia&f=fals

96 Jaensch, Dean, 'Jenkins, John Greeley (1851–1923)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jenkins-john-greeley-6836/text11835, accessed 2 May 2012.

97 Australian Society of American Descendants web site retrieved 2 April 2012 Australian Society of American Descendants / American Australians / Photo Gallery http://www.americanaustralians.org/index.php/photo-gallery

98 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 28 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/richards-robert-stanley-8195

99 Robert Richards (Australian politician) i\on wikipeidia retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_Richards_(Australian_politician)

100 Hopgood, Donald J., 'Richards, Robert Stanley (1885–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/richards-robert-stanley-8195/text14335, accessed 27 April 2012.

101 Robert Richards (Australian politician) on wikipedia retrieved 3 May 2012 via http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_Richards_(Australian_politician)

102 Hon. Robert Stanley "Bob" Richards retrieved from www.reference.com/browse/sir+robert+laird+borden on Thursday, January 08, 2015

103 1916 'DEATH OF JUDGE BOUCAUT.', Watchman (Sydney, NSW: 1902 - 1926), 10 February, p. 1, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article111808233

104 1916 'AN ILLUSTRIOUS CITIZEN.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 2 February, p. 7, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article868669

105 1916 'EMINENT JURIST DEAD.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 2 February, p. 5, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article59806013

106 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday. January 12, 2015

 $107\ http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richard_Hanson_\%28 Australian_politician\%29\ on\ Monday,\ January\ 12,\ 2015$

108 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday. January 12, 2015

 $109\ http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richard_Hanson_\%28 Australian_politician\%29$

110 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

111 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

- 112 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq
- $113\,The\,Army\,Lodge\,478\,UGLV\,Web\,Site\,'Famous\,Australian\,Free masons'\,retrieved\,2\,April\,2012\,http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html$
- $114\ \text{``SIR THOMAS PLAYFORD, GCMG (}1896\text{-}1981\ \text{'' in PLAYFORD MEMORIAL TRUST 25th Anniversary Page 10}$
- 115 The Late Hon. T. Playford . (1915, April 22). The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 1929), p. 6. Retrieved April 15, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60745107 Talks of him being in the IOOF but not a Freemason
- 116 Grainger, G., 'Peake, Archibald Henry (1859–1920)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peake-archibald-henry-7995/text13929, accessed 2 May 2012.

117 INTERESTING PEOPLE. The Premier, Mr Peak's Personality and Politics (1912, May 25). The Mail (Adelaide, SA: 1912 - 1954), p. 2 Section: SECOND SECTION.. Retrieved April 3, 2012. from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58187906

 $118\,Australian\,Dictionary\,of\,Biography\,Web\,Site\,retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/price-thomas-tom-8109\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/$

119 1871 'FREEMASONRY—INSTALLATION OF THE R.W. BRO. W. J. CRAWFORD AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER (I.C.).', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 28 December, p. 5, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39242302

120 1873 'FUNERAL OF THE LATE HON. JOHN HART, C.M.G., MP.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 31 January, p. 3, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3929848

121 The Devil's Own War: The Diary of Herbert Hart: Gallipoli, the Somme and Diart of Herbert Hart ... edited by John Crawford Page 17 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=BA92CAAAQBAJ&pg=PA17&lpg=PA17&dq=John+Hart+CMG+Freemason&source=bl&ots=p87fY8FK8S&sig=1Y_5wTvTgGS32VzH76WfrRWqMTE&hl=en&sa=X&redir_esc=y#v=onepage&q=John%20Hart%20CMG%20Freemason&f=false on Sunday, August 23, 2015 (Herbert Hart was the son of John Hart CMG

122 1873 'OBITUARY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 30 January, p. 7 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39299106

123 1870 'THE KAPUNDA INSTITUTE.', Evening Journal (Adelaide, SA: 1869 - 1912), 13 October, p. 3 Edition: LATE EDITION, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article196734840

124 Sally O'Neill, 'Hart, John (1809–1873)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hart-john-3729/text5861, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 23 August 2015.

125 Townsley, W. A., 'Evans, Sir John William (1855–1943)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/evans-sir-john-william-6122/text10499, accessed 2 May 2012.

126 LIEUTENANT- GOVERNOR. (1933, September 6). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article24891360

127 Bennett, Scott, 'Lewis, Sir Neil Elliott (1858–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lewis-sir-neil-elliott-7188/text12429, accessed 17 May 2012.

128 The Companion to Tasmanian History, Neil Elliott Lewis by Michael Roe retrieved 17 May 2012 via

http://www.utas.edu.au/library/companion_to_tasmanian_history/L/NE%20Lewis.htm

129 1935 'SIR ELLIOTT LEWIS DIES SUDDENLY.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), 23 September, p. 16, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40077025

130 1935 'SIR ELLIOTT LEWIS DIES SUDDENLY.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), 23 September, p. 16, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40077025

131 Scott Bennett, 'Lewis, Sir Neil Elliott (1858–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lewis-sir-neil-elliott-7188/text12429, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 31 March 2015.

132 1935 'SIR N. E. LEWIS DEAD.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 23 September, p. 7, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article30106897

 $133\,Australian\,Dictionary\,of\,Biography\,Web\,Site\,retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,http://adb.anu.au/biography/peacock-sir-alexander-james-7994\,h$

134 UNIQUE POLITICAL CAREER. (1933, October 9). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 15. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article36448108

135 SIR ALEX. PEACOCK. (1933, October 9). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17013873

136 GRAND MASONIC INSTALLATION. (1901, May 18). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 7 Edition: DAILY. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article35400302

137 SIR ALEX. PEACOCK. (1933, October 9). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17013873

138 SIR A. PEACOCK DEAD. (1933, October 9). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 9. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33326161

139 SIR ALEXANDER PEACOCK. (1933, October 9). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 6 Edition: DAILY. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article51840717

140 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 51-56 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

141 MASONIC CLUB DINNER. (1909, October 18). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 7. Retrieved May 1, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article10741456

142 Serle, Geoffrey, 'Turner, Sir George (1851–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887/text15609, accessed 3 May 2012

143 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887

144 "Sir George Turner" The Sydney Mail - Mar 13, 1897 accessed via web 31 March 2012 via

145 SIR GEORGE TURNER. Star , Issue 7394, 5 May 1902, Page 2

146 Serle, Geoffrey, 'Turner, Sir George (1851–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887/text15609, accessed 3 May 2012

147 VICTORIA. (1901, April 9). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved May 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14362013

148 Serle, Geoffrey, 'Turner, Sir George (1851–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887/text15609, accessed 3 May 2012

149 Politics by David Dunstan Retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.emelbourne.net.au/biogs/EM01158b.htm

150 Serle, Geoffrey, 'Turner, Sir George (1851–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887/text15609, accessed 3 May 2012

151 History Of Lodge No37, on Brigghton Dristrict Lodge 37 UGLV web site retrieved 3 May 2012 via http://www.brighton37.net.au/history/lodge-history/

152 Ed Note - the source {{Serle, Geoffrey, 'Turner, Sir George (1851-1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turner-sir-george-8887/text15609, accessed 3 May 2012}} mentions other freemasons important to his career.

153 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

154 Scotch College Web Site "The OS Collegians' Lodge " retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.scotch.vic.edu.au/gscot/GSapr01/p32lodge.htm & "Lodge turns seventy-five"

http://www.scotch.vic.edu.au/gscot/GSdec00/p33lodge.htm

 $155\,Famous\,Masons\,Wisdon\,Lodge\,F\&AM\,Pasadena\,CA\,http://www.wisdomlodge202.org/famous_masons.htm$

 $156\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,\,85\,ISBN\,\,0\,\,7316\,\,5791\,\,80\,\,Grand\,\,Century\,\,C$

157 1914 'GENERAL.', Albury Banner and Wodonga Express (NSW: 1896 - 1938), 24 April, p. 30, viewed 8 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article101414541

 $158\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,85\,ISBN\,0\,7316\,5791\,8$

 $159\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,85-86\,ISBN\,0\,7316\,5791\,8$

160 Freemasonry Victoria, Official Magazine of UGLV Issue 117 Spring 2008 page 12

161 Freemasonry Victoria, Official Magazine of UGLV Issue 117 Spring 2008 page 12

162 THE FUNERAL OF MR. G. D. LANGRIDGE. (1891, March 28). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 7. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8487053

163 Ingham, S. M., 'Langridge, George David (1829–1891)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/langridge-george-david-3989/text6307, accessed 17 May 2012.

 $164\ lonic\ Lodge\ 186\ web\ site\ ''Who\ are\ some\ well\ known\ Australian\ Freemasons?\ ''http://ionic-freemasons.org/index.php/faq/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ Monday,\ Mond$

```
165 Adams, David, 'Moore, Sir Newton James (1870–1936)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
```

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/moore-sir-newton-james-7639/text13355, accessed 3 May 2012.

166 Builders of the Empire, Freemasonry and British Imperialism 1717-1927 by Jessica I Harland-Jacobs, University of North Carolina Press 2007 ISBN-13:978-0-8078-3088-8 Page P

167 "Prince Albert Lodge Our History" web site retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.princealbertlodge.com/prince-albert-lodge-our-lodge-history.php

168 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

 $169\,Australian\,Dictionary\,of\,Biography\,Web\,Site\,retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macquarie-lachlan-2419\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macquarie-lachl$

170 "The History of Freemasonry" 8 page pamphlet published by UGLV in 2011 on Page 6 retrieved via web 30 March 2012

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=js5saBIEh%2Bg%3D&tabid=395

171 "A Timeline of Australian Masonic History" UGLV Web site retrieved 30 March 2012 http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/OurHistory/ATimelineofMasonicHistory.aspx

172 "ENLIGHTENMENT, EMPIRE AND LACHLAN MACQUARIE'S JOURNEY THROUGH PERSIA AND RUSSIA" by Anthony Page. Page 1,3 in "History Australia is the official journal of the

Australian Historical Association (AHA) Vol 6 no 3 (2011) Published by Monash University Publishing. "DOI: doi:10.2104/ha090070 accessed via web on 30 march 2012

http://journals.publishing.monash.edu/ojs/index.php/ha/index ISBN 1833-4881 (online) & 1449-0854 (print)

173 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

174 Journal & Proceedings of the Royal Society of New South Wales, Vol. 143, p. 29-43, 2010 ISSN 0035-9173/10/010029-15 Science for Gentlemen - The Royal Society of New South

Wales in the Nineteenth Century by Peter J. Tyler Page 11 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://nsw.royalsoc.org.au/publications/journal_2000_on/143_p1,2_Tyler.pdf

175 The Small Town Texas Mason's E-magazine, December 2010 Edition Page 13-14 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.mastermason.com/STTM-Emag/Dec10.htm

176 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lachlan Macquarie retrieved on 30 march 2012

177 The Small Town Texas Mason's E-magazine, December 2010 Edition Page 13-14 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.mastermason.com/STTM-Emag/Dec10.htm

178 Lachlan Macquarie retrieved on 1 April 2012 http://www.australianscottishheritage.com/lachlan_macquarie.html

179 The Small Town Texas Mason's E-magazine, December 2010 Edition Page 13-14 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.mastermason.com/STTM-Emag/Dec10.htm

180 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/isaacs-sir-isaac-alfred-6805

181 "Sir Isaac Isaacs—a Great Contemporary." The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956) 12 Feb 1948: 2. Web. 28 Mar 2012 http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22528782.

182 "Freemasons are...Governors General" Freemasonry Victoria Issue 114 Summer 2007/08 accessed via the Web on 28 March 2012

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FmV114.pdf

183 JAN PALMOWSKI. "Isaacs, Sir Isaac Alfred." A Dictionary of Contemporary World History. 2004. Encyclopedia.com. accessed via the web 28 March 2012

 $http://www.encyclopedia.com/topic/Sir_Isaac_Alfred_Isaacs.aspx$

184 "Freemasons are... Governors General" in Freemasonry Victoria issue 114 Summer 2007/08 official magazine of UGLV Page 17

185 John Reynolds, 'Clark, Sir Ernest (1864–1951)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/clark-sir-ernest-5661/text9557, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 23 March 2015.

 $186\,SIR\,ERNEST\,CLARK.\,(1935, February\,25).\,Townsville\,Daily\,Bulletin\,(Qld.:\,1885-1954),\,p.\,4.\,Retrieved\,March\,28,\,2012,\,from\,http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article61993563$

187 TRIBUTE PAID TO LATE SIR ERNEST CLARK. (1952, January 16). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas. : 1860 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article/27076187

188 PERSONAL. (1935, May 16). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 6 Edition: DAILY. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article51932014

189 TRIBUTE PAID TO LATE SIR ERNEST CLARK. (1952, January 16). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article27076187

190 A MASONIC CENTENARY. (1935, March 1). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 8. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article29183611

191 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

 $192\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,135\,ISBN\,O\,7316\,5791\,8$

193 PERSONAL. (1937, November 11). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11123262

 $194\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,129-56\,ISBN\,0\,7316\,5791\,8$

195 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thorton. Page 179 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

196 Installation of M.W. Bro. His Excellency the Right Honourable William Charles Arcedeckne Baron Huntingfield K.C.M.G., as Grand Master, Wednesday 20th March, 1935, Town

Hall, Melbourne Author Freemasons. United Grand Lodge of Victoria Publisher United Grand Lodge, 1935 Length 6 pages Bib ID 1276536 Libraries Australia ID8440864

197 MASONIC GRAND MASTER Lord Huntingfield Installed THE AGE 17 March 1938 P8

198 PERSONAL. (1937, November 11). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11123262

199 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 129--131 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $200\ \text{MASONIC HOSPITAL.}\ (1935, September\ 19).\ The\ Argus\ (Melbourne,\ Vic.: 1848-1956),\ p.\ 10.\ Retrieved\ May\ 2,\ 2012,\ from\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11768820$

 $201\,\text{MASONIC OFFICE.}\ (1938, March\ 17).\ The\ Argus\ (Melbourne,\ Vic.\ :\ 1848-1956),\ p.\ 3.\ Retrieved\ May\ 2,\ 2012,\ from\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11153243$

202 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

 $203\,Australian\,Dictionary\,of\,Biography\,Web\,Site\,retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/duff-sir-robert-william-6026\,html.$

204 FREEMASONRY IN NEW SOUTH WALES. (1893, July 14). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article53620352

205 A MASONIC CEREMONY. (1893, July 14). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 5. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article25658716

 $206\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,web\,Site\,Retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faquestate/faquestat$

207 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/george-sir-robert-allingham-10292

```
208 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_2_E_to__1.htm
```

210 Howell, P. A., 'George, Sir Robert Allingham (1896–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/george-sir-robert-allingham-10292/text18209, accessed 2 May 2012.

211 SA & NT Freemasons Historical Society web site "The past revisited - 1856 - 1906 – 1956" retrieved 18 May 2012 via http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/

212 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

213 Kent Henderson, The Masonic Grand Masters of Australia, Ian Drakeford Publishing, Bayswater, 1988, pp.194-195 (ISBN: 1862800049 / 1-86280-004)

214 Interesting there is little comment of Dallas Brooks as a Freemason. He was a long time Grand Master in Victoria and the HQ of UGLV is named after him as "The Dallas Brooks Center" as he was Grand Master when the building was constructed.

 $215\,Sir\,Dallas\,drops\,in.\,(1951,\,October\,29).\,The\,Argus\,(Melbourne,\,Vic.:\,1848\,-\,1956),\,p.\,\,7.\,Retrieved\,April\,2,\,2012,\,from\,http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article23088722$

216 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

217 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 161 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

218 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

219 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

220 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 161 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

221 Not worth footnoting I think!

article79408107

222 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_3_K_to_P.htm

223 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

 $224\, \text{``United Grand Lodge of New South Wales and the Australian Capital Territory''} \,\, \text{Wikipedia article retrieved 3 April 2012} \,\,$

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Grand_Lodge_of_New_South_Wales_and_the_Australian_Capital_Territory

225 Hansard, Legislative Assembly for the ACT: 2011 Week 8 Hansard (16 August) . . Page.. 3313.. retrieved 3 April 2012

http://www.hansard.act.gov.au/hansard/2011/week08/3313.htm

226 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

227 Sir John Northcott To Be Installed As Grand Master. (1952, August 6). The Canberra Times (ACT: 1926 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2861238

228 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

229 GRAND MASTER. (1930, March 19). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 5. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4075761

 $230\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,115\,ISBN\,0\,7316\,5791\,8$

232 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thorton. Page 179 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

233 MASONIC INSTALLATION. (1928, March 22). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 17. Retrieved April 26, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3919690

234 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 115 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

235 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 115 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

236 THE EARL OF STRADBROKE. (1920, August 26). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11488667
237 EARL OF STRADBROKE. (1920, August 25). The Daily News (Perth, WA: 1882 - 1954), p. 5 Edition: THIRD EDITION. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-

238 Former Victorian Governor Dies. (1947, December 22). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43749210 239 VICEREGAL FREEMASON. (1922, April 8). The Capricornian (Rockhampton, Qld: 1875 - 1929), p. 50. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article71949213

240 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

241 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 101 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

242 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

243 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 101 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $244\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,web\,Site\,Retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq$

 $245\,AUSTRALASIAN.\,(1928, June\,21).\,Western\,Mail\,(Perth,\,WA:1885-1954), p.\,27.\,Retrieved\,April\,2, 2012, from\,http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article38383751$

246 AUSTRALASIAN. (1928, July 19). Western Mail (Perth, WA: 1885 - 1954), p. 27. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article38382957

247 N.S.W. MASONS. (1930, June 13). Cairns Post (Qld.: 1909 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41078092

248 Norm Pritchard claims he was a member of Vietnam Veterans' Memorial Lodge

249 "Meet the New Governor General" in "Freemason" 'The Official Journal of The United Grand Lodge of New South Wales and Australian Capital Territory' Vol 35 Aug 2003 Page 10 ISSN 1039-6977 via web 30 March 2012 http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonAug03.pdf

 $250\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,web\,site\,accessed\,30\,March\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq$

251 "September Communication of Grand Lodge "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 15 retrieved 15 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasonoct04.pdf

 $252\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,web\,Site\,Retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faquestate/faquestat$

253 DEATH OF SIR SAMUEL WAY. (1916, January 10). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 7. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8678379

254 THE LATE SIR SAMUEL WAY. (1916, February 4). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 9. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8687642c

255 PERSONAL. (1909, March 16). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article15043409

256 SOCIAL TO THE LIEUTENANT-GOVERNOR. (1892, March 19). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48214714

257 CHRONICLE. (1884, May 5). The Australasian Sketcher with Pen and Pencil (Melbourne, Vic.: 1873 - 1889), p. 66. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60619897

258 FREEMASONRY. (1908, December 21). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 10. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5155230

259 Australian Dictionary of Biography "Way, Sir Samuel James (1836–1916)" retrieved 2 April 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/way-sir-samuel-james-9014

260 SIR SAMUEL WAY'S MASONIC CAREER. (1916, January 17). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8680077

261 Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

262 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

263 Playford, John, 'Barclay-Harvey, Sir Charles Malcolm (1890–1969)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barclay-harvey-sir-charles-malcolm-9427/text16573, accessed 19 May 2012

264 10,000 FAMOUS FREEMASONS By WILLIAM R. DENSLOW Volume I A- D retrieved 19 May 2012 via

 $http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_free masons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm$

265 Ask Biography Malcolm Barclay-Harvey retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.askbiography.com/bio/Malcolm_Barclay-Harvey.html

266 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barclay-harvey-sir-charles-malcolm-9427

267 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 19 May 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

268 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory Web site accessed 4 April 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters

269 10,000 FAMOUS FREEMASONS By WILLIAM R. DENSLOW Volume I A- D retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm

270 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

271 Ask Biography Malcolm Barclay-Harvey retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.askbiography.com/bio/Malcolm_Barclay-Harvey.html

272 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory Web site accessed 4 April 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters

273 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, I957, retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm

274 10,000 FAMOUS FREEMASONS By WILLIAM R. DENSLOW Volume I A- D retrieved 19 May 2012 via

 $http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_free masons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm$

275 10,000 FAMOUS FREEMASONS By WILLIAM R. DENSLOW Volume I A- D retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm

276 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

277 Roe, Michael, 'Macartney, Sir William Grey Ellison (1852–1924)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macartney-sir-william-grey-ellison-7292/text12647, accessed 19 May 2012.

 $278\,GOVERNOR'S\,DEPARTURE.\,(1917,\,March\,23).\,The\,Mercury\,(Hobart,\,Tas.:1860-1954),\,p.\,4.\,Retrieved\,May\,19,\,2012,\,from\,http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1068101$

279 Sir William Ellison-Macartney, Governor of Western Australia wearing his Masonic regalia via http://trove.nla.gov.au/work/9896117 on `Sunday, December 27, 2015

280 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

281 Roe, Michael, 'Macartney, Sir William Grey Ellison (1852–1924)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macartney-sir-william-grey-ellison-7292/text12647, accessed 19 May 2012.

282 FRIENDLY SOCIETIES. (1914, September 4). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 6 Edition: DAILY. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article50775816

283 Representative British Freemasons Representative British Freemasons - Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company - 2003 - Social Science -

 $660\ pages\ Page\ 23\ accessed\ 19\ May\ 2012\ via\ http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C\&pg=PA23\&lpg=PA23\&dq=Sir+\%22William+Ellison-Bernel May\ 2012\ via\ http://books.google.com.au/books$

Macartney % 22 + Governor + Free mason & source = bl & ots = P1zg3 K9WkS & sig = trneah5 HcO6 EF-100 Macartney % 200 McG + 100 McG + 1

flRttVFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%20Freemason&f=falsewards flattvFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=OCFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-MacartneyWilliam%20Ellison-Mac

284 GOVERNOR'S DEPARTURE. (1917, March 23). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1068101

285 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

286 Representative British Freemasons Representative British Freemasons - Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company - 2003 - Social Science -

 $660\ pages\ Page\ 23\ accessed\ 19\ May\ 2012\ via\ http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C\&pg=PA23\&lpg=PA23\&$

Macartney % 22 + Governor + Free mason & source = bl & ots = P1zg3 K9WkS & sig = trneah5HcO6EF-12g3 K9WkS & sig = trneah5HcO6EF-12

flRttVFCVXPJU&hl=en&sa=X&ei=mSq3T679OuiYiAeerLSJCQ&ved=0CFkQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Sir%20%22William%20Ellison-Macartney%22%20Governor%20Freemason&f=false

287 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

288" MW Bro Sir Eric Neal AC CVO Past Pro Grand Master "retrieved 14 April 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/mw-bro-sir-eric-neal-ac-cvo-past-pro-grand-master

289 "The secret life of them" by Courtney Trenwith in Brisbane Times 12 March 2010 via web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanetimes.com.au/queensland/the-secret-life-of-them-20100312-q3st.html

290 Ashdon News, NEWSLETTER OF ASHTON LODGE No 218 OF THE UNITED GRAND LODGE OF QUEENSLAND, Vol 12 No 2 June 2006 page 3

 $291\,Unity\,Lodge\,no\,300\,UGLQ\,web\,site\,"A\,short\,History\,of\,Unity\,Lodge"\,accessed\,18\,May\,2012\,via\,http://www.unity300.com/LODGE_HISTORY.html$

292 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder page 33 accessed via web on 2 April 2012 via

http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf (note - pages number run 33-40, D Hudson has copy on file)

293 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder page 33 accessed via web on 2 April 2012 via

 $http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf \ (note-pages number run 33-40, D \ Hudson \ has copy on file)$

294 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder page 33 accessed via web on 2 April 2012 via

 $http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf (note-pages number run 33-40, D Hudson has copy on file)$

295 Unity Lodge no 300 UGLQ web site "A short History of Unity Lodge" accessed 18 May 2012 via http://www.unity300.com/LODGE_HISTORY.html

296 http://wn.com/Frederic Thesiger 1st Viscount Chelmsford retrieved 27 March 2012

 $297\ History\ Of\ Lodge\ Chelmsford\ 261\ web\ site\ retrieved\ 27\ March\ 2012\ http://www.lodgechelmsford.com/about-us.html$

298 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

299 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

300 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-sir-gerard-8468

301 THE NEW GRAND MASTER. (1900, March 3). Western Mail (Perth, WA: 1885 - 1954), p. 21. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33181606

302 FREEMASONRY. (1900, February 28). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article23830122

303 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

304 1897 'MASONIC CHORAL SERVICE.', The Inquirer and Commercial News (Perth, WA: 1855 - 1901), 11 June, p. 11, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article66517973

305 SOME NOTES ON Freemasonry in Australasia from the earliest times to the present W. F. LAMONBY, via

https://archive.org/stream/cu31924030324028/cu31924030324028_djvu.txt on December 26, 2015

306 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

307 MASONIC INSTALLATION. (1889, October 30). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 6. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article/47284826

 $308\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,Web\,site\,accessed\,4\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril
April 2012April 20$

309 Refshauge, Richard, 'Kintore, ninth Earl of (1852–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kintore-ninth-earl-of-3963/text6251, accessed 1 May 2012

310 THE VISIT OF His Excellency the Governor. (1886, April 17). The Maitland Mercury & Hunter River General Advertiser (NSW: 1843 - 1893), p. 2. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article18880802

311 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

312 MASONIC INSTALLATION. (1889, October 30). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 6. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article47284826

313 SOUTH AUSTRALIA. (1889, October 30). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 8. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8566119

314 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

315 Martin, A. W., 'Carrington, Charles Robert (1843–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carrington-charles-robert-3169/text4745, accessed 19 May 2012.

316 BIOGRAPHIES. (1888, September 27). Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1853 - 1872), p. 5 Supplement: GRAND MASONIC SUPPLEMENT TO THE ILLUSTRATED SYDNEY NEWS. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article63621228

317 Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

318 BIOGRAPHIES. (1888, September 27). Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1853 - 1872), p. 5 Supplement: GRAND MASONIC SUPPLEMENT TO THE ILLUSTRATED SYDNEY NEWS. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article63621228

319 30 Years On Supreme Court Bench. (1954, February 27). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article47572833

 $320\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,Web\,site\,accessed\,4\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters\,April\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-mastersApril\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-ma$

321 Sir Thomas Mellis Napier on "Monument Australia" retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://monumentaustralia.org.au/monument_display.php?id=50143&image=0

322 Napier, Sir Thomas John Mellis (1882–1976) on Australian Dictionary of Biography retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/napier-sir-thomas-john-mellis-

 $323\ Vice\ Regal\ Grand\ Masters-Who\ and\ Why?"\ by\ Kent\ Henderson.\ Retrieved\ 4\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html$

324 Rutledge, Martha, 'Rawson, Sir Harry Holdsworth (1843–1910)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/rawson-sir-harry-holdsworth-8162/text14267, accessed 28 March 2012.

325 GRAND LODGE OF FREEMASONS. (1904, July 19). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14666624

326 Hansard, Legislative Assembly for the ACT: 2011 Week 8 Hansard (16 August) . . Page.. 3313.. retrieved 3 April 2012

http://www.hansard.act.gov.au/hansard/2011/week08/3313.htm

327 Retrieved 3 April 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

328 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 27 April 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_4_Q_to_Z.htm

 $329\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,\,1989\,Page\,\,12\,ISBN\,\,0\,\,7316\,\,5791\,\,8$

330 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 39-48 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

```
331 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 110 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7
332 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 39 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
333 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html
334 SIR JOHN GOODWIN. (1931, July 15). Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), p. 8. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57618902
335 Lodge Scotia no 236 UGLV QLD web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanefreemasons.net/fernberglodge209.html
336 "The secret life of them" by Courtney Trenwith in Brisbane Times 12 March 2010 via web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanetimes.com.au/queensland/the-secret-life-of-them-20100312-q3st.html
337 Fernberg Lodge 209 History retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://www.brisbanefreemasons.net/fernberglodge209.htm
338 Most Wor. Bro. W.H. Green - A Mason of Distinction On UNITY LODGE No. 300, U.G.L.Q. TOWNSVILLE, QUEENSLAND web site retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://www.unity300.com/WHGREEN.html
```

339 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 109 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

340 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

341 AUSTRALIAN V.C. (1941, July 14). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article47152331

342 Lord Gowrie Attends Grand Lodge. (1939, June 6). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 13. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article49810144

343 FREEMASONS HONOUR VC WINNER. (1941, July 14). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8192012

344 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf

345 THE GOVERNOR. (1935, June 12). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17191701

346 FREEMASONS. (1935, July 24). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17194083

347 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

348 IN REGALIA Governor at Ball MASONIC CEREMONY, Sydney Morning Herald 26 July 1935 Page 3 via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19350726&id=Id9UAAAAIBAJ&sjid=-5EDAAAAIBAJ&pg=6340,3724496

349 1939 'MASONIC CEREMONY GOVERNOR-GENERAL AT CAVALRY CAMP RIFLE MEETING.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 16 March, p. 8, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12108070

350 MASONIC. (1935, October 8). Cairns Post (Qld.: 1909 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41708906

351 MASONS' BON VOYAGE. (1937, May 14). The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), p. 16. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article37047429

352 Lodge Scotia no 236 UGLV QLD web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanefreemasons.net/fernberglodge209.html

353 "The secret life of them" by Courtney Trenwith in Brisbane Times 12 March 2010 via web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanetimes.com.au/queensland/the-secret-life-of-them-20100312-q3st.html

354 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder retrieved 7 April 2012 http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf 355 Sir Leslie Orme Wilson wearing Freemason's regalia via

http://bishop.slq.qld.gov.au/view/action/singleViewer.do?dvs=1451203364810~315&locale=en_US&metadata_object_ratio=14&show_metadata=true&VIEWER_URL=/view/action/singleViewer.do?&DELIVERY_RULE_ID=10&frameId=1&usePid1=true&usePid2=true on Sunday, December 27, 2015

356 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m papers03.html

357 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

358 GRAND MASONIC CEREMONY. (1891, June 20). Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1853 - 1872), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article63612736

359 Masonic Ceremony. (1891, June 20). Australian Town and Country Journal (NSW: 1870 - 1907), p. 44. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article71254063

360 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 2 April 2012 "Jersey, seventh Earl of (1845–1915)"http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jersey-seventh-earl-of-6844

361 LORD JERSEY. (1905, December 6). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 9. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14735764

362 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

363 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_2_E_to_J.htm

 $364\ "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?"\ by Kent Henderson. Retrieved\ 4\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html$

365 The newly installed Grand Master, His Excellency Lt.-Gen. Sir Charles Gairdner [picture] via http://trove.nla.gov.au/work/15955944?q&versionId=174423776 on Sunday, December 27, 2015

366 MASONIC CLUB DINNER. (1909, October 18). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 7. Retrieved May 1, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article10741456

367 Gardiner, L. R., 'Carmichael, Sir Thomas David Gibson (1859–1926)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carmichael-sir-thomas-david-gibson-5508/text9373, accessed 1 May 2012

368 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 73 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

369 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

370 Gardiner, L. R., 'Carmichael, Sir Thomas David Gibson (1859–1926)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carmichael-sir-thomas-david-gibson-5508/text9373, accessed 1 May 2012

371 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

 $372\ A\ Century\ of\ Union\ By\ PT\ Thornton,\ published\ by\ United\ Grand\ Lodge\ Victoria\ 1989\ Page\ 73\ ISBN\ 0\ 7316\ 5791\ 8$

373 Gardiner, L. R., 'Carmichael, Sir Thomas David Gibson (1859–1926)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carmichael-sir-thomas-david-gibson-5508/text9373, accessed 1 May 2012

 $374 \ \mathsf{A} \ \mathsf{Century} \ \mathsf{of} \ \mathsf{Union} \ \mathsf{By} \ \mathsf{PT} \ \mathsf{Thornton}, \ \mathsf{published} \ \mathsf{by} \ \mathsf{United} \ \mathsf{Grand} \ \mathsf{Lodge} \ \mathsf{Victoria} \ \mathsf{1989} \ \mathsf{Page} \ \mathsf{73} \ \mathsf{ISBN} \ \mathsf{0} \ \mathsf{7316} \ \mathsf{5791} \ \mathsf{8}$

375 "Vice Regal Grand Masters - Who and Why?" by Kent Henderson. Retrieved 4 April 2012 via http://kenthenderson.com.au/m_papers03.html

376 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 73 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

377 Freemasons: The Inside Story Series 3 Episode 25 produced by UGLV

378 https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Douglas Nicholls retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

379 Freemasons: The Inside Story Series 3 Episode 25 produced by UGLV

380 https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Douglas_Nicholls retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

 $381 \ https://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/AboutMelbourne/ArtsandEvents/Indigenous arts/Documents/nicholls_biographies.pdf\ retrieved\ Thursday,\ October\ 02,\ 2014$

382 Freemasons: The Inside Story Series 3 Episode 25 produced by UGLV

383 R. A. Ferrall, 'Prichard, Frederick John (1851–1920)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/prichard-frederick-john-8111/text14161, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 17 August 2015.

384 Launceston Family Album Frederick John Prichard via http://www.launcestonfamilyalbum.org.au/detail/1030360/frederick-john-prichard on Monday, August 17, 2015

385 The Launceston Masonic Centre http://www.llaml.org/centre.htm retrieved Saturday, March 07, 2015

386 1903 'A DIAMOND JUBILEE.', Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), 30 March, p. 6 Edition: DAILY., viewed 7 March, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article35540057

387 Hilary Kent, 'Cross, Sir Ronald Hibbert (1896–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cross-sir-ronald-hibbert-9870/text17465, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 21 March 2015

388 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

389 David S. Macmillan, 'Molle, George James (1773–1823)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/molle-george-james-2465/text3301, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 26 December 2015

390 Sydney Architecture Henrietta Villa via http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm on Saturday, December 26, 2015

391 The 46th (South Devonshire) Regiment and Freemasonry in Australia, 1814 to 1817 By R. J. Linford via http://www.hargreave-mawson.demon.co.uk/46thfreemasons.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

392 1878 'ARRIVAL OF THE MINISTERIAL TRAIN.', Australian Town and Country Journal (Sydney, NSW: 1870 - 1907), 19 October, p. 11, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article70595794

393 EARLY FREEMASONRY IN NEW SOUTH WALES Subject No.1 Meeting No.5 via http://www.discoverylodge.org.au/files/pdf/public-presentations/Early%20FM%20in%20NSW.pdf on 27 December 2015

394 Notable South Australians; 1 2 JUL 1935, Copyright, 1885, By GEORGE E. LOYAU, Author and Publisher, Adelaide, South Australia. Via

https://archive.org/stream/notablesouthaus01loyagoog/notablesouthaus01loyagoog_djvu.txt on Sunday, December 27, 2015

395 MOF web site "VC Gorman" via http://www.mof.org.au/articles/victoria-cross-winners/76-vc-gorman.html on Sunday, December 27, 2015

 $396\,Help\,Please\,via\,http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please\,on\,Sunday,\,December\,27,\,2015$

397 David S. Macmillan, 'Erskine, James (1765–1825)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/erskine-james-2028/text2499, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 27 \ December 2015. \\$

398 1844 'FREEMASONRY.', The Perth Gazette and Western Australian Journal (WA: 1833 - 1847), 28 December, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article645557

399 1844 'FREEMASONRY.', The Perth Gazette and Western Australian Journal (WA: 1833 - 1847), 28 December, p. 2, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article645557

 $400\,Australasian\,No\,1\,Lodges-History,\,THE\,ST.\,JOHN\,SPORTSMEN\,LODGE\,No\,1\,WAC\,(Formerly\,No\,712\,EC\,later\,renumbered\,No\,485\,EC\,via\,Median Median Median$

 $http://www.lodgedevotion.net/devotionnews/education-editorial-articles/masonic-history-and-things-histoir/australian-no-1-lodges-history-2011-02 on Monday, 28 \ December 2015-100 \ Dec$

401 1896 'FREEMASONRY.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 23 September, p. 5, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3099745

402 History of the Roebuck Lodge Number 56 on the register of the Grand Lodge of Western Australia, located at Broome in the Kimberley District, consecrated 25th of October 1902.

 $Via\ http://www.roebuck 56.org/roebuck_lodge_history.html\ on\ Monday,\ December\ 28,\ 2015$

403 Merab Harris Tauman, 'Lochée, Francis (1811–1893)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lochee-francis-2365/text3101, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 28 December 2015.

404 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

 $405\, The\, Army\, Lodge\, 478\,\, ''HISTORY\, OF\, THE\, ARMY\, LODGE''\, retrieved\, 19\, May\, 2012\, http://www.thearmylodge.org/history.html$

406 The Lowry Letters Newsletter of the Brighton District Lodge No 37, June 2010 page 3 accessed via http://www.brighton37.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2010/07/Newsletter-2010-

07-July.pdf on Saturday, January 10, 2015. Monday, December 28, 2015 I have again reviewed this, inclusion is a bit tenuous and based on "It was during this period that Alan

Stretton, proposed Bill into Lodge Parallel in 1955" I will try to do some more work on this, further information would be appreciated.

407 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 88 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

408 "Inside the secret world of the Freemasons By Chris Hook "From: The Daily Telegraph March 10, 2010 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/news/inside-the-secret-world-of-the-freemasons/story-e6freuy9-1225838891595

 $409\,Some\,Famous\,Australian\,Free masons\,on\,Paul\,Bessels\,web\,site\,retrieved\,19\,May\,2012\,via\,http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm$

410 Some Famous Australian Freemasons on Paul Bessels web site retrieved 19 May 2012 via http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

411 The Sydney Morning Herald, 6 August, 1988, Masons Still Have Secrets, by Tony Stephens

412 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 page 141 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

413 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 221 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

414 Masonicinfo web site "Famous Freemasons" retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.masonicinfo.com/famous2.htm

415 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

```
416 Paul Bessels web page "Some Famous Australian Freemasons" retrieved 20 May 2012 via http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm
```

417 Freemasonry and British imperialism 1717-1927 by Jessica L Harland-Jacobs 2007 The University of Borth Carolina Press ISBN-13:978-0-8078-3088-8 Page 188

418 Sydney Architecture Henrietta Villa via http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm on Saturday, December 26, 2015

419 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 178 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

420 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

421 FAQ Ionic Lodge 186 WAC retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://www.ionic-freemasons.org/FAQ.php

422 Sydney Architecture Henrietta Villa via http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm on Saturday, December 26, 2015

423 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

424 John McDouall Stuart Society web page retrieved 30 March 2012 http://johnmcdouallstuart.org.au/resources

425 SA & NT Freemasons Historical Society web page retrieved 30 March 2012 http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2007/06/monday-25-june-at-6pm-adelaide-masonic.html

426 Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum web site retrieved 30 March 2012 http://www.community.history.sa.gov.au/organisations/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum-0

427 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

428 Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum web site retrieved 30 March 2012 http://www.community.history.sa.gov.au/organisations/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum-0

429 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

430 Archives via http://excelsiorlodge.com/faq-category/famous/page/4/ on Wednesday, August 19, 2015

431 Editors note – on Wednesday, August 19, 2015 I got excited because I thought there were a lot more sources supporting his membership of Freemasonry – but they are all taken from my list (and without credit). I actually cant find much information on this fellow, and cannot even confirm he was Australian. Any information would be greatly appreciated. I just found "Ivan Francis CHAMPION, OBE (12 August 1989) " Ivan was born in Port Moresby on 9 March 1904, eldest of the three sons of H.W. Champion, Government Secretary, and his wife Florence. (The second son, Alan, died in 1988 and the third, Claude, in 1972. All three sons of course joined the old Magisterial Service and achieved high office.) Ivan won fame as the leading explorer of Papua, even as the late James Lindsay Taylor was the premier figure in New Guinea exploration. Ivan joined the Service in November 1923. He was posted to the remote Kambisi Police Camp, Central Division, in 1925 under Charles Karius, Assistant Resident Magistrate. Champion subsequently was Karius' companion on the two great journeys of the North-West Patrol, which made the first crossing of PNG between 1926 and 1928. Champion later published Across New Guinea from the Fly to the Sepik, an acknowledged classic in the literature of exploration. On http://www.pngaa.net/Vale/vale_sept89.htm & "And now the last of the Australians of that wonderful era has gone, Mick, Paddy, Jim and Dan Leahy, Jim Taylor and John Black, Jack Hides and Jim O'Malley, Charles Karius, Ivan and Claude Champion, Bill Adamson, Michael Dwyer, the Fox twins – they have all departed." http://www.pngaa.net/Library/Kiap1.html

432 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

433 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 41 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

 $434\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,Scotland\,web\,site\,retrieved\,29\,march\,2012\,http://www.grandlodgescotland.com/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=236&itemid=158$

435 "Sir Joseph Banks" on the Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 29 March 2012 http://freemasonry.bcy.ca/biography/banks_j/banks_j.html

436 "Exhibition – Freemasons and the Royal Society" Freemasonry London Museum web site retrieved 29 March 2012 http://www.freemasonry.london.museum/events/exhibition-freemasons-and-the-royal-society/

437 "Specialist Lodges" in MQ Magazine ISSUE 23 page 47, October 2007 accessed via the web on 29 March 2012 http://www.mqmagazine.co.uk/issue-23/p-47.php

438 "Edward Jenner - Freemason And Natural Philosopher " In FREEMASONRY TODAY The Official Journal of the United Grand Lodge of England

http://www.free mason rytoday.com/news/lodges-chapters-a-individuals/item list/tag/Sir%20 Joseph%20 Banks and the substitution of the substituti

439 Masonic Installation. (1881, October 26). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 3. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article913312

440 THE EXPLORERS OF AUSTRALIA AND THEIR LIFE-WORK. By ERNEST FAVENC, WHITCOMBE AND TOMBS LIMITED. 1908. Accessed 19 May 2012 via

http://gutenberg.net.au/ausexplore2/0-Favenc-online.html

441 DEATH OF SIR A. C. GREGORY. (1905, July 1). The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), p. 9. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20795144

442 DEATH OF SIR A. C. GREGORY. (1905, July 1). The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), p. 9. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20795144

443 THE EXPLORERS OF AUSTRALIA AND THEIR LIFE-WORK. BY ERNEST FAVENC, WHITCOMBE AND TOMBS LIMITED. 1908. Accessed 20 May 2012 via

http://gutenberg.net.au/aus explore 2/0-Favenc-online.html

444 THE EXPLORERS OF AUSTRALIA AND THEIR LIFE-WORK. BY ERNEST FAVENC, WHITCOMBE AND TOMBS LIMITED. 1908. Accessed 20 May 2012 via

http://gutenberg.net.au/ausexplore2/0-Favenc-online.html

445 DEATH OF SIR A. C. GREGORY. (1905, July 1). The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), p. 9. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20795144

446LORD CARNARVON IN AUSTRALIA by R.W.Bro. James Daniel PM Quatuor Coronati Lodge of Research #2076 EC United Grand Lodge of England Chapter 7 of Masonic Networks &
Connections, a paper prepared by RW Bro. Daniel for his lecture tour of Australia and New Zealand in 2007. Accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.freemasons-

freemasonry.com/masonic-networks-connections.html

447 THE QUATUOR CORONATI LODGE, No. 2076, of Ancient, Free, and Accepted Masons, London. BY BRO. RODERICK H. BAXTER, P.P.G.W., East Lanes. Printed by E. WriglEy and Sons Limited, Rochdaie, FOR The Manchester Association for Masonic Research. 1918. APPENDIX A. Page 12 retrieved 4 May 2012 via

http://www.aasrschenectady.org/lib/Freemasonry/Freemasonry%20P-

T/The %20 Quatuor %20 Coronati %20 Lodge, %20 no. 2076, %20 of %20 Ancient %20 Free %20 & %20 Accepted %20 Masons %20 London %20 1918. pdf

448 Belgrave Ninnis on Wikipedia retrieved 30 April 2012 via http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Belgrave_Ninnis#Freemasons

449 Representative British Freemasons - Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company - 2003 - Social Science - 660 pages Page 148 via

 $http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C\&pg=PA148-IA35\&lpg=PA148-IA35\&dq=\%22Belgrave+Ninnis\%22+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=P1zf0L8-IA35\&lpg=PA148-IA35\&dq=\%22Belgrave+Ninnis\%22+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=P1zf0L8-IA35\&lpg=PA148-IA35\&dq=\%22Belgrave+Ninnis\%22+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=P1zf0L8-IA35\&lpg=PA148-$

 $nO\&sig=dOwLNPPP8EqtHTkgY5Jo7MXMotg\&hl=en\&sa=X\&ei=sHmjT8m_AauQiQe6rvicDw\&ved=0CDoQ6AEwAg\#v=onepage\&q=\%22Belgrave\%20Ninnis\%22\%20Freemason\&f=false$

450 John Lack, 'Hoadley, Charles Archibald Brookes (1887–1947)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hoadley-charles-archibald-brookes-6688/text11535, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 23 March 2015.

451 1867 'INSTALLATION OF BROTHER ARTHUR TODD HOLROYD, J.P.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 30 May, p. 5, viewed 24 August, 2015,

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13146258

452 Author Entry via http://sydney.edu.au/arts/research_projects/austtravel/view_author.php?author=Holroyd,%20Arthur%20Todd on Monday, August 24, 2015

453 H. T. E. Holt, 'Holroyd, Arthur Todd (1806–1887)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/holroyd-arthur-todd-3783/text5981, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 26 March 2015.

454 The State Records Authority of New South Wales "Arthur Todd Holroyd (MD, MB, FZS, FLS, FRGS)" via http://search.records.nsw.gov.au/persons/194 on Monday, August 24, 2015

455 Wendy Birman, 'Calvert, Albert Frederick (1872–1946)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/calvert-albert-frederick-5469/text9293, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015.

456 National Portrait Gallery 2015 Albert Frederick Calvert 1872 – 1946 via http://www.portrait.gov.au/people/albert-frederick-calvert-1872 on Monday, August 24, 2015

457 C. J. Horne, 'Colson, Edmund Albert (1881–1950)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/colson-edmund-albert-9798/text17319, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 21 March 2015.

458 Mickey Dewar, 'Terry, Michael (1899–1981)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/terry-michael-15670/text26866, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 31 March 2015.

459 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

460 Retrieved 3 April 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

 $461 \ Transcript \ of interview \ with Smokey \ Dawson \ Recorded: February \ 9, 1994 \ retrieved \ 3 \ April \ 2012 \ via \ http://www.australianbiography.gov.au/subjects/dawson/interview \ 11. html$

"Lodge St. Ives and I went right through the whole thing, took my degrees and finally become the Master of the Lodge"

462 Famous Freemasons Retrieved 3 April 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

463 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 1 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

464 "Legend Remembered" from The Northern Daily Leader by Rebecca Belt 20 March 2008 retrieved 3 April 2012

http://www.northerndailyleader.com.au/news/local/news/general/legend-remembered/332726.aspx

465 UGLV Web site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/OurHistory/FamousAustralianFreemasons.aspx

466 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

467 "Masons unite to hail grand poobah" Sydney Morning Herald 28 march 2012 retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://m.smh.com.au/national/melbourne-life/masons-unite-to-hail-grand-poobah-20120322-1vmin.html

468 "What happened to the Freemasons?" Radio National 11 August 2011 retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/lifematters/what-happened-to-the-freemasons/2930132

469 Freemasons Victoria "MEDIA RELEASE New building and new era for Freemasonry in the Wangaratta region

(cont) ... "For Immediate Release 22 September 2011 via http://westmelbournemasons.net/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/Williamstown-dedication-Freemasons-Victoria.pdf

 $470\,\text{``FAQ''}\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,\&\,Northern\,Territory\,retrieved\,26\,April\,2012\,\,via\,\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq\,Northern\,Mortinger, and the sant free mass of the sant$

 $471 \, Looking \, forward \, to \, celebrating \, 125 \, years \, via \, http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years \, on \, Monday, \, December \, 28, \, 2015 \, december \, 29, \, 2015 \, december \, 20, \, 2015 \, dece$

472 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 182 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

473 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/goffage-john-william-pilbean-10317

474 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

476 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 198 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

477 Small Town Texas Mason E-Mag Feb 2011 retrieved via web http://www.mastermason.com/sttm-emag/Feb11.htm

478 "The Age" Newspaper 4 April 2010 "Of Myths and Men" Story by John Elder via web retrieved 27 march 2012 http://www.theage.com.au/national/of-myths-and-men-20100403-rkwa.html

479 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

480 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 126 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

481 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

482 1883 'MASONIC FESTIVITIES IN MELBOURNE.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article28375811

483 1888 'A HISTORY OF COLONIAL FREEMASONRY AND THE ESTABLISHMENT OF THE UNITED GRAND LODGE OF NEW SOUTH WALES.', Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1881 - 1894),

27 September, p. 1 Supplement: GRAND MASONIC SUPPLEMENT TO THE ILLUSTRATED SYDNEY NEWS, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6362122

484 "Philanthropist and Father of the Theatre in Victoria" in Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV ISSUE 119 AUTUMN 2009 page 4 Print Post Approved No. PP349181-00010

485 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 68 93 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

486 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/coppin-george-selth-3260

487 WAS GENERAL GORDON A FREE-MASON?. (1885, July 11). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 5. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6086343

488 "Brother the Hon. George Selth Coppin, M.P., first Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Free and Accepted Masons of Victoria" Via National Library of Australia Digital Collection Pictures http://nla.gov.au/nla.pic-vn3663381 retrieved 2 April 2012

489 FREEMASONRY. (1889, December 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8579111

- 490 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 20-22 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
- 491 "Philanthropist and Father of the Theatre in Victoria" in Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV ISSUE 119 AUTUMN 2009 page 4 Print Post Approved No. PP349181-00010
- 492 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 12 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
- 493 "Philanthropist and Father of the Theatre in Victoria" in Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV ISSUE 119 AUTUMN 2009 page 4 Print Post Approved No. PP349181-00010
- 494 Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.freemasonry.bcy.ca/textfiles/famous.html
- 495 "Nat Phillips (Stiffy) and Roy Rene (Mo)".by JT Ruxton (11 pages) published by the Masonic Historical Society of New South Wales, 1993 Record Id: 41740958 (Australian Library Collections)
- 496 "Freemasons are... Entertainers" in Freemasonry Victoria, official mag of UGLV issue 112 June Page 1
- 497 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
- 498 "Nat Phillips (Stiffy) and Roy Rene (Mo)".by JT Ruxton (11 pages) published by the Masonic Historical Society of New South Wales, 1993 Record Id: 41740958 (Australian Library Collections)
- 499 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
- 500 "Ray Barrett" on Wikipedia retrieved 14 April 2012 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ray_Barrett
- 501 CHECK FOR "Ray Barrett: An Autobiography, published in 1995."
- 502 Mark Valentine St Leon, 'Wirth, Philip Peter Jacob (1864–1937)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
- http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wirth-philip-peter-jacob-9159/text16171, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 31 March 2015.
- 503 1901 'ENCAMPMENT OF KNIGHTS' TEMPLAR.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 1931), 26 June, p. 3, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4844828
- 504 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel–K, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-K.php; accessed 27 December 2015
- 505 1880, English, Photograph edition: Friedrich Wilhelm August Klauer via http://trove.nla.gov.au/work/13140808?q&versionId=15582178 on Sunday, December 27, 2015
- 506 1906 'DEATH OF MR. F. W. AKLAUER.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 1929), 18 August, p. 7, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57014510
- 507 Point to Cover ""Cricketing Rifts Series -1 Bradman and Fingleton" posted 14 May 2012, retrieved Thursday, January 08, 2015 via
- http://senantixtwentytwoyards.blogspot.com.au/2012/05/cricketing-rifts-series-1-bradman-and.html
- 508 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 56 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
- 509 UGLV Web site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/OurHistory/FamousAustralianFreemasons.aspx
- 510 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq
- 511 "The Age" Newspaper 4 April 2010 "Of Myths and Men" Story by John Elder via web retrieved 27 march 2012 http://www.theage.com.au/national/of-myths-and-men-20100403-rkwa.html
- $512\,Grand\,Lodge\,of\,South\,Australia\,and\,Northern\,Territory\,web\,site\,accessed\,30\,March\,2012\,http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq\,March$
- 513 "Freemasons are... Sporting Legends" in Freemasonry Victoria issue 113 Spring official magazine of UGLV Page (inside cover)
- 514 Cricket Country "10 cricketers whom Sir Don Bradman rubbed the wrong way " http://www.cricketcountry.com/articles/10-cricketers-whom-sir-don-bradman-rubbed-the-wrong-way-17275 retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014
- 515 Point to Cover ""Cricketing Rifts Series -1 Bradman and Fingleton" posted 14 May 2012, retrieved Thursday, January 08, 2015 via
- http://senantixtwentytwoyards.blogspot.com.au/2012/05/cricketing-rifts-series-1-bradman-and.html
- 516 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A
- VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936 " Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf
- 517 Emigrant Players: Sport and the Irish Diaspora edited by Paul Darby, David Hassan published by Routledge 2008 ISBN 10:0-415-46491-9 page 130 via
- https://books.google.com.au/books?id=Bb6MAQAAQBAJ&pg=PA130&lpg=PA130&dq=%22Alan+Davidson%22+cricket+freemason&source=bl&ots=3tNtx3JGKU&sig=RJPldgAoizaCag3
 BrkRNcIrNlwY&hl=en&sa=X&ei=dAmuVKm6J4_X8gWHjIGAAw&ved=0CCsQ6AEwAg#v=onepage&q=%22Alan%20Davidson%22%20cricket%20freemason&f=false on Thursday, January
 08. 2015
- 518 R. I. Cashman, 'Oldfield, William Albert Stanley (Bert) (1894–1976)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
- http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/oldfield-william-albert-stanley-bert-7900/text13737, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21
- 519 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 163 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
- 520 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-02AAAIBAJ&gg=2679.5487464
- 521 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012
- 522 Cricket Country "10 cricketers whom Sir Don Bradman rubbed the wrong way " http://www.cricketcountry.com/articles/10-cricketers-whom-sir-don-bradman-rubbed-the-wrong-way-17275 retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014
- 523 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 164 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
- 525 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
- 526 Lodge Dawn NSW web site, retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.tweedfreemasons.com/st.php?uv=347I0I0I0I0I0I0
- 527 "Nudge, nudge, wink but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012
- http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html
- 528 FREEMASONS VICTORIA Famous Australian Freemasons via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/our-history/famous-autralian-freemasons/ on Thursday, October 22, 2015
- 529 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday. August 23. 2015
- $530\,The\,secret\,we\,should\,all\,be\,let\,in\,on''\,www.the age.com.au\,September\,3\,2002\,retrieved\,14\,April\,2012\,Apri$

531 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

532 Bill Ponsford http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bill_Ponsford#Personal_life retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

533 Carl Bridge, 'Ponsford, William Harold (Bill) (1900–1991)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ponsford-william-harold-bill-15504/text26719, published online 2014, accessed online 20 December 2014.

534 Cricket Country "10 cricketers whom Sir Don Bradman rubbed the wrong way "http://www.cricketcountry.com/articles/10-cricketers-whom-sir-don-bradman-rubbed-the-wrong-way-17275 retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

535 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

536 Point to Cover ""Cricketing Rifts Series -1 Bradman and Fingleton" posted 14 May 2012, retrieved Thursday, January 08, 2015 via

http://senantix twenty two yards. blog spot. com. au/2012/05/cricketing-rifts-series-1-brad man- and. html leaves the series-1-brad man- and and a series-1-brad man- a series

537 Emigrant Players: Sport and the Irish Diaspora edited by Paul Darby, David Hassan published by Routledge 2008 ISBN 10:0-415-46491-9 page 130 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=Bb6MAQAAQBAJ&pg=PA130&lpg=PA130&dq=%22Alan+Davidson%22+cricket+freemason&source=bl&ots=3tNtx3JGKU&sig=RJPIdgAoizaCag3
BrkRNcIrNiwY&hl=en&sa=X&ei=dAmuVKm6J4_X8gWHjIGAAw&ved=0CCsQ6AEwAg#v=onepage&q=%22Alan%20Davidson%22%20cricket%20freemason&f=false on Thursday, January
08, 2015

538 'Ponsford, William Harold (Bill) (1900–1991)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/ponsford-william-harold-bill-15504/text30289, accessed 30 December 2015.

539 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

540 "At the Heart of Our Great Game " on UGLV Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/at-the-heart-of-our-great-game retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

541 "Olympic Games – Golden, glorious or... "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 18&19 retrieved 15 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasonoct04.pdf

542 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 218 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

543 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 61 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

544 Emigrant Players: Sport and the Irish Diaspora edited by Paul Darby, David Hassan published by Routledge 2008 ISBN 10:0-415-46491-9 page 130 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=Bb6MAQAAQBAJ&pg=PA130&lpg=PA130&dq=%22Alan+Davidson%22+cricket+freemason&source=bl&ots=3tNtx3JGKU&sig=RJPldgAoizaCag3
BrkRNcIrNiwY&hl=en&sa=X&ei=dAmuVKm6J4_X8gWHjIGAAw&ved=0CCsQ6AEwAg#v=onepage&q=%22Alan%20Davidson%22%20cricket%20freemason&f=false on Thursday, January
08, 2015

545 "Freemasons are... World Champions" in Freemasonry Victoria issue 118 Summer 2008/09 official magazine of UGLV Page 16

546 "Lindrum, Walter Albert (1898–1960)" Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lindrum-walter-albert-7755

547 "Olympic Games – Golden, glorious or... "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 18&19 retrieved 15 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.free mason ry.org. au/clips/free mason/free mason oct 04.pdf

548 "Olympic Games – Golden, glorious or... "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 18&19 retrieved 15 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasonoct04.pdf

549 http://www.masons.org.au/news/379-the-old-tin-shed.html retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

550 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 180 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

551 Sydney Morning Herald Article on Tuesday October 11, 2005 by James Cockington as appearing at http://www.lodges.com.au/lodges-articles/2005/10/11/more-than-a-handshake/retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

552 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 180 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

 $553\ "Boxing\ Golden\ Years:\ A\ farewell\ to\ Roy\ "Mickey"\ Tollis\ "\ by\ Bryan\ Membrey\ retrieved\ 14\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://www.grandpacifictours.com/news.asp?id=490\& category=418\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://www.grandpacifictours.com$

554 "A farewell to Roy "Mickey" Tollis" Young Victor Boxing - Australian Boxing News Wednesday 5 May 2007 retrieved 26 April 2012 Via

http://www.youngvictorboxing.com.au/News_article1000.htm

555 "Boxing Golden Years: A farewell to Roy "Mickey" Tollis " by Bryan Membrey retrieved 14 April 2012 via http://www.grandpacifictours.com/news.asp?id=490&category=418

556 "A farewell to Roy "Mickey" Tollis" Young Victor Boxing - Australian Boxing News Wednesday 5 May 2007 retrieved 26 April 2012 Via

http://www.youngvictorboxing.com.au/News_article1000.htm

557 "The Contender" Page 7 in Freemasonry Victoria, official Magazine of UGLV Issue 121 Spring 2009 retrieved 27 April 2012 via

 $http://www.free masons vic.net. au/Portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FMV\%20121\%20 FINAL\%20 for \%20 web.pdf/restriction for the first of the following properties of the first of the$

558 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 162 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

 $559\,Australian\,Dictionary\,of\,Biography\,Web\,Site\,retrieved\,26\,March\,2012\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/truscott-william-john-8863\,http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-william-piography/truscott-wi$

560 Jack Lee, 'Truscott, William John (1886–1966)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/truscott-william-john-8863/text 15559, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 1990, accessed

561 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cronin-deverick-john-mick-9867

562 FAMOUS SWIMMER DIES. (1938, February 12). Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article55951304

563 Freemasonry Victoria, official mag of UGLV issue 121 Spring 2009 page 7 accessed 3 April 2012 via

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/Portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FMV%20121%20FINAL%20for%20web.pdf

 $564\ \text{``Some Famous Australian Freemasons''}\ Retrieved\ 4\ April\ 2012\ http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm$

565 Lebanon Lodge no 139 Ancient Free and Accepted Masons of Canada web site retrieved 4 April 2012 http://www.lebanonlodge.com/famous.html

566 The Sydney Morning Herald June 6 1979 "Portrait of a policemen" by Paul Molloy retrieved via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19790606&id=NPtjAAAAIBAJ&sjid=W-YDAAAAIBAJ&pg=5979,2097941 on

567 THE SYDNEY MORNING HERALD Obituaries "A fine start, a controversial end "August 23, 2006 retrieved via http://www.smh.com.au/news/obituaries/a-fine-start-a-controversial-end/2006/08/22/1156012538362.html?page=2 on Monday, January 05, 2015

568 The Sydney Morning Herald June 6 1979 "Portrait of a policemen" by Paul Molloy retrieved via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19790606&id=NPtjAAAAIBAJ&sjid=W-YDAAAAIBAJ&pg=5979,2097941 on

569 Sydney Morning Herald 9 Aug 2002 "Nemesis of crims and corruption" Malcolm Brown 9 Aug 2002 retrieved via

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/08/08/1028157988202.html on Monday, January 05, 2015

570 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

571 FREEMASONRY VICTORIA Magazine Issue 136 "Howzat" Interview with Bro William (Bill) Lawry

572 The secret we should all be let in on" www.theage.com.au September 3 2002 retrieved 14 April 2012

573 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

574 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A

VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936 " Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

148. pdf & ei = QeWtV la3J4bU8gXAz4GQAw & usg = AFQjCNHuyN8ZkDa59AulxDszawHj4P9u8Q&bvm = bv.83134100, d.dGc

575 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charlie_Macartney

576 FAMpeople "Charlie Macartney: biography accessed via http://www.fampeople.com/cat-charlie-macartney 3 on Thursday, January 08, 2015

577 en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charlie_Macartney

578 Chris Cunneen, 'Rowley, Stanley Rupert (1876–1924)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/rowley-stanley-rupert-8288/text14525, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015.

579 Chris Cunneen, 'Jensen, Leo Ejner (1912–1978)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jensen-leo-ejner-10622/text18879, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 21 March 2015.

580 Geoffrey Serle, 'McClelland, David John (1873–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcclelland-david-john-7313/text12685, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

581 R. I. Cashman, 'Bosisto, Glyn de Villiers (1899–1990)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/bosisto-glyn-de-villiers-12232/text21941, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 5 January 2015 and the property of the property

582 Victorian Naval and Military Lodge No 49 May 2009 newsletter retrieved 30 March 2012 via http://www.lodgedevotion.net/devotionnews/education-editorial-articles/famous-

australian-free mas on s/william-dunstan-victoria-cross-free mas on-naval- and-military-lodge-49

583 Historical Talk at Victorian Naval and Military Lodge UGLV from Lodge Records

584 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 43 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

585 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.free mas on ry. or g. au/clips/free mas on Apr 06.pdf

586 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 page 141 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

 $587\,Seymour\,Free masons\,Lodge\,87\,UGLV\,web\,site\,retrieved\,on\,3\,April\,2012\,http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html.$

588 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.free mas on ry. or g. au/clips/free mas on Apr 06.pdf

589 St Kilda and Elwood c 1920 - 1932, 6. St Kilda Masonic Lodge, No. 303 http://www.gallipolilegend.com/stkilda.html retrieved Sunday, March 15, 2015

590" ALBERT JACKA - V.C., M.C. and BAR " http://www.hellfire-corner.demon.co.uk/jacka.htm

591 Retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.amazon.com/Jacka-VC-Australian-Robert-Macklin/dp/1741148308

592 Reviewed by Dr Malcolm Kennedy "Jacka VC: Australian Hero" by Robert Macklin. Robert Macklin, 'Jacka VC: Australian Hero', Allen and Unwin, Crows Nest NSW, 2006, Softcover, 278pp. plus notes, bibliography and index,

593 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 88 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

594 AUSTRALIAN V.C. (1941, July 14). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 4. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article47152331

595 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.free mas on ry.org. au/clips/free mas on Apr 06.pdf free mas on Apr 06.

596 FREEMASONS HONOUR VC WINNER. (1941, July 14). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8192012

597 Cpl. Edmondson, V.C. Honoured. (1941, July 14). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article25871045

598 V.C. Winner Honored By Freemasons. (1941, July 14). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article74626040

599 In Memory of First V.C. Winner. (1941, July 14). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 4 Edition: LATE NEWS EDITION. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article52455797

600 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 44 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

 $601\,Seymour\,Free masons\,Lodge\,87\,UGLV\,web\,site\,retrieved\,on\,3\,April\,2012\,http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html.$

602 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via

http://www.uglnsw.free mas on ry. or g. au/clips/free mas on / Free mas on Apr 06. pdf free mas on / Free mas on

603 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 58 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

```
604 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
605 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 3 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html
606 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 page 60 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
607 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
608 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 84 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
609 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 105 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
610 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
611 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 220 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
612 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 3 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html
613 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
614 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 page 106 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
615 James Gorman VC SYDNEY MORNING HERALD Saturday 21st October 1882 DEATH OF A NAVAL VETERAN retrieved 3 April 2012
http://users.tpg.com.au/borclaud/ranad/gorman obituary.html
616 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 222 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
617 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
618 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 195 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
619 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 3 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html
620 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
621 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 197 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
622 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
623 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 143 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
624 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 3 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html
625 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/FreemasonApr06.pdf
626 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 131 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7
627 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 3 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html
628 "Our Anzac Brothers Our VC Winners" Freemason NSW & ACT Official Mage Vol 38 no 2 April 2006 page 20-21 retrieved 3 April 2012 via
http://www.uglnsw.free mason ry.org. au/clips/free mason/Free mason Apr 06.pdf\\
629 diary for Major Frederick Harold Tubb, 1914, 1DRL/0584, RCDIG0000838
630 http://cas.awm.gov.au/item/1DRL/0584 retrieved 7 april 2012
631 The Words "son and brother" appear a weak indication of membership but worth folling up due to context of lack of names or "of" against it- Family Notices. (1928, September
20). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 1. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3957863
632 "Sir (Ernest) Edward "Weary" Dunlop - Early life" on the Australian War Memorial web site retrieved 25 March 2012 http://www.awm.gov.au/encyclopedia/dunlop/bio.asp
633\,\text{''Members-Present} \text{ and Past}\dots\text{''} \text{ Lodge Liberation Web Site retrieved 28 March 2012 http://lodgeliberation.org/PastMembers.htm}
634 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
635 Australian War Memorial Web site "Biographical note Sir (Ernest) Edward "Weary" Dunlop " retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.awm.gov.au/encyclopedia/dunlop/bio.asp
636 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
637 The Army Lodge No. 478 UGLV web site "HISTORY OF THE ARMY LODGE" retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.thearmylodge.org/history.html
638 Bro. FRW Scherger - March 2014.docx by Written by RWBro. Sean Thomson PDGM First delivered, in Werribee Mark Lodge No 98, 26th March 2014 Sean is to be congratulated
on revealing this significant man in Australian history as a Freemason -
639 "Hundreds gather to farewell war veteran " in "The Age" 30 May 2002 via web. Retrieved 26 March 2012 via
```

http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2002/05/30/1022569809888.html

640 THE AGE "Vale Jack Lockett: a zest for life for 111 years" By Farah Farouque May 31 2002 retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2002/05/30/1022569814803.html

641 THE AGE "Farewell to a gentle veteran" By Meaghan Shaw May 27 2002 retrieved 22 May 2012 via http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2002/05/26/1022243291018.html

642 Army Lodge 478 UGLV web site retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

643 Lebanon Lodge no 139 Ancient Free and Accepted Masons of Canada web site retrieved 4 April 2012 http://www.lebanonlodge.com/famous.html

 $644\,Famous\,Masons\,retrieved\,1\,May\,2012\,via\,http://www.masonlar.org/masonlar_forum/index.php?topic=227.0;waparanasonlar.org/masonlar_forum/index.php?topic=227.0;waparanasonlar.org/masonlar_forum/index.php?topic=227.0;waparanasonlar.org/ma$

645 Army Lodge 478 UGLV web site retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

 $646\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,223\,ISBN\,0\,7316\,5791\,8$

647 Friends of Hawthorn Tram Depot Web Site, "The Sir Robert Risson era: an enduring legacy " retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://www.hawthorntramdepot.org.au/papers/risson.htm

648 Kent Henderson (1988), The Masonic Grand Masters of Australia, Ian Drakeford Publishing, Bayswater, Victoria, pages 216-217

649 "The Sir Robert Risson era: an enduring legacy" By Graeme Turnbull. First published 2001 accessed on "Friends of Hawthorn Tram Depot web site accessed 3 April 2012

http://www.hawthorntramdepot.org.au/papers/risson.htm

650 Retrieved 30 April 2012 http://www.busaustralia.com/forum/viewtopic.php?f=43&t=49049

651 Friends of Hawthorn Tram Depot Web Site, "The Sir Robert Risson era: an enduring legacy " retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://www.hawthorntramdepot.org.au/papers/risson.htm

652 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 223 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

653 "We have come a long way" Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV Issue 115 Autumn 2008 page 13

654 "From the Grand Master" Freemasonry Victoria, official magazine of UGLV ISSUE 123 AUTUMN 2010 page 3

655 OUR HISTORY > THE FIRST 100 YEARS 1883-1983 and the Next 27, 1983 - 2010 retrieved 19 May 2012 via http://www.kensingtonlodge.com.au/synopsis.htm

656 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

657 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

658 PERSONAL. (1928, November 15). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 8 Edition: DAILY. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article51511896

659 J. G. Williams, 'Forsyth, John Keatly (1867–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/forsyth-john-keatly-6214/text10689, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 24 August 2015.

660 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

661 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

662 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

663 J. B. Hopley, 'Stevenson, John Rowlstone (1908–1971)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stevenson-john-rowlstone-11765/text21043, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 31 March 2015.

664 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-

665 http://jewishhistoryaustralia.net/jha/quiz.php claims he changed his name and it happened In Jerusalem during WW2.

666 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cameron-allan-gordon-9668

667 Rabaul & Montevideo Maru Society Web Site, Electronic Memorials "Lieutenant Colonel Allan Gordon Cameron, DSO with Bar VX44906" retrieved 19 May 2012 via

http://memorial.org. au/electronic-memorial/individual-memorials/lark-force-1-ind-coy/cameron-lt-col-allan.html

668 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

669 Family Notices. (1935, August 21). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 1. Retrieved May 20, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11759665

670 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

 $671\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,\,73\,ISBN\,\,0\,\,7316\,\,5791\,8$

672 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 176-177 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

673 McLaren, Ian F., 'Holden, Albert Thomas (1866–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/holden-albert-thomas-6701/text11565, accessed 20 May 2012.

674 M.W. BRO. DR. A. T. HOLDEN, P.G.M The ensuing talk was delivered by Wor. Bro. W. E. Jennings, P.G.Chaplainat the Holden Research Circle in 1948. Accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.oocities.org/hrcsec/holden.html

675 McLaren, Ian F., 'Holden, Albert Thomas (1866–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/holden-albert-thomas-6701/text11565, accessed 20 May 2012.

676 M.W. BRO. DR. A. T. HOLDEN, P.G.M The ensuing talk was delivered by Wor. Bro. W. E. Jennings, P.G.Chaplainat the Holden Research Circle in 1948. Accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.oocities.org/hrcsec/holden.html

677 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 73 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

678 M.W. BRO. DR. A. T. HOLDEN, P.G.M The ensuing talk was delivered by Wor. Bro. W. E. Jennings, P.G.Chaplainat the Holden Research Circle in 1948. Accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.oocities.org/hrcsec/holden.html

679 M.W. BRO. DR. A. T. HOLDEN, P.G.M The ensuing talk was delivered by Wor. Bro. W. E. Jennings, P.G.Chaplainat the Holden Research Circle in 1948. Accessed 20 May 2012 via http://www.oocities.org/hrcsec/holden.html

 $680\,The\,Army\,Lodge\,478\,UGLV\,Web\,Site\,'Famous\,Australian\,Freemasons'\,retrieved\,2\,April\,2012\,http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html$

681 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

682 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html 683 "Who is M W J Bourchier?" retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://encycl.opentopia.com/term/M W J Bourchier

684 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

685 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

686 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

687 Ed. Note - Unlike other references herein, this one does not mention Masonic membership SURRENDER IN DUTCH BORNEO. (1945, September 10). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 3. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17952614

688 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAlBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAlBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

```
689 Ronald McNicoll, 'McNicoll, Sir Walter Ramsay (1877–1947)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcnicoll-sir-walter-ramsay-7436/text12945, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 31 March 2015
690 1936 'Widespread Public Sympathy at the Death of General Paine.', Windsor and Richmond Gazette (NSW: 1888 - 1954), 4 September, p. 1, viewed 24 December, 2015,
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article86048796
691 1899 'MR. JOHN J. PAINE, J.P.,.', Hawkesbury Advocate (Windsor, NSW: 1899 - 1900), 22 December, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article66368086
692 1932 'HONORED BY THE KING.', Windsor and Richmond Gazette (NSW: 1888 - 1954), 10 June, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article86055200
693 1899 'MR. JOHN J. PAINE, J.P.,,', Hawkesbury Advocate (Windsor, NSW: 1899 - 1900), 22 December, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article66368086
694 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
695 Gavin Michael Keating, 'Savige, Sir Stanley George (1890–1954)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/savige-sir-stanley-george-11617/text20745, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 22 December 2015.
696 Famous AustralianFreemasons http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html on Tuesday, December 22, 2015
697 Freemasons of Fame and Renown via http://www.argylelodge164.org/famous-australian-freemasons.html on Tuesday, December 22, 2015
698 Freemasonry Victoria E-Mag "Engage" Issue 90, Feb 2015
699 Sydeney Morning Herald, "Vietnam still haunts war veterans, 50 years on "4 Aug 2012 via http://www.smh.com.au/national/vietnam-still-haunts-war-veterans-50-years-on-
20120803-23kih.html on Tuesday, February 17, 2015
700 Freemasonry Victoria Web site - Combined Lodges ANZAC Reunion http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/combined-lodges-anzac-reunion retrieved Tuesday, February
17. 2015
701 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
702 Swifte, L. B., 'Murphy, George Francis (1883–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/murphy-george-francis-7703/text13487, accessed 20 May 2012
703 Swifte, L. B., 'Murphy, George Francis (1883–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/murphy-george-francis-7703/text13487, accessed 20 May 2012
704 L. D. Matthews, 'Cass, Walter Edmund Hutchinson (1876–1931)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cass-walter-edmund-hutchinson-5529/text9417, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015
705 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
706 J. B. Hopley, 'Denham, Howard Kynaston (1883–1972)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/denham-howard-kynaston-5954/text10157, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 23 March 2015.
707 William A. Land, 'Clayton, Arthur Ross (1876–1963)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/clayton-arthur-ross-5675/text9587, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.
708 Parliament of NSW Lieutenant-Colonel Herbert William LLOYD, C.B., C.M.G., C.V.O., D.S.O (1883 - 1957)** via
https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/bb43b8b9c4a006c1ca256e3e007f958d?OpenDocument on Saturday, 26
December 2015
709 Michael O'Brien, 'Walker, Theodore Gordon (1900–1971)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/walker-theodore-gordon-11938/text21393, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015
710 ANZACS ONLINE - Charles Hazell Elliott DSO via http://anzacsonline.net.au/2012/11/elliott-charles-hazell-cmg-dso/ on Saturday, August 22, 2015
711 Rodney K. Quinn, 'Elliott, Charles Hazell (1882–1956)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/elliott-charles-hazell-6102/text10455, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 23 March 2015.
712 H. J. Zwillenberg, 'Dean, George Henry (1859–1953)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dean-george-henry-5930/text10107, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 31 March 2015.
713 S. N. Gower, 'Waite, William Charles Nightingale (1880–1973)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/waite-william-charles-nightingale-8948/text15727, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015.
714 Harold E. Albiston, 'Kendall, Ernest Arthur (1876–1938)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kendall-ernest-arthur-7094/text12021, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 26 March 2015.
715 Mark McGinness, 'Hart, Sir Byrne (1895–1989)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hart-sir-byrne-12597/text22689, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 23 March 2015
716 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brill-william-lloyd-9582
717 Descendants of William & Rachel Brill retrieved 19 May 2012 via http://www.ayton.id.au/gary/genealogy/Brills1.htm
718 David N. Brook, 'Eastick, Sir Thomas Charles (Tom) (1900–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/eastick-sir-thomas-charles-tom-12451/text22393, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015.
719 David N. Brook, 'Eastick, Sir Thomas Charles (Tom) (1900–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/eastick-sir-thomas-charles-tom-12451/text22393, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015.
720 Diane Menghetti, 'Heron, Alexander Robert (1888–1949)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/heron-alexander-robert-6650/text11459, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 23 March 2015.
721 Known to the Author
722 Ross McMullin, 'Stewart, James Campbell (1884–1947)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stewart-james-campbell-8665/text15153, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015.
```

723 Ross McMullin, 'Stewart, James Campbell (1884–1947)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stewart-james-campbell-8665/text15153, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015.

724 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October

725 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

726 1884 'JUBILEE OF SOUTH AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 25 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43802623

727 1884 'SOUTH AUSTRALIAN MASONIC JUBILEE.', South Australian Weekly Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1881 - 1889), 25 October, p. 9, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article93316613

728 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

729 Kevin Newman, 'Sampson, Burford (1882–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sampson-burford-8331/text14617, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015

730 RSL Viritual War Memorial Burford SAMPSON D.S.O M.I.D via https://rslvirtualwarmemorial.org.au/explore/people/252015 on Sunday, December 20, 2015

731 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/paterson-alexander-thomas-7971

732 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/f501f41fa1fc85daca256e21007f725e?OpenDocument on Wednesday, August 19, 2015

733 Tom Connors, 'Chaffey, William Adolphus (Bill) (1915–1987)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/chaffey-william-adolphus-bill-12302/text22093, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015.

734 1876 'LAYING THE CORNERSTONE OF THE NEW MASONIC HALL AT FREMANTLE.', The Western Australian Times (Perth, WA: 1874 - 1879), 25 April, p. 2, viewed 22 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2975885

735 Wendy Birman, 'Humble, George Bland (1839–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/humble-george-bland-3815/text6017, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 26 March 2015.

736 Geneology.com http://www.genealogy.com/ftm/a/l/l/Dianne-M-Allpike/WEBSITE-0001/UHP-0034.html on Saturday, August 22, 2015

737 Brighton Grammar School Old Boys Web Site "Raymoney Tovell" retrieved via http://www.brightongrammar.vic.edu.au/OldBoysandFriends/HallofFame/RaymondTovell.aspx on Saturday, January 10, 2015

738 Neil Smith, 'Tovell, Raymond Walter (1890–1966)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/tovell-raymond-walter-11875/text21261, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 10 January 2015.

739 ANZACS ON LINE TOVELL, Raymond Walter CBE DSO & Bar ED via http://anzacsonline.net.au/2013/01/tovell-raymond-walter-cbe-dso-bar-ed/ on Saturday, August 22, 2015

740 James Wood, 'Godfrey, Arthur Harry Langham (1896–1942)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/godfrey-arthur-harry-langham-10315/text18255, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 26 March 2015.

 $741\ RSL\ Virtual\ War\ Memorial\ web\ site\ "GODFREY,\ Arthur\ Harry\ Langham"\ via\ https://rslvirtual\ warmemorial.org. au/explore/people/629616$

742 'The Last Journey of a Gallant Soldier' Brigadier Arthur Harry Langham Godfrey DSO, MC, ED (El Alamein War Cemetery) via http://soldieringinegypt.com/2015/06/06/the-last-

 $journey-of-a-gallant-soldier-brigadier-arthur-harry-langham-godfrey-dso-mc-ed-el-alamein-war-cemetery/\ on\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015,\ August\ 17,\ 2015,\ August\ 17,\ 2015,\ August\ 2015,\ August\$

743 Jolyon Horner, 'McKeddie, John Edwin (Jack) (1902–1980)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mckeddie-john-edwin-jack-13067/text23633, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

744 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 195-196 and the properties of the

745 1891 'DEATH OF MR. J. C. FERGUSON, S.M.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 17 August, p. 7, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48237723

746 1891 'DEATH OF MR. J. C. FERGUSON, S.M.', Evening Journal (Adelaide, SA: 1869 - 1912), 17 August, p. 3 Edition: SECOND EDITION, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article198416017

747 1891 'Advertising.', The Express and Telegraph (Adelaide, SA: 1867 - 1922), 17 August, p. 2, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article208571238

748 Eulogized by the Most Worshipful Grand Master Vaughan Werner. at United Grand Lodge Victoria's Quarterly Communication of Wednesday 21 March 2012.

749 Yarrawonga Chronicle "Masonic Musings" 25 Jan 2012 Web Site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.yarrawongachronicle.com.au/community/40-local-clubs/1764-masonic-musings.html

750 North-West District 101 Newsletter No 31, November, 2010 via web. Retrieved 26 March 2012 from http://www.maroondah115.com/otherdistricts/101/201011/101201011.pdf 751 J. B. Hopley, 'Sinclair, William (1887–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sinclair-william-8436/text14829, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015

752 Wilson P. Evans, 'Fullarton, Robert Russell (1829–1895)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fullarton-robert-russell-3581/text5545, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 20 March 2015.

753 1895 'THE LATE CAPTAIN FULLARTON.', Record (Emerald Hill, Vic.: 1881 - 1954), 28 September, p. 2, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article108476654

754 Neville Lindsay, 'Watson, John Alexander (1891–1980)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/watson-john-alexander-11980/text21475, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

 $755\ Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 26\ March\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/boag-james-12808$

756 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/boag-james-12808

757 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 159 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

758 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 160 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

759 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 181 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

760 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 219 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

761 "The Age" Newspaper 4 April 2010 "Of Myths and Men" Story by John Elder via web retrieved 27 march 2012 http://www.theage.com.au/national/of-myths-and-men-20100403-rkwa.html

762 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

763 Freemasonry Victoria Magazine Issue 135, The official magazine of the United Grand Lodge of Victoria (Freemasons Victoria) Winter 2013 Famous Freemasons Page 5

764 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 20 May 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

765 Spearritt, Peter, 'Gregory, Cecil Albert (Cec) (1894–1974)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/gregory-cecil-albert-cec-10363/text18353, accessed 20 May 2012.

766 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 126 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

767 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 194 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

768 W. S. Benwell, 'Best, Henry (1832–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/best-henry-3318/text4361, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 18 March 2015.

769 Lodge Dir Janes Hardy Web Site 1046 website "History" http://www.lodgesirjameshardy.org.au/content/index.php/history retrieved Monday, January 05, 2015

770 Lodge Balgowlah web site "Meet some Freemasons" http://www.freemason.org.au/profile.html retrieved Monday, January 05, 2015

 $771\ lonic\ Lodge\ 186\ web\ site\ ''Who\ are\ some\ well\ known\ Australian\ Freemasons?\ ''http://ionic-freemasons.org/index.php/faq/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ Monday,\ Mond$

772 Lodge Amalthea 2014 Sir Robert Menzies Address Saturday 5 July 2014 given by Right Worshipful Brother Sir James Hardy OBE, Past Deputy Grand Master (NSW) retrieved from http://www.lodgeamalthea.org.au/eventsschedule.aspx Monday, January 05, 2015

773 Redbook.com.au "Access to Sydney Sailing" http://www.redbook.com.au/boat-news/access-to-sydney-sailing-34621 retrieved Monday, January 05, 2015

774 Engage No 71 e-mag UGLV Page 8 retrieved from http://lodge13.com/docs/n000a2b323dd1317b71a932b2efa082e66340e9432e17be25db0e217b651f6a4e.pdf Monday, January 05, 2015

775 Freemasons NSW & ACT Website "Sir James Hardy "http://www.masons.org.au/news/138-sir-james-hardy.html retrieved Monday, January 05, 2015

776 New South Wales Masonic Club Magazine Issue 40 Oct 2009 Page 3 Print Post Publication PP244187-00007 retrieve via http://www.nswmasonicclub.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2012/09/October-Magazine-2009.pdf on Monday, January 05, 2015

777 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 128 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

778 Richard White, 'Flick, William Albert (1890–1980)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/flick-william-albert-10203/text18031, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 18 March 2015.

779 Wallace Kirsop, 'Dymock, William (1861–1900)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dymock-william-6072/text10395, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.

 $780\,SYDNEY'S\,ALDERMEN\,,\,William\,Dymock\,via\,http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/william-dymock/\,on\,Thursday,\,March\,19,\,2015$

781 1900 'DEATH OF ALDERMAN DYMOCK.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 6 October, p. 10, viewed 19 March, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14373214

782 Doreen Wheeler, 'Knox, William (1850–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/knox-william-6994/text 12157, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 31 March 2015.

783 Peter Chapman and John Reynolds, 'Ashbolt, Sir Alfred Henry (1870–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ashbolt-sir-alfred-henry-5065/text8445, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 31 March 2015.

784 J. G. Nolan, 'Cran, John (1848–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cran-john-6327/text9857, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 31 March 2015.

785 Gillian Fulloon, 'Proud, William James (Bill) (1871–1931)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/proud-william-james-bill-8124/text14191, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015 and the property of the property of

786 G. P. Walsh, 'Whiddon, Samuel Thomas (1848–1905)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/whiddon-samuel-thomas-9066/text15977, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 31 March 2015.

787 Frank Whiddon Masonic Homes of New South Wales are a large provider of Aged Care

788 G. P. Walsh, 'Perdriau, Henry (1845–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/perdriau-henry-8019/text13977, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015.

789 1935 'MR. HENRY PERDRIAU.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 18 November, p. 8, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17238889

790 1935 'MR. HENRY PERDRIAU.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 18 November, p. 8, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17238889

791 Kevin Peoples, 'Lansell, Sir George Victor (1883–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lansell-sir-george-victor-7033/text12235, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy

792 Parliament of Victoria , Lansell, Sir George Victor , via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/bioregfull.cfm?mid=1223 on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

793 S. M. Dent, 'Rolph, William Robert (1864–1948)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/rolph-william-robert-8262/text 14471, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 198

794 Kay Sweeney, 'Ord, Charles Andrew (1905–1977)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ord-charles-andrew-11312/text20193, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 31 March 2015.

795 Joan Hancock and Eric Richards, 'Muecke, Hugo Carl Emil (1842–1929)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/muecke-hugo-carl-emil-7674/text13427, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

796 1880 'GRAND MASONIC INSTALLATION.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 1 December, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43149140

797 1877 'INSTALLATION OF MR. C.H.T. CONNOR AS P.G.M. OF THE SCOTCH CONSTITUTION OF FREEMASONS.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 21 September, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33753634

798 Australian Postal History & Social Philately HUGO MUECKE, GERMAN IMPERIAL CONSULATE, ADELAIDE, S.A. via http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/1788.php on Sunday, August 23, 2015

799 1929 'Obituary.', Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1895 - 1954), 13 June, p. 31, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article87456855

800 W. F. Ellis, 'Holyman, William (1833–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/holyman-william-3788/text5991, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 20 March 2015.

801 FOURTH GENERATION via http://www.thecorys.com/sayer/d11064.htm on Monday, October 19, 2015

802 1890 'The late Mr. Thomas.', Cairns Post (Qld.: 1884 - 1893), 2 July, p. 2, viewed 19 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39434321

803 G. C. Bolton, 'Swallow, Thomas (1823–1890)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/swallow-thomas-4676/text7735, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

804 Port Melbourne Musings Friday, May 31, 2002 via http://portmusings.blogspot.com.au/2002_05_26_archive.html on Monday, October 19, 2015

805 Queensland History "Far North Queensland Place names " via http://queenslandhistory.blogspot.com.au/2011/03/far-north-queensland-place-names-s.html on Monday, October 19. 2015

806 John Atchison, 'Miller, Sir Roderick William (1911–1971)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/miller-sir-roderick-william-11126/text19813, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 31 March 2015.

807 D. B. Waterson, 'Coffill, Joseph Taylor (Joe) (1841–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/coffill-joseph-taylor-joe-12847/text23193, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

808 D. B. Waterson, 'Coffill, Joseph Taylor (Joe) (1841–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/coffill-joseph-taylor-joe-12847/text23193, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

809 1863 'FUNERAL OF THE LATE MR. BRUCE.', Leader (Melbourne, Vic.: 1862 - 1918), 11 April, p. 6, viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article197288139

810 1863 'MR. BRUCE'S FUNERAL.', The Age (Melbourne, Vic.: 1854 - 1954), 9 April, p. 5, viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article154962837

811 John Maxwell, 'Bruce, John Vans Agnew (1822–1863)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/bruce-john-vans-agnew-3094/text4583, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 26 March 2015.

812 1892 'TASMANIAN FREEMASONS' HALL COMPANY.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 9 August, p. 3, viewed 20 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1329298 (not a great sire for Susman but lists names of other Masonic directors)

813 Auspostal history L. SUSMAN (1832-1903), GERMAN JEW, MERCHANT & FREEMASON, HOBART via http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/100.php on December 20, 2015

814 1903 'OBITUARY.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 2 September, p. 2, viewed 20 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12274295

815 State Library of NSW, Manuscripts, oral history and pictures, Susman family papers, 1837-1903 via http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=940425 on Sunday, December 20, 2015

816 Australiana Vol. 13 No. 2, May 1991 via http://www.australiana.org.au/resources/documents/magcontents/2086-04.htm on Sunday, December 20, 2015

817 Susan Priestley, 'Taylor, Herbert (1885–1970)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/taylor-herbert-11829/text21167, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002,

818 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

819 Bro. Thomas Alison Scott Member Australian Social Lodge No. 260 via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/bro-thomas-alison-scott-member-australian-social-lodge-no-260.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

820 Help Please via http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please on Sunday, December 27, 2015

821 Sally Anne Hasluck, 'Lapsley, James McFarlane (1856–1931)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lapsley-james-mcfarlane-7034/text12237, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 27 December 2015 and the properties of the propert

822 The History of Scottish Freemasonry in Western Australia via http://www.dglwa.com.au/#!history-of-scottish-freemasonry-in-wa/c178 on Sunday, December 27, 2015

823 State Library of Western Australia via http://innopac.slwa.wa.gov.au/record=b2567302#.Vn-VSFkweul on Sunday, December 27, 2015

824 Montage of portraits of Western Australian Freemasons presented to J. M. F. Lapsley, Grand Master of Scottish Freemasonry in Western Australia, Dec. 19th 1911 / Dease Studio via http://trove.nla.gov.au/work/15571900? on Sunday, December 27, 2015

825 1901 'FREEMASONRY.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 29 April, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article24730627

826 ACT Government Environment and Planning Directorate - Planning LAPSLEY STREET via

http://www.planning.act.gov.au/tools_resources/place_search/place_search/s?sq_content_src=%2BdXJsPWh0dHAIM0EIMkYIMkYyMDMuOS4yNDkuMyUyRlBsYWNITmFtZXMIMkZQb GFjZURldGFpbHMuYXNweCUzRk9iamVjdEIEJTNEMTA4MTAmYWxsPTE%3D on Sunday, December 27, 2015

827 Looking forward to celebrating 125 years via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years on Monday, December 28, 2015

828 Does not note Masonic membership Application to register a design for a car able to be converted into a 'ute', 1929 via http://www.naa.gov.au/about-

us/media/images/changeover/ute-convertor.aspx on Monday, 28 December 2015

829 Further history about some famous Masons "Sir Francis Greenway" via http://www.pictonlodge.com/About_Freemasonry/Famous_Masons/famous_masons.html on Sunday,
December 27, 2015

 $830\ Builders$ of Empire: Freemasons and British Imperialism, 1717-1927 Page 189 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=P2bQ5KrN3cUC&pg=PA189&lpg=PA189&dq=%22Samuel+Clayton%22+convict+freemason&source=bl&ots=DM4cl5VEQa&sig=iuUgaNzSq_t7iS
-WoVG8OcLU5uQ&hl=en&sa=X&ved=OahUKEwihsK2YlfnJAhWi5KYKHXF-CVQQ6AEIOzAG#v=onepage&q=%22Samuel%20Clayton%22%20convict%20freemason&f=false on Saturday,
December 26. 2015

 $831\,Seymour\,Free masons\,Lodge\,87\,UGLV\,web\,site\,retrieved\,on\,1\,April\,2012\,http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html.$

832 Some Famous Australian Freemasons Retrieved on 1 April 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

833 Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

834 The Sydney Morning Herald, 6 August, 1988, Masons Still Have Secrets, by Tony Stephens

835 Ed Note – interestingly he was transported for Forgery.. I wonder if he was excluded from the Craft and under what circumstances he became a Freemason..

 $836\ Help\ Please\ via\ http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please\ on\ Sunday,\ December\ 27,\ 2015$

837 Bro. Francis Howard Greenway Member Australian Social Lodge No. 260 via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/bro-francis-howard-greenway-member-australian-social-lodge-no-260.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

 $838\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,183\,ISBN\,\,0\,\,7316\,5791\,\,8$

839 D. I. McDonald, 'Murdoch, John Smith (1862–1945)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/murdoch-john-smith-7692/text13465, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 27 August 2015 NOTE this source DOES NOT mention his membership of Freemasonry, but having found credible sources, I include him in our list and provide this link for background.

840 Wikipedia "John Smith Murdoch "via https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Smith_Murdochc on Thursday, August 27, 2015

841 Denis Strangman, "John Smith Murdoch, Brisbane, a Wooden Leg, Symbolic Signs, and the OPH Building", via

 $http://web.archive.org/web/20060904020357/http://www.geocities.com/string_au/murdoch.htm on Thursday, August 27, 2015, and the control of t$

842 DSA Architect Biography Report (August 27, 2015, 6:16 am) "John Smith Murdoch" via http://www.scottisharchitects.org.uk/architect_full.php?id=202601 on Thursday, August 27, 2015

843 "The secret life of them" by Courtney Trenwith in Brisbane Times 12 March 2010 via web site retrieved 7 April 2012 http://www.brisbanetimes.com.au/queensland/the-secret-life-of-them-20100312-q3st.html

844 Death of Mr. John Petrie. (1892, December 17). The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), p. 1184. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article19829805

845 TOOWONG CEMETERY, Brisbane Mayors, "John Petrie (13-5-3)" Friends of Toowong Cemetery Association Inc. Version 2, 2 October 2011 retrieved 7 April 2012 via http://www.toowong.cemetery.org.au/images/Trails/brisbane_mayors.pdf

846 REGISTER OF HERITAGE PLACES - ASSESSMENT DOCUMENTATION page 6 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://register.heritage.wa.gov.au/PDF_Files/02444%20Freemasons(I-AD).PDF

847 "Percy William Harrison (1864-1951)" West Australian Craftsman, November 1951, p.40 via http://www.architecture.com.au/i-cms_file?page=13453/PWHarrisonforAIAWA.pdf 848 COMMUNITY SERVICE. (1938, April 23). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 19. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41679558

849 MAJOR-GENERAL HOBBS. (1918, January 11). Western Mail (Perth, WA: 1885 - 1954), p. 13. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article37444683

850 1938 'COMMUNITY SERVICE.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 23 April, p. 19, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41679558

851 COMMUNITY SERVICE. (1938, April 23). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 19-20. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41679558 (note - this is a sizable entry with many contributing groups indicating the esteem this man was held in and his wide community service.

852 SIR TALBOT HOBBS DEAD. (1938, April 22). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 21. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41679334 853 1938 'COMMUNITY SERVICE.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 23 April, p. 19, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41679558

854 'Vahland, William Charles (1828–1915)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/vahland-william-

charles-13901/text24777, accessed 20 December 2014

855 Freemasons Bendigo Website "WC Vahland " http://freemasonsbendigo.net.au/index.php/history/wc-vahland/ retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

856 'Vahland, William Charles (1828–1915)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/vahland-william-charles-13901/text24777, accessed 20 December 2014

857 Engage Issue 87 – Emag of UGLV Dec 2014 page 8

858 1915 'DEATH OF MR. W. C. VAHLAND.', Bendigonian (Bendigo, Vic. : 1914 - 1918), 22 July, p. 10, viewed 20 December, 2014, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article90782618 859 Freemasonry Victoria Winter Edition # 143 Page 8 & 9

860 1869 'FREEMASONS' HALL ADELAIDE. LAYING FOUNDATION-STONE.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 19 June, p. 4 Supplement: SUPPLEMENT TO THE SOUTH AUSTRALIAN REGISTER., viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41404389

861 "CONSECRATION OF THE FREEMASONS' HALL, E.C." South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900) 29 Mar 1870: 6 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register. Web. 9 Jan 2015 http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39200445.

862 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 101-102

863 1884 'DEATH OF THE HON. THOMAS ENGLISH.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 18 December, p. 5, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43810090

864 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 101-102

 $865\ Architect\ Personal\ Details\ from\ http://www.architects database.unisa.edu.au/arch_full.asp? Arch_ID=55\ on Friday,\ January\ 09,\ 2015$

866 1884 'DEATH OF THE HON. THOMAS ENGLISH.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 18 December, p. 5, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43810090

867 1934 'Family Notices.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 28 February, p. 1, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article32790455

868 GEORGE TEMPLE POOLE 1856 – 1934 via http://www.wanowandthen.com/George-Poole.html on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

869 Ray Oldham, 'Poole, George Thomas Temple (1856–1934)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/poole-george-thomas-temple-8076/text14095, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015.

870 OBITUARY MR. R. F. RICARDS. (1938, April 25). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article25489353

871 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/powell-lange-leopold-8088

872 Family Notices. (1938, October 31). The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), p. 10 Section: Second Section.. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article38704843

873 Roger Pegrum, 'Whitley, Cuthbert Claude Mortier (1886–1942)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/whitley-cuthbert-claude-mortier-12021/text21561, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

874 Roger Pegrum, 'Whitley, Cuthbert Claude Mortier (1886–1942)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/whitley-cuthbert-claude-mortier-12021/text21561, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 21 October 2015.

875 J. H. Rundle, 'Eade, Joel (1823–1911)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/eade-joel-3462/text5293, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 20 March 2015.

876Lawson House 212-218 Cumberland Street, The Rocks Conservation Management Plan May 2006 J. Burcham Clamp and Finch Page 60 via

 $http://www.baseline.nsw.gov.au/hpr/documents/public/241/reference/1846.pdf on Wednesday, 16 \ December 2015 \ December 2015$

877 Peter Reynolds, 'Clamp, John Burcham (1869–1931)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/clamp-john-burcham-5656/text9547, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.

878 Mark Richmond, 'Langford, Clements (1853–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/langford-clements-13039/text23577, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 19 March 2015

879 1930 'MU. CLEMENTS LANGFORD.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 7 February, p. 6, viewed 20 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4067189

880 Frank Strahan, 'Watts, Ernest Alfred (1893–1979)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/watts-ernest-alfred-11983/text21481, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

881 "Dargie, Freemasons are Artists" Freemasonry Victoria, official Mag of UGLV Issue 115 Autumn 2008

882 "Sir William Dargie" obituary in Freemasonry Victoria, official Mag of UGLV Issue 97 August 2003

883 THE AGE "Artist Dargie 'will live on through his work'" August 2 2003

By Robin Usher retrieved via http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2003/08/01/1059480552836.html on Sunday, January 11, 2015

884 Henry William Mobsby (5-61-11) in "TOOWONG CEMETERY All the world's a stage" Friends of Toowong Cemetery Association Inc. Version 2 5 Feb 2010 page 2

885 OBITUARY. (1933, April 10). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 13. Retrieved April 16, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22150093

886 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mobsby-henry-william-13104

887 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fristrom-carl-magnus-oscar-6249

888 1924 'NOTED ARTIST.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 17 June, p. 10, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16132321

889 BIG SKY, FINE ART "George Frederick Harris" retrieved http://www.bigskyfineart.com/a/harris-george-frederick/steep-holme-looking-over-the-bristol-channel on Monday, January 12, 2015

890 G. L. Fischer, 'Gill, Harry Pelling (1855–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/gill-harry-pelling-6381/text10901, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 31 March 2015.

 $891 \, TopArt: Gill, Harry Pelling 1855_1916_via \ http://www.topart 168.com/oil_paintings_news/Gill,_Harry_Pelling 1855_1916_202_news.html \ on \ Monday, August 17, 2015_1916_202_news.html \ on \ Monday, August 17, 2015_1916_203_news.html \ on \ Monday, August 17, 2015_1916_203_news.html \ on \ Monday, August 17, 2015_203_news.html \ on \ Monday, August 17, 2015$

892 Allan Sierp, 'Ashton, James (1859–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ashton-james-5068/text8451, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 26 March 2015.

893 "all in the family" Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV Issue 115 Autumn 2008 page 4

894 Blashki Regalia web site retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.blashki.com.au/store/page.pl?id=274

895 Australian Postal History & Social Philately "ARON BLASHKI, JEWISH SCHOLAR, BUSINESSMAN & PHILANTHROPIST" retrieved 2 April 2012

http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/2020.shtml

896 A MASONIC LIBEL ACTION. (1891, October 21). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 7. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48249378

897 THE MASONIC LIBEL CASE. (1891, May 28). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 9. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8619245

 $898\,A$ Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria $1989\,Page~66\,ISBN~0~7316~5791~8$

899 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory web Site Retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/faq

900 UGLV Web site, retrieved 26 March 2012 http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/OurHistory/FamousAustralianFreemasons.aspx

901 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 144 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

903 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 144 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

904 FREEMASONS VICTORIA Famous Australian Freemasons via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/our-history/famous-autralian-freemasons/ on Thursday, October 22, 2015

905 Lawrence Hargrave. A Prelude to Biography. By CECIL W. SALIER. (Delivered before the Society, November 27, 1928.) accessed 20 May 2012 via

http://lawrencehargravecentre.com/articles/Salier%201928.pdf

906 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 14 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

907 Excelsior "Famous Freemasons / Australia "http://excelsiorlodge.com/about-us/famous-freemasons/ retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

908 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

909This is very interesting "Chapter 6. Revolution and respectability: Chinese Masons in Australian history John Fitzgerald" via http://press.anu.edu.au/cw/mobile_devices/ch06.html

on Wednesday, January 14, 2015. I also recommend THE HUNG SOCIETY AND FREEMASONRY THE CHINESE WAY by R.W.Bro. Graham Stead Secretary of W H Green Memorial

Masonic Study Circle Townsville, Queensland, Australia. The 2002 Kellerman Lecture for Queensland, published in ANZMRC Proceedings 2002 as at http://www.freemasons-

 $free mason ry. com/chinese-mason ic-society. html \ on \ Wednesday, \ January \ 14, \ 2015$

910 THE HUNG SOCIETY AND FREEMASONRY THE CHINESE WAY by R.W.Bro. Graham Stead Secretary of W H Green Memorial Masonic Study Circle Townsville, Queensland, Australia. The 2002 Kellerman Lecture for Queensland, published in ANZMRC Proceedings 2002 as at http://www.freemasons-freemasonry.com/chinese-masonic-society.html on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

911 SYDNEY LETTER. (1894, April 10). Clarence and Richmond Examiner (Grafton, NSW: 1889 - 1915), p. 4. Retrieved May 19, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article61259902 912 Big White Lie: Chinese Australians in White Australia by By John Fitzgerald New South Publishing Page 95 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=2pp_WVap4nUC&pg=PA95&lpg=PA95&dq=%22Way+Lee%22+Freemason+Adelaide&source=bl&ots=2nzJCyCSx9&sig=bg1RgKErqZZMkF4hdk M7TO2bRRk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=hBy2VOaPDM-F8gW5zYHoBg&ved=0CDkQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Way%20Lee%22%20Freemason%20Adelaide&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

913 Connected Worlds: History in Transnational Perspective edited by Ann Curthoys page 105 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=JE6YM8jcRucC&pg=PA105&lpg=PA105&dq=%22+Sun+johnson%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=FoQ3Hlcl18&sig=-

 $oandea8LDBMNLLhs3v1kKnxBpo\&hl=en\&sa=X\&ei=5iG2VOTfBYSe8QWdm4KoAg\&ved=0CB8Q6AEwAA\#v=onepage\&q=\%22\%20Sun\%20johnson\%22\%20Freemason\&f=false\ on\ Wednesday,\ January\ 14,\ 2015$

914 The Life of Quong Tart. OR How A Foreigner Succeeded In A British Community. Via http://adc.library.usyd.edu.au/view?docId=ozlit/xml-main-

texts/fed0048.xml:chunk.id=d1000e259:toc.depth=1:toc.id=:database=:collection=:brand=default:guery=MASON#1 on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

915 "The Forgotten Story of ... the Chinese Goldfields Aussie Rules leagues" via http://www.theguardian.com/sport/blog/2015/mar/25/forgotten-story-chinese-goldfields-aussie-rules on Thursday, April 30, 2015

916 Museum of Sydney "Celestial City: Sydney's Chinese Story" via http://sydneylivingmuseums.com.au/stories/celestial-city-sydney%E2%80%99s-chinese-story on Friday, August 28, 2015

917 Retrieved 30 march 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

918 Lea-Scarlett, E. J. (1974). "Mei Quong Tart (1850 - 1903)". Australian Dictionary of Biography, Volume 5. Melbourne, Victoria: Melbourne University Press. pp. 234–235. http://www.adb.online.anu.edu.au/biogs/A050268b.htm.

919 "Racism No Way"/Teaching Resources/Fact sheets/(Mei) Quong Tart (1850-1903) via web accessed 30 march 2012 http://www.racismnoway.com.au/teaching-resources/factsheets/48.html

920 "Connected Worlds History in Transnational Perspective" Co-edited by Ann Curthoys and Marilyn Lake, Published by ANU E Press The Australian National University March 2006 ISBN 1 920942 44 0 ISBN 1 920942 45 9 (online) Chapter 6 'Revolution and respectability: Chinese Masons in Australia by John Fitzgerald page 105-107 accessed via web 30 March 2012 http://epress.anu.edu.au/titles/cw_citation

921 "Quong Tart Celebrating the life of another extraordinary Freemason "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 14 retrieved 15 April 2012 via http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasonct04.pdf

922 "Quong Tart Celebrating the life of another extraordinary Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 14 retrieved 15 April 2012 via http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasoncot04.pdf

923 Quong Tart Celebrating the life of another extraordinary Freemason "Freemason, Official Mag of Freemasons NSW & ACT V 36 N5 Oct 2004 page 14 retrieved 15 April 2012 via http://www.uglnsw.freemasonry.org.au/clips/freemason/freemasonct04.pdf

924 1902 'PERSONAL ITEMS.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 22 October, p. 7, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14496894

925 THE HUNG SOCIETY AND FREEMASONRY THE CHINESE WAY by R.W.Bro. Graham Stead Secretary of W H Green Memorial Masonic Study Circle Townsville, Queensland, Australia.

The 2002 Kellerman Lecture for Queensland, published in ANZMRC Proceedings 2002 as at http://www.freemasons-freemasonry.com/chinese-masonic-society.html on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

926 http://www.chia.chinesemuseum.com.au/biogs/CH00005b.htm

927 La Trobe University, Humanities and Social Sciences , Asian Studies Program , Chinese Australia Way Lee, Yet Soo War (c.1853-1909) via

http://arrow.latrobe.edu.au/store/3/4/5/5/1/public/FMPro9974.html?-db=background.fp5&-format=format/background_record.htm&-lay=web&id=5&-max=1&-find= on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

928 Big White Lie: Chinese Australians in White Australia by By John Fitzgerald New South Publishing Page 95 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=2pp_WVap4nUC&pg=PA95&lpg=PA95&dq=%22Way+Lee%22+Freemason+Adelaide&source=bl&ots=2nzJCyCSx9&sig=bg1RgKErqZZMkF4hdk M7TO2bRRk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=hBy2VOaPDM-F8gW5zYHoBg&ved=0CDkQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Way%20Lee%22%20Freemason%20Adelaide&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

929 "History Of The Chinese In South Australia: Their Impact On South Australia And China" University of Adelaide Arts Internship 2014 page 15 via

 $https://confucius.adelaide.edu.au/community/research/ciarts in tern report.pdf \ on \ Wednesday, \ January \ 14,2015$

930 R. M. Gibbs, 'Way Lee, Yet Soo War (1853–1909)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/way-lee-yet-soo-war-9015/text15877, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 14 January 2015

931 Chinese-Australian Historical Images in Australia web site " "Way Lee, Yet Soo War (c. 1853 - 1909) " via http://www.chia.chinesemuseum.com.au/biogs/CH00005b.htm on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

932 1909 'DEATH OF MR, WAY LEE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 23 August, p. 6, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56732098

933 Big White Lie: Chinese Australians in White Australia by By John Fitzgerald New South Publishing Page 95 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=2pp_WVap4nUC&pg=PA95&lpg=PA95&dq=%22Way+Lee%22+Freemason+Adelaide&source=bl&ots=2nzJCyCSx9&sig=bg1RgKErqZZMkF4hdk M7TO2bRRk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=hBy2VOaPDM-F8gW5zYHoBg&ved=0CDkQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Way%20Lee%22%20Freemason%20Adelaide&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

934 Connected Worlds: History in Transnational Perspective edited by Ann Curthoys page 105 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=JE6YM8jcRucC&pg=PA105&lpg=PA105&dq=%22+Sun+johnson%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=FoQ3Hlc118&sig=-blacks=FoQ3Hlc18&sig=-blacks=FoQ3Hlc18&sig=-blac

oandea8LDBMNLLhs3v1kKNxBpo&hl=en&sa=X&ei=5iG2VOTfBYSe8QWdm4KoAg&ved=0CB8Q6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=%22%20Sun%20johnson%22%20Freemason&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

935 Big White Lie: Chinese Australians in White Australia by By John Fitzgerald New South Publishing Page 95 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=2pp_WVap4nUC&pg=PA95&lpg=PA95&dq=%22Way+Lee%22+Freemason+Adelaide&source=bl&ots=2nzJCyCSx9&sig=bg1RgKErqZZMkF4hdk M7TO2bRRk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=hBy2VOaPDM-F8gW5zYHoBg&ved=0CDkQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Way%20Lee%22%20Freemason%20Adelaide&f=false on Wednesday, January 14. 2015

936 Connected Worlds: History in Transnational Perspective edited by Ann Curthoys page 105 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=JE6YM8jcRucC&pg=PA105&lpg=PA105&dq=%22+Sun+johnson%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=FoQ3Hlcl18&sig=-

oandea8LDBMNLLhs3v1kKNxBpo&hl=en&sa=X&ei=5iG2VOTfBYSe8QWdm4KoAg&ved=0CB8Q6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=%22%20Sun%20johnson%22%20Freemason&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

937 THE HUNG SOCIETY AND FREEMASONRY THE CHINESE WAY by R.W.Bro. Graham Stead Secretary of W H Green Memorial Masonic Study Circle Townsville, Queensland, Australia. The 2002 Kellerman Lecture for Queensland, published in ANZMRC Proceedings 2002 as at http://www.freemasons-freemasonry.com/chinese-masonic-society.html on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

937 http://www.chia.chinesemuseum.com.au/biogs/CH00005b.htm

938 Big White Lie: Chinese Australians in White Australia by By John Fitzgerald New South Publishing Page 97 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=2pp_WVap4nUC&pg=PA95&lpg=PA95&dq=%22Way+Lee%22+Freemason+Adelaide&source=bl&ots=2nzJCyCSx9&sig=bg1RgKErqZZMkF4hdk M7TO2bRRk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=hBy2VOaPDM-F8gW5zYHoBg&ved=0CDkQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Way%20Lee%22%20Freemason%20Adelaide&f=false on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

939 THE HUNG SOCIETY AND FREEMASONRY THE CHINESE WAY by R.W.Bro. Graham Stead Secretary of W H Green Memorial Masonic Study Circle Townsville, Queensland, Australia. The 2002 Kellerman Lecture for Queensland, published in ANZMRC Proceedings 2002 as at http://www.freemasons-freemasonry.com/chinese-masonic-society.html on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

940 John Lack, 'Ah Ket, William (1876–1936)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ah-ket-william-4979/text8267, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 20 March 2015.

941 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry Browne Hayes

942 Irish History of Civilization, Volume 1 by Donald Harman Akenson Page 467 McGill-Queen's Press By Donald Harman Akenson

943 Builders of Empire: Freemasons and British Imperialism, 1717-1927

By Jessica Harland-Jacobs page 178 accessed Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via

 $https://books.google.com.au/books?id=KE2ddOJieM8C\&pg=PA170\&lpg=PA170\&dq=\%22Sir+Henry+Browne+Hayes\%22+mason\&source=bl\&ots=zGq1K2qBEG\&sig=_R91z92Br5DUJxVrGpZl9ecKyvY\&hl=en\&sa=X\&ei=6l-sVKevOsfd8AWD_4KAAw&ved=0CC8Q6AEwBDgK#v=onepage\&q=\%22Sir%20Henry%20Browne%20Hayes%22%20mason&f=false$

944 1930 'Banished for Life.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 19 April, p. 20, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21513748

945 1930 'Anniversary of the Week.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 20 September, p. 2 Supplement: The Argus Saturday Camera Supplement, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4194953

 $946\ http://www.sirhenrybrownehayes.com/dark-times.html$

947 1930 'Banished for Life.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 19 April, p. 20, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21513748

948 The Garrison Gazette Autumn – 2010 ISSN 1837-8234 accessed 19 May 2012 via http://73rdregiment.tripod.com/sitebuildercontent/sitebuilderfiles/gg_autumn_10.pdf

949 N. S. Lynravn, 'Hayes, Sir Henry Browne (1762–1832)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hayes-sir-henry-browne-2172/text2787, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 7 January 2015.

950 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_Browne_Hayes

951 Convicts to Australia "Notable Convict Firsts" retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via http://members.iinet.net.au/~perthdps/convicts/serendip.html

952 1930 'Banished for Life.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 19 April, p. 20, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21513748

953 1930 'Anniversary of the Week.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 20 September, p. 2 Supplement: The Argus Saturday Camera Supplement, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4194953

 $954\,St\,Patrick's\,Day\,at\,Vaulcuse\,House\,via\,http://www.stpatricksdayatvauclusehouse.com/\,retrieved\,Wednesday,\,January\,07,\,2015$

 $955\,Sir\,Henry\,Browne\,Hayes\,via\,http://www.sirhenrybrownehayes.com/dark-times.html\,on\,Wednesday,\,December\,30,\,2015\,Member\,2015\,Mem\,201$

956 Irish Freemasonry in Tasmania by Tony Pope Page 4 accessed via

 $http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/uploads/1/0/3/8/10381775/irish_freemasonry_in_tasmania_by_w.bro._tony_pope.pdf on Tuesday, January 13, 2015.$

957 Irish Freemasonry in Tasmania by Tony Pope Page 5 accessed via

958 1851 'CAPTAIN ROBERT LATHROP MURRAY.', Colonial Times (Hobart, Tas.: 1828 - 1857), 13 June, p. 4, viewed 13 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8769387

959 C. R. Murray, 'Murray, Robert William (1777–1850)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/murray-robert-william-2497/text3367, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 13 January 2015.

960 Irish Freemasonry in Tasmania by Tony Pope Page 4 accessed via

 $http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/uploads/1/0/3/8/10381775/irish_freemasonry_in_tasmania_by_w.bro._tony_pope.pdf on Tuesday, January 13, 2015.$

961 E. C. B. MacLaurin, 'Fitzgerald, Richard (1772–1840)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fitzgerald-richard-2048/text2537, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 31 March 2015.

962 Harley Preston, 'Thomson, James Alexander (1805–1860)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/thomson-james-alexander-2733/text3857, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 31 March 2015. A contract of the properties of the

963 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

964 Bro. Dr William Bland 1789-1869. By Astin, A. Sydney, N.S.W.: Masonic Historical Society of New South Wales, 1992 Libraries Australia ID 42807012 noted via

http://trove.nla.gov.au/work/33504022?versionId=41180468 on Monday, December 14, 2015

965 Help Please via http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please on Sunday, December 27, 2015

966 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

967 Find this article - JRAHS Vol 11, pt 6 (1926) Norman J. Dunlop, 'Dr. William Bland'

968 Builders of Empire: Freemasons and British Imperialism, 1717-1927 Page 189 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=P2bQ5KrN3cUC&pg=PA189&lpg=PA189&dq=%22Samuel+Clayton%22+convict+freemason&source=bl&ots=DM4cl5VEQa&sig=iuUgaNzSq_t7iS
-WoVG8OcLU5uQ&hl=en&sa=X&ved=OahUKEwihsK2YlfnJAhWi5KYKHXF-CVQQ6AEIOzAG#v=onepage&q=%22Samuel%20Clayton%22%20convict%20freemason&f=false on Saturday,
December 26, 2015

969 Masonic Influence in the Settlement, Commercial and Pastoral Development of the Colony of New South Wales 1788-1860 Author Jennifer Lambert Tracey Publisher University of Canberra, 2007 Length 752 pages Subjects Freemasonry New South Wales via http://www.heritagearchaeology.com.au/JT%20PHD.htm on Saturday, December 26, 2015 970 Help Please via http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please on Sunday, December 27, 2015

971 The 46th (South Devonshire) Regiment and Freemasonry in Australia, 1814 to 1817 By R. J. Linford via http://www.hargreave-mawson.demon.co.uk/46thfreemasons.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

972 http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#383e-the-first-lodge/en

973 Samuel CLAYTON via http://www.blowering.com/claytonsamuel.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

974 1826 'FREE MASONRY.', The Sydney Gazette and New South Wales Advertiser (NSW: 1803 - 1842), 28 June, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2186062

975 1825 'THE FOUNDATION STONE OF THE DARLING MILLS.', The Sydney Gazette and New South Wales Advertiser (NSW: 1803 - 1842), 4 August, p. 2, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2184295

976 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

977 Design and Art Online Australia, Samuel Clayton b. c.1783 https://www.daao.org.au/bio/samuel-clayton/biography/ on Saturday, December 26, 2015

978 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 1 April 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

979 Some Famous Australian Freemasons Retrieved on 1 April 2012 http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

980 Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

981 The Sydney Morning Herald, 6 August, 1988, Masons Still Have Secrets, by Tony Stephens

982 Ed Note – interestingly he was transported for Forgery.. I wonder if he was excluded from the Craft and under what circumstances he became a Freemason..

983 Builders of Empire: Freemasons and British Imperialism, 1717-1927 Page 189 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=P2bQ5KrN3cUC&pg=PA189&lpg=PA189&dq=%22Samuel+Clayton%22+convict+freemason&source=bl&ots=DM4cl5VEQa&sig=iuUgaNzSq_t7iS -WoVG8OcLU5uQ&hl=en&sa=X&ved=OahUKEwihsK2YlfnJAhWi5KYKHXF-CVQQ6AEIOzAG#v=onepage&q=%22Samuel%20Clayton%22%20convict%20freemason&f=false on Saturday, December 26, 2015

984 Help Please via http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please on Sunday, December 27, 2015

985 Bro. Francis Howard Greenway Member Australian Social Lodge No. 260 via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/bro-francis-howard-greenway-member-australian-social-lodge-no-260.html on Saturday. December 26. 2015

986 Brown, Margaret, 'Cowan, Edith Dircksey (1861–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cowan-edith-dircksey-5791/text9823, accessed 3 May 2012.

987 Edith Cowan: A Woman for Our Time, address by The Honourable Dr Elizabeth Constable MLA Wednesday, 7 November 2011, 5.30pm ECU Joondalup Campus retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.ecu.edu.au/about-ecu/vice-chancellor/distinguished-orator/edith-cowan-a-woman-for-our-time

988 List of Famous Freemasons, Victoria Lodge No 474 web site retrieved 2 May 2012 via http://www.victorialodge.ca/featured/a-big-list-of-famous-freemasons/

989 Retrieved 30 April 2012 http://www.northwestlodge271.com/aboutfreemasonry.htm

990 Edith Cowan, MLA Western Australia 1921-24, Australian Womans History Forum retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.womenshistory.com.au/image.asp?ilD=338

991 Brown, Margaret, 'Cowan, Edith Dircksey (1861–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cowan-edith-dircksey-5791/text9823,\ accessed\ 3\ May\ 2012.$

992 Edith Cowan: A Woman for Our Time, address by The Honourable Dr Elizabeth Constable MLA Wednesday, 7 November 2011, 5.30pm ECU Joondalup Campus retrieved 2 may 2012 via http://www.ecu.edu.au/about-ecu/vice-chancellor/distinguished-orator/edith-cowan-a-woman-for-our-time

 $993\ Retrieved\ 30\ April\ 2012\ http://www.northwestlodge271.com/aboutfreemasonry.htm$

994 Famous Freemasons retrieved 3 April 2012

995 Brown, Margaret, 'Cowan, Edith Dircksey (1861–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cowan-edith-dircksey-5791/text9823, accessed 3 May 2012.

996 Retrieved 30 April 2012 http://www.northwestlodge271.com/aboutfreemasonry.htm

997 Australian Women's History Forum, Edith Cowan, MLA Western Australia 1921-24 via http://womenshistory.net.au/2009/02/09/edith-cowan-mla-western-australia-1921-24/ on 998 Famous Women Freemasons Read more: http://tamrin.proboards.com/thread/1267/famous-women-freemasons#ixzz3OhtFsjXe

999 Nancy Lutton, 'Rischbieth, Bessie Mabel (1874–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/rischbieth-bessie-mabel-8214/text14373, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 14 January 2015.

1000 The Encyclopedia of Women & Leadership in Twentieth-Century Australia Australian Federation of Women Voters

1001 The Australian Co-Mason, "Fanny Furner, J.P." The article (v.19, #2, Nov., 1988, pp.12/13) by Celia L.M. Novy (Editor) as at http://tamrin.proboards.com/thread/1267/famous-women-freemasons retreived on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1002 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/vickers-allan-robert-stanley-8919

1003 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 167-168 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1004 Freemasonry Victoria Official Mag of UGLV Issue 114 Summer 2007/08 page 5

1005 A Short History of Lay Anglicanism in Australia by David Hilliard Paper delivered at the Australian Anglican History Seminar, Brisbane, 20-21 September 2003 accessed 20 May

2012 via http://www.anglican.org.au/Web/Website.nsf/files/A%20Short%20History%20of%20Lay%20Anglicanism%20in%20Australia/\$FILE/SEMHISTHilliard2003.pdf

1006 FREEMASONRY VICTORIA, official mage of UGLV ISSUE 122 SUMMER 2010 "A Grand Master Begins" page 4 accessed 20 May 2012 via

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FMV122.pdf

1007 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 167-168 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1008 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/balls-headley-walter-2926

1009 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 59-61 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1010 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 116, 125-128 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0.7

1011 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 59 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1012 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/soul-caleb-4624

1013 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 196 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

1014 Judith A. Nissen, 'Lumb, Sidney Firth (1893–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lumb-sidney-firth-14170/text25182, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1015 Aaron, Isaac (1804–1877)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/aaron-isaac-1/text1819, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1016 Frank M. C. Forster, 'Maund, John (1823–1858)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/maund-john-4175/text6705, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1017 Dr. Richard Thomas Tracy (1826-1874) http://traceyclann.com/files/Richard%20Thomas%20Tracy.htm

1018 The Royal Women's Hospital Tracy, Richard Thomas (1826 - 1874) via http://www.thewomenshistory.org.au/biogs/e000001b.htm on Friday, August 28, 2015

1019 1874 'DEATH OF DR. TRACY.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957), 9 November, p. 6, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5882433

1020 J. B. Cleland, 'Duncan, Handasyde (1811–1878)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/duncan-handasyde-2004/text2449, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1021 G. T. Franki, 'Steigrad, Joseph (1902–1971)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/steigrad-joseph-11756/text 21025, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1022 1927 'OBITUARY.', Western Argus (Kalgoorlie, WA: 1916 - 1938), 9 August, p. 19, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article34417112

1023 1927 'OBITUARY.', Kalgoorlie Miner (WA: 1895 - 1950), 4 August, p. 4, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article9440755

1024 1875 'TOPICS OF THE DAY.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 5 June, p. 2, viewed 5 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article28741589

 $1025\ Library\ of\ NSW,\ Harris\ family-papers,\ 1789-1855\ via\ http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemdetailpaged.aspx?itemid=456669\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015\ decembe$

 $1026\ Sydney\ Architecture\ Henrietta\ Villa\ via\ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015,\ Sydney\ Architecture\ Henrietta\ Villa\ via\ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015,\ Sydney\ Architecture\ Architectu$

1027 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1028 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1029 G. P. Walsh, 'Jamison, Sir John (1776–1844)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jamison-sir-john-2268/text2907, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 14 December 2015.

1030 Parliament of NSW, "Sir John JAMISON, KGV (1776 - 1844)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/b2e0f72221ddf972ca256e6f00072f67?OpenDocument on Monday, December 14, 2015"

1031 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

1032 Grand Lodge of South Australia and the Northern Territory "South Australian and Northern Territory Masonic Heritage" http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/masonic-beritage

1033 http://adelaidia.sa.gov.au/subjects/freemasonry

1034 http://adelaidia.sa.gov.au/people/sir-george-strickland-kingston

1035 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

1036 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Strickland_Kingston

1037 1880 'DEATH OF SIR GEORGE KINGSTON.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 11 December, p. 1 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 11 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43142929

1038 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October

1039 Eric Richards, 'McLeay, George (1892–1955)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcleay-george-11012/text19585, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1040 McLEAY, George (1892–1955) This biography was first published in The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate, vol. 2, 1929-1962, Melbourne University Press, Carlton,

Vic., 2004, pp. 281-285 accessd via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/mcleay-george/ onMonday, August 17, 2015

1041 Scott Bennett, 'Payne, Herbert James Mockford (1866–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/payne-herbert-james-mockford-7990/text13919, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1042 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate, PAYNE, Herbert James Mockford (1866–1944) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/payne-herbert-james-mockford/ on Monday, August 17, 2015

1043 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate, PAYNE, Herbert James Mockford (1866–1944) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/payne-herbert-james-mockford/ on Monday, August 17, 2015

1044 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate, PAYNE, Herbert James Mockford (1866–1944) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/payne-herbert-james-mockford/ on Monday, August 17, 2015

1045 1880 'GRAND MASONIC INSTALLATION.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 1 December, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43149140

1046 1906 'JUSTICE IN THE EARLY DAYS.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 12 November, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56695657

1047 John M. Tregenza, 'Hardy, Arthur (1817–1909)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hardy-arthur-3714/text5829, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 26 March 2015.

 $1048\ 1909\ 'PASSING\ OF\ A\ PIONEER.', The\ Register\ (Adelaide,\ SA:1901-1929),\ 14\ July,\ p.\ 5,\ viewed\ 23\ August,\ 2015,\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56730860$

1049 1871 'FREEMASONRY—INSTALLATION OF THE R.W. BRO. W. J. CRAWFORD AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER (I.C.).', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 28

December, p. 5, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39242302

1050 1909 'OBITUARY.', Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1895 - 1954), 17 July, p. 43, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article88297188

1051 1877 'MASONIC BANQUET TO MR. H. E. DOWNER.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 23 January, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40788694

1052 1877 'INSTALLATION OF MR. C.H.T. CONNOR AS P.G.M. OF THE SCOTCH CONSTITUTION OF FREEMASONS.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 21 September, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33753634

1053 1909 'DEATH OF MR. ARTHUR HARDY.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 14 July, p. 9, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5732999

1054 1884 'FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 19 June, p. 7, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43659851

1055 1895 'GRAND LODGE OF FREEMASONS.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 18 April, p. 6, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54459557

1056 1902 'FREEMASONRY.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 11 April, p. 6, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4882560

1057 G. N. Hawker, 'Cooke, Ebenezer (1832–1907)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cooke-ebenezer-3252/text4921, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1058 1907 'DEATH OF MR. E. COOKE.', Observer (Adelaide, SA: 1905 - 1931), 11 May, p. 38, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article163161283

1059 1907 'DEATH OF MR. E. COOKE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA : 1901 - 1929), 8 May, p. 5, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57507425

1060 K. J. Cable, 'Sutherland, John (1816–1889)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sutherland-john-4673/text7725, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1061 Dictionary of Sydney Sutherland, John via http://dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/sutherland_john on Monday, August 17, 2015 noting References, KJ Cable, 'Sutherland, John

(1816–1889)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, vol 6, Melbourne University Press, Melbourne, 1976, pp 223–225, & Leichhardt Historical Journal, Annandale Association; Balmain Association; Glebe Society, Sydney, Volume 5

1062 PARLIAMENT OF NSW Mr John SUTHERLAND (1816 - 1889) via

https://parliament.nsw.gov.au/Prod/Parlment/members.nsf/1bc5ebe27c19c693ca2574aa00139a9b/83a207fe859ebb16ca256cb60019e799?OpenDocument&Click= on Monday, August 17, 2015

1063 Barry O. Jones and Tony Lamb, 'Wilson, Alexander (1889–1954)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wilson-alexander-12044/text21607, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1064 Toby Manford, 'Briggs, Sir Henry (1844–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/briggs-sir-henry-5359/text9063, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1065 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 86 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1066 Michele Maslunka, 'Quick, Sir John (1852–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/quick-sir-john-8140/text14223, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1067 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 86 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $1068 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, \ published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 86 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 80 \ Page \ 80 \ Pa$

1069 Mark Lyons, 'Wearne, Joseph (1832–1884)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wearne-joseph-4819/text8037, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1070 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Joseph WEARNE (1832 - 1884)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/PARLMENT/members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/3d9af2bad0b0a85bca256e63000635a8lOpenDocument on Monday, August 17, 2015

1071 J. R. Robertson, 'Johnson, William Dartnell (1870–1948)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/johnson-william-dartnell-6857/text11877, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1072 Bede Nairn, 'Hall, David Robert (1874-1945)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hall-david-robert-6524/text11201, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1073 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES The Hon. David Robert HALL (1874 - 1945)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/0/5F0B338CBF6EC1C5CA256E3100808D75 on Monday, August 17, 2015

1074 1889 'MASONIC CEREMONIAL AND BANQUET.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 31 October, p. 5, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article24487456

1075 1919 'A GRAND OLD MAN.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 27 December, p. 7, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5652355

1076 1920 'Obituary.', Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1895 - 1954), 3 January, p. 10, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article87444443

1077 Helen R. Pearce, 'Smith, Sir Edwin Thomas (1830–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-sir-edwin-thomas-4601/text7565, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 14 January 2015.

1078 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday. January 12, 2015

1079 Helen R. Pearce, 'Smith, Sir Edwin Thomas (1830–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-sir-edwin-thomas-4601/text7565, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 14 January 2015

1080 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1081 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday. January 12, 2015

1082 R. M. Audley, 'Schey, William Francis (1857–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/schey-william-francis-8356/text14665, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 23 March 2015.

G. R. Quaife, 'Pyke, Vincent (1827–1894)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/pyke-vincent-4423/text7223, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 21 March 2015.1083

1084 T. J. Hearn. 'Pyke, Vincent', from the Dictionary of New Zealand Biography. Te Ara - the Encyclopedia of New Zealand, updated 8-Jan-2014 URL:

http://www.TeAra.govt.nz/en/biographies/2p33/pyke-vincent on Monday, August 17, 2015

1085 Mark Lyons, 'Oakes, Charles William (1861–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/oakes-charles-william-7866/text13669, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015

1086 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate, "OAKES, Charles William (1861–1928) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/charles-william-oakes/ on Monday, August 17, 2015

1087 Mark Lyons, 'Wheeler, John (1853–1915)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wheeler-john-9062/text15947, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1088 A. R. G. Griffiths, 'Whitford, Stanley R. (1878–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/whitford-stanley-r-9083/text16013, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015 and the contract of the c

1089 W. G. McMinn, 'Wilks, William Henry (1863–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wilks-william-henry-9105/text16055, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1090 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr William Henry WILKS (1863 - 1940)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/7d8c53ef6f506f27ca256e6600077306?OpenDocument on Tuesday, August 18, 2015

1091 Charles Fahey, 'Williams, Henry Roberts (1848–1935)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/williams-henry-roberts-9114/text16073, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1092 Pat Bunny, 'Wright, John Arthur (1841–1920)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wright-john-arthur-9201/text16253, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1093 David Pope, 'Armstrong, Thomas (Tom) (1885–1955)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/armstrong-thomas-tom-9386/text16491, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 18 March 2015

1094 Kieran McConville and Simon Paton, 'Diplock, Leslie Frank (Les) (1899–1983)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/diplock-leslie-frank-les-12421/text22331, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy

 $1095\ Queensland\ Parliamentary\ Debates\ [Hansard]\ Legislative\ Assembly\ THURSDAY,\ 6\ DECEMBER\ 1973\ Page\ 2318$

1096 Rodney Sullivan, 'Kerr, George (1853–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kerr-george-557/text12041, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 26 March 2015. A continuous cont

1097 1930 'MR. GEORGE KERR.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 20 January, p. 15, viewed 22 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21504820

1098 Martha Rutledge, 'Ross, Andrew Hendry (1829–1910)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ross-andrew-hendry-4506/text7369, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1099 Leith G. MacGillivray, 'Riddoch, John (1827–1901)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/riddoch-john-8210/text14365, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1100 1901 'DEATH OF MR. JOHN RIDDOCH, OF YALLUM.', Border Watch (Mount Gambier, SA: 1861 - 1954), 17 July, p. 2, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article79149152

1101 Leith G. MacGillivray, 'Riddoch, John (1827–1901)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/riddoch-john-8210/text14365, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1102 1919 'Death of Mr. George Riddoch.', Border Watch (Mount Gambier, SA: 1861 - 1954), 25 April, p. 3, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article77750493

1103 Kay Rollison, 'Graham, George (1838–1922)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/graham-george-6445/text11031, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1104 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday, August 23, 2015

1105 Parliament of Victoria Chandler, Alfred Elliott via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/bioregfull.cfm?mid=956 on Sunday, August 23, 2015

1106Freemasonry Victoria AUTUMN 2015 ISSUE 142 Freemasonry Victoria

1107 Geoff Browne, 'Olney, Sir Herbert Horace (Bert) (1875–1957)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/olney-sir-herbert-horace-bert-7904/text13745, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1108 Terry Hogan, 'Chaffey, Frank Augustus (1888–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/chaffey-frank-augustus-5543/text9445, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1109 L. E. Fredman, 'Skelton, Walter Peden Joyce (1883–1979)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/skelton-walter-peden-joyce-11704/text20919, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1110 Charles Fahey, 'Russell, Edward Fitzgerald (1867–1943)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/russell-edward-fitzgerald-13180/text23859, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015

1111 M. French, 'Tolmie, James (1862–1939)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/tolmie-james-8827/text15485, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015

1112 Elaine Brown, 'Mackay, George Hugh Alexander (1872–1961)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mackay-george-hugh-alexander-7378/text12821, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1113 THE HISTORY OP BALLARAT FROM THE FIRST PASTORAL SETTLEMENT TO THE PRESENT TIME BY Withers, William Bramwell, b. 1823 258 HISTORY OP BALLARAT. Via

 $https://archive.org/stream/historyofballara00with/historyofballara00with_djvu.txt on Tuesday, August 25, 2015, and the state of the s$

1114 M. Martina Benson, 'Cuthbert, Sir Henry (1829–1907)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cuthbert-sir-henry-3306/text5035, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 25 August 2015.

1115 Sturt-Buninyong United Lodge . Buninyong Freemasons' Lodge. The arrival of Freemasonry in Ballarat and the Goldfields. Via http://www.buninyongfreemasons.com/history-of-lodge.html on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

1116 1907 'SIR HENRY CUTHBERT.', The Ballarat Star (Vic.: 1865 - 1924), 6 April, p. 9, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article210894436

1117 Weston Bate, 'Steinfeld, Emanuel (1828–1893)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/steinfeld-emanuel-4637/text7641, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1118 1893 'DEATH OF MR. E. STEINFELD, M.L.C.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957), 17 April, p. 6, viewed 25 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8538651

1119 PARLIAMENT OF VICTORIA Tucker, Albert Edwin Elworthy Lee via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/bioregfull.cfm?mid=781 on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

1120 Ann-Mari Jordens, 'Tucker, Albert Edwin (1843–1902)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/tucker-albert-edwin-4754/text7859, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1121 Peter Henderson, 'Darby, Evelyn Douglas (1910–1985)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/darby-evelyn-douglas-12398/text22287, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015 and the properties of the properties o

1122 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Evelyn Douglas DARBY (1910 - 1985)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/Members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/7f3454e5a01b88acca256e230007ed13?OpenDocument on Thursday, August 27, 2015

1123 Australian Postal History and Social Philately "SIR G. J. MURRAY, SUPREME COURT, ADELAIDE & SIR R.V. WILSON, SENATOR via

http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/1638.php on Monday, August 24, 2015"

1124 Malcolm Saunders, 'Wilson, Sir Reginald Victor (1877–1957)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wilson-sir-reginald-victor-9145/text16137, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1125 B. J. Costar, 'Dodgshun, Keith (1893–1971)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dodgshun-keith-10029/text17681, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1126 PROCEEDINGS OF THE GRAND CHAPTER of ARCH MASONS OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 1969 via

 $http://archive.org/stream/royalarchmasons 1969 can a_djvu.txt \ on \ Tuesday, \ August \ 25, \ 2015 \ and \ 2015 \ and$

1127 PROCEEDINGS OF THE GRAND CHAPTER ROYAL ARCH MASONS OF CANADA

IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO ONE HUNDRED AND EIGHTH ANNUAL CONVOCATION TORONTO, ONTARIO APRIL 26, 27, 1966 via

 $http://archive.org/stream/royalarchmasons 1966 can a_djvu.txt \ on \ Tuesday, \ August \ 25, \ 2015 and \ 25, \ 2015 and$

1128 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Sir David STOREY (1856 - 1924)** via

https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/Members.nsf/0c475595f1e8f3eaca257e30000ac6fc/c7a7ebb8d7a3ab73ca256e5c001c1339?OpenDocument on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

1129 1924 'LATE SIR DAVID STOREY.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 29 July, p. 5, viewed 25 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16175807

1130 Martha Rutledge, 'Storey, Sir David (1856–1924)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/storey-sir-david-8685/text15193, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 31 March 2015

1131 Randwick & District Historical Society Inc. Sir David Storey MLA via http://www.randwickhistoricalsociety.org.au/storey.htm on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

1132 Reece Jennings, 'Stott, Tom Cleave (1899–1976)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stott-tom-cleave-11784/text21079, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1133 1883 'MASONIC FESTIVITIES IN MELBOURNE.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article28375811

1134 Bruce E. Mansfield, 'Melville, Ninian (1843–1897)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/melville-ninian-4184/text6725, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1135 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Ninian (junior) MELVILLE (1843 - 1897)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/4c1b1e67f3482f43ca256e470014944e?OpenDocument on Friday, August 28, 2015

1136 Martha Rutledge, 'Hurley, John (1844–1911)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hurley-john-3827/text6073, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1137 Martha Rutledge, 'Wright, Francis Augustus (1835–1903)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wright-francis-augustus-4891/text8133, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 31 March 2015

1138 Alan Roberts, 'Lees, Samuel Edward (1843–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lees-samuel-edward-7156/text12357, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1139 Sydney Aldermen Samuel Lees retrieve Thursday, October 15, 2015 via http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/samuel-lees/

1140 Bede Nairn, 'Cann, John Henry (1860–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cann-john-henry-5497/text9351, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1141 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES The Hon. George CANN (1871 - 1948)** via

https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/Members.nsf/0c475595f1e8f3eaca257e30000ac6fc/b48d58bc8912d7d0ca256e21001f3f85?OpenDocument on Thursday, October 15, 2015

1142 G. P. Walsh, 'Byrnes, James (1806–1886)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/byrnes-james-3135/text4673, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1143 State Library of NSW Papers and photographs relating to the Oakes, Byrnes and Small families, 1827-1918 Call number MLMSS 8294 via

http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=958039 on Monday, September 21, 2015

1144 1901 'MR. WILLIAM BYRNES.', Truth (Sydney, NSW: 1894 - 1954), 21 July, p. 8, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article168004857

1145 1891 'The Late Hon. W. Byrnes.', Australian Town and Country Journal (Sydney, NSW: 1870 - 1907), 31 October, p. 27, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article71259083

1146 1891 'Death of Hon. W. Byrnes, M.L.C.', Evening News (Sydney, NSW: 1869 - 1931), 26 October, p. 5, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article111989903

1147 1891 'NEW SOUTH WALES.', The Western Champion (Blackall/Barcaldine, Qld.: 1879 - 1891), 27 October, p. 2, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article/79707881

1148 Don Chambers, 'Mackrell, Edwin Joseph (1878–1965)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mackrell-edwin-joseph-7403/text12875, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1149 Gordon D. Combe, 'Tennant, Andrew (1835–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/tennant-andrew-1229/text7789, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015, accessed online 20 March 2

1150 SA History Hub, Andrew Tennant, via http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/andrew-tennant on Thursday, October 15, 2015

1151 1913 'DEATH OF MR. ANDREW TENNANT.', The Mail (Adelaide, SA: 1912 - 1954), 19 July, p. 1 Section: SECOND SECTION., viewed 15 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article63804514

1152 Dianne Byrne and Brian F. Stevenson, 'Whittingham, Arthur Herbert (1869–1927)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/whittingham-arthur-herbert-9087/text16021, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1153 Dean Jaensch, 'Anstey, Edward Alfred (1858–1952)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/anstey-edward-alfred-5037/text8389, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1154 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Robert FOWLER (1840 - 1906)**via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/1711372b0528ddc8ca256e2b0008fe58lOpenDocument on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1155 CITY OF SYDNEY, SYDNEY'S ALDERMEN Robert Fowler via http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/robert-fowler/ on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1156 G. P. Walsh, 'Fowler, Robert (1840–1906)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fowler-robert-3563/text5511, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 20 March 2015 and the properties of the pro

1157 CITY OF SYDNEY, SYDNEY'S ALDERMEN Robert Fowler via

http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/robert-fowler/ on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1158 1926 'MASONIC.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 20 April, p. 2, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article29441672

1159 1926 'PROGRESS OF FREEMASONRY.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 1 March, p. 7, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21007356

1160 1926 BIG MASONIC GATHERING.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 1 March, p. 10, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article31910695

1161 1926 'MASONIC.', Advocate (Burnie, Tas.: 1890 - 1954), 1 March, p. 5, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article67639575

1162 1941 'KNIGHTHOODS CONFERRED.', Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), 12 June, p. 1 Edition: LATE NEWS EDITION, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article52420769

1163 1926 'FREEMASONRY.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 1 March, p. 10, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article55033253

1164 R. A. Ferrall, 'James, Sir Claude Ernest Weymouth (1878–1961)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/james-sir-claude-ernest-weymouth-6820/text11217, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 March 2015.

```
1165 1941 'KNIGHTHOODS CONFERRED.', Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), 12 June, p. 1 Edition: LATE NEWS EDITION, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article-54203000
```

1166 LAUNCESTON FAMILY ALBUM Claude Ernest Weymouth James via http://www.launcestonfamilyalbum.org.au/detail/1030627/claude-ernest-weymouth-james on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1167 R. A. Ferrall, 'James, Sir Claude Ernest Weymouth (1878–1961)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/james-sir-claude-ernest-weymouth-6820/text11217, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 October 2015.

1168 R. A. Ferrall, 'James, Sir Claude Ernest Weymouth (1878–1961)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/james-sir-claude-ernest-weymouth-6820/text11217, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 October 2015.

1169 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Robert HOLLIS (1851 - 1937)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/d576166d2db9ff0fca256e370004915f?OpenDocument on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1170 R. A. Ferrall, 'James, Sir Claude Ernest Weymouth (1878–1961)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/james-sir-claude-ernest-weymouth-6820/text11217, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 October 2015.

1171 J. C. Docherty, 'Hollis, Robert (1851–1937)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hollis-robert-6709/text11581, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 March 2015

1172 1848 'REPORT OF THE TASMANIAN MASONIC BENEVOLENT FUND FOR 1848.', The Courier (Hobart, Tas.: 1840 - 1859), 26 August, p. 4, viewed 20 October, 2015,

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2968268

1173 John Reynolds, 'Cleburne, Richard (1799–1864)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cleburne-richard-1903/text2249, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 19 March 2015

1174 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr James FLETCHER (1834 - 1891)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/Prod/Parlment/Members.nsf/6ec131612f24824cca256ce70004b1b2/f2b9c137adda1528ca256e2b0004345e?OpenDocument on Thursday,
October 22, 2015

1175 1891 'FUNERAL OF THE LATE MR.JAMES FLETCHER, M.L.A.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 23 March, p. 6, viewed 22 October, 2015,

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13818407

1176 The university of Newcastle "The Largest Funeral Newcastle Had Ever Seen" via http://www.coalandcommunity.com/funeral-of-james-fletcher.php on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1177 The university of Newcastle "James Fletcher (1834 – 1891)" via http://www.coalandcommunity.com/james-fletcher.php on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1178 Robin Gollan, 'Fletcher, James (1834–1891)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fletcher-james-3538/text5455, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 22 October 2015.

1179 G. L. Fischer, 'Coneybeer, Frederick William (1859–1950)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/coneybeer-frederick-william-5748/text9733, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015 and the control of the control

1180 G. P. Walsh, 'Farleigh, John Gibson (1861–1949)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/farleigh-john-gibson-6140/text 10539, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 20 March 2015. A contract of the con

1181 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr John Gibson FARLEIGH (1861 - 1949) Via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/Members.nsf/1bc5ebe27c19c693ca2574aa00139a9b/4378110f29249225ca256e6f000a841d?OpenDocument on Wednesday, October 21, 2015

1182 Maryanne McGill, 'Cowan, Sir John (1866–1953)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cowan-sir-john-5792/text9825, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1183 1953 'Death Of Sir John Cowan.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), 9 March, p. 2, viewed 13 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48283379

https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/66957de418cc53f8ca256e290008a32d?OpenDocument on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1185 Ellen McEwen, 'Estell, John (1861–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/estell-john-6116/text10485, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 20 March 2015

1186 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr John ESTELL (1861 - 1928) via

https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/ec78138918334ce3ca256ea200077f5d/66957de418cc53f8ca256e290008a32d?OpenDocument on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1187 Thomas Sheehy, 'Beckett, William James (1870–1965)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/beckett-william-james-5179/text8705, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015 and the properties of the properties of

 $1188 \ Parliament \ of \ Victoria \ William \ James \ Beckett \ via \ http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/details/896-beckett-william-james \ on \ Monday, \ December \ 14, \ 2015 \ december \ 201$

1189 Marlene J. Cross, 'Brooker, Thomas Henry (1850–1927)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brooker-thomas-henry-5371/text9087, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015

1190 Suzanne Edgar, 'Scherk, Theodor Johannes (1836–1923)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/scherk-theodor-johannes-8355/text14663, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1191 1929 'OBITUARY', The Queenslander (Brisbane, Qld.: 1866 - 1939), 13 June, p. 62, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22862761

1192 Brian F. Stevenson, 'Turley, Joseph Henry Lewis (1859–1929)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/turley-joseph-henry-lewis-8879/text15593, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 14 December 2015.

```
http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/0/155e9db91ce48f4aca256cb60002e67e?OpenDocument on Monday, December 14, 2015
1194 G. P. Walsh, 'Nichols, George Robert (Bob) (1809–1857)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/nichols-george-robert-bob-4296/text6957, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 26 March 2015
1195 GEORGE ROBERT NICHOLS, LAWYER & POLITICIAN (1809 - 1857) via http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/279.php on Monday, December 14, 2015
1196 GRAND MASTER. (1896, July 1). Queanbeyan Age (NSW: 1867 - 1904), p. 2. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article31172450
1197 Hawke's Bay Herald, Volume XXX, Issue 10031, 3 July 1895, Page 2 retrieved 14 April 2012 via http://paperspast.natlib.govt.nz/cgi-
bin/paperspast?a=d&d=HBH18950703.2.8.2&dliv=&e=-----10--1---0--
1198 NEW SOUTH WALES. Hawke's Bay Herald, Volume XXX, Issue 10031, 3 July 1895, Page 2 retrieved 30 April 2012 via http://paperspast.natlib.govt.nz/cgi-
bin/paperspast?a=d&d=HBH18950703.2.8.2&dliv=&e=-----10--1----0--
1199 1901 'Death of sir Joseph Abbott.', Northern Star (Lismore, NSW: 1876 - 1954), 21 September, p. 7, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article72079238
1200 Bede Nairn, 'Abbott, Sir Joseph Palmer (1842–1901)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/abbott-sir-joseph-palmer-2858/text4069, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 14 December 2015
1201 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Sir Joseph Palmer ABBOTT (1842 - 1901)** via
http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/0/ec6ac35f71858498ca256c7c00002b92?OpenDocument on Tuesday, December 15, 2015 and the product of the product o
1202 1901 'DEATH OF SIR J. P. ABBOTT.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 16 September, p. 5, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1441000
1203 1901 'Death of sir Joseph Abbott,.', The Maitland Weekly Mercury (NSW: 1894 - 1931), 21 September, p. 12, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-
article126802709
1204 James Russell via https://bih.federation.edu.au/index.php/James_Russell on Monday, December 14, 2015
1205 Suzanne G. Mellor, 'Russell, James (1829–1889)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/russell-james-4526/text7345, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 15 December 2015.
1206 Parliament of Victoria James Russell via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/details/694-russell-james on Tuesday, December 15, 2015
1207 1910 'The Late Dr. Ross.', Molong Argus (NSW: 1896 - 1921), 4 February, p. 3, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article100999816
1208 Martha Rutledge, 'Ross, Andrew Hendry (1829–1910)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ross-andrew-hendry-4506/text7369, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 15 December 2015.
1209 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Dr Andrew ROSS, M.D (1829 - 1910)** via
http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/9d6ae0d38a1bcdbeca256e5300818342?OpenDocument on Tuesday, and the substitution of the substi
December 15, 2015
1210 A. J. Stimson, 'Ritchie, Sir George (1864–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ritchie-sir-george-8216/text14377, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015
1211 1944 'Death of Sir George Ritchie.', Southern Argus (Port Elliot, SA: 1866 - 1954), 10 August, p. 1, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article96806698
1212\ Wikipedia\ George\ Ritchie\ (politician)\ via\ https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George\_Ritchie\_\%28 politician\%29\ on\ Tuesday,\ December\ 15,\ 2015\ politician\%29
1213 1913 'RIVER MURRAY PIONEER.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 24 February, p. 16, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5374802
1214 1944 'Death of Sir George Ritchie.', Southern Argus (Port Elliot, SA: 1866 - 1954), 10 August, p. 1, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article96806698
1215 A. J. Stimson, 'Ritchie, Sir George (1864–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ritchie-sir-george-8216/text14377, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015
1216 1944 'Death of Sir George Ritchie.', Southern Argus (Port Elliot, SA: 1866 - 1954), 10 August, p. 1, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article96806698
1217 Wikipedia George Ritchie (politician) via https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Ritchie_%28politician%29 on Tuesday, December 15, 2015
1218 1913 'RIVER MURRAY PIONEER.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 24 February, p. 16, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5374802
1219 1944 'Death of Sir George Ritchie.', Southern Argus (Port Elliot, SA: 1866 - 1954), 10 August, p. 1, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article96806698
1220 ADELIADIA Lyell Alexander McEwin via http://adelaidia.sa.gov.au/people/lyell-alexander-mcewin on Tuesday, December 15, 2015
1221 1939 'MR. A. L. MCEWIN BECOMES CHIEF SECRETARY.', Recorder (Port Pirie, SA: 1919 - 1954), 9 August, p. 1, viewed 15 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-
article9636283
1222 Judith Raftery, 'McEwin, Sir Alexander Lyell (1897–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcewin-sir-alexander-lvell-15104/text26305, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 15 December 2015
1223 Judith Raftery, 'McEwin, Sir Alexander Lyell (1897–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcewin-sir-alexander-lyell-15104/text26305, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 15 December 2015
1224 Geoff Browne, 'Pennington, John Warburton (Jack) (1870–1945)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/pennington-john-warburton-jack-8016/text13971, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 21 March 2015.
1225 Parliament of Victoria John Warburton Pennington via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/details/1367-pennington-john-warburton on Tuesday, December 15, 2015
1226 J. S. D. Mellick, 'Byrnes, Robert Steel (1899–1979)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/byrnes-robert-steel-9655/text17033, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 18 March 2015.
1227 Ardel Shamsullah, 'Barclay, Nathaniel (1894–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barclay-nathaniel-9426/text16571, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 18 March 2015
1228 Nathaniel Barclay Parliament of Victoria Nathaniel Barclay via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/details/883-barclay-nathaniel on Wednesday, December 16, 2015
1229 The Chaffey Trail, Mildura, Australians First Irrigation Colony ~ Page 67Via http://www.thechaffeytrail.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/CTrail_Walk_Drive_booklet.pdf on
```

Wednesday, 16 December 2015

1193 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr George Robert NICHOLS (1809 - 1857)** via

1230 Malcolm Saunders, 'Vardon, Joseph (1843–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/vardon-joseph-8906/text15645, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1231 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate VARDON, Joseph (1843–1913) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/joseph-vardon/ on Tuesday, December 15, 2015

1232 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate VARDON, Edward Charles (1866–1937) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/edward-charles-vardon/ on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

1233 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate VARDON, Edward Charles (1866–1937) via http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/edward-charles-vardon/ on Monday, August 24, 2015

1234 Margaret Bridson Cribb, 'Hunter, James Aitchison Johnston (1882–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hunter-james-aitchison-johnston-6770/text11707, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1235 1925 'THE OLDEST EX-LEGISLATOR.', Border Watch (Mount Gambier, SA: 1861 - 1954), 3 July, p. 3, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article7772400

1236 Dean Jaensch, 'Coombe, Ephraim Henry (1858–1917)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/coombe-ephraim-henry-5768/text9777, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1237 Newcastle Herald 7 Jan 2015 "Former Newcastle MP Arthur Wade dies at 95" retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via http://www.theherald.com.au/story/2512758/former-newcastle-mp-arthur-wade-dies-at-95-photos/

1238 Harry Knowles, 'Oliver, Cecil Thompson (Charlie) (1901–1990)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/oliver-cecil-thompson-charlie-15422/text26634, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1239 Martha Rutledge, 'Mutch, Thomas Davies (1885–1958)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mutch-thomas-davies-7720/text13523, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 31 March 2015.

12401240 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Thomas Davies MUTCH (1885 - 1958)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/1b82ef6f721bb341ca256e4b001584f7?OpenDocument on Monday, August 17, 2015

1241 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Thomas Davies MUTCH (1885 - 1958)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/1b82ef6f721bb341ca256e4b001584f7?OpenDocument on Monday, August 17, 2015

1242 Parliament of NSW Mr James Tobias RYAN (1818 - 1899)** Via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/6ccfbca9b6469e9aca256e55001ea490?OpenDocument on Saturday, 26
December 2015

1243 B. G. Andrews, 'Ryan, James Tobias (Toby) (1818–1899)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ryan-james-tobias-toby-4529/text7417, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1244 1879 'The Funeral of the late Sir Maurice O'connell.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 25 March, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article885018

1245 1879 'Burial of Sir Maurice O'Connell.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 26 March, p. 3, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article899694

1246 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1247 Sir Maurice Charles O'Connell, First Provincial Grand Master of the Irish Constitution, Queensland, Australia. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/sir-maurice-charles-oconnell-first-provincial-grand-master-of-the-irish-constitution-queensland-australia.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1248 "THE LATE SIR MAURICE O'CONNELL." Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954) 3 Apr 1879: 2. Web. 26 Dec 2015 https://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article51989938>. 1249 A Walking Tour of O'Connell Town (now Newtown), NSW via https://historymatrix.wordpress.com/2013/06/11/a-walking-tour-of-oconnell-town-now-newtown-nsw/ on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1250 TOWN OF VINCENT HERITAGE ASSESSMENT (May2011/Hobart86/HA) File No. PRO5437 VIA

 $https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web\&cd=2\&cad=rja\&uact=8\&ved=0\\ahUKEwiJmqLa_P3JAhXBUKYKHVoZCOwQFgggMAE\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vincent.wa.gov.au%2Ffiles%2F9c7caa3b-1257-4147-996f-9f4f01113085%2FHeritage_Assessment_-$

 $_86_Hobart_Street.pdf \& usg=AFQjCNGzK2gN25SRKY2G9u_sl0N8o2bpMg \& bvm=bv.110151844, d.dGY on Monday, December~28, 2015, and the property of t$

1251 Biographical Register of Members of the Parliament of Western Australia Frederick Palgrave Barlee via

http://www.parliament.wa.gov.au/parliament/library/MPHistoricalData.nsf/%28Lookup%29/D67C95EB7B571E7448257E490022D73A?OpenDocument ON Monday, December 28, 2015

1252 J. H. M. Honniball, 'Barlee, Sir Frederick Palgrave (1827–1884)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barlee-sir-frederick-palgrave-2937/text4253, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 28 December 2015 and the properties of the pr

 $1253\ Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 26\ March\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/camidge-charles-edward-5480$

1254 1888 'A HISTORY OF COLONIAL FREEMASONRY AND THE ESTABLISHMENT OF THE UNITED GRAND LODGE OF NEW SOUTH WALES.', Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1881 - 1894),

27 September, p. 1 Supplement: GRAND MASONIC SUPPLEMENT TO THE ILLUSTRATED SYDNEY NEWS, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6362122

1255 VICE-REGAL FREEMASON. (1922, April 3). Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54018778

1256 MQ, Masonic Quarterly Magazine is the official publication of the United Grand Lodge of England, ISSUE 19, October 2006 Editorial P 32 accessed 21 May 2012 via 1257 McKie, J. D., 'Lees, Harrington Clare (1870–1929)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lees-harrington-clare-7155/text12355, accessed 21 May 2012

1258 MQ, Masonic Quarterly Magazine is the official publication of the United Grand Lodge of England, ISSUE 19, October 2006 Editorial P 32 accessed 21 May 2012 via 1259 LEES, Harrington Clare (1870-1929) by Darrell Paproth accessed 20 may 2012 via http://webjournals.ac.edu.au/journals/adeb/l_/lees-harrington-clare-1870-1929/

```
1260 VICE-REGAL FREEMASON. (1922, April 3). Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54018778 1261 THE BISHOP OF MELBOURNE A FREEMASON. (1902, October 18). Bathurst Free Press and Mining Journal (NSW: 1851 - 1904), p. 2. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64339865
```

- 1262 PERSONAL. (1902, October 18). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 1931), p. 7. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4889640
- 1263 MASONIC HOSPITAL SERVICE. (1903, September 16). Burra Record (SA: 1878 1954), p. 2. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article36015113
- 1264 PERSONAL. (1902, October 18). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 1931), p. 7. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4889640
- 1265 Evening Post, Volume LXIV, Issue 101, 25 October 1902, Page 4 accessed 20 May 2012 via http://paperspast.natlib.govt.nz/cgi-bin/paperspast?a=d&d=EP19021025.2.80
- 1266 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_4_Q_to_Z.htm
- 1267 OUR ILLUSTRATIONS. (1904, May 7). Western Mail (Perth, WA: 1885 1954), p. 33. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article38680585
- 1268 Wikipedia Citations Charles Owen Leaver Riley retrieved 3 April 2012 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charles Riley#cite note-ADB-0
- 1269 A GREAT FREEMASON. (1929, June 24). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 1954), p. 16. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article32290042
- 1270 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/rintel-moses-4480
- 1271 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 27 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7
- 1272 THE LATE REV. MOSES RINTEL. (1880, May 13). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 1900), p. 6. Retrieved May 21, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43105870
- 1273 THE LATE REV MOSES RINTEL. Star , Issue 3783, 31 May 1880, Page 3 accsedd 21 May 2012 via http://paperspast.natlib.govt.nz/cgi-bin/paperspast?a=d&d=TS18800531.2.28
- 1274South Miami Lodge # 308 web site " Sir Israel Brodie, Chief Rabbi and Freemason" via http://sml308.webs.com/apps/blog/show/939972-sir-israel-brodie-chief-rabbi-and-freemason on Wednesday, January 14, 2015
- 1275 Chief Rabbi Israel Brodie Faithfull Freemason By Yasha Beresiner Past Master Mount Sinai Lodge No 8993 via
- $http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=t\&rct=j\&q=\&esrc=s\&source=web\&cd=1\&cad=rja\&uact=8\&ved=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA\&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FSinai_Ward=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2Fwww.londonfreemason.com%2Ffiles%2FwARd=swed=0CB0QFjAA&url=http%3A%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFJAA&url=http%3A%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFJAA&url=http%3A%2FWARd=swed=0CB0QFJAA&ur$
- 1276 http://www.lodgestpatrick.co.nz/famous.php
- 1277 "Famous Freemasons from Around the World" retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.durham.net/~cedar/famous.html
- 1278 OZ TORAH Australian Jews & Freemasonry abridged text of a lecture delivered by Rt. Wor. Bro. Rabbi Dr Raymond Apple, AO RFD, Past Deputy Grand Master of the United
- Grand Lodge of New South Wales & the Australian Capital Territory, at the Victorian Lodge of Research on 23 March 1995 retrieved 3 April 2012
- http://www.oztorah.com/2008/03/australian-jews-freemasonry/
- 1279 MQ Magazine ISSUE 19, October 2006 via http://www.mqmagazine.co.uk/issue-19/p-08.php on Wednesday, January 14, 2015 (has letter to Brodie)
- 1280 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464
- 1281 Oz Torah Web Site about retrieved 21 May 2012 via http://www.oztorah.com/about/
- 1282 How Free is a Freemason? Retrieved 20 May 2012 via http://www.oztorah.com/2009/10/how-free-is-a-freemason/
- $1283 \ Eshkolot: Essays \ in \ Memory \ of \ Rabbi \ Ronald \ Lubofsky \ retrieved \ 20 \ May \ 2012 \ via \ http://www.jewishaustralia.com/bookseshkolot.htm$
- 1284 Unveiled: The Masonic Mystery Sun Herald Saturday August 6, 1988 retrieved 20 May 2012 via http://www.freemasonry.com.au/freemasonry-articles/1988/8/6/unveiled-the-masonic-mystery/
- $1285\ Rabbinical\ Council\ of\ America\ Rabbi\ Raymond\ Apple:\ Sydney,\ Australia\ retrieved\ 20\ May\ 2012\ via\ http://www.rabbis.org/news/article.cfm?id=100631$
- $1286\ Great\ Synagogue\ Sydney\ web\ site\ retrieved\ 4\ April\ 2012\ http://www.greatsynagogue.org.au/OurCongregation/OurMinisters.aspx$
- 1287 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 168 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
- $1288\,Most\,Reverend\,Joseph\,John\,Booth\,JJ/Booth\,$
- 1289 Army Lodge Web 478 site "Famous Australian Freemasons" retrieved 20 May 2012 via http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html
- 1290 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10%2C000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm
- 1291 Victorian Association of Jewish ex-service man and woman web site retrieved 5 April 2012 via
- http://www.jewishmilitaryvic.org.au/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=7&Itemid=17
- 1292 "Rabbi Jacob Danglow a profile" on OzTorah web site, retrieved 14 April 2012 http://www.oztorah.com/2011/03/rabbi-jacob-danglow-a-profile/
- 1293 Levi, J. S., 'Danglow, Jacob (1880–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
- $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/danglow-jacob-5878/text 10001, accessed 21 \ May \ 2012.$
- 1294 THE VAJEX STORY: ACHIEVEMENTS IN WAR AND PEACE by Walter Jona AM Originally published in The Journal of the Australian Jewish Historical Society Vol XII 1993 Part 1,
- pp170-178 accessed 20 may 2012 via http://www.jewishmilitaryvic.org.au/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=7&Itemid=17
- $1295\ Oz Torah,\ Masonic\ ministers\ in\ Australia\ Via\ http://www.oztorah.com/2012/07/masonic-ministers-in-australia/\ on\ Tuesday,\ October\ 20,\ 2015\ order 20,\ 2015\ or$
- $1296 \ Australian \ Dictionary \ of \ Biography \ Web \ Site \ retrieved \ Danglow, \ Jacob \ (1880-1962) \ retrieved \ 14 \ April \ 2012 \ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/danglow-jacob-5878 \ April \ 2012 \$
- 1297 A History of the Ringwood Lodge No 382, 1925-1985 Page 9. Currently the only source for this man but it appears in a reliable history
- 1298William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10,000_famous_freemasons/Volume_2_E_to_J.htm
- $http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10\%2C000_famous_free masons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm$
- 1299 1932 'OBITUARY.', The Charleville Times (Brisbane, Qld.: 1896 1954), 15 April, p. 7, viewed 8 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article76664187
- 1300 Australian Jewish Historical Society Vol IV, Part II , July 1955 Page 58 via http://www.bjpa.org/Publications/downloadFile.cfm?FileID=19275 on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1301 1932 'PERSONAL.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), 1 February, p. 6, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article46837900 NOTE - this sources does not mention Masonic membership but is provided for context

1302 John Lack, 'Goble, Joseph Hunter (1863–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/goble-joseph-hunter-6406/text10951, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 14 January 2015.

1303 Stefan Petrow, 'Ewing, Robert Kirkwood (1823–1899)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ewing-robert-kirkwood-12908/text23319, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 19 March 2015

1304 Niel Gunson, 'Albiston, Walter (1889–1965)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/albiston-walter-4989/text8289, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1305 John F. Bodycomb, 'Northey, James Douglas (1890–1975)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/northey-james-douglas-11258/text20081, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1306 Brian Dickey, 'Willason, Thomas Parking (Tom) (1882–1939)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/willason-thomas-parking-tom-13248/text3679, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1307 Walter Phillips, 'Kiek, Winifred (1884–1975)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kiek-winifred-7099/text12069, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1308 Richard Broome, 'Dill Macky, William Marcus (1849–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dill-macky-william-marcus-5980/text10205, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 31 March 2015

1309 Sons and Daughters of Donegal "William Marcus Dill Macky" Page 15 via

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CB0QFjAAahUKEwjEnse1hsTIAhXLppQKHfycB9Q&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ulster-scots.com%2Fuploads%2Fdonegalbooklet2.pdf&usg=AFQjCNGE4bi76ei9iC2K-1fUoq4DGkr2SA on Thursday, October 15, 2015

1310 Ian Breward, 'Macaulay, Robert Wilson (1882–1951)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macaulay-robert-wilson-10895/text19345, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1311 L. E. Fredman, 'Morris, Isack (1881–1951)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/morris-isack-11171/text19903, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1312 OzTorah, Masonic ministers in Australia Via http://www.oztorah.com/2012/07/masonic-ministers-in-australia/ on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1313 History of the Jewish congregation in Newcastle and the Hunter via http://www.newcastlehebrewcongregation.org/history.html on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1314 OzTorah, Masonic ministers in Australia Via http://www.oztorah.com/2012/07/masonic-ministers-in-australia/ on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1315 Suzanne D. Rutland, 'Cohen, Francis Lyon (1862–1934)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cohen-francis-lyon-5710/text9655, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.

 $1316\ Geoffrey\ L.\ Schisler\ "Francis\ Lyon\ Cohen"\ via\ http://geoffreyshisler.com/biographies-2/francis-lyon-cohen/\ on\ Thursday,\ October\ 22,\ 2015$

 $1317\ Oz Torah\ Masonic\ ministers\ in\ Australia\ via\ http://www.oztorah.com/2012/07/masonic-ministers-in-australia/\ on\ Thursday,\ October\ 22,\ 2015$

1318 Arnold D. Hunt, 'Hambly, William Frank (1908–1972)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hambly-william-frank-10402/text18433, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 21 March 2015.

 $1319 \ \text{``Sir Redmond Barry} - A \ profile'' \ Freemasonry \ Victoria \ of Ficial \ mag \ of \ UGLV \ Issue \ 115 \ Autumn \ 2008 \ page \ 23 \ Autumn \ 2008 \ page \ 2008 \ 2008 \ P$

1320 The Army Lodge 478 UGLV Web Site 'Famous Australian Freemasons' retrieved 2 April 2012 http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html

1321 SOUTH AUSTRALIA. (1889, October 30). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 8. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8566119

1322 FREEMASONRY. (1889, December 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8579111

1323 UNITED GRAND LODGE VICTORIA INAUGURAL PROCEEDINGS SIR WILLIAM CLARKE ELECTED GRAND MASTER in Sydney Morning Herald 21 March 1889 Page 7 retrieved via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=18890321&id=YQBiAAAAIBAJ&sjid=9ZUDAAAAIBAJ&pg=4729,5719449
1324 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 27-36 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1325 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 51 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1326 Some Notable Melbourne Funerals. (1946, April 13). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 8 Supplement: The Argus Week-end Magazine. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22254186

1327 Looking forward to celebrating 125 years via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years on Monday, December 28, 2015

 $1328\ A\ Century\ of\ Union\ By\ PT\ Thornton,\ published\ by\ United\ Grand\ Lodge\ Victoria\ 1989\ Page\ 12\ ISBN\ 0\ 7316\ 5791\ 8$

1329 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday. December 26. 2015

 $1330 \ Sydney \ Architecture \ Henrietta \ Villa \ via \ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture.com/GON/GON$

1331 The 46th (South Devonshire) Regiment and Freemasonry in Australia, 1814 to 1817 By R. J. Linford via http://www.hargreave-mawson.demon.co.uk/46thfreemasons.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

 $1332\ USGCNSW\ Remember\ When\ via\ http://usgcnsw.org.au/remember-when/\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015$

1333 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10%2C000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm

1334 "Sir James Cockle First Chief Justice of Queensland By J. M. Bennett, M.A., LL.M. * Annandale, N.S.W.: Federation Press 2003 Page 9 accessed via web 2 April 2012 via http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:246278/Qld_heritage_v2_no6_1972_p3_p12.pdf

1335 FREEMASONS AND THE ROYAL SOCIETY, second edition is issued in January 2012, accessed 14 April 2012 via http://www.freemasonry.london.museum/os/wp-content/resources/frs_freemasons_complete_jan2012.pdf

1336 Australian Dictionary of Biography Torrens, Sir Robert Richard (1814–1884) accessed 14 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/torrens-sir-robert-richard-4739

1337 FREEMASONS AND THE ROYAL SOCIETY, second edition is issued in January 2012, page 114, accessed 14 April 2012 via http://www.freemasonry.london.museum/os/wp-content/resources/frs freemasons complete ian2012.pdf

1338 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 137 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1339 1939 'FREEMASONS' JUBILEE.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 11 March, p. 4, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12106128

1340 1939 'FREEMASONS IN CONFERENCE.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 14 March, p. 10, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12107171

1341 1939 'FREEMASONS' VICTORIAN GRAND MASTERELECT.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957), 15 March, p. 8, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12107363

1342 1939 'MASONIC CEREMONY GOVERNOR-GENERAL AT CAVALRY CAMP RIFLE MEETING.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957), 16 March, p. 8, viewed 21 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12108070

1343 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 137 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1344 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 137 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1345 STATE FUNERAL. LATE MR. JUSTICE STUMM. (1929, March 2). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 16. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article/1281452

1346 LODGE OF SORROW LATE MR JUSTICE STUMM (1929, March 8). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21383648

1347 LATEST BY WIRE. Sudden Death Mr Justice Stumm LC(1929, March 1). The Longreach Leader (Qld.: 1923 - 1938), p. 16. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article37347761

1348 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder retrieved 7 April 2012

http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf

1349 ELOQUENT ORATION. (1929, March 22). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 15. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21388211 (lengthy and of interest)

1350 LODGE OF SORROW LATE MR JUSTICE STUMM (1929, March 8). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21383648

1351 LATEST BY WIRE. Sudden Death Mr Justice Stumm LC(1929, March 1). The Longreach Leader (Qld.: 1923 - 1938), p. 16. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article37347761

1352 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland: 1859-1989 by Dave Lauder retrieved 7 April 2012

http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/eserv/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf

1353 About Northgate Remembrance Lodge No. 285 UGLV accessed 18 May 2012 via http://www.northgatemasons.org.au/About_Northgate.aspx

1354 MASONIC ORDER. (1925, August 13). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 7. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20951625

 $1355\, Too woomba\, Lodge\, 132, The\, History\, of\, the\, hall\, Stone\, Jewel\, accessed\, 19\,\, May\, 2012\, via\, http://mastermason.com/Too woomba\, Lodge\, 132/HallStone. html$

 $1356\,Home\,page\,of\,Lodge\,Ionic\,Prudence\,No\,77\,\,UGLQ\,retrieved\,19\,May\,2012\,via\,http://www.ionicprudence.org.au/history.html$

1357 ELOQUENT ORATION. (1929, March 22). The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), p. 15. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article21388211

1358 1951 'JUSTICE MATTHEWS NEW MASONIC G.M.', Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), 3 July, p. 4, viewed 19 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57115832

1359 1951 'JUSTICE MATTHEWS NEW MASONIC G.M.', Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), 3 July, p. 4, viewed 19 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57115832

1360 1954 'Masons to help.', The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), 22 March, p. 6, viewed 19 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article50579249

1361 Supreme Court Library Queensland "The Honourable Benjamin H Matthews via http://www.sclqld.org.au/judicial-papers/judicial-profiles/profiles/bhmatthews on Wednesday, August 19, 2015"

1362 PROMINENT PERSONS. (1928, February 18). The Mail (Adelaide, SA: 1912 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58549609 1363 Retrieved 18 may 2012 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hayden_Starke

1364 Bede Nairn and Martha Rutledge, 'Dalley, William Bede (1831–1888)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dalley-william-bede-3356/text5057, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 14 December 2015.

1365 Bede Nairn and Martha Rutledge, 'Dalley, William Bede (1831–1888)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dalley-william-bede-3356/text5057. published first in hardcopy 1972. accessed online 14 December 2015.

1366 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

1367 Holt, L. V., 'de Boos, Charles Edward (1819–1900)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/de-boos-charles-edward-3385/text5125, accessed 18 May 2012.

1368 DEATH OF MR. DE BOOS. (1900, October 31). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14355558

1369 DEATH OF MR. DE BOOS. (1900, October 31). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved May 18, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14355558

1370 Holt, L. V., 'de Boos, Charles Edward (1819–1900)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/de-boos-charles-edward-3385/text5125, accessed 18 May 2012.

1372 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 189 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1373 MASONIC TEMPLE AT BRIGHTON. (1925, November 10). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), p. 13. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44643867

1374 A JUDGE AS GRAND MASTER. (1924, April 17). The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), p. 11. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64210755

```
1375 PERSONAL. (1924, April 17). The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), p. 8. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64210618
1376 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory Web site accessed 4 April 2012 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters
1377 1927 'AN ESTEEMED JUDGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 4 May, p. 19, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54262956
1378 P. A. Howell, 'Poole, Thomas Slaney (1873–1927)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/poole-thomas-slaney-8508/text14093, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 9 January 2015.
1379 A STATE FUNERAL. (1927, May 6). The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), p. 10. Retrieved January 9, 2015, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54269051
1380 Rex Stevenson, 'Reed, Sir Geoffrey Sandford (1892–1970)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/reed-sir-geoffrey-sandford-11495/text20501, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 31 March 2015.
1381 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/herron-sir-leslie-james-10492
1382 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fullagar-sir-wilfred-kelsham-10258
1383 PERSONAL. (1925, August 19). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 18. Retrieved April 16, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2159115
1384 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Pages 98-99 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1385 MR. JUSTICE PIPER DEAD. (1936, February 20). The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), p. 13. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article36780323
1386 R. W. Piper, 'Piper, Thomas (1835–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/piper-thomas-8053/text14051, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 31 March 2015
1387 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/allan-norman-thomas-william-9333
1388 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/bischof-francis-erich-frank-9513
1389 The Ayes Have It: The history of the Queensland Parliament, 1957–1989 by JOHN WANNA AND TRACEY ARKLAY, 2010 ANU E Press ISBN: 9781921666308 (pbk.) 9781921666315
(pdf) page 65
1390 JUDGE BOOK DIES, (1954, June 9). The Canberra Times (ACT: 1926 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved April 16, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2918308
1391LIFE OF DEVOTION TO JUSTICE, The Age June 9 1954 page 2 via
http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300\&dat=19540609\&id=grYUAAAAIBAJ\&sjid=xMUDAAAAIBAJ\&pg=5832,5357130
1392 Quarterly Communications UGLV March 1954 accessed 15 April 2012 via http://www.mainemasonrytoday.com/history/Proceedings/proc1956p17.htm
1393 1944 '£500 FROM FREEMASONS' VICTORY CONCERT.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 31 October, p. 3, viewed 20 December, 2014, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-
article11368028
1394 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 145 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1395 LIFE OF DEVOTION TO JUSTICE, The Age June 9 1954 page 2 via
http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300\&dat=19540609\&id=grYUAAAAIBAJ\&sjid=xMUDAAAAIBAJ\&pg=5832,5357130
1396 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 145 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1397 JUDGE BOOK DIES. (1954, June 9). The Canberra Times (ACT: 1926 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved April 16, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2918308
1398 LIFE OF DEVOTION TO JUSTICE. The Age June 9 1954 page 2 via
http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300\&dat=19540609\&id=grYUAAAAIBAJ\&sjid=xMUDAAAAIBAJ\&pg=5832,5357130
1399 Quarterly Communications UGLV March 1954 accessed 15 April 2012 via http://www.mainemasonrytoday.com/history/Proceedings/proc1956p17.htm
1400 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 145 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1401 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, \ published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 168 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8
1402 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 134 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7
1403 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 168 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1404 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 271 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1405 Freemasonry Victoria official mag UGLV Issue 113 SPRING page 6
1406 Freemasonry Victoria official mag UGLV Issue 113 SPRING page 6
1407 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 271 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1408 Freemasonry Victoria official mag UGLV Issue 113 SPRING page 6
1409 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory Web site retrieved 4 April 2011 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters
1410 Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory Web site retrieved 4 April 2011 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters
1411 "Grand Masters Name Streets" in REFLECTIONS & DIRECTIONS Autumn | 2008 OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF MASONIC HOMES INCORPORATED ISSN: 1449-9398 via
http://www.masonichomes.com.au/sites/default/files/Reflections%20Autumn%202008.pdf
1412 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 215 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1413 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 12 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1414 J. S. Legge, 'Standish, Frederick Charles (1824–1883)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/standish-frederick-charles-4632/text7631, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 17 August 2015.
1415 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 12 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
1416 J. S. Legge, 'Standish, Frederick Charles (1824–1883)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/standish-frederick-charles-4632/text7631, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 17 August 2015.
1417 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 12 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
```

1418 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 12 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1419 J. S. Legge, 'Standish, Frederick Charles (1824–1883)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/standish-frederick-charles-4632/text7631, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 17 August 2015.

1420 J. S. Legge, 'Standish, Frederick Charles (1824–1883)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/standish-frederick-charles-4632/text7631, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 17 August 2015.

1421DAREBIN HERITAGE "Captain Frederick Charles Standish" via http://heritage.darebinlibraries.vic.gov.au/article/688 on Monday, August 17, 2015

1422 Frederick Standish on wikiepdia https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Frederick_Standish retrieved Monday, August 17, 2015

1423 DAREBIN HERITAGE "Captain Frederick Charles Standish" via http://heritage.darebinlibraries.vic.gov.au/article/688 on Monday, August 17, 2015

1424 Paul Foelsche (NT) on Flinders Rangers Research web site retrieved 4 April 2012 http://www.southaustralianhistory.com.au/foelsche.htm

1425 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/foelsche-paul-heinrich-matthias-3543

1426 Masonicinfo web site "Famous Freemasons" retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.masonicinfo.com/famous1.htm

1427" Paul Heinrich Matthias Foelsche On http://www.communityheritage.net.au/taxonomy/term/28

1428 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 15 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1429 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 7 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1430 "100 YEARS OF PUBLIC SERVICE" Maldon Hospital Committed to care since 1859, PAGE 2 ACCEDDED VIA

1431 Grand Lodge of South Australia and the Northern Territory web site "Past Grand Masters of The Grand Lodge of South Australia and Northern Territory"

http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/past-grand-masters

1432 Masonic Correspondence page 235 Proceedings of the Grand Lodge of the State of Illinois Ancient Free and Accepted Masons http://www.mocavo.com/Proceedings-of-the-Grand-Lodge-of-the-State-of-Illinois-Ancient-Free-and-Accepted-Masons-Volume-79/446179/565

1433 Representative British Freemasons Representative British Freemasons - Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company - 2003 - Social Science - 660 pages Page 19

http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C&pg=PA19&lpg=PA19&dq=%22Representative+British+Freemasons%22+Australia&source=bl&ots=P1ze6Rc1hT&sig=J_EwwkMtf N8273wQOAqDDQZwlmQ&hl=en&sa=X&ei=wVmeT_eFH6quiQed24G0Dg&ved=0CCIQ6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=%22Representative%20British%20Freemasons%22%20Australia&f=fals e ISBN: 0766135896

1434 Old Cheltonian Lodge No 3223, UGLE website "Register of Members (A-O) "http://www.old-cheltonian-lodge-3223.masonic-

lodge.org.uk/?pageId=32383633ga248df9114603e56f426284b1e7dd014

1435 Howard Zelling, 'Ligertwood, Sir George Coutts (1888–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ligertwood-sir-george-coutts-10829/text19213, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1436 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 253 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1437 Freemasonry Victoria Official Mag of UGLV Issue 114 Summer 2007/08 page 5

 $1438\ History\ Page\ retrieved\ 26\ April\ 2012\ http://www.ebden.org.au/Web\%20pages/history.html$

1439 Howard Zelling, 'Campbell, Arthur Lang (1889–1949)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-arthur-lang-9677/text17077, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1440 M. Z. Forbes, 'Sugerman, Sir Bernard (1904–1976)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sugerman-sir-bernard-11799/text21109, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 23 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 24 March 2015. A published first in hardcopy 200

1441 Oz Torah Eulogy for Sir Bernard Sugerman, Eulogy delivered by Rabbi Raymond Apple at the funeral service for Sir Bernard Sugerman at the Great Synagogue, Sydney, 5

November, 1976. via http://www.oztorah.com/2013/09/eulogy-for-sir-bernard-sugerman/ on Monday, August 24, 2015"

1442 Wearing, William Alfred (1816–1875)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wearing-william-alfred-4818/text8035, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1443 'Crawford, George John (1812–1852)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/crawford-george-john-3286/text4991, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 20 March 2015.

 $1444\,State\,Library\,of\,NSW,\,Manuscripts,\,oral\,history\,and\,pictures.\,\,''\,Captain\,John\,McLerie\,papers,\,28\,July\,1814-30\,April\,1873''\,via\,April\,1873''\,$

http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=946096 on Monday, October 19, 2015

 $1445\ The\ Dictionary\ of\ Sydney;\ Lewisham\ via\ http://dictionary\ of\ Sydney.\ or\ g/entry/lewisham\ on\ Monday,\ October\ 19,\ 2015$

1446 Hazel King, 'McLerie, John (1809–1874)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mclerie-john-4127/text6603, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1447 Hazel King, 'McLerie, John (1809–1874)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mclerie-john-4127/text6603, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 20 \,March 2015 and the properties of the pro$

1448 P. A. Selth, 'Piper, Harold Bayard (1894–1953)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/piper-harold-bayard-11430/text20369, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1449 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Francis Stewart BOYCE, K.C.,B.A.,LL.B (1872 - 1940)** Via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/0/8990C444091F67A6CA256E6D00176D21 on Monday, December 14, 2015

1450 Martha Rutledge, 'Boyce, Francis Stewart (1872–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/boyce-francis-stewart-5320/text8985, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1451 1940 'OBITUARY.', Daily Advertiser (Wagga Wagga, NSW: 1911 - 1954), 1 July, p. 3, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article144313408

1452 Louis Waller, 'Brett, Peter (1918–1975)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brett-peter-9577/text16875, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 21 March 2015

1453 1884 'OBITUARY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 3 July, p. 3 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43815443

1454 THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE AND MASONIC MIRROR. VOL. XXIV. (NEW SERIES) JANUARY TO JUNE, 1871. LONDON: PUBLISHED FOR THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE COMPANY, LIMITED, AT THE OFFICE, OF THE SAID COMPANY, No. 19, SALISBURY STREET, STRAND, W.C. Page 35 via

https://archive.org/stream/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1871/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1871_djvu.txt on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

1455 FREEMASONS MAGAZINE AND MASONIC MIRROR VOL. XXII. (NEW SERIES) JANUARY TO JUNE, 1870. LONDON: PUBLISHED FOR THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE COMPANY,

LIMITED, AT THE OFFICE OF THE SAID COMPANY, No. 19, SALISBURY STREET, STRAND, W.C. 1870. Via https://archive.org/stream/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1870/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1870_djvu.txt on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

1456 1877 'MASONIC BANQUET TO MR. H. E. DOWNER.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 23 January, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40788694

1457 1951 'LAYING THE FOUNDATION STONE OF THE MOUNT BARKER INSTITUTE - 1874.', The Mount Barker Courier and Onkaparinga and Gumeracha Advertiser (SA: 1880 - 1954), 15 March, p. 7, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article147883808

1458 J. A. Douglas, 'Chubb, Charles Edward (1845–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/chubb-charles-edward-3207/text4825, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1459 Supreme Court Library Queensland The Honourable Charles E Chubb QC via http://www.sclqld.org.au/judicial-papers/judicial-profiles/profiles/cechubb on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

1460 1930 'EX-JUSTICE CHUBB.', Queensland Times (Ipswich) (Qld.: 1909 - 1954), 28 February, p. 8 Edition: DAILY., viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11531331

1461 1928 'EX-JUSTICE C. E. CHUBB.', The Capricornian (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1875 - 1929), 24 May, p. 27, viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article69848307 1462 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1463 1896 'FREEMASONRY.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 23 September, p. 5, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3099745

1464 Sir Archibald Paull BURT November 21, 1879 via http://members.iinet.net.au/~perthdps/graves/bio-14.htm on Monday, December 28, 2015

1465 1879 'FUNERAL OF THE LATE CHIEF JUSTICE.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 25 November, p. 3, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article/298/179

1466 1879 'DEATH OF HIS HONOR THE CHIEF JUSTICE.', Victorian Express (Geraldton, WA: 1878 - 1894), 26 November, p. 2, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article212141230

1467 1879 'WESTERN AUSTRALIA.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 26 December, p. 6, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43096283

1468 1896 'FREEMASONRY.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 23 September, p. 5, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3099745

 $1469\,State\,Library\,of\,Western\,Australia,\,BURT\,family\,via\,http://www.slwa.wa.gov.au/pdf/mn/mn1501_2000/mn1544.pdf\,on\,Monday,\,28\,December\,2015$

1470 B. K. De Garis and Tom Stannage, 'Burt, Octavius (1849–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/burt-octavius-5644/text9227, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 28 December 2015

1471 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 40 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

1472 Brunton, Paul, 'Appleroth, Adolphus Herbert Frederick Norman (1886–1952)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/appleroth-adolphus-herbert-frederick-norman-9373/text16465, accessed 17 May 2012.

1473 "We Like Aeroplane Jelly" on The Bright Light Cafe web site retrieved 17 May 2012 via http://brightlightmultimedia.com/blcafe/articles-welikeaeroplanejelly.htm

 $1474\ The\ Army\ Lodge\ No\ 478\ Web\ site\ retrieved\ 3\ April\ 2012\ http://www.oocities.org/athens/acropolis/1124/ayfamous.html$

1475 Freemasonry and British imperialism 1717-1927 by Jessica L Harland-Jacobs 2007 The University of Borth Carolina Press ISBN-13:978-0-8078-3088-8 Page 191

1476 "Some Famous Australian Freemasons" on Paul M Bessell's web site retrieved 17 May 2012 via http://bessel.org/fameaust.htm

1477 Excelsior "Famous Freemasons / Australia "http://excelsiorlodge.com/about-us/famous-freemasons/ retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

 $1478 \ \mathsf{A} \ \mathsf{Century} \ \mathsf{of} \ \mathsf{Union} \ \mathsf{By} \ \mathsf{PT} \ \mathsf{Thornton}, \ \mathsf{published} \ \mathsf{by} \ \mathsf{United} \ \mathsf{Grand} \ \mathsf{Lodge} \ \mathsf{Victoria} \ \mathsf{1989} \ \mathsf{Page} \ \mathsf{91} \ \mathsf{ISBN} \ \mathsf{0} \ \mathsf{7316} \ \mathsf{5791} \ \mathsf{8}$

 $1479\ A\ Century\ of\ Union\ By\ PT\ Thornton,\ published\ by\ United\ Grand\ Lodge\ Victoria\ 1989\ Page\ 91\ ISBN\ 0\ 7316\ 5791\ 8$

1480 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 91 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $1481\,A\,Century\,of\,Union\,By\,PT\,Thornton,\,published\,by\,United\,Grand\,Lodge\,Victoria\,1989\,Page\,\,91\,ISBN\,\,0\,\,7316\,\,5791\,\,8$

1482 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 178 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1483 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/gould-sir-albert-john-6436

1484 DEATH OF SIR ALBERT GOULD. (1936, July 28). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 10. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11896766

1485 SIR ALBERT GOULD. (1936, July 28). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved March 28, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17255784

1486 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fisk-sir-ernest-thomas-6177

1487 "When I Think Back... Ernest T. Fisk - Pioneer, visionary and entrepreneur by Neville Williams retrieved 17 May 2012 via

http://homepages.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~bpefisk/fh/SirErnest.htm"

1488 It's No Secret, Real Men Wear Aprons, Edited Peter Lazar, Published by Masonic Care Ltd Australia 2009 Page 86 ISBN 978-0-646-52446-7

1489 O. K. Battye, 'Carson, Alfred (1859–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carson-alfred-5519/text9397, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015.

 $1490\ Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 26\ March\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carson-alfred-5519$

1491 1944 'MR ALFRED CARSON.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 25 August, p. 4, viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44820765

1492 "ALFRED CARSON DEAD ." Kalgoorlie Miner (WA: 1895 - 1950) 25 Aug 1944: 4. Web. 16 Dec 2015 http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article94794728>.

1493 GRAND LODGE OF WESTERN AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONS (INC) ALFRED CARSON LODGE NO. 267 WAC

1494 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/collett-herbert-brayley-5728

1495 The Biographical Dictionary of the Australian Senate COLLETT, Herbert Brayley (1877–1947) http://biography.senate.gov.au/index.php/collett-herbert-brayley/ retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

1496 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/freedman-david-isaac-6242

1497 "DAVID ISAAC FREEDMAN" in "St George's Terrace "Commemorative Plaques" City of Perth web site www. cityofperth.wa.gov.au Assessed on 28 March 2012 http://cityofperth.wa.gov.au/documentdb/1175

1498 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/bailey-arthur-rudolph-5094

1499 brightoncemetery.com/HistoricInterments/150Names/baileya.htm retrieved Thursday, October 02, 2014

1500 PERSONAL, Obituary GE Hudson (1926, November 15). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article29465914

1501 MR. A. BLASHKI. (1938, July 7). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 7. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17484352

1502 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/salmon-charles-carty-8328

1503 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 85 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1504 DEATH OF DR. SALMON, M.H.R. (1917, September 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1649845 1505 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 85 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1506 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 177-128 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1507 PORTRAIT FOR GRAND LODGE. (1931, September 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 7. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4407180

1508 MASONIC INSTALLATION. (1916, March 16). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2097518

 $1509\ DEATH\ OF\ DR.\ SALMON,\ M.H.R.\ (1917,September\ 17).\ The\ Argus\ (Melbourne,\ Vic.: 1848-1956),\ p.\ 6.\ Retrieved\ May\ 17,\ 2012,\ from\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article 1649845)$

1510 PERSONAL. (1916, March 11). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 16. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2103842 1511 PERSONAL. (1914, April 30). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 10. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article15504873

1512 The Ararat Advertiser. (1916, December 23). The Ararat advertiser (Vic.: 1914 - 1918), p. 2 Edition: tri-weekly. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-

article74247194

1513 LOCAL AND GENERAL NEWS. (1916, December 23). Camperdown Chronicle (Vic.: 1877 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved May 17, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article65015068

1514 M.W. BRO. DR. A. T. HOLDEN, P.G.M The ensuing talk was delivered by Wor. Bro. W. E. Jennings, P.G.Chaplainat the Holden Research Circle in 1948. Accessed 20 May 2012 via

1515 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 85 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1516 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ogden-james-ernest-7886

1517 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ludowici-frederick-john-10868

1518 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sennitt-john-paul-13190

1519 John Paul Sennit Ice cream and Ice-cream manufactures,, Friends of the Coburg Cemetery, Greater Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust retrieved via

http://www.friends of coburg cemetery.com/Documents/24-Sennitt.pdf on Wednesday, January 07, 2015, and the property of the p

1520 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cole-leslie-george-les-9782

1521 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/clarke-sir-andrew-3219

 $1522 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ page \ 10 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8$

 $1523 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, \ published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 10 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8000 \ Additional \ Century \ Order \ Additional \ Century \ Order \ Order$

 $1524\ Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 26\ March\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/farrar-ernest-henry-6142$

1525 The Premiers of New South Wales Vol 1 1856-1901 edited by David Clune & Ken Turner, The Federation Press ISBN 1 86287 550 2 (c.1) Page 148 accessed 4 May 2012 via

 $http://books.google.com.au/books?id=a9K508fKw-oC\&pg=PA148\&lpg=PA148\&dp=\%22James+Squire+Farnell\%22+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=lj743uexky\&sig=RTa_N01xeuLv-Reductions and the state of the sta$

1526 FREEMASONRY. (1883, July 4). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 10. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8535448

1527 INSTAILATION OF THE R.W. BR. JAMES SQUIRE FARNELL, J P., M.L.A., AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER OF THE I.C. (1870, March 15). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 -

1954), p. 5. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13202131

 $1528\ '' Mr\ James\ Squire\ FARNELL\ (1825-1888)\ on\ Parliament\ of\ New\ South\ Wales\ web\ site\ retrieved\ 4\ May\ 2012\ via$

1529 The Sydney Mail - Dec 8, 1877 Page 10 retrieved 4 May 2012 via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1302&dat=18771208&id=5FwQAAAAIBAJ&sjid=R5MDAAAAIBAJ&pg=7279,46281751208&id=18771208%id=18771208%id

 $1530\ \text{''Mr James Squire FARNELL (1825-1888) on Parliament of New South Wales web site retrieved 4\,May 2012\,via}$

 $1531\,\text{``Mr James Squire FARNELL (}1825-1888\text{) on Parliament of New South Wales web site retrieved 4 May 2012 vially the property of the pr$

1532 Goodin, V. W. E., 'Farnell, James Squire (1825–1888)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/farnell-james-squire-3499/text5375, accessed 4 \, May \, 2012$

1533 INSTAILATION OF THE R.W. BR. JAMES SQUIRE FARNELL, J P., M.L.A., AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER OF THE I.C. (1870, March 15). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 -

1954), p. 5. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13202131

 $1534 \ \hbox{``Mr James Squire FARNELL (} 1825 - 1888) \ on \ Parliament \ of \ New South \ Wales \ web \ site \ retrieved \ 4 \ May \ 2012 \ via \ Appendix \ Appendix$

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/871aa401e652ef83ca256cb700111081?OpenDocument

1535 ORIGINS OF THE STREET NAMES of THE CITY OF RYDE Page 12 from R.D.H.S. 2008 accessed 4 May 2012 via

 $http://www.rydehistory.org/assets/applets/21_december_font_A11.pdf$

1536 History of the Ancient and Honourable Fraternity Part 2 of Free and Accepted Masons and Concordant Orders by Henry Leonard Stillon, Kessinger Publishing's Rare Reprints Page 505 accessed 4 May 2012 via http://books.google.com.au/books?id=yM6ucf-

9glcC&pg=PA505&lpg=PA505&dq=%22James+Squire+Farnell%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=HWvPMJtO7q&sig=QHzKMWPY6Ol9t6a96A4GYS2BQtw&hl=en&sa=X&ei=_oejT4-LO4-YiAfmq6nHDw&ved=0CGkQ6AEwBw#v=onepage&q=%22James%20Squire%20Farnell%22%20Freemason&f=false

1537 The Sydney Mail - Dec 8, 1877 Page 10 retrieved 4 May 2012 via

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1302&dat=18771208&id=5FwQAAAAIBAJ&sjid=R5MDAAAAIBAJ&pg=7279,4628175

1538 "Mr James Squire FARNELL (1825 - 1888) on Parliament of New South Wales web site retrieved 4 May 2012 via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/871aa401e652ef83ca256cb700111081?OpenDocument

1539 History of the Ancient and Honourable Fraternity Part 2 of Free and Accepted Masons and Concordant Orders by Henry Leonard Stillon, Kessinger Publishing's Rare Reprints Page 505 accessed 4 May 2012 via http://books.google.com.au/books?id=yM6ucf-

9glcC&pg=PA505&lpg=PA505&dq=%22James+Squire+Farnell%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=HWvPMJtO7q&sig=QHzKMWPY6Ol9t6a96A4GYS2BQtw&hl=en&sa=X&ei=_oejT4-LO4-YiAfmq6nHDw&ved=0CGkQ6AEwBw#v=onepage&q=%22James%20Squire%20Farnell%22%20Freemason&f=false

1540 THREE TIMES MAYOR. (1928, July 25). The Daily News (Perth, WA: 1882 - 1954), p. 5 Edition: HOME (FINAL) EDITION. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article79509234

1541 THREE TIMES MAYOR. (1928, July 25). The Daily News (Perth, WA: 1882 - 1954), p. 5 Edition: HOME (FINAL) EDITION. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article79509234

1542 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 233-234

1543 1870 'DEATH OF MR. JOHN TUTHILL BAGOT.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 8 August, p. 2, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article28594015

1544 1892 'DEATH OF MR. W FIVEASH.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 18 October, p. 6, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48561452 1545 1870 'DEATH OF MR. JOHN TUTHILL BAGOT.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 8 August, p. 2, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-

1546 'Denovan, William Dixon Campbell (1829–1906)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/denovan-william-dixon-campbell-3396/text5151, accessed 4 May 2012.

1547 William Denovan on Bendigo Victoria Australia retrieved 4 May 2012 via http://www.bendigo.ws/Bendigo-History/Bendigo-People/William-Dixon-Campbell-Denovan.html

1548 IN MEMORIAM, A guide to the History and Heritage of Victiorian Cemetaries Published in 2014 by Hardie Grant Books ISBN: 9781742709659 retrieved Monday, January 05,

 $2015\ via\ http://docs.health.vic.gov.au/docs/doc/1CF154A84FFA54BFCA257D7A0014C5B7/\$FILE/In\%20Memoriam\%20FINAL\%20OCT\%202014-s.pdf$

1549 Andrew Moore, 'Primrose, Hubert Leslie (1880–1942)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/primrose-hubert-leslie-8117/text14175, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18\,March 2015 and the properties of the properties$

1550 Connell, John William (1913-) http://trove.nla.gov.au/people/1476403?c=people

article28594015

1551Encyclopedia of Australian Science, Biographical entry Connell, John William (1913 -) retrieved Saturday, January 10, 2015 via http://www.eoas.info/biogs/P003452b.htm

1552 Freemasons Victoria "John Connell turns 100 via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/john-connell-turns-100 retrieved Saturday, January 10, 2015

1553 JOHN CONNELL AM ENGINEER, retrieved via http://www.stanjohnstone.id.au/JohnConnell/ on Saturday, January 10, 2015

 $1554\ Freemasons\ Victoria:\ An\ interview\ with\ John\ Connell.\ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L9krhBd5byQ\ on\ Saturday,\ January\ 10,\ 2015\ on\ Saturday,\ 10,\ 2015\ on\ Saturday,\ 10,\ 2015\ on\ Saturday,\ 2015\ on\ Saturday$

1555 Interesting YouTube article on John Connell "Freemasons Victoria: An interview with John Connell." via https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L9krhBd5byQ on Sunday, 27 December 2015

1556 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/murdoch-sir-james-anderson-7691

1557 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macleay-sir-william-john-4125

1558 Alice Hazel Kelso King 1908-1997: an obituary. Retrieved 18 May 2012 via Alice Hazel Kelso King 1908-1997: an obituary.

1559 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/king-sir-george-eccles-kelso-6957

1560 Australian Dictionary of Biography Web Site retrieved 26 March 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/baillieu-james-george-5627

1561 "A Brief History of Australia Lodge No. 6505 " http://www.australialodge6505.co.uk/A%20Brief%20History%20of%20Australia%20Lodge.htm retrieved on Wednesday, December 31, 2014

1562 J. R. Poynter, 'Baillieu, Sir Clive Latham (1889–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/baillieu-sir-clive-latham-5629/text8517, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 31 December 2014.

1563 Alan Gregory, 'Frew, Sir John Lewtas (Jack) (1912–1985)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/frew-sir-john-lewtas-jack-12515/text22519, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 7 January 2015.

1564 Camberwell Grammar School Gallery of Achievement 2014 Sir John Lewtas FREW OBE(1930)

 $1565\ \text{``The Francis Ormond Lodge No 286''}\ in\ Free masonry\ Victoria,\ official\ mag\ of\ UGLV\ issue\ 117\ Spring\ 2008\ Page\ 23\ Page\ 23$

1566 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 63 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1567 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 116,128-130,132-3 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0

1568 MR. G. E. EMERY. (1937, February 19). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 9. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17304869

1569 Beever, E. A., 'Emery, George Edwin (1859–1937)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/emery-george-edwin-6112/text10477, accessed 30 April 2012

1570 Death Of Victorian Savings Bank Commissioner. (1937, February 19). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 24. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article74339634

```
1571 MR. G. E. EMERY'S DEATH. (1937, February 19). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 9. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11970631 1572 Obituary - Burial of Mr G E Emery The Age 22 Feb 1937 via
```

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300&dat=19370222&id=smMRAAAAIBAJ&sjid=JpcDAAAAIBAJ&pg=5029,5742611

1573 MR. G. E. EMERY. (1937, February 19). The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 9. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17304869 1574 Death Of Victorian Savings Bank Commissioner. (1937, February 19). The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), p. 24. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article74339634

1575 MR. G. E. EMERY'S DEATH. (1937, February 19). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 9. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11970631 1576 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 63 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1577 Beever, E. A., 'Emery, George Edwin (1859–1937)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/emery-george-edwin-6112/text10477, accessed 30 April 2012

1578 Representative British Freemasons - Google Books Anonymous Kessinger Publishing, Kessinger Publishing Company - 2003 - Social Science - 660 pages Page 24 via http://books.google.com.au/books?id=6DtvwH_Dfl8C&pg=PA24&lpg=PA24&dq=%22George+Edwin+Emery%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=P1ze6Rc_f5&sig=r1gPi64HbRt4ZKGr-urt75bPZlk&hl=en&sa=X&ei=f1ieT_nzOMauiQektvnsDg&ved=0CCwQ6AEwAQ#v=onepage&q=%22George%20Edwin%20Emery%22%20Freemason&f=false ISBN: 0766135896 1579 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 63 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1580 MR. G. E. EMERY'S DEATH. (1937, February 19). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 9. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11970631 1581 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 63 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1582 FREEMASONS' JOURNAL. (1934, September 27). The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article32819225 1583 Hackett, Sir John Winthrop (1848–1916) in Australian Dictionary of Biography Accessed 26 April 2012 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hackett-sir-john-winthrop-6514 1584 Susanne Keating, 'Abbott, Joseph Henry (1830–1904)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/abbott-joseph-henry-2857/text4067, published first in hardcopy 1969, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1585 "Prince Albert Lodge Our History" web site retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.princealbertlodge.com/prince-albert-lodge-our-lodge-history.php

1586 SIR HENRY WEEDON'S FUNERAL. (1921, March 31). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article1743326 1587 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 35 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1588 Dunstan, David, 'Weedon, Sir Henry (1859–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/weedon-sir-henry-9034/text15911, accessed 30 April 2012.

1589 SIR HENRY WEEDON. (1908, June 27). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 18. Retrieved April 30, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article10650215 1590 Dunstan, David, 'Weedon, Sir Henry (1859–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/weedon-sir-henry-9034/text15911. accessed 30 April 2012.

1591 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 35 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1592 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1593 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 179 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7 1594 Kerr, William Warren (1864–1949) on Australian Dictionary of Biography retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kerr-william-warren-559 1595 VOGUES GALLERY.—No. 57. (1937, December 16). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 4. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11133283 1596 MASONIC CEREMONIES. (1932, March 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4442040 1597 MASONIC CEREMONIES. (1932, March 17). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4442040 1598 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1599 Kerr, William Warren (1864–1949) on Australian Dictionary of Biography retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kerr-william-warren-559

1600 FORMER STATE BANK CHIEF DIES. (1949, July 4). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22762293

1601 FORMER STATE BANK CHIEF DIES. (1949, July 4). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22762293

1602 Kerr, William Warren (1864–1949) on Australian Dictionary of Biography retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/kerr-william-warren-559

1603 'Kerr, William Warren (1864–1949)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/kerr-william-warren-559/text560, accessed 27 April 2012.

 $1604 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, \ published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 123 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8$

1605 'Kerr, William Warren (1864–1949)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/kerr-william-warren-559/text560, accessed 27 April 2012.

1606 FORMER STATE BANK CHIEF DIES. (1949, July 4). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 6. Retrieved April 27, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22762293 1607 1949 'FORMER STATE BANK CHIEF DIES.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957), 4 July, p. 6, viewed 21 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22762293 1608 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1609 MR. A. CORRIE, EXCHANGE PIONEER DEAD. (1941, April 17). The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44889131

1610 Mr. Alexander Corrie. (1941, April 24). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 4 Edition: LATE NEWS EDITION. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article52413874

1611 MASONS' BON VOYAGE. (1937, May 14). The Courier-Mail (Brisbane, Qld.: 1933 - 1954), p. 16. Retrieved April 2, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article37047429

1612 Mr. Alexander Corrie. (1941, April 24). Examiner (Launceston, Tas.: 1900 - 1954), p. 4 Edition: LATE NEWS EDITION. Retrieved April 15, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article52413874

1613 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 155 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1614 "Stock Exchange Leader Dies" The Age 14 April 1960 retrieved 30 april 2012 viahttp://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300&dat=19600414&id=51VAAAAIBAJ&sjid=tqkDAAAAIBAJ&pg=4775,2361534

```
1615 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 155 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8
```

1616 "Stock Exchange Leader Dies" The Age 14 April 1960 retrieved 30 April 2012 viahttp://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300&dat=19600414&id=-

51VAAAAIBAJ&sjid=tqkDAAAAIBAJ&pg=4775,2361534

1617 "Stock Exchange Leader Dies" The Age 14 April 1960 retrieved 30 april 2012 viahttp://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300&dat=19600414&id=-

51VAAAAIBAJ&sjid=tqkDAAAAIBAJ&pg=4775,2361534

 $1618 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 155 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8$

1619 Bruce Mitchell, 'Hargraves, Edward Hammond (1816–1891)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hargraves-edward-hammond-3719/text5837, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 7 January 2015.

 $1620\ Catholic\ Values\ and\ Australian\ Realities\ By\ James\ Franklin\ Agus\ and\ Robertson\ Page\ 10\ via$

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=X8hnwenTAO4C&pg=PA10&lpg=PA10&dq=Edward+Hargraves+%E2%80%93+discoverer+of+gold+Mason&source=bl&ots=u8r2uyUDao&sig=PA10&lpg=PA1

XegCJGkWrDvh2sh4&hl=en&sa=X&ei=A8CsVP_mLIPz8gXP94DoCw&ved=0CDUQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=Edward%20Hargraves%20%E2%80%93%20discoverer%20of%20gold%20Mas on&f=false accessed Wednesday, January 07, 2015

1621 Obituary SIR WILLIAM BRUNTON. (1938, April 16). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1956), p. 2. Retrieved April 26, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11170648

1622 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1623 Brunton, Sir William (1867–1938) Australian Dictionary of Biography retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brunton-sir-william-5407

1624 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1625 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 123 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1626 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 54 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1627 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 54 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1628 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 65 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1629 "Prince Albert Lodge Our History" web site retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.princealbertlodge.com/prince-albert-lodge-our-lodge-history.php

 $1630\ PERSONAL.\ (1916, June\ 3).\ The\ Argus\ (Melbourne,\ Vic.:\ 1848-1956),\ p.\ 20.\ Retrieved\ May\ 4,\ 2012,\ from\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2093448$

1631 Victoria. (1889, March 23). North Australian (Darwin, NT: 1883 - 1889), p. 3. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article49594331

1632 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 35 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $1633\ Possible\ source, Obituaries\ Australia, retrieved\ 14\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/ellis-angell-13999$

1634 "Ellis, Angell (1831–1916), Obituaries Australia An initiative of the Australian Dictionary of Biography and the National Centre of Biography at the Australian National University retrieved 4 May 2012 via http://oa.anu.edu.au/lifesummary/ellis-angell-13999

1635 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 151 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1636 Family Notices. (1946, August 27). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 2. Retrieved April 26, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article22316281

1637 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 151 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1638 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 151 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $1639 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 107 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8000 \ Frank \ Frank$

1640 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 179-180 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0

1641 UNITED SERVICE LODGE. (1926, November 13). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 37. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3820724

1642 MASONIC HALL AT ELWOOD. (1926, December 20). The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956), p. 15. Retrieved May 4, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3827734 Ed note, article describes "Practically opposite the Gardenvale railway station, a new Masonic Hall is being built"

1643 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 107 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

 $1644 \ \mathsf{A} \ \mathsf{Century} \ \mathsf{of} \ \mathsf{Union} \ \mathsf{By} \ \mathsf{PT} \ \mathsf{Thornton}, \ \mathsf{published} \ \mathsf{by} \ \mathsf{United} \ \mathsf{Grand} \ \mathsf{Lodge} \ \mathsf{Victoria} \ \mathsf{1989} \ \mathsf{Page} \ \mathsf{113} \ \mathsf{ISBN} \ \mathsf{0} \ \mathsf{7316} \ \mathsf{5791} \ \mathsf{8}$

 $1645\,Lodge\,Devotion\,723\,UGLV\,Web\,Site\, ''more\,pictures''\,retrieved\,14\,April\,2012\,http://www.lodgedevotion.net/gipps-street-collingwood-Abbotsford/more-pictures''\,netrieved\,14\,April\,2012\,http://www.lodgedevotion.net/gipps-street-collingwood-Abbotsford/more-pictures'' and the properties of the prope$

1646 Freemasonry Victoria Official Mag of UGLV Issue 114 Summer 2007/08 page 5 $\,$

1647 History of Richmond Lodge retrieved 26 April 2012 via http://richmondlodge.go123connect.com/history-richmond-lodge

 $1648 \ A \ Century \ of \ Union \ By \ PT \ Thornton, \ published \ by \ United \ Grand \ Lodge \ Victoria \ 1989 \ Page \ 199 \ ISBN \ 0 \ 7316 \ 5791 \ 8$

1649 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 205 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1650 College Roll: Townsend, Sir Sydney Lance" on the The Royal Australasian College of Physicians web site, retrieved 14 April 2012 via

http://www.racp.edu.au/page/library/college-roll/college-roll-detail&id=1026

1652 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 211 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1653 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 231 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1654 Walsh, G. P., 'Macarthur-Onslow, James William (1867–1946)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macarthur-onslow-james-william-7287/text12637, accessed 20 \ May \ 2012. A consistency of the property of th$

1655 G. P. Walsh, 'Macarthur-Onslow, Francis Arthur (1879–1938)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macarthur-onslow-francis-arthur-7768/text12637, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 7 January 2015.

1656 G. P. Walsh, 'Macarthur-Onslow, Francis Arthur (1879–1938)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macarthur-onslow-francis-arthur-7768/text12637, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 7 January 2015.

1657 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 245 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1658 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 263 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1659 OUR HISTORY > THE FIRST 100 YEARS 1883-1983 and the Next 27, 1983 - 2010. Retrieved 30 April 2012 via http://www.kensingtonlodge.com.au/synopsis.htm

1660 History of Friends in Council Lodge No 399 on the web site of Fairfield Lodge No 254 Retrieved 30 April 2012 http://www.fairfieldlodge.org.au/history_FICM.php

1661 Austin Asche – Freeman of the City in Freemasonry Victoria official mag of UGLV Issue 113 SPRING Page 6 via retrieved via

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FmV113.pdf

1662 "Heartbeat Galen Reveals All" in Freemasonry Victoria official Mag of UGLV ISSUE 124

SPRING 2010 retrieved via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/Portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FMV%20124%20mag%20for%20web.pdf

1663 A Century of Union By PT Thornton, published by United Grand Lodge Victoria 1989 Page 279 ISBN 0 7316 5791 8

1664 Biographical entry Connell, John William (1913 -) Encyclopedia of Australian Science 2010 retrieved 3 May 2012 via http://www.eoas.info/biogs/P003452b.htm

1665 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 1 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1666 "Featured Lodge Australia Felix, No 1" in Freemasonry Victoria, Official Mag UGLV, Issue 113 SPRING Page 26 accessed 14 April 2012 via

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/portals/0/newsletter_pdf/FmV113.pdf

1667 UGLV Lodge Profile "Australia Felix" Web site retrieved 14 April 2012 via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/Lodge/1.aspx

1668 FREEMASONS, RECHABITES, AND ODDFELLOWS by Russ Haines acceded 26 April 2012 via http://home.vicnet.net.au/~pioneers/pppg5em.htm

1669Australasian No 1 Lodges - History Retrieved 14 April 2012 via http://www.lodgedevotion.net/devotionnews/education-editorial-articles/australian-no-1-lodges-history-2011-02

1670 The History of Freemasonry in Victoria by P.T. Thornton. Page 1 Published by United Grand Lodge of Ancient and Free Accepted Masons Victoria 1978 ISBN 0 9596128 0 7

1671 Flinn, E., 'Melville, Henry (1799–1873)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/melville-henry-2445/text3261, accessed 19 May 2012

1672 http://www.lodgeofresearch.com/transactions.html

1673 The Fatal Shore by Robert Hughes Page 196 Random House, 23 Feb 2010 via

 $https://books.google.com.au/books?id=nKVIKHn29xcC\&pg=PA396\&lpg=PA396\&dq=\%22Henry+melville\%22+Freemason\&source=bl\&ots=RqhlZTBnWp\&sig=8_S8gqx_Xc2o9pB_Puf1Ls+planes.$

v1TwA&hl=en&sa=X&ei=OEK2VJv9AYbn8gWC44LgDQ&ved=0CDAQ6AEwBA#v=onepage&q=%22Henry%20melville%22%20Freemason&f=false

1674 "Most Wor. Bro. W.H. Green - A Mason of Distinction" by Rt. Wor. Bro. A.R. Grant, P.S.G.W as appearing on UNITY LODGE No. 300, U.G.L.Q. TOWNSVILLE, QUEENSLAND

retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://www.unity300.com/WHGREEN.html

1675 Green, William Herbert (1878–1968) on Australian Dictionary of Biography Retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/green-william-herbert-6474

1676 The Lectern, The Official Publication of The W.H.J.Mayers Memorial Lodge of Research holden under the Charter of Gregory Lodge No. 50H UGLQ. History of the Masonic

 $Memorial\ Temple\ in\ Brisbane\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ http://the-lectern.blogspot.com.au/2008/09/history-of-masonic-memorial-temple-in.html$

1677 1929 'MASONIC INSTALLATION.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 14 August, p. 16, viewed 5 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16575507

1678 THE NEWSPAPER PRESS OF THE EMPIRE. (1925, April 15). Cairns Post (Qld.: 1909 - 1954), p. 10. Retrieved April 7, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40494372

1679 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 39-40

1680 FREEMASONS AND THE ROYAL SOCIETY, second edition is issued in January 2012, Page 42 accessed 14 April 2012 via http://www.freemasonry.london.museum/os/wp-content/resources/frs freemasons complete jan2012.pdf

 $1681 Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 15\ April\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wimble-frederick-thomas-13250$

 $1682\,AUSTRALIAN\,HISTORY-FREDERICK\,THOMAS\,WIMBLE\,retrieved\,30\,April\,2012\,via\,http://home.alphalink.com.au/~loge27/aus_hist_aus_hist_wimble.htm$

 $1683\ 'W'\ Street\ Names,\ Cairns\ Heritage\ Page,\ retrieved\ 30\ April\ 2012\ via\ http://www.cairns.qld.gov.au/_data/assets/pdf_file/0020/9047/WStreet\ Names.pdf$

1684 "Worshipful Brother Commodore" in FREEMASONRY VICTORIA official mag of UGLV ISSUE 120 WINTER 2009 accessed 17 April 2012 via

http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/Portals/0/newsletter_pdf/Fmv120.pdf

1685 http://john.curtin.edu.au/fremantle/burchell.html retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

1686 http://www.amalfipublishing.com.au/wp/2014/11/11/anzac-pollies-forge-national-identity/ retrieved Saturday, December 20, 2014

 $1687\ About\ "Tony\ Lauer"\ http://police-officers-by-nationality.integrityshop.org/Tony_Lauer/itemdetail$

1688 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

1689 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tony_Lauer

1690 Police Association of NSW "LAUER, ANTHONY RAYMOND APM

" retrieved on Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via http://www.pansw.org.au/node/422

1691 Stateline "Transcript Freemasons Broadcast: 23/07/2004 Reporter: Tom Stewart-Moore http://www.abc.net.au/stateline/act/content/2004/s1161615.htm via on Tuesday, lanuary 13, 2015

1692 THE AGE Journalist whose fine voice took him to places he never planned

April 19, 2013 retrieved via http://www.theage.com.au/comment/obituaries/journalist-whose-fine-voice-took-him-to-places-he-never-planned-20130418-2i3cy.html on Wednesday, January 07, 2015

1693 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bruce_Skeggs retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

1694 Parliament of Victoria "Skeggs, Bruce Albert Edward" retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/bioregfull.cfm?mid=1442

1695 THE LAST POST "Memories of Bruce Albert Edward Skeggs OAM KSJ" retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015 via http://www.thelastpost.com.au/Bruce-Skeggs-Tribute

http://www.rotaryheidelberg.org/cog/cog1112/Cog110926.pdf

 $1697\, The\, secret\, we\, should\, all\, be\, let\, in\, on {\it ''}\, www. the age. com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 14\, April\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2002\, retrieved\, 2012\, com. au\, September\, 3\, 2012\,$

1698 "Nudge, nudge, wink - but please say more" Sydney Morning Herald September 3 2002 via web retrieved 31 March 2012

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/09/02/1030953435615.html

1699 LA TROBEANA, Journal of the C. J. La Trobe Society Inc. Vol. 9, No. 1, February 2010 "HENRY CONDELL:MELBOURNE'S FIRST MAYOR" page 17 retrieved Monday, January 05, 2015 via http://www.latrobesociety.org.au/LaTrobeana/9n1.pdf

1700 1933 'MELBOURNE'S FIRST MAYOR.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 7 January, p. 6, viewed 7 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4518153

1701 A History of the Port Phillip District: Victoria Before Separation By A. G. L. Shaw page 179 accessed via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=PS7NNF_ccb0C&pg=PA179&lpg=PA179&dq=%22Henry+Condell%22+Freemason&source=bl&ots=RpB2wvjnyw&sig=fhrQuit9B0q-xq5Ptzl6RM3Otvw&hl=en&sa=X&ei=6MSsVOqDA4eC8gW014DoBA&ved=0CDsQ6AEwBg#v=onepage&q=%22Henry%20Condell%22%20Freemason&f=false on Wednesday, January 07, 2015

1702Retrieved 4 April 2012 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Harold_Coates

 $1703\ The\ Sydney\ Morning\ Herald\ -\ Dec\ 30,1983\ "Alan\ Gill\ concluidd\ his\ series\ on\ Masons,\ A\ Society\ with\ Secrets\ accessed\ via\ New York and Sydney\ New York$

 $http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301\&dat=19831230\&id=5P5jAAAAIBAJ\&sjid=7-YDAAAAIBAJ\&pg=3481,9817727 \ on Thursday, January 08, 2015 \ on Thursday, Jan$

1704 Sydney Morning Herald "The church that denied town leader his funeral" April 14 2002 By John Dagge retrieved via

http://www.smh.com.au/articles/2002/04/13/1018333431623.html on Thursday, January 08, 2015

1705 Parliament of NSW Web Site "Death Of Harold George Coates, OBE, A Former Member Of The Legislative Assembly" retrieved via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/hansart.nsf/V3Key/LA20020410030 on Thursday, January 08, 2015

1706 Anglicans pull welcome mat from under bewildered Freemasons By Malcolm Brown accessed via http://soc.men.narkive.com/BOVUVPtL/anglicans-pull-welcome-mat-from-under-bewildered-freemasons on Thursday, January 08, 2015

1707 Unveiled: The Masonic Mystery Sun Herald Saturday August 6, 1988 Alan Gill accessed via http://www.freemasonry.com.au/freemasonry-articles/1988/8/6/unveiled-the-masonic-mystery/ on Thursday, January 08, 2015

1708 Famous Freemasons from http://www.avonglen.ca/what-is-freemasonry/famour-masons/ accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015

1709 Harry Kellerman, OBE Obituary in the Sydney Morning Herald 3 May 2000

1710MASONIC RESEARCH IN AUSTRALIA AND NEW ZEALAND Kellerman Lectures retrieved via http://www.freemasons-freemasonry.com/ANZMRC.html on Thursday, January 08, 2015

 $1711\ What is free masonary? From\ http://www.fmcc.com.au/index.php/about-free masonary/what-is-free masonary on\ Thursday,\ January\ 08,\ 2015$

1712 "Obituary – MH (Harry) Kellerman, OBE" on Oz Torah web site retrieved 4 April 2012 http://www.oztorah.com/2010/08/obituary-%e2%80%93-mh-harry-kellerman-obe/

1713 ANZMRC web site "RW Bro Harry Kellerman" retrieved via http://www.anzmrc.org/what-is-the-anzmrc/history/135 on Thursday, January 08, 2015

 $1714\ Robert\ Dunbar\ SCOTT-Died\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 05,\ 2015\ March\ 7,\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ retrieved\ Monday,\ January\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/tag/bates/\ 1898\ http://mywdfamilies.wordpress.com/\ 1898\ http://$

1715 1898 'DEATH OF MR. R. D. SCOTT.', Camperdown Chronicle (Vic.: 1877 - 1954), 8 March, p. 3, viewed 8 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6499968

 $1716 Mel bourne\ Observer\ Wed\ 20\ June\ 2012\ page\ 15\ "Mr\ Gordon\ Charles\ Lewis"\ http://issuu.com/mediaflash/docs/ob_20jun12_az/14$

1717 Freemasonry Victoria ISSUE 119 AUTUMN 2009, Print Post Approved No. PP349181-00010 page 14

1718 1918 'PERSONAL.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 24 September, p. 7, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5592916

1719 Keeping a Trust: South Australia's Wyatt Benevolent Institution and Its Founder Page 241 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=HVH5tLjaOe8C&pg=PA116&lpg=PA116&dq=Eustace+Grundy+Freemason&source=bl&ots=GJf7JFAMKY&sig=jhnGWGDAP1mYBhfOCArFnszolHBh

 $U\&hl=en\&sa=X\&ei=OxyuVN_FLsnt8gWFwlKgAw\&ved=0CCoQ6AEwAw\#v=onepage\&q=Eustace\%20Grundy\%20Freemason\&f=false on Thursday, January 08, 2015\\ In the substance of the property of t$

1720 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1721 Valmai A. Hankel, 'Glover, Charles Richmond John (1870–1936)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/glover-charles-richmond-john-6404/text10947, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1722 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1723 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1724 Title: The History of South Australia Volume II. Author: Edwin Hodder.

* A Project Gutenberg of Australia eBook * eBook No.: 1303951h.html Language: English Date first posted: July 2013 Date most recently July 2013 http://gutenberg.net.au/ebooks13/1303951h.html accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015

1725 1887 'OBITUARY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 31 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article46832331

 $1726\ \text{``Bill Mason''}\ from\ http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bill_Mason_\%28 jewel_thief\%29\ retrieved\ Thursday,\ March\ 12,\ 2015\ Mason_\%28 jewel_thief\%29\ retrieved\ Thursday,\ March\ 12,\ 2015\ Mason_\%29\ retrieved\ Thursday,\ March\ 12,\ Mason_\%29\ retrie$

1727 1877 'THE KAPUNDA HOSPITAL.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 10 January, p. 6, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40793432

1728 1885 'DEATH OF MR. W. OLDHAM, OF KAPUNDA.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44945846

1729 1885 'DEATH OF MR. W. OLDHAM, OF KAPUNDA.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44945846

1730 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present. By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 120 - 121

1731 1885 'DEATH OF MR. W. OLDHAM, OF KAPUNDA.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44945846

1732 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 120 - 121

```
1733 1885 'DEATH OF MR. W. OLDHAM, OF KAPUNDA.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 4 July, p. 7, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article44945846

1734 Obituary "Death of Mr. C. W. F. Trapmann." inSouth Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900) Monday 15 June 1885
```

1735 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 171

1736 Obituary "Death of Mr. C. W. F. Trapmann. " inSouth Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900) Monday 15 June 1885

1737 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 236-237 Page 236-237

 $1738 Duke of Leinster Lodge No.\ 363\ Irish \ Constitution \ web \ site \ http://www.irish-free masons.org/Pages_GL/Web_Sites_Craft/Lodge_363_Pages.html \ on \ Friday,\ January\ 09,\ 2015\ Institute \ and \ Anti-American \ and \ Anti-American \ and \ anti-American \ a$

1739 1871 'FREEMASONRY—INSTALLATION OF THE R.W. BRO. W. J. CRAWFORD AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER (I.C.).', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 28 December, p. 5, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39242302

1740 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 37

1741 1892 'DEATH OF MR. W FIVEASH.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 18 October, p. 6, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48561452

1742 1892 'THE LATE MR. WILLIAM FIVEASH.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 19 October, p. 6, viewed 25 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48557312

1743 THE KAPUNDA HOSPITAL. (1877, January 10). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 6. Retrieved January 9, 2015, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40793432

1744 1877 'V.-BENEVOLENT. THE KAPUNDA HOSPITAL.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 27 January, p. 14, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33744711

1745 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 49

1746 1903 'PERSONAL.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 9 June, p. 4, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4958571

1747 1869 'DISTRICT GRAND LODGE OF FREEMASONS.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 7 October, p. 4, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article41397961

1748 1905 'Family Notices.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 5 August, p. 2, viewed 9 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4948383

1749 The Freemasons Magazine And Masonic Mirror - Jan-Jun 1870' retrieved via https://archive.org/stream/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun 1870/The Freemasons Magazine And Masonic Mirror - Jan-Jun 1870 divu.txt on Friday. January 09. 201

1750 Advertiser (Adelaide), 5 August 1905, p 8 via http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/downer-henry-edward-16983 on Thursday, January 08, 2015

1751 'Downer, Henry Edward (1836–1905)', Obituaries Australia, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/downer-henry-edward-16983/text28852. accessed 9 January 2015.

 $1752\ Henry\ Edward\ Downer\ http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_Edward_Downer\ retrieved\ on\ Friday,\ January\ 09,\ 2015$

1753 1877 'MASONIC BANQUET TO MR. H. E. DOWNER.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 23 January, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article40788694

1754 SA & NT Freemasons History Henry Edward Downer (1836-1905) posted Saturday, 17 January 2015 with 10 references. Retrieved via http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2015_01_01_archive.html on Sunday, August 23, 2015

1755 DICTIONARY OF AUSTRALIAN BIOGRAPHY BY Percival Serle, Angus and Robertson 1949 I-K as at http://gutenberg.net.au/dictbiog/0-dict-biogl-K.html

1756 1896 'THE LATE MR. W. H. GRAY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 9 September, p. 7, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54833827

1757 1896 'THE LATE MR. W. H. GRAY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 9 September, p. 7, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54833827

1758 1915 'PHILANTHROPY AND THE LAW.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 31 August, p. 4, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article59422004 1759 1896 'DEATH OF MR. W. H. GRAY.', Adelaide Observer (SA: 1843 - 1904), 12 September, p. 16, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article162362277 1760 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday. January 12, 2015

1761 http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/masonic-heritage on Monday, January 12, 2015

1762~WH~Gray~http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/w-h-gray~on~Monday, January~12,~2015

1763 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482 1764 GOULD'S HISTORY OF FREEMASONRY THROUGHOUT THE WORLD VOLUME IV as at http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/goulds_history_volume_4.htm on Wednesday, January 14,

1765 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1766 1889 'MR. L. COHEN, M P.', Adelaide Observer (SA: 1843 - 1904), 11 May, p. 33, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article160788036
1767 1924 'NEW YEAR HONOURS,.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 1 January, p. 7, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57470636
1769 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1770 Eric Richards, 'Cohen, Sir Lewis (1849–1933)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cohen-sir-lewis-5716/text9667, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 12 January 2015

1771 OzTorah, "The Jewish emigrants from Britain: Australia & New Zealand" from http://www.oztorah.com/2013/03/the-jewish-emigrants-from-britain-australia-new-zealand/ on Wednesday. January 14. 2015

1772 Australian Jewish Historical Society Vol IV, Part II , July 1955 Page 82-83 via http://www.bjpa.org/Publications/downloadFile.cfm?FileID=19275 on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1773 http://eurekapedia.org "Charles Dyte " via http://eurekapedia.org/Charles_Dyte on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1774 The Age - Dec 28, 1893 "DEATH OF A BALLARAT PIONEER, MR CHARLES DYTE, VIA

 $http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1300\&dat=18931228\&id=py0RAAAAIBAJ\&sjid=VpEDAAAAIBAJ\&pg=5583,6568426\ ONational Control of the Control$

Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1775 Sturt- Buninyong United Lodge "Buninyong Freemasons' Lodge.

The arrival of Freemasonry in Ballarat and the Goldfields. "at http://www.buninyongfreemasons.com/history-of-lodge.html on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1776 Sturt-Buninyong United Lodge http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/sturt-buninyong-united-lodge on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1777 Charles Kenworthy via http://eurekapedia.org/Charles_Kenworthy on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1778 Sturt-Buninyong United Lodge . Buninyong Freemasons' Lodge. The arrival of Freemasonry in Ballarat and the Goldfields. Via http://www.buninyongfreemasons.com/history-of-lodge.html on Tuesday, August 25, 2015

1779 Weston Bate, 'Steinfeld, Emanuel (1828–1893)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/steinfeld-emanuel-4637/text7641, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 14 January 2015.

1780 Characters of the Goldfields Sovereign Hill Education Page 5 accessed via http://education.sovereignhill.com.au/media/uploads/Characters_of_the_Goldfields.pdf on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1781 Weston Bate, 'Steinfeld, Emanuel (1828–1893)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/steinfeld-emanuel-4637/text7641, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 14 January 2015

1782 "Lodge of Friendship - The First SA Lodge " via http://www.santfreemasons.org.au/content/lodge-friendship-%E2%80%93-first-sa-lodge on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1783 Adelaidia Robert Gouger via http://adelaidia.sa.gov.au/people/robert-gouger on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1784 Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1785 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

1786 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_Gouger

1787 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1788 Merab Harris Tauman, 'Lochée, Francis (1811–1893)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lochee-francis-2365/text3101, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1789 1893 'DEATH OF MR. FRANCIS LOCHEE, J.P.', Western Mail (Perth, WA: 1885 - 1954), 25 November, p. 23, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33104233

1790 1893 'DEATH OF MR. FRANCIS LOCHEE, J.P.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 24 November, p. 5, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3055103

1791 "Freemasons Hall " http://adelaidecityexplorer.com.au/items/show/84 on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1792 1884 'JUBILEE OF SOUTH AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 25 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43802623

1793 1892 'SIR JOHN MORPHETT.', South Australian Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1895), 12 November, p. 7, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article92297761 1794 GOULD'S HISTORY OF FREEMASONRY THROUGHOUT THE WORLD VOLUME IV as at http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/goulds_history_volume_4.htm on Wednesday, January 14, 2015

1795 http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Morphett

1796 1892 'THE LATE SIR JOHN MORPHETT.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 9 November, p. 6, viewed 14 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48556427

1797 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1798 1911 'LATE MR. NORMAN SELFE.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 18 October, p. 16, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article15282155

1799 S. Murray-Smith, 'Selfe, Norman (1839–1911)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/selfe-norman-4554/text7469, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 12 January 2015.

1800 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

1801 Adelaide streets named for Freemasons, GRAND LODGE OF ANTIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA AND NORTHERN TERRITORY Accessed via

http://archive.today/x5DPD#selection-857.0-857.37 on Monday, January 12, 2015

1802 en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thomas_Gilbert_(pioneer)

1803 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

 $1804 \ \text{``Freemasonry and science'' from http://freemasonry.bcy.ca/texts/liberal/science.html on Sunday, January 11, 2015 \ \text{``Long Sunday Sunday$

1805 Australian Academy of Science, "Alexander Boden 1913-1993B"" by LG Ross, retrieved from http://www.asap.unimelb.edu.au/bsparcs/aasmemoirs/boden.htm on Sunday, lanuary 11 2015

1806 Ann M. Mitchell, 'Maitland, Sir Herbert Lethington (1868–1923)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/maitland-sir-herbert-lethington-7468/text13011, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 12 January 2015.

```
1807 C. Craven-Sands, 'Shearston, John Samuel (1853–1916)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/shearston-john-samuel-8409/text14769, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1808 1941 'DEATH OF REV. S. M. SOLOMON, CHAPLAIN-COLONEL, V.D.', The Hebrew Standard of Australasia (Sydney, NSW: 1895 - 1953), 13 March, p. 4, viewed 12 January, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article121210131
```

1809 The Victorian Jewish community, 1900-1910 via http://www.oztorah.com/2012/09/the-victorian-jewish-community-1900-1910/ on Monday, January 12, 2015

1810 Ten Journeys to Cameron's Farm, An Australian Tragedy, by Cameron Hazlehurst, Australian National University EPress ISBN: 9781925021004 (paperback) 9781925021011 (ebook) Page 68

1811 International Diplomat: Irish in Australia': Octavius Charles Beale via http://www.internationaldiplomat.com/itas-world/irish-australia-octavius-charles-beale/ on Monday, August 17, 2015

1812 Neville Hicks and E. J. Lea-Scarlett, 'Beale, Octavius Charles (1850–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/beale-octavius-charles-5165/text8675. published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 16 January 2015.

1813 Neville Hicks and E. J. Lea-Scarlett, 'Beale, Octavius Charles (1850–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/beale-octavius-charles-5165/text8675, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 16 January 2015.

1814 Stephen Garton, 'Neitenstein, Frederick William (1850–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/neitenstein-frederick-william-7735/text13555, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1815 http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=153061

1816 Frederick Neitenstein in Masonic apron c1885, By Tuttle & Co. From the collection of the State Library of New South Wales [PXD 1117/1] (Mitchell Library)

1817 Dictionary of Sydeny - Vernon nautical training ship /Neitenstein's reforms via http://dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/vernon_nautical_training_ship on Monday, August 17, 2015

1818 1921 'PRISON REFORMER.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 25 April, p. 6, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article15958222

1819 R. A. Ferrall, 'Harris, Leonard Burnie (Len) (1890–1964)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/harris-leonard-burnie-len-10437/text18505, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1820 R. A. Ferrall, 'Prichard, Frederick John (1851–1920)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/prichard-frederick-john-8111/text14161, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015

1821 Lionel Logue PIONEER SPEECH THERAPIST 1880 - 1953 via http://www.speech-language-

therapy.com/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=53:lionel&catid=11:admin<emid=122 on Thursday, March 19, 2015

1822 Suzanne Edgar, 'Logue, Lionel George (1880–1953)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/logue-lionel-george-10852/text19261, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1823 The King's Freemasonry via http://www.freemasonrytoday.com/ugle-sgc/ugle/item/286-the-kings-freemasonry on Thursday, March 19, 2015

1824 Worshipful Brother Lionel Logue – a WA Freemason we can all be proud of via http://forum.mastermason.com/forum_posts.asp?TID=9081&title=film-the-kings-speech on Thursday, March 19, 2015

1825 King's Speech Therapist a Freemason The QLD Freemason. May 2011 via Grand Lodge of Scotland's web site http://www.grandlodgescotland.com/news/505-kings-speech-therapist-a-freemason on Thursday, March 19, 2015

 $1826\ The\ Kings\ speech\ http://www.masons.org.au/news/381-the-king-s-speech.html\ on\ Thursday,\ March\ 19,\ 2015$

1827 R. R. Freeman, 'Young, William Ramsay (1894–1965)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/young-william-ramsay-9221/text16293, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1828 Ursula Bygott, 'Selle, Walter Albert (1883–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/selle-walter-albert-8384/text14719, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 18 March 2015

1829 Find a Grave Michel Francois "Frank" Albert via http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=88440428 on Saturday, August 22, 2015

1830 'Albert, Michel François (Frank) (1874–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/albert-michel-francois-frank-4987/text8285, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1831 G. P. Walsh, 'Merriman, Sir Walter Thomas (1882–1972)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/merriman-sir-walter-thomas-7561/text13195, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1832 K. R. Page, 'Collins, James Richard (1869–1934)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/collins-james-richard-5739/text9715, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1833 Helen Haenke, 'Thorn, George (1806–1876)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/thorn-george-4719/text7825, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1834 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr John MACINTOSH (1821 - 1911) via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/Prod/Parlment/Members.nsf/5ffc499ff22ad4ddca256ce7007f7452/3fe455fee81c632eca256e440019db49?OpenDocument on Saturday, August 22. 2015

1835 Martha Rutledge, 'Macintosh, John (1821–1911)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macintosh-john-4100/text6551, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 26 March 2015. The property of the property

1836 City of Sydney, John Macintosh via http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/john-macintosh/ on Saturday, August 22, 2015

1837 G. E. Sherington, 'Aspinall, Arthur Ashworth (1846–1929)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/aspinall-arthur-ashworth-5076/text8467, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 26 March 2015.

1838 B. J. Costar, 'Phelan, William (1915–1973)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/phelan-william-11381/text20333, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 19 March 2015.

 $1839\ 1901\ 'NEWS\ AND\ NOTES.', The\ West\ Australian\ (Perth,\ WA: 1879-1954),\ 12\ July,\ p.\ 4,\ viewed\ 22\ August,\ 2015,\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article 24754780$

1840 1940 'Family Notices.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 28 June, p. 6, viewed 22 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article46723603

```
1841 Michael Hoare, 'Ulrich, Georg Heinrich Friedrich (George Henry Frederick) (1830–1900)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National
University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ulrich-georg-heinrich-friedrich-george-henry-frederick-4768/text7927, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.
1842 Teara, The Encyclopedia of New Zealand "Story: Ulrich, George Henry Frederick " via http://www.teara.govt.nz/en/biographies/2u1/ulrich-george-henry-frederick on Saturday,
1843 J. E. L. Rutherford, 'Webb, Edmund (1830–1899)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/webb-edmund-4821/text8041, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.
1844 JOURNAL OF THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY The churches and sectarian politics in the Central West: from the 1860s to the 1970s. (Essay) November 1, 2007
accessed via http://www.highbeam.com/doc/1G1-175064735.html on Saturday, August 22, 2015
1845 1893 'BATHURST CIRCUIT COURT.', National Advocate (Bathurst, NSW: 1889 - 1954), 17 October, p. 2, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article156675485
1846 1894 'The Masonic Hall Equity Case.', Bathurst Free Press and Mining Journal (NSW: 1851 - 1904), 20 November, p. 2, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-
1847 Carl Bridge, 'Sowden, Sir William John (1858–1943)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sowden-sir-william-john-8593/text15005, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 31 March 2015
1848 WIKIPEDIA William John Sowden https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/William John Sowden on Monday, August 24, 2015
1849 1943 'SIR WILLIAM SOWDEN DEAD.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1931 - 1954), 11 October, p. 3, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48770359
1850 D. F. Fairweather, 'Keast, Asdruebal James (1892–1980)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/keast-asdruebal-james-10664/text18953, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 26 March 2015.
1851 Rupert Goodman, 'Huish, Sir Raymond Douglas (Bob) (1898–1970)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/huish-sir-raymond-douglas-bob-10569/text18771, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 26 March 2015.
1852 Betty Crouchley, 'Carter, Arthur John (1847–1917)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/carter-arthur-john-5521/text9401, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015.
1853 Janis Bailey, 'Laidlaw, Kenneth Hunter (Ken) (1887–1981)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/laidlaw-kenneth-hunter-ken-14068/text25043, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 23 March 2015
1854 Joanna Sassoon, 'Mitchell, Ernest Lund (1876–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mitchell-ernest-lund-13101/text23619, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.
1855 Gianfranco Cresciani, 'Sceusa, Francesco (1851–1919)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sceusa-francesco-8351/text14655, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 23 March 2015.
1856 Laura Raiter, 'Einihovici, Ayrum (Tim) (1895–1988)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/einihovici-avrum-tim-12456/text22403, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 19 March 2015
1857 Helen R. Mullins, 'Worsnop, Thomas (1821–1898)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/worsnop-thomas-4889/text8181, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.
1858 Provenance~AA~383~Thomas~Worsnop~http://archives.samuseum.sa.gov.au/aa383/provlist.htm~on~Tuesday,~August~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~august~25,~2015~augu
1859 John H. Pearn, 'Flecker, Hugo (1884–1957)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/flecker-hugo-10199/text18023, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 31 March 2015.
1860 Peter Reynolds, 'Freeland, John Maxwell (Max) (1920–1983)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/freeland-john-maxwell-max-12511/text22511, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015.
1861 Malcolm Saunders, 'Taylor, Harry Samuel (1873–1932)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/taylor-harry-samuel-8757/text15345, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 31 March 2015.
1862 The Dictionary of Sydney, "Thornton, George via http://dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/thornton_george on Friday, August 28, 2015"
1863 Martha Rutledge, 'Thornton, George (1819-1901)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/thornton-george-4720/text7827, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 26 March 2015.
1864 WOOLLAHRA COUNCIL George Thornton (1819-1901) via
http://www.woollahra.nsw.gov.au/library/local\_history/council\_history/electing\_the\_first\_council/first\_councillors/george\_thornton\ on\ Friday,\ August\ 28,\ 2015
1865 1864 'MASONIC.', Empire (Sydney, NSW: 1850 - 1875), 12 February, p. 8, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60580062
1866 1860 'THE FREEMASONS' DINNER.', Empire (Sydney, NSW: 1850 - 1875), 24 May, p. 2, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60410689
1867 1861 'GRAND CEREMONIA AT THE FREEMASONS' HALL.', Empire (Sydney, NSW: 1850 - 1875), 29 August, p. 5, viewed 28 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-
1868 1861 'THE MASONIC BANQUET.', The Maitland Mercury and Hunter River General Advertiser (NSW: 1843 - 1893), 31 August, p. 2, viewed 28 August, 2015,
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article18683856
1869 1870 'INSTALLATION OF MR. J. S. FARNELL AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER, I.C.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 25 March, p. 6, viewed 28 August, 2015,
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13202550
1870 Izi.Travel Memorial Masonic Tour "George Thornton Obelisk " via https://izi.travel/nl/86bf-memorial-masonic-tour/en#d313-george-thornton-obelisk/en Friday, August 28,
1871 Some notes on freemasonry in Australasia, from the earliest times to the present day" W. F. LAMONBY, via
https://archive.org/stream/cu31924030324028/cu31924030324028_djvu.txt on Friday, August 28, 2015
1872 Tim Jetson, 'von Stieglitz, Karl Rawdon (1893–1967)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,
http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/yon-stieglitz-karl-rawdon-13229/text7183, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 28 August 2015.
```

1873 QUEEN VICTORIA MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY CHS 72 THE VON STIEGLITZ COLLECTION Historians, Tasmania

1874 John Ramsland, 'Nott, Leslie Cecil Joshua (1895–1963)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/nott-leslie-cecil-joshua-13134/text23769, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1875 Carole Woods, 'Haverfield, Robert Ross (1819–1889)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/haverfield-robert-ross-3733/text5871, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1876 Vivien Stewart, 'Tucker, Charles (1857–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/tucker-charles-8867/text15569, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1877 Australian Postal History & Social Philately TELEGRAMS to GEORGE MACKANESS on HIS ORDER of BRITISH EMPIRE via http://www.auspostalhistory.com/articles/1803.php on Monday, August 31, 2015

1878 MASONIC LODGES ASSOCIATED WITH RUDYARD KIPLING By W/Bro. William T. Brown: Kipling Newporton Lodge No. 315 and Irish Lodge of Research No. CC. Presented at: THE MASONIC HALL, BALLINAMALLARD, COUNTY FERMANAGH. 26TH APRIL 2003 via http://homepage.eircom.net/~minoan/Lodge200/KIPLING%20LODGES/KIPLING%20LODGES.htm on Monday, August 31, 2015

1879 NATIONAL LIBRARY OF AUSTRALIA - Lodge University of Sydney, No. 544, U.G.L. of N.S.W. installation of Bro. George MacKaness ... on Friday, 22nd October, 1937 / Lodge University of Sydney, No. 544, U.G.L. of N.S.W via http://catalogue.nla.gov.au/Record/5952216 on Monday, August 31, 2015

1880 Bruce Mitchell and Martha Rutledge, 'Mackaness, George (1882–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mackaness-george-7376/text 12817, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 31 March 2015. A constant of the contraction of

1881 Dictionary of Sydney "Hunters Hill " via http://dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/hunters_hill on Monday, August 31, 2015

1882 City of Sydney, Sydeny's Aldermen "Charles Edward Jeanneret" via http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/charles-jeanneret/ on Monday, August 31, 2015
1883 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Charles Edward JEANNERET (1834 - 1898)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/1fb6ebed995667c2ca256ea100825164/f8ecd7145f74ddfaca256e3c007dbaaa!OpenDocument on Monday, August 31. 2015

1884 Martha Rutledge, 'Jeanneret, Charles Edward (1834–1898)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jeanneret-charles-edward-3852/text6121, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1885 Frank Strahan, 'Graham, James (1819–1898)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/graham-james-3650/text5689, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 31 March 2015

1886 Keith Amos, 'Campbell, Eric (1893–1970)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-eric-5487/text9331, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1887 Alternative Finland / The Australia-Finland Assistance Organisation and the Dispatch of Australian Volunteers to Finland / Colonel Eric Campbell via

http://www.alternativefinland.com/australia-finland-assistance-organisation-dispatch-australian-volunteers-finland/ on Thursday, October 15, 2015

1888 A. G. Thomson Zainu'ddin, 'Krome, Otto Georg (1863–1917)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/krome-otto-georg-7000/text12169, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1889 Brighton Cemetery, Otto Georg Hermann Dittmar Krome (1863-1917 via http://brightoncemetery.com/HistoricInterments/150Names/kromeo.htm on Thursday, October 15, 2015

1890 Geoffrey Serle, 'McClelland, David John (1873–1962)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/mcclelland-david-john-7313/text12685, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1891 1916 'CHIEF OF RAILWAYS.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 28 June, p. 6, viewed 15 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6453934

1892 Alex H. Moncrieff and A. J. Stimson, 'Moncrieff, Alexander Bain (1845–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/moncrieff-alexander-bain-7620/text13317, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1893 B. A. Knox, 'Morgan, James (1816–1878)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/morgan-james-4245/text6855, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 15 October 2015.

1894 1878 'The late Mr. James Morgan.', Warwick Argus and Tenterfield Chronicle (Qld.: 1866 - 1879), 5 December, p. 2, viewed 15 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article79758175

1895 Design & Art Australia Online "Charles Nettleton b. c.1825 via https://www.daao.org.au/bio/version_history/charles-nettleton/biography/?p=2&revision_no=23 on Thursday, October 15, 2015"

1896 Jean Gittins, 'Nettleton, Charles (1826–1902)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/nettleton-charles-4289/text6941, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 20 March 2015

 $1897\ Daydreamy\ 'Daisy'\ via\ http://www.magnaquies.com/possible_melbourne_mourner.html\ on\ Thursday,\ October\ 15,\ 2015$

1898 Suzanne D. Rutland, 'Newman, Horace Bohmer (1889–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/newman-horace-bohmer-11227/text20017, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1899 With One Voice A History of the NSW Jewish Board of Deputies By Suzanne D Rutland & Sophie Caplan Chapter 3 "Changes in Leadership 1952-57" Page 63& 64 via

 $ocuments \%2F217\%2FC hapter_3_Changes_in_Leadership_pg_62.pdf. aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx\&usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Monday,~October~19,~2015~aspx@usg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrGA\&cad=rja~on~Afg=AFQjCNHCgx6ol3zhl5dPi3OYk3syYOcrG$

1900 Peter Mercer, 'Morton, Alexander (1854–1907)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/morton-alexander-7666/text13411, published first in hardcopy 1986, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1901 Jean Gittins, 'Lewis, Charles Ferris (1828–1900)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lewis-charles-ferris-4018/text6373, published first in hardcopy 1974, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1902 G. P. Walsh, 'Ritchie, Robert Adam (1836–1891)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ritchie-robert-adam-4481/text7317, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

```
1903 PARLIAMENT OF NSW Mr Robert Adam RITCHIE (1836 - 1891)** VIA
```

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/fe1657bcbd0b25c9ca256df300077f63/ae4a3ef5acb86ba1ca256e520083cc8e?OpenDocument on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1904 R. J. K. Chapman, 'Israel, John William (1850–1926)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/israel-john-william-6806/text11775, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1905 MASONIC GATHERING. Departure of the Auditor General (1901, November 30). The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 3. Retrieved April 3, 2012, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article9575810

1906 Wanna, John and Ryan, Christine (2003) An Reactive Administrative Culture? The Legacy of Australia's first Auditor-General on the Australian Audit Office . Australian Journal of Politics and History 49(4):pp. 469-480. Accessed 14 April 2012 http://eprints.qut.edu.au/3604/1/3604.pdf

1907 Prabook, John William ISRAEL via http://prabook.org/web/person-view.html?profileId=750151 on Tuesday, October 20, 2015

1908 1926 'PERSONAL.', Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1895 - 1954), 5 June, p. 46, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article89644158

1909 Alex Freeleagus, 'Freeleagus, Christy Kosmas (1889–1957)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/freeleagus-christy-kosmas-6243/text10747, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1910 1898 "The Freemasons' Chronicle,".', The Hebrew Standard of Australasia (Sydney, NSW: 1895 - 1953), 6 May, p. 4, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article121636984

1911 1908 'ENGAGEMENT.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 18 April, p. 10, viewed 20 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14926586

1912 Suzanne D. Rutland, 'Harris, Alfred (1870–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/harris-alfred-6577/text11315, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 20 March 2015.

1913 Alan Warden, 'Gerard, Alfred Edward (1877–1950)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/gerard-alfred-edward-6299/text10863, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 20 March 2015.

 $1914\,SA\,History\,Hub,\,Alfred\,Edward\,Gerard\,via\,http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/alfred-edward-gerard\,on\,Wednesday,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,Alfred\,Edward\,Gerard\,via\,http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/alfred-edward-gerard\,on\,Wednesday,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,Alfred\,Edward\,Gerard\,via\,http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/alfred-edward-gerard\,on\,Wednesday,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,Alfred\,Edward\,Gerard\,via\,http://sahistoryhub.com.au/people/alfred-edward-gerard\,on\,Wednesday,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Hub,\,October\,21,\,2015\,History\,Histor$

1915 Adelaidia Alfred Edward Gerard via http://adelaidia.sa.gov.au/people/alfred-edward-gerard on Wednesday, October 21, 2015

1916 Merle M. Gynther, 'Hutton, George Samuel (1848-1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hutton-george-samuel-6780/text11727, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 18 March 2015

1917 1913 'MR. G. S. HUTTON.', The Week (Brisbane, Qld.: 1876 - 1934), 8 August, p. 31, viewed 21 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article188943664

1918 Freemasons Association (NSW & ACT) Inc "OCTOBER 2015 LUNCHEON" via http://freemasonsassocnswact.org.au/2015/09/october-luncheon-tuesday-13-october-2015/ on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1919 Bikers Roar Campaign via https://bikieroarscampaign.wordpress.com/2012/09/26/one-things-fo/ on Thursday, October 22, 2015

1920 Sally O'Neill, 'Fowler, Thomas Walker (1859–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fowler-thomas-walker-6225/text 10687, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 20 March 2015. A continuous cont

1921 1928 'LATE MR. T. W. FOWLER.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 6 December, p. 8, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article3973612

1922 1915 'ENGLISH FREEMASONS.', The Brisbane Courier (Qld.: 1864 - 1933), 3 June, p. 6, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article20019615

1923 G. C. Bolton, 'Uren, Malcolm John Leggoe (1900–1973)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/uren-malcolm-john-leggoe-11903/text21321, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015

1924 Chris Jeffery, 'Orloff, Abraham (Izzy) (1891–1981)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/orloff-abraham-izzy-15424/text 26637, published first in hardcopy 2012, accessed online 19 March 2015 and the property of th

1925 Here from the Beginning: Jewish Contribution to Life in Early Fremantle, Abraham (Izzy) Orloff VIA http://simchafreo.info/orloff.html on Sunday, December 13, 2015

1926 Bruce Naylor, 'Dodd, Josiah Eustace (1856–1952)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/dodd-josiah-eustace-5989/text10223, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1927 Ann R. Shorten, 'Berry, William (1857–1928)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/berry-william-5221/text8785, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1928 Peter Elder, 'Stokes, John Bryant (1925–1979)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stokes-john-bryant-11779/text21069, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1929 Peter Elder, 'Stokes, John Bryant (1925–1979)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/stokes-john-bryant-11779/text21069, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1930 Melissa Harper, 'Waters, William Francis (1897–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/waters-william-francis-11973/text21193, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 19 March 2015

1931 C. J. Craig, 'Goodwin, William Lushington (1798–1862)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/goodwin-william-lushington-2105/text2659, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 19 March 2015

1932 D. E. Hutchison, 'Blakey, Othman Frank (1897–1952)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/blakey-othman-frank-5269/text8881, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19~March 2015.

1933 C. G. T. Weickhardt, 'Campbell, Edward (1883–1944)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-edward-5485/text9327, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1934 C. J. Lloyd and P. N. Troy, 'Walsh, Henry Deane (1853–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/walsh-henry-deane-8968/text15781, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1935 G. C. Bolton and Mike Butcher, 'Cameron, Robert George (1886–1960)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cameron-robert-george-12835/text23169, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1936 Notable South Australians; Or, Colonists, Past and Present" by GEORGE E. LOYAU, via

http://archive.org/stream/notablesouthaus01loyagoog/notablesouthaus01loyagoog_djvu.txt on Saturday, August 29, 2015

1937 1885 'OBITUARY NOTICES.', Evening Journal (Adelaide, SA: 1869 - 1912), 15 June, p. 3 Edition: SECOND EDITION, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article198397717

1938 1885 'GENERAL NEWS.', Adelaide Observer (SA: 1843 - 1904), 20 June, p. 27, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article160740029

1939 Manfred Cross, 'Milliner, Bertie Richard (Bert) (1911–1975)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/milliner-bertie-richard-bert-11127/text19815, published first in hardcopy 2000, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1940 Dictionary of Sydney "Macdermott, Henry " via http://dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/macdermott henry on Monday, December 14, 2015

1941 1842 'Advertising,', Australasian Chronicle (Sydney, NSW : 1839 - 1843), 23 June, p. 1, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article31736313

1942 1841 'Advertising.', Australasian Chronicle (Sydney, NSW: 1839 - 1843), 25 November, p. 3, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article31733513

1943 1842 'Advertising.', The Sydney Herald (NSW: 1831 - 1842), 23 June, p. 1, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article12875827

1944 City of Sydney "Henry Macdermott" via http://www.sydneyaldermen.com.au/alderman/henry-macdermott/ on Monday, December 14, 2015"

1945 Alex Mitchell, 'Godfrey, George Fuller (1904–1989)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/godfrey-george-fuller-12548/text22587, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1946 Roger Lupton, 'Maclean, William Eustace (1884–1964)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/maclean-william-eustace-13068/text23635, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1947 Freemasons and Freemasonry in Queensland :1859-1989 by Dave Lauder via https://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:203576/s00855804_1990_14_1_33.pdf on Tuesday, 15 December 2015

1948 Burt Zerner, 'Jones, Thomas Gilbert Henry (1895–1970)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/jones-thomas-gilbert-henry-10642/text18915, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 21 March 2015.

1949 Wendy Birman, 'Hayman, William George Inglis (1897–1968)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hayman-william-george-inglis-12971/text23441, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 19 March 2015.

1950 A Heritage in Names The Origin and Meaning of Street and Place Names in the City of South Perth Page 98 HAYMAN ROAD via

http://www.southperth.wa.gov.au/documents/planning/municipal-heritage-inventory/21-origin-and-meaning-of-street-and-place-names-reformatted-2011.pdf on Tuesday, December 15, 2015

1951 Barrie Dyster, 'Ross, Joseph (1836–1909)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/ross-joseph-13178/text23855, published first in hardcopy 2005, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1952 1921 'VETERAN JOURNALIST.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 9 July, p. 14, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article15948727

1953 Nicholas Brown, 'Wynne, Watkin (1844–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wynne-watkin-9209/text16269, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 21 March 2015, accessed online 21 March 20

1954 1921 'MR. WATKIN WYNNE.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 9 July, p. 18, viewed 14 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article4695807

1955 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

1956 The only reference I have for his dates of birth and death are from Ferntree Gully Cricket Club in an article on their history noting Tew's service to that club. He obviously had a close and person relationship with it "over 80 years", the park and the cricket clubs pavilion are named after him "FTGCC - A SHORT HISTORY" via

http://ferntreegullycc.com.au/CMS/showcategory.php?categoryid=4 on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

1957 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday, August 23, 2015

1958 State Library of South Australia, Group photograph [B 6230] • Photograph via http://collections.slsa.sa.gov.au/resource/B+6230 on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1959 My Pioneer Ancestors Frederick William BULLOCK via http://www.mypioneerancestors.com.au/getperson.php?personID=18751&tree=TheTree on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1960 1931 'FORMER MAYOR.', Advertiser and Register (Adelaide, SA: 1931), 2 June, p. 8, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article35664167

1961 G. L. Fischer, 'Lazar, John (1801–1879)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/lazar-john-2341/text3051, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 23 March 2015

 $1962\,Shaking\,the\,tree\,Tombstone\,Tuesday:\,a\,small\,serendipity\,via\,https://suzysu.wordpress.com/tag/freemasons/\,\,on\,\,December\,17,\,2015$

1963 THE LATE MR. JOHN LAZAR. West Coast Times, Issue 3184, 11 June 1879, Page 2 via http://paperspast.natlib.govt.nz/cgi-bin/paperspast?a=d&d=WCT18790611.2.8 on Thursday, December 17, 2015

1964 LAZAR LODGE 1689 E.C. JOHN LAZAR via http://www.sifreemasons.org.nz/old/LazPublish/lazar1.htm on Thursday, December 17, 2015

1965 1858 'MASONIC HALL, NORTH ADELAIDE.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 26 August, p. 3, viewed 17 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article782702

 $1966\,SA\,\&\,NT\,Free masons\,History\,150\,\,years\,ago\,-\,some\,\,events\,of\,1858\,via\,\,http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2008_02_01_archive.html\,on\,\,Thursday,\,December\,17,\,2015_01960\,SA\,\&\,NT\,Free masons\,History\,150\,\,years\,ago\,-\,some\,\,events\,of\,1858\,via\,\,http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2008_02_01_archive.html\,on\,\,Thursday,\,December\,17,\,2015_01960\,SA\,\&\,NT\,Free masons\,History\,150\,\,years\,ago\,-\,some\,\,events\,of\,\,1858\,via\,\,http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2008_02_01_archive.html\,on\,\,Thursday,\,December\,17,\,2015_01960\,SA\,\&\,NT\,Free masons\,History\,150\,\,years\,ago\,-\,some\,\,events\,\,of\,\,1858\,Via\,\,http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2008_02_01_archive.html\,on\,\,Thursday,\,December\,17,\,2015_01960\,SA\,\&\,NT\,Free masons\,\,NT\,SA\,\,Average Mason$

1967 The development of Freemasonry and Mark Freemasonry presentation produced in 2006 to mark the centenary of the Grand Lodge of Mark Master Masons of South Australia and Northern Territory via http://www.slideshare.net/glsantweb/mark-masonry-centenary on Thursday, December 17, 2015

1968 Colin J. Adrian, 'Sparks, Nicholas George (1857–1930)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/sparks-nicholas-george-8595/text 15009, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 18 March 2015. All the properties of the proper

1969 Ted Mayman, 'Finnerty, John Michael (1853–1913)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/finnerty-john-michael-6174/text10609, published first in hardcopy 1981, accessed online 23 March 2015.

1970 History of West Australia/John Michael Finnerty via https://en.wikisource.org/wiki/History of West Australia/John Michael Finnerty on Monday, December 21, 2015

1971 1913 'Family Notices.', The West Australian (Perth, WA: 1879 - 1954), 9 December, p. 7, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article26892309

1972 1913 'Peeps at People.', Sunday Times (Perth, WA: 1902 - 1954), 14 December, p. 17, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57816493

1973 Jill Eastwood, 'Smith, John Thomas (1816–1879)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-john-thomas-4609/text7583, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1974 1899 'DEATH OF A PROMINENT FREEMASON.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 28 September, p. 7, viewed 26 September, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14256778

1975 State Library NSW, John Thomas Smith Paper http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=944707 on Saturday, September 26, 2015

1976 Freemasons Victoria September 5.2014 12:40 am BY Sarah Marinos via http://www.theweeklyreview.com.au/spaces/1826551-freemasons-victoria/ Saturday, September 26, 2015

1977 A LOOK BACK IN HISTORY (Added to website 2 May 2006) via http://members.optuszoo.com.au/australiafelix/History.html on Saturday, September 26, 2015

1978 Australasian No 1 Lodges – History VIA http://www.lodgedevotion.net/devotionnews/education-editorial-articles/other-masonic-lodges/australian-no-1-lodges-history-2011-02 ONSaturday, September 26, 2015

1979 1910 'EARLY MELBOURNE.', Truth (Perth, WA: 1903 - 1931), 26 November, p. 6 Edition: CITY EDITION, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article211800711 1980 Charles Fahey, 'Buckland, Edwin (1871–1959)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/buckland-edwin-9614/text16951, published first in hardcopy 1993, accessed online 18 March 2015.

1981 1954 'OBITUARY.', Illawarra Daily Mercury (Wollongong, NSW: 1950 - 1954), 18 January, p. 4, viewed 22 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article133786060

1982 First Mayor of Coolgardie – James Shaw via http://www.outbackfamilyhistoryblog.com/2015/04/24/first-mayor-of-coolgardie-james-shaw/ on Monday, December 21, 2015

 $1983\ James\ Shaw\ via\ http://www.southaustralian history.com. au/james shaw.htm\ on\ Monday,\ December\ 21,\ 2015$

1984 1889 'THE LATE HON, CHARLES MANN.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 8 July, p. 4, viewed 21 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54590853

1985 State Library of South Australia, Group photograph [B 6230] • Photograph via http://collections.slsa.sa.gov.au/resource/B+6230 on Saturday, December 26, 2015

1986 Jill Eastwood, 'Smith, Alexander Kennedy (1824–1881)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-alexander-kennedy-4597/text7557, published first in hardcopy 1976, accessed online 20 March 2015.

 $1987 \ Parliament of \ Victoria \ Alexander \ Kennedy \ Smith \ via \ http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/re-member/details/726-smith-alexander-kennedy on \ Monday, \ December \ 21, \ 2015 \ Monday, \ December \ 21, \$

1988 Margaret Steven, 'Campbell, Robert junior (1789–1851)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-robert-junior-1878/text2201, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 31 March 2015.

1989IZI Travel - Campbell's Store via http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#333b-campbell-s-store/en ON Monday, August 17, 2015

1990 1859 'THE FUNERAL OF THE LATE HON. ROBERT CAMPBELL.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 9 April, p. 8, viewed 17 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article13023522

1991 "THE FUNERAL OF THE LATE HON. ROBERT CAMPBELL." The Maitland Mercury and Hunter River General Advertiser (NSW: 1843 - 1893) 12 Apr 1859: 2. Web. 17 Aug 2015 http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article18640472

1992 C. E. T. Newman, 'Campbell, Robert (1804–1859)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-robert-1877/text2199, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 17 August 2015.

 $1993\ IZI\ Travel - Campbell's\ Store\ via\ http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#333b-campbell-s-store/en\ ON\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015-1993\ IZI\ Travel - Campbell's\ Store\ via\ http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#333b-campbell-s-store/en\ ON\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015-1993\ IZI\ Travel - Campbell's\ Store\ via\ http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#33b-campbell-s-store/en\ ON\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015-1993\ IZI\ Travel - Campbell's\ Store\ via\ http://izi.travel/nl/060f-masonic-sites-of-sydney/en#33b-campbell's\ Non-sydney/en#33b-campbell's\ Non-sydney/en#33b-campbell's\$

1994 PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES Mr Robert (2) CAMPBELL (1804 - 1859)** via

http://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/prod/parlment/members.nsf/0/5f0fc8badc8f64bbca256cbc007efaf1?OpenDocument on Monday, August 17, 2015 and the contract of th

1995 1859 'FUNERAL OF THE LATE HON. ROBT CAMPBELL, M.L.A., COLONIAL TREASURER.', Freeman's Journal (Sydney, NSW: 1850 - 1932), 9 April, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article115558583

1996 Sitarani Kerin and Andrew Spaull, 'Vroland, Anna Fellowes (1902–1978)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/vroland-anna-fellowes-12108/text21371, published first in hardcopy 2002, accessed online 31 March 2015.

 $1997\ Sydney\ Architecture\ Henrietta\ Villa\ via\ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015,\ GON/GON131.htm\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ Saturday,\ Dec$

1998 The 46th (South Devonshire) Regiment and Freemasonry in Australia, 1814 to 1817 By R. J. Linford via http://www.hargreave-mawson.demon.co.uk/46thfreemasons.html on December 27, 2015

1999 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2000 1888 'A HISTORY OF COLONIAL FREEMASONRY AND THE ESTABLISHMENT OF THE UNITED GRAND LODGE OF NEW SOUTH WALES.', Illustrated Sydney News (NSW: 1881 - 1894),

27 September, p. 1 Supplement: GRAND MASONIC SUPPLEMENT TO THE ILLUSTRATED SYDNEY NEWS, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6362122

2001 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2002 A Brief Australian Masonic History "The Irish Connection" via http://members.net-tech.com.au/roncook/page4.html on Sunday, 27 December 2015

2003 A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel-B Dr GRAEME SKINNER (University of Sydney) BLIZZARD, William (Corporal) (BLIZARD), Corporal of the Band;

"Master of the Band of the 48th Regiment" http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-B.php#BLIZZARD,%20William on Sunday, December 27, 2015

2004 1883 'Masonic.', Evening News (Sydney, NSW : 1869 - 1931), 6 July, p. 3, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article111023943

2005 The children of Sebastian HODGE (1833-1889) via http://thehistoryofmatt.blogspot.com.au/2013/05/the-children-of-sebastian-hodge-1833.html on Monday, December 28, 2015

2006 1889 'OBITUARY.', Australian Town and Country Journal (Sydney, NSW: 1870 - 1907), 27 April, p. 43, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article71117965

2007 1889 'OBITUARY.', Australian Town and Country Journal (Sydney, NSW: 1870 - 1907), 27 April, p. 43, viewed 28 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article71117965

2008 Sebastian Hodge death announcement Sydney Morning Herald, 23 April 1889 via http://thehistoryofmatt.blogspot.com.au/2008/12/sebastian-hodge-death-announcement.html on Monday, December 28, 2015

2009 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—H, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-H.php; accessed 27 December 2015

2010 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2011 No mention of Masonic Membership in this source. James Brackenrig via http://australianroyalty.net.au/individual.php?pid=166431&ged=purnellmccord.ged on Monday,

2012 Some events in the early history of Freemasonry in Australia and the SW Pacific to 1848 via http://masonichistory.blogspot.com.au/2013/05/some-events-in-early-history-of.html on Monday, December 28, 2015

2013 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—C, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-C.php; accessed 27 December 2015

2014 1854 Funeral of Mr G Bennett', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 26 September, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article49201932

2015 1848 'LOCAL NEWS OF THE WEEK.', South Australian Gazette and Mining Journal (Adelaide, SA: 1847 - 1852), 16 December, p. 3, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article195936830

2016 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2017 Notable Dates in Australian Freemasonry via https://www.facebook.com/SQ29UGLQ/posts/416567685122915 on Wednesday, December 30, 2015

2018 Sydney Architecture, Henrietta Villa via http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm on Wednesday, December 30, 2015

2019 Does not note Masonic membership Marjorie Barnard, 'Piper, John (1773–1851)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/piper-john-2552/text3449, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 30 December 2015.

2020 The Enlightenment and the Origins of European Australia by John Gascoigne University of NSW Page 25 via

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=K8OoMvPvuvAC&pg=PA25&lpg=PA25&lpg=PA25&dq=%22Captain+John+Piper%22+Mason&source=bl&ots=QGYsKe3kpa&sig=xxtXdr2OdD6E1_rCyNnvMO_VHgY&hl=en&sa=X&ved=OahUKEwj5j96HvoLKAhWD2aYKHZiDAPMQ6AEILDAD#v=onepage&q=%22Captain%20John%20Piper%22%20Mason&f=false on Wednesday, December 30, 2015

2021 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—H, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-H.php; accessed 27 December 2015

2022 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—B, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-B.php; accessed 27 December 201

2023 "WESTERN AUSTRALIA", Freemason's Quarterly Magazine (30 September 1845), 369 via

 $https://books.google.com.au/books?id=gvIDAAAAYAAJ\&pg=PA369\#v=onepage\&q\&f=false\ on\ Sunday,\ December\ 27,\ 2015,\ Sunday,\ Sun$

2024 1845 'THE INQUIRER. WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 1, 1845.', Inquirer (Perth, WA: 1840 - 1855), 1 January, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article65583565

2025 1844 'FREEMASONRY.', The Perth Gazette and Western Australian Journal (WA: 1833 - 1847), 28 December, p. 2, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article645557

 $2026\ Sydney\ Architecture\ Henrietta\ Villa\ via\ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm\ on\ Saturday,\ December\ 26,\ 2015$

 $2027 \ Sydney \ Architecture \ Henrietta \ Villa \ via \ http://sydneyarchitecture.com/GON/GON131.htm \ on \ Saturday, \ December \ 26, \ 2015 \ Architecture \ Architect$

2028 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—C, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-C.php; accessed 27 December 2015
2029 St Clair Polka, for the piano by St John Caws COMPOSED OF HIS LODGE OF FREEMASONS, VIA

http://digital.slv.vic.gov.au/view/action/singleViewer.do?dvs=1451440066688~208&locale=en_US&metadata_object_ratio=10&show_metadata=true&VIEWER_URL=/view/action/singleViewer.do?&preferred_usage_type=VIEW_MAIN&DELIVERY_RULE_iD=10&frameId=1&usePid1=true&usePid2=true on Wednesday, December 30, 2015 Dewey Number 786.218844 Libraries Australia ID 12651620

2030 1895 'LODGE OF JUDAH, NO. 20.', Mercury and Weekly Courier (Vic.: 1878 - 1903), 13 June, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58278896
2031 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel–K, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-K.php: accessed 27 December 2015

2032 Music for the Masonic Order, being Ritual No. 1 / selected and arranged by Bro. Samuel Kaye. Kaye, Samuel.; 334.7/K; Mitchell Library via

http://library.sl.nsw.gov.au/search~S1?/c334.7%2FE/c334.7%2Fe/1%2C-1%2C0%2CE/2browse& http://www.worldcat.org/title/music-for-the-masonic-order-being-ritual-no-1/oclc/699913620 both on Wednesday, December 30, 2015

2033 1823 'MAGISTRATE FOR THE WEEK—THOMAS MACVITIE, Esq.', The Sydney Gazette and New South Wales Advertiser (NSW: 1803 - 1842), 27 February, p. 2, viewed 29 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article2181676

2034 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

 $2035\,State\,Library\,NSW\,[Silver\,trowel\,presented\,to\,Lt.\,Governor\,Erskine\,by\,the\,Masonic\,Lodge\,No.\,260\,in\,1823]\,/\,S.\,Clayton\,via\,Masonic\,Lodge\,No.\,260\,in\,1823]\,/\,S.\,Clayton\,v$

 $http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=446674\ on\ Sunday,\ 27\ December\ 2015$

 $2036\ Help\ Please\ via\ http://soc.genealogy.australia-nz.narkive.com/SwLikU5Z/help-please\ on\ Tuesday,\ December\ 29,\ 2015$

2037 1893 'Early Masonic History.', Evening News (Sydney, NSW: 1869 - 1931), 7 December, p. 3, viewed 29 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article112931362 2038 1924 'A PROMINENT LEGISLATOR.', Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1895 - 1954), 11 October, p. 43, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article89380493

2039 P. A. Howell, 'Hague, William (1864-1924)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hague-william-6518/text11189, published first in hardcopy 1983, accessed online 30 December 2015

2040 1944 'DEATH OF HON. L. 0. MARTIN.', The Northern Champion (Taree, NSW: 1913 - 1954), 19 April, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article160438380

2041 1914 'DEATH OF A PROMINENT CITIZEN.', Goulburn Evening Penny Post (NSW: 1881 - 1940), 10 November, p. 2 Edition: EVENING, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article98824080

2042 1875 'DEATH OF MR. EDWARD KNIGHT.', Geelong Advertiser (Vic.: 1859 - 1926), 18 September, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article150639016

2043 1889 'DEATH OF DR. BROMBY.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 5 March, p. 8, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article6227509

2044 1886 DEATH OF CAPTAIN LEIGH.', Standard (Port Melbourne, Vic.: 1884 - 1914), 1 January, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article164933216

2045 1892 'DEATH OF MR. ABRAHAM ABRAHAMS.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 5 April, p. 7, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article48230871

2046 1897 'DEATH OF CR. W. JAMES.', The Bendigo Independent (Vic.: 1891 - 1918), 2 July, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article183747898

2047 1930 'JUDGE HAMILTON.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 12 August, p. 10, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16689184

2048 1930 'JUDGE HAMILTON.', The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954), 12 August, p. 10, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16689184

2049 1926 'MR. FITZSIMONS' DEATH.', Windsor and Richmond Gazette (NSW: 1888 - 1954), 26 March, p. 11, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article85953048

 $2050\ 1925\ 'Obituary.', Chronicle\ (Adelaide, SA: 1895-1954), 6\ June, p.\ 21, viewed\ 30\ December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article89370518$

2051 1915 'PROMINENT PUBLIC MAN PASSES.', Port Melbourne Standard (Vic.: 1914 - 1920), 15 May, p. 2, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article91165858

2052 1939 'DEATH OF CR. A. J. WHITE.', Dungog Chronicle : Durham and Gloucester Advertiser (NSW : 1894 - 1954), 9 May, p. 4, viewed 30 December, 2015,

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article140928830

2053 1921 'Death of Thomas Bragg.', The Dubbo Liberal and Macquarie Advocate (NSW: 1894 - 1954), 16 August, p. 2, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article76894092

2054 1949 'OBITUARY.', The Burrowa News (NSW: 1874 - 1951), 25 February, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article102806851

2055 1935 'COLONEL D. D. DAWSON.', Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), 15 November, p. 8, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article54802149

2056 1932 'BIOGRAPHIES IN BRIEF.', Morning Bulletin (Rockhampton, Qld.: 1878 - 1954), 6 August, p. 6, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article55503454

2057 1936 'OBITUARY.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 13 January, p. 6, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article30072429

2058 1938 'POPULAR TOWNSMAN.', The Dandenong Journal (Vic.: 1927 - 1954), 14 December, p. 6, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article201305155

2059 1908 'DEATH OF MR. ARTHUR KING.', Kalgoorlie Western Argus (WA: 1896 - 1916), 21 July, p. 12, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33279461

2060 1908 'DEATH OF MR. ARTHUR KING.', Kalgoorlie Miner (WA: 1895 - 1950), 16 July, p. 4, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article90425094

2061 1901 'DEATH OF DR. O. WELD.', The Mount Barker Courier and Onkaparinga and Gumeracha Advertiser (SA: 1880 - 1954), 1 November, p. 3, viewed 30 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article147766238

2062 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936 " Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

2063 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday, August 23, 2015

2064 CITY OF MORELAND THEMATIC HISTORY Completed by Michele Summerton (c) Moreland City Council, Historica, Lovell Chen 2009 Page 118

2065 Clubs, via http://www.judithbuckrich.com/pdfs/Collins.pdf on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2066 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2067 1931 'NOTABLE PARRAMATTANS.', The Cumberland Argus and Fruitgrowers Advocate (Parramatta, NSW: 1888 - 1950), 15 January, p. 16, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article106843127 (NOTE, no Masonic Reference in that article)

2068 1909 'OLD SYDNEY.', Truth (Brisbane, Qld.: 1900 - 1954), 16 May, p. 11, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article202393228 (NOTE, no Masonic Reference in that article but is included for biographical detail)

2069 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday, August 23, 2015

2070 FREEMASONS VICTORIA WEB SITE Freemasons Victoria > Lodges > Central Victoria > Peace And Loyalty Lodge via http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/profile/x/x/peace-and-loyalty-lodge on Sunday, August 23, 2015

2071 http://nishi.slv.vic.gov.au/latrobejournal/issue/latrobe-40/t1-g-t1.html

 $2072 A\ CONCISE\ HISTORY\ OF\ CANBERA\ retrieved\ 2\ May\ 2012\ http://www.scientology-canberra.org. au/canberracity history.html$

 $2073\ ''Interview\ with\ Amanda\ Vanstone''http://www.abc.net.au/dimensions/dimensions_in_time/Transcripts/s841765.htm\ Saturday,\ December\ 20,\ 2014,\ Saturday,\ Saturday,\$

2074 The Sydney Morning Herald Feature of Freemasonry 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012

2075 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

2076 David Dunstan, 'Brunton, Sir William (1867–1938)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brunton-sir-william-5407/text9123, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015.

2077 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936" Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

2078 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936 " Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

2079 http://www.morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au/newsletters/Oct05.pdf

2080 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936" Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

2081 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-QDAAAAIBAJ&pg=2679,5487464

2082 Seymour Freemasons Lodge 87 UGLV web site retrieved on 20 May 2012 http://www.seymour-masons.com/instruction.html

2083 Through the Key Hole, Glimpses into Freemasonry Edition No 2 A publication by: LANDSTOCK AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Written and compiled by Keith Stockley PM August 2007 "71 A VISIT TO SCOTTISH LODGES IN 1936 "Page 104 accessed Thursday, January 08, 2015 via http://www.rosecroix.org.au/gen-148.pdf

2084 Turramurra Masonic and function centre web site WHO JOINS FREEMASONRY? http://www.turramurramasoniccentre.com.au/about.html retrieved Thursday, January 08, 2015 2085 The Sydney Morning Herald 7 Aug 1988 Page 3 retrieved 3 April 2012 http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=1301&dat=19880807&id=3ipWAAAAIBAJ&sjid=p-

2086 'Our Champion and Gentleman': Dick Reynolds and the Essendon Football Club 1933 – 1951 by Daniel Eddy A thesis submitted in fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF ARTS College of Sport and Exercise Science Victoria University Melbourne, Victoria March 2013 Page 73 retrieved via http://vuir.vu.edu.au/22310/1/Daniel%20Eddy.pdf on Thursday, January 08, 2015

2087 'Our Champion and Gentleman': Dick Reynolds and the Essendon Football Club 1933 – 1951 by Daniel Eddy A thesis submitted in fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF ARTS College of Sport and Exercise Science Victoria University Melbourne, Victoria March 2013 Page 73 retrieved via

2088 'Our Champion and Gentleman': Dick Reynolds and the Essendon Football Club 1933 – 1951 by Daniel Eddy A thesis submitted in fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF ARTS College of Sport and Exercise Science Victoria University Melbourne, Victoria March 2013 Page 73 retrieved via

http://vuir.vu.edu.au/22310/1/Daniel%20Eddy.pdf on Thursday, January 08, 2015

http://vuir.vu.edu.au/22310/1/Daniel%20Eddy.pdf on Thursday, January 08, 2015

2089 'Our Champion and Gentleman': Dick Reynolds and the Essendon Football Club 1933 – 1951 by Daniel Eddy A thesis submitted in fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF ARTS College of Sport and Exercise Science Victoria University Melbourne, Victoria March 2013 Page 73 retrieved via

http://vuir.vu.edu.au/22310/1/Daniel%20Eddy.pdf on Thursday, January 08, 2015

2090 'Our Champion and Gentleman': Dick Reynolds and the Essendon Football Club 1933 – 1951 by Daniel Eddy A thesis submitted in fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF ARTS College of Sport and Exercise Science Victoria University Melbourne, Victoria March 2013 Page 73 retrieved via http://vuir.vu.edu.au/22310/1/Daniel%20Eddv.odf on Thursday. January 08, 2015

2091 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

2092 Freemasonry Victoria Magazine Issue 135, The official magazine of the United Grand Lodge of Victoria (Freemasons Victoria) Winter 2013 Famous Freemasons Page 5 2093 C. E. T. Newman, 'Campbell, Robert (1804–1859)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

 $http://adb. anu. edu. au/biography/campbell-robert-1877/text 2199, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 18 \,March 2015.$

2094 CASCABEL Journal of the ROYAL AUSTRALIAN ARTILLERY ASSOCIATION (VICTORIA) INCORPORATED ABN 22 850 898 908 ISSUE 107 MAY 2011 "Obituary Colonel Lawrence James Newell AM CStJ QPM ED " Page 17-18 retrieved 20 May 2012 via http://www.artilleryvic.org.au/Cascabel_docs/lssue107Colour.pdf

2095 Extract from Hansard [COUNCIL - Wednesday, 2 May 2001] p27c-29a accessed via

http://www.parliament.wa.gov.au/Hansard%5Chansard.nsf/0/9a1b4f637e5749a1c825757000149673/\$FILE/C36%20S1%2020010502%20p27c-29a.pdf on Monday, January 05, 2015 2096 http://www.reddit.com/r/AskReddit/comments/udt5p/today_i_learned_that_35_years_ago_my_parents/ retrieved Wednesday, December 31, 2014

 $2097\ UTAS\ NEWs,\ Mid-year\ 2004\ from\ http://www.utas.edu.au/_data/assets/pdf_file/0020/50690/AlumniNews26.pdf\ on\ Sunday,\ January\ 11,\ 2015\ and\ on\ Sunday,\ Sunday,\$

2098 Place Names Committee for the Northern Territory "Moulden (Suburb)" Accessed via http://www.placenames.nt.gov.au/origins/greater-darwin on Monday, January 12, 2015 2099 Beaumont Arnold Moulden via http://en.unionpedia.org/i/Beaumont_Arnold_Moulden on Wednesday, December 30, 2015

2100 Advertiser Tuesday 26th January 1904 via http://saobits.gravesecrets.net/h.html on Monday, January 12, 2015

2101 Churches, graveyards and dark secrets via http://www.adelaidenow.com.au/ipad/churches-and-graveyards-adelaides-dark-secrets/story-fn6bqpju-1225971130915 on Tuesday, January 13, 2015

 $2102\ "Darebin\ Heritage"\ Web\ Site\ Articles\ "Thomas\ William\ Blake"\ via\ http://heritage.darebinlibraries.vic.gov.au/article/145\ on\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ 2015\ Monday,\ August\ 17,\ August$

2103 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 109 (a.g., a.g., a.g.

 $2104\ Australian\ Dictionary\ of\ Biography\ Web\ Site\ retrieved\ 26\ March\ 2012\ http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/larra-james-2331$

2105 G. F. J. Bergman, 'Larra, James (1749–1839)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/larra-james-2331/text3033, published first in hardcopy 1967, accessed online 31 August 2015. August 2

2106 Reported by B Quick. Detail supposed to be in one of P Thornton's books..

2107 1884 'JUBILEE OF SOUTH AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 25 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 16 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43802623

2108 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22, 2015

2109 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

2110 1884 'JUBILEE OF SOUTH AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 25 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43802623

```
2111 Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Wednesday, December 16, 2015
```

2112 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN COMMUNITY HISTORY, Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum Via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Thursday, October 22 2015

2113 1925 'FIRST MASONIC LODGE.', The Register (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), 22 October, p. 11, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482

2114 1884 'JUBILEE OF SOUTH AUSTRALIAN FREEMASONRY.', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 25 October, p. 2 Supplement: Supplement to the South Australian Register., viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article43802623

2115 1884 'SOUTH AUSTRALIAN MASONIC JUBILEE.', South Australian Weekly Chronicle (Adelaide, SA: 1881 - 1889), 25 October, p. 9, viewed 22 October, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article93316613

 $2116\ 1925\ 'FIRST\ MASONIC\ LODGE.', The\ Register\ (Adelaide, SA:1901-1929), 22\ October,\ p.\ 11,\ viewed\ 16\ December,\ 2015,\ http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article64250482$

2117 Adelaide Masonic Centre Museum via http://community.history.sa.gov.au/adelaide-masonic-centre-museum on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

2118 1877 'INSTALLATION OF MR. C.H.T. CONNOR AS P.G.M. OF THE SCOTCH CONSTITUTION OF FREEMASONS.', The South Australian Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1858 - 1889), 21 September, p. 6, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article33753634

2119 THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE AND MASONIC MIRROR. VOL. XXIV. (NEW SERIES) JANUARY TO JUNE, 1871. LONDON: PUBLISHED FOR THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE COMPANY, LIMITED, AT THE OFFICE, OF THE SAID COMPANY, No. 19, SALISBURY STREET, STRAND, W.C. Page 35 via

https://archive.org/stream/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1871/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1871_djvu.txt on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

2120 FREEMASONS MAGAZINE AND MASONIC MIRROR VOL. XXII. (NEW SERIES) JANUARY TO JUNE, 1870. LONDON: PUBLISHED FOR THE FREEMASONS' MAGAZINE COMPANY, LIMITED, AT THE OFFICE OF THE SAID COMPANY, No. 19, SALISBURY STREET, STRAND, W.C. 1870. Via https://archive.org/stream/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1870/The_Freemasons_Magazine_And_Masonic_Mirror_-_Jan-Jun_1870_djvu.txt on Wednesday, December 16, 2015

2121 THE HISTORY OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA FROM ITS FOUNDATION TO THE YEAR OF ITS JUBILEE. WITH A CHRONOLOGICAL SUMMARY OF ALL THE PRINCIPAL EVENTS OF INTEREST UP TO DATE. BY EDWIN HODDER, VOL. II. LONDON: SAMPSON LOW, MARSTON & COMPANY LIMITED, St. Dunstan's House, FETTER LANE, FLEET STREET, E.C. 1893. Via http://gutenberg.net.au/ebooks13/1303951h.html on December 16, 2015

2122 'Angas, George Fife (1789–1879)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/angas-george-fife-1707/text1855, published first in hardcopy 1966, accessed online 16 December 2015.

2123 1871 'FREEMASONRY—INSTALLATION OF THE R.W. BRO. W. J. CRAWFORD AS PROVINCIAL GRAND MASTER (I.C.).', South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), 28 December, p. 5, viewed 23 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article39242302

2124 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site. retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10.000 famous freemasons/Volume 2 E to J.htm

2125 Lodge of Australia - 180th Anniversary Speech via http://www.lodgeofaustralia.com/~lodgeofa/our-history2/item/173-lodge-of-australia-180th-anniversay-speech.html on Monday, December 14, 2015

2126 A MASONIC FAREWELL. (1900, April 23). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 3. Retrieved January 9, 2015, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56548503

2127 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable% 20 South % 20 Australians % 20-Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Loyau.pdf on Friday Australians % 20 Geo % 20 Geo % 20 E.% 20 Geo % 20

2128 P. A. Howell, 'Poole, Thomas Slaney (1873–1927)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/poole-thomas-slaney-8508/text 14093, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 9 January 2015.

2129 A MASONIC FAREWELL. (1900, April 23). South Australian Register (Adelaide, SA: 1839 - 1900), p. 3. Retrieved January 9, 2015, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56548503

2130 Notable South Australians: or, Colonist - Past and Present . By George E Loyau, Carey, Page and Co, Printers, Waymouth Street Adelaide 1885 as found at

http://ncb.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/documents/Notable%20South%20Australians%20-Geo%20E.%20Loyau.pdf on Friday, January 09, 2015 Page 19-20 2131 P. A. Howell, 'Poole, Thomas Slaney (1873–1927)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/poole-thomas-slaney-8508/text14093, published first in hardcopy 1988, accessed online 9 January 2015.

2132 "Famous Freemasons" On United Grand Lodge of Victoria Web site http://www.freemasonsvic.net.au/news/article/looking-forward-to-celebrating-125-years retrieved Wednesday, January 07, 2015

2133 Freemasonry Victoria Magazine Issue 135, The official magazine of the United Grand Lodge of Victoria (Freemasons Victoria) Winter 2013 Famous Freemasons Page 5 2134 Jill Waterhouse, 'Brient, Lachlan John (1856–1940)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brient-lachlan-john-5356/text9057, published first in hardcopy 1979, accessed online 23 March 2015

2135 MS 8119 Papers of Ferdinand Henry Wright (1897-1978) via http://www.nla.gov.au/ms/findaids/8119.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2136 1940 'In the Churches FREEMASONS AT ST. PAUL'S.', The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 - 1957), 26 August, p. 2, viewed 26 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article11319641

2137 "THE CHURCHCHES." The Age (Melbourne, Vic.: 1854 - 1954) 26 Aug 1940: 3. Web. 26 Dec 2015 http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article204405626

 $2138\,\mathsf{FAQ}\,\mathsf{Ionic}\,\mathsf{Lodge}\,\mathsf{186}\,\mathsf{WAC}\,\mathsf{retrieved}\,\mathsf{27}\,\mathsf{April}\,\mathsf{2012}\,\mathsf{via}\,\mathsf{http://www.ionic-freemasons.org/FAQ.php}$

2139 1919 'FEDERAL ELECTIONS.', The Advertiser (Adelaide, SA: 1889 - 1931), 15 November, p. 11, viewed 24 August, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article5643008

2140 Tony Dingle and Carolyn Rasmussen, 'Croxford, Alan Humphrey (1922–1985)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/croxford-alan-humphrey-12375/text22239, published first in hardcopy 2007, accessed online 31 March 2015.

2141 A Brief Australian Masonic History - The Irish Connection by the late W.Bro. Ron Cook The Australian Social Lodge No. 260. Via http://www.irishmasonichistory.com/a-brief-australian-masonic-history---the-irish-connection.html on Saturday, December 26, 2015

2142 Graeme Skinner (University of Sydney), A biographical register of Australian colonial musical personnel—C, Australharmony (an online resource toward the history of music and musicians in colonial and early Federation Australia): http://sydney.edu.au/paradisec/australharmony/register-C.php; accessed 27 December 2015

2143 1878 '[From the Argus.] NEW SOUTH WALES.', The Mercury (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), 25 January, p. 3, viewed 27 December, 2015, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article8959282

2144 John H. B. Curtis, examined. Via http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/papers/govpub/VPARL1892-93No60p901-1050.pdf on Sunday, 27 December 2015

2145 FAQ Ionic Lodge 186 WAC retrieved 27 April 2012 via http://www.ionic-freemasons.org/FAQ.php

2146 District Grand Lodge of Carpentaria under UGLQLD web site "Freemasonry in Cairns" retrieved 3 April 2012 http://www.dglcarpentaria.org.au/

2147 William R. Denslow's "10,000 Famous Freemasons." Published by Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply Co., Inc. Richmond, Virginia Copyright, 1957, as appearing on Grand Lodge of British Columbia and Yukon web site, retrieved 31 March 2012 http://www.phoenixmasonry.org/10%2C000_famous_freemasons/Volume_1_A_to_D.htm

 $2148\ http://www.sirgeoffreysyme.com.au/contents/missinghistory.html$